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July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Debra Moser 

4414 n. haight ave. 

Portland, OR 97217 

wlsdebra@pacifier.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Alice McCarthy 

5716 NE 36th Ave 

Portland, OR 97211 

armccarthy2001@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Brent Harding 

2624 S. Lamonte St. 

Spokane, WA 99203 

bhharding@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Anne Thureson 

4118 SW College #301 

Seattle, WA 98116 

annethur@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Pamela Wiseman 

1091 Talus Drive 

Sequim, WA 98382 

rpwisem@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gary Bennett 

1436 Toledo St 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

garyeunicebennett@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marcy Golde 

116 Fairview Ave N Unit 428 

Seattle, WA 98109 

marcy@golde.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carla Wise 

3710 NW Wisteria Way 

Corvallis, OR 97330 

carla476@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sonia Baker 

725 9th Ave #2204 

Seattle, WA 98104 

sonebake@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kathryn Vestal 

9606 E Valleyway Ave 

Spokane Valley, WA 99206 

katie@well.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kellie Crawford 

1711 E 14th 

Spokane, WA 99202 

kmcrawford16@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Richard Frith 

1117 NW 56th St 

Seattle, WA 98107 

richardsfrith@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jenny Bevacqua 

4657 ne Killingsworth st 

Portland, OR 97218 

jebevacqua@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Judd 

21 E 3rd St 

Eureka, MO 63025 

davidajudd@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

George Bourlotos 

1 Rutgers Ct 

Belleville, NJ 7109 

mcgb50@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert Sargent 

320 Main St. 

Salem, NH 3079 

rsargent116@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jeannine Johnson 

50 Prairie Ave 

Providence, RI 2905 

Sunshinekid1957@cox.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

mike kaufman 

1 w.winona st. 

Saint Paul, MN 55107 

mrmikek63@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Andreas Niesen 

159 Jolie Way 

Port Townsend, WA 98368 

olympichigh@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jeffrey Beckers 

1529 Leimert Blvd 

Oakland, CA 94602 

dorkstar_11@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mark Hurmence 

518 Spencer Farlow Drive 

Carolina Beach, NC 28428 

gocubsmark@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Walton 

46685 Ohlson Lane 

Gualala, CA 95445 

jwtqn@sonic.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sara Gibson 

2100 N Fremont Blvd 

Flagstaff, AZ 86001 

sara7gib@mac.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Fjaere Mooney 

11500 Erwin St 

North Hollywood, CA 91606 

happmus@roadrunner.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Pamela Clark 

PO Box 161410 

Big Sky, MT 59716 

pamgreen11@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ronald Drahos 

3805 S Woods Edge Bend 

Bloomington, IN 47401 

rdrahos@indiana.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Margaret Loomis 

10206 Day Ave. 

Silver Spring, MD 20910 

mlooms@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Shirley Rice 

3467 South Hill Road 

Burdett, NY 14818 

scr@empacc.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ted Wheelock 

1719 dollar st 

west linn, OR 97068 

twheels1719@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Enid Cox 

11919 S.E. McGillivray Blvd. 

Vancouver, WA 98683 

ecox13@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Leland Long 

1380 Detroit Street #130 

Demver, CO 80206 

lplong@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jaen Lawrence 

11703 Taylorcrest Rd 

Houston, TX 77024 

jaenl@andell.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marilyn Long 

6812 E. 123rd Ter. 

Grandview, MO 64030 

mjanelong@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Denis Langhans 

2908 Country Club Rd NW 

Olympia, WA 98502 

dhlanghans@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dorothy McCauley 

1261 Millbrook Trl 

Ann Arbor, MI 48108 

jmccauley@adriandominicans.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Charlotte Mallory 

3315 Ponce de Leon Ave 

Jacksonville, FL 32217 

cmallory32217@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Charleen Strelke 

7 Douglas Drive 

North Easton, MA 2356 

cstrelke@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Theodore Voth III 

1908 E. Main St. Apt. 1 

Madison, WI 53704 

tedvoth3@uwalumni.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

c rowan 

creekside blvd 

Brunswick, OH 44212 

mcdesigns1@lycos.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

R Mill 

Maple 

Toledo, OH 43608 

celticsun@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Travis Bertram 

232 Griffin Hill Rd. 

Monticello, KY 42633 

tbdrumming@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Karina Black 

1023 Forest Ave 

Boulder, CO 80304 

kblack.ot@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kim Forrest 

784 Bluff Drive 

Los Banos, CA 93635 

kim_forrest@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Holly Stachnik 

1114 Elwood St 

Rome, NY 13440 

hstachni@twcny.rr.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

michael cynamon 

7 Pebble HIll Road North 

Syracuse, NY 13214 

mcynamon@twcny.rr.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

fran malsheimer 

p o box 115 

lindenhurst, NY 11757 

fm1103@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jenifer Alexander 

310 Rainbow Row Ct. 

Alpharetta, GA 30022 

valerianalexander@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Timothy Raymond 

45-1/2 Marshall St 

Rochester, NY 14607 

tim.raymond@cityofrochester.gov



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joy Cassidy 

604 W. Stonington Court 

Coeur D Alene, ID 83815 

serbogal52@frontier.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Al Daniel 

1716 Brys Drive 

Durham, NC 27707 

hockeyscribe@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tim Duda 

340 Queen Anne Court 

San Antonio, TX 78209 

timduda@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marianne Eddington 

20520 N.E. 221 Circle 

Battle Ground, WA 98604 

marniebg@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Donna Briggie 

10822 3rd Ave S 

Seattle, WA 98168 

dbriggie@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

dea smith 

Hyde Dr. 

Loveland, CO 80538 

theperfectsolution@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

mark lotito 

3 RAYMOND COURT 

Garden City, NY 11530 

mrbad80@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Larry LaPointe 

PO Box 890751 

Temecula, CA 92589 

penguin1944@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Constance Youens 

23341 Red Willow Way 

Murrieta, CA 92562 

omconstance@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

terry poulson 

22120 switzer 

Defiance, OH 43512 

tpoulson@roadrunner.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Deaton 

215 E. Highland Ave 

Mount Vernon, WA 98273 

mmdeaton@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara Robinson 

4012 N Nevada St 

Spokane, WA 99207 

barbie53@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Elizabeth Seltzer 

2901 Burden Rd 

Brookhaven, PA 19015 

ees01@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Margaret Iuro 

PO Box 1974 

Port Townsend, WA 98368 

mniuro@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nancy Pfeiler 

448 Sunwood Dr NW 

Salem, OR 97304 

nancypfeiler6@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jenifer Schramm 

217 32nd Ave South 

Seattle, WA 98144 

shadydogs@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Guy Amsler 

2100 Rebsamen Park Rd.   Apt. 422A 

Little Rock, AR 72202 

guyamsler@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Liann Sundquist 

7211-36th Ave SW 

Seattle, WA 98126 

liann@oz.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Judith Garson 

501 W 52 St. 

New York, NY 10019 

jgarson@rscj.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

chuck hutaff 

Box 1320 

Idaho Springs, CO 80452 

c-excavation@live.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Pyles 

33903 135th Ave SE 

Auburn, WA 98092 

dave@pyles.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Scott McVay 

336 5th Ave S 

Houghton, WA 98033 

mindfullone00@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Melissa Rees 

8809 N. Country Homes Blvd. 

Veradale, WA 99037 

greenrhys@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jackson Blalock 

116 30th avenue 

seattle, WA 98122 

jackson.blalock@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Steve Cunningham 

4177 Saltspring Dr. 

Fermdale, WA 98248 

steveccc@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

James Bates 

6821 44th Ave NE 

Seattle, WA 98115 

james.bates3@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Laura Dame Laura Dame 

63 Park Ave 

Saranac Lkae, NY 12983 

damelaura04@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Margaret Gallagher 

1335 Artists Lane 

Bel Air, MD 21015 

margeegal63@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Brita Mjos 

1725 E 24th Ave 

Anchorage, AK 99508 

britarm@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Astrida Onat 

2001 E Lynn 

Seattle, WA 98112 

astrida@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Dunn 

PO Box 1024 

Vashon, WA 98070 

jdunn936@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kathy Mawdsley 

13720 SW Willow Top Lane 

Tigard, OR 97224 

kathymawdsley@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lisa Olver 

500 Marine Drive NE 

Tulalip, WA 98271 

lisaolvertoo@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

william Harpham 

1403 Portalis ct. 

Anacortes, WA 98221 

harpham1@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jan Demorest 

712 E 2nd Ave 

Ellensburg, WA 98926 

bobcat@kvalley.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kayleigh Stalley 

17512 83rd pl ne 

Kenmore, WA 98028 

kayleigh_laurel@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sandra Johnson 

2242 NE 177th St 

Seattle, WA 98155 

sanjohn27@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Inger Kirkman 

13413 90th Pl NE 

Kirkland, WA 98034 

bornzin@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gayle Legan 

505 Cypress Rd 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

ghlegan@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Angela Armstrong 

143 Sereno Circle Dr 

Bremerton, WA 98312 

angela_armstrong5489@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bhavani Lorraine Nelson 

211 Housatonic Street 

Lenox, MA 1240 

bhavanilorraine@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mike Stupek 

7825 n Fowler 

Portland, OR 97217 

jeanmmpbmsn@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Woods 

10148 Collins Rd 

Sedro Woolley, WA 98284 

susanaboswues@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Larry Winters 

2432 E. Deerwood Ct. 

Spokane, WA 99223 

hiwinters@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert Briggs 

9514 SW Burton Drive 

Vashon, WA 98070 

rsb@tubonet.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kathy Cowles 

1102 E Republican St 

Seattle, WA 98102 

kathy.cowles@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lee Fremault 

46 Pine Street 

Attleboro, MA 2703 

leemo1952@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Deborah O'Connor 

2929 lynn street 

bellingham, WA 98225 

nocoal@oconnor.gs



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jana Burk 

838 Democrat St 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

foster.magoo@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jeanette Kors 

3016 N Narrows Dr Unit 306 

Tacoma, WA 98407 

jkors1@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sandra Shipley 

5445 Langley Road 

Langley, WA 98260 

sleahs@me.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nancy Hill 

221 E. Rockwood Blvd. 

Spokane, WA 99202 

nancy60fancy@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

HM Millard 

PO Box 2786 

Salem, OR 97308 

millardhm@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Julie Lawyer 

18938 S Lyons Rd 

Oregon City, OR 97045 

jelawyer@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Anne White 

2849 W Maplewood 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

mtwhite136@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Denise Henrikson 

7956 34th Ave SW 

Seattle, WA 98126 

denise.henrikson@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Paula Rotondi 

8217 Chehalis Rd 

Blaine, WA 98230 

perotondi@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara Bernstein 

1214 SE Flavel St 

Portland, OR 97202 

mediapro@spiritone.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ernie Loreen 

260 Tyee Dr. 

Point Roberts, WA 98281 

ernielola@pointroberts.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Brian Manning 

2249 E Burnside Street 

Portland, WA 97214 

brian.manning@greenpeace.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Glen Wetzel 

16238 N. 161 Drive 

Surprise, AZ 85374 

glenwetzel@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

C C 

2950 newmarket st 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

love2hugtrees@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lars Jefferson 

3320 Jackson Street SE 

Albany, OR 97322 

larsjefferson78@mac.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tammy Domike 

823 Bluff Ave 

Hoquiam, WA 98550 

cleangraysharbor@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Wendy Bartlett 

255 N. Forest St 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

wendyvw74@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Leah Olson 

756 Page Street Apt 6 

San Francisco, CA 94117 

leahmichele8@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jerry Chilson 

49201 284th ave se 

Enumclaw, WA 98022 

chilson54@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Steve Graff 

2204 Westcourt Ln 

Los Angeles, CA 90025 

stevegraff12@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cheryl Kallenbach 

43874 Yellow Pine 

Winchester, ID 83555 

ckallenb@icloud.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carol Kuelper 

3111 California St. 

Oakland, CA 94602 

ckuelper@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

kellyann morander 

2791 landover blvd 

Spring Hill, FL 34608 

miagirl20@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Sarna 

1812-A Broken Arrow Drive 

North Little Rock, AR 72118 

jcsarna@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Keithler 

11322 E Ida Ct 

Englewood, CO 80111 

mkeithler@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mare Wahosi 

246 Bremerton Blvd W 

Bremerton, WA 98312 

one2onestars@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Deborah Hoffmann 

501 Lamarck Drive 

Buffalo, NY 14225 

debhoffmann@roadrunner.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lisa Patton 

1881 SUTTER ST APT 105 

SAN FRANCISCO, CA 94115 

lapatton729@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

James Reitz 

2233 Rimrock Ct SW 

Olympia, WA 98512 

jreitz17@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Linda Reynolds 

P.O.Box 185 

Albion, ME 4910 

nkfarmyard@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Janet Handford 

55 Kristee Circle 

West Warwick, RI 2893 

handfordjn@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Maureen McDonald 

5873 Locksley  place 

Los Angeles, CA 90068 

maureenbyg@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Timur Mukminov 

231 Easy St 

Mountain View, CA 94043 

mukminov@post.harvard.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert Haslag 

10513 Bryant Rd. 

Centertown, MO 65023 

bobhaslag@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert Herzog 

9313 E Crystal Dr. 

Chandler, AZ 85248 

rherzog04@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rebecca Harper 

2616 Cordelia Rd 

Los Angeles, CA 90049 

bharper@ucla.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

K Kay Bircher 

2327 NORTH  HACIENDA DRIVE 

Benson, AZ 85602 

kkbircher722@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Brieaux Poche 

P.O. Box 536 

Ponchatoula, LA 70454 

brelulz@me.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carole Osborn 

11 Brook Street 

Winsted, CT 6098 

longing4desertskies@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara Remund 

6at 

Aurora, CO 80015 

bremund@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Don Hnatowich 

65 naples rd 

brookline, MA 2446 

djhnatowich@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ann Rossman 

36 Gould St. 

Newport, RI 2840 

annrm@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Charles Tribbey 

1237 Vista del Lago 

San Luis Obispo, CA 93405 

cltquest@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tamara Frostad 

930 Schneider Rd 

Sagle, ID 83860 

hoodoowoodfairie@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Saul Adelman 

1434 Fairfield Avenue 

Charleston, SC 29407 

adelmans@citadel.eddu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kristin King 

1520 Pullen Road 

Tallahassee, FL 32303 

luz_antigua@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Deidra Caine 

2800-C SW Natura Blvd., 

Deerfield Beach, FL 33441 

frvrevolving8@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ronald leBrane 

15051 Sherman Way 

Van Nuys, CA 91405 

rlebrane@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carrie Swank 

CASwank1@gmail.com 

Reading, PA 19608 

caswank1@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carlene Estacion 

PO Box 882 

Sedona, AZ 86336 

carlene@npgcable.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

William Willis 

300 E Seminary St 

Mercersburg, PA 17236 

williamjohnwillis@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Matt Peters 

4347 E. Bellevue St. 

Tucson, AZ 85712 

atlasmoth@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rand Russell 

11478 Se 90th Ave 

Happy Valley, OR 97086 

randrussell@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

William Lewis 

15493 E. Milan Drive 

Aurora, CO 80013 

edormary@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carol Kreck 

2208 Bellaire 

Denver, CO 80207 

kreck2208@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Scott Anderson 

1150 N Elm Ave 

Owatonna, MN 55060 

jscottgms@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Adair DeLamater 

44 E. Milan St. 

Bath, ME 4530 

adairdelamater@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Steppert 

2204 Maple St 

Longview, WA 98632 

steppjs@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ray C. Telfair II, Ph.D., Certified Wildlife Biologist 

11780 S. Hill Creek Road 

Whitehouse, TX 75791 

rctelfair@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Thomas Aiken 

2706 Poplar Street 

Phila., PA 19130 

tomatawitu@verizon.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Margaret Bergmann-Ness 

2502 N 40th St 

Seattle, WA 98103 

margaret.mbn@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Beverly Bullock 

400 West 43 Street 

New York, NY 10036 

bbullock2000@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nancy Hines 

10302 23rd Ave NE 

Seattle, WA 98125 

nancynh@uw.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tracy Nguyen 

834 Ramona Ave 

Albany, CA 94706 

tracytn@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

James Jordan 

209 w regina 

Spokanw, WA 99218 

jjordan52@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Noreene M. Ignelzi 

PO Box 493 

Lopez Island, WA 98261 

zoologist714@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary McGaughey 

381 NE Village Squire Ave. Unit 2 

Gresham, OR 97030 

marymcgaughey@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Elaine Hornal 

527 Lyla Lane 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

ewh50@icloud.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marc DeLateur 

5911 N Whitehouse St 

Spokane, WA 99205 

mdelateur@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

G Batch 

4000 Carman Drive #64 

Lake Oswego, OR 97035 

montevena@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Peggy Gardner 

3922 Timothy Court 

Bellingham, WA 98226 

peggygardner@nethere.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Steve Cross 

Mesplay 

Olympia, WA 98503 

shouldeye2@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Laura Tidwell 

POBox 385 

Orcas, WA 98280 

laura@orcashotel.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Stephanie Iverson 

758 Hawkins Ln 

Eastsound, WA 98245 

stephiverson@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kimberly Chandler 

412 102nd St S, Unit B 

Tacoma, WA 98444 

kimberc1214@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ronaye Tylor 

PO Box 2182 

Ferndale, WA 98248 

ronaye@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

katie doemlanf 

8804 30th n w 

seattle, WA 98117 

ktdoemland@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lynn Kush 

1183 1st St Apt 2 

Gardiner, OR 97441 

lynn.kush001@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan McLaughlin 

2015 NW 17th Ave 

Camas, WA 98607 

smudgecat@mac.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

A R 

Aurora 

Seattle, WA 98103 

blisfl1@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Wendy Smith 

904 W Garfield St 

Seattle, WA 98119 

w.e.smith66@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kathleen McLaughlin 

1699 N Terry St. #190 

Eugene, OR 97402 

koregonc@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

lynne ashton 

p o box 138 

indianola, WA 98342 

lynnewashton@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rosann wuebbels 

11134 O Ave 

anacortes, WA 98221 

rwuebbels@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Christine McGowan 

3850 SW 30th Dr. 

Gresham, OR 97080 

oremoss@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Elly Claus-McGahan 

4301 N. Frace St. 

Tacoma, WA 98407 

drelly@sound-decisions.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Evan Onaclea 

550 1/2 Sunnyside Drive 

Eugene, OR 97404 

eonaclea@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tanesha Ross 

1762 NW 57th St Apt 104 

Seattle, WA 98107 

taneshaross@mac.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Scott Erickson 

8002 Harney Street 

Omaha, NE 68114 

yogaflyer1@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

john Munroe 

6553 25th Ave NW 

Seattle, WA 98117 

john@oceancurrents.biz



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Todd Klempner 

1524 10th Ave w 

Seattle, WA 98119 

tklempner@me.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Richard Whitney 

10901 176th Cir NE 

Redmond, WA 98052 

rkw1958@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Julie Moyer 

1209 NE 148th Pl 

Vancouver, WA 98684 

moyer.julie@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sean Horner 

10536 Rowland Ave SW 

Lakewood, WA 98499 

sean.horner@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

P Rathbun 

POB 664 

Gig Harbor, WA 98335 

prrnbsn@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mark Bradley 

2992 River road 

Sequim, WA 98382 

carthedral@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Judith Calhoun 

800 14th St 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

jpcalstark@centurylink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Patricia Marks 

150 NE 95th St. 

Seattle, WA 98115 

pmarks4@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Geneva Blake 

520 Linden Rd 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

gnvblk@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Maddie Rose 

399 boe road 

Oak harbor, WA 98277 

icmystique@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

gregg norman 

3881 10th street 

santa monica, CA 90405 

stereofoam@live.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

sha davies 

Acacia 

Redding, CA 96001 

shagreenway@iinet.net.au



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

KATHLEEN FINDLAY 

PO BOX 485 

LEBANON, OR 97355 

kathleen.findlay48@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cheryl Carp 

802 NW 108th St 

Seattle, WA 98177 

littlefish419@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Brian Gunn 

2305 27th Pl SE 

Auburn, WA 98002 

gunnbl@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Arthur Birkmeyer 

2802 Northlake Ave 

Longview, WA 98632 

art.birkm@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rosemarie Wiegman 

6513 E. B St. 

Tacoma, WA 98404 

danceinmygarden@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Anne Mize 

1815 11th Ave E 

Seattle, WA 98102 

abmize@mizefamilyfoundation.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Andrew Wilks 

1312 E Denny Wy 

Seattle, WA 98122 

andywilks47@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Beth Doglio 

1029 Bigelow Ave NE 

Olympia, WA 98506 

bethdoglio@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mike Petersen 

423 W. 1st Ave, Suite 240 

Spokane, WA 99201 

mpetersen@landscouncil.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bill Hinely 

2676 Donovan Ave 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

billhinely@bellcoho.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sharon Abreu 

PO Box 969, 1315 Vusario Lane 

Eastsound, WA 98245 

sharmuse@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Salerno 

5020 Temple City Blvd 

Nampa, ID 83686 

marisanimal@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Matthew Slifka 

849 Winners Cup Ct 

Geneva, IL 60134 

mslifka12@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

kathy haverkamp 

722 billsboro road 

geneva, NY 14456 

khaverka@court.state.ny.us



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

James Mulder 

28 Sachson Pl 

Wappingers Falls, NY 12590 

jhmulder@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Judith Robinson 

140 Matawan Ave 

Matatwn, NJ 7747 

jayr102847@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Morgan Clark 

203 Academy St 

South Orange, NJ 7079 

morgan.cl@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kendrick Wilson 

1 N. 5th Ave., Apt. 616 

Tucson, AZ 85701 

desertrat1@dakotacom.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carol Hedlin 

PO Box 1089 

LaConner, WA 98257 

carolhedlin@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

dennis allen 

1427 Tunnel Road 

Santa Barbara, CA 93105 

dallen4191@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joanie Murphy 

6188 Ansdell Way 

San Jose, CA 95123 

joniebaloney@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Liz Garratt 

10270 Noble Ct 

Indianapolis, IN 46234 

erpeldinggarratt@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

donna kendall 

930 Carraway Street 

Tallahassee, FL 32308 

chorsebite@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tony Tsang 

2055 W 10 ST 

Brooklyn, NY 11223 

offcell@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Eileen Massey 

5924 Herzog St 

Emeryville, CA 94608 

eilmassey@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cynthia P Vartenuk 

7802 East Mariposa Drive 

Scottsdale, AZ 85251 

vartenuk@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Barbara Walters 

417 Reeds Landing 

Springfield, MA 1109 

mbw417@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Walker 

8350 Wooddy Rd 

Port Tobacco, MD 20677 

rsjow@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Linda Hillman 

6357 Corte Tunitas 

Camarillo, CA 93012 

lghillman@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gabrielle King 

956 Crest 

Mount Clemens, MI 48043 

kigabby01@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Hiram McLendon 

4124 NW Elmwood Drive 

Corvallis, OR 97330 

hjmclendonjr@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Suzanne Steel 

8328 Fawn Crescent 

Blaine, WA 98230 

creatrix3@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Roger Kofler 

17177 SE Jennings Crest Ln. 

Jennings Lodge, OR 97267 

rkofler@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

delia gerhard 

117 NW 80th St 

Seattle, WA 98117 

djgerhard@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Chris Tauson 

1011 Central St. NE 

Olympia, WA 98506 

christauson@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Claire Barnett 

110 W. Walnut St 

Baraboo, WI 53913 

crmrogan@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

ron rogalsky 

2022 N. Center RD 

Spokane Valley, WA 99212 

mtspokane@live.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tim O'Donoghue 

21538 16th Dr. SE 

Bothell, WA 98021 

tjod@runbox.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Patricia Dowd 

5300 San Jacinto Ave 

Atacadero, CA 45920 

pdowd@pdisearch.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nancy Peterson 

229 Sherman Drive 

Scotts Valley, CA 95066 

nancy@baymoon.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Reuben Litten 

163 

Altamont, NY 12009 

reubenlitten@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Eileen Prefontaine 

38 Mt. Vickery Rd. 

Southborough, MA 1772 

elprefon@verizon.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cheryl Fahlman 

9224 Sandy Lake Circle 

Gaithersburg, MD 20879 

cfahlman@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Alexandra Skwara 

3976 60th St. 

San Diego, CA 92115 

a_skwara@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Seth Snapp 

2214 H St 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

sethsnapp@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tim Taylor 

2330 Camden Ave. 

Los Angeles, CA 90064 

levireinald@icloud.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Ellen Gonzales 

2806 Calle Campeon 

Santa Fe, NM 87505 

maryellengonzales@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

e p 

box 178 

Talmage, CA 95481 

liz1952@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Donald Rumph 

3238 Quail Pointe Dr. 

Greenville, NC 27858 

donrumph@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ellen Harrison 

21011 S. Taylor Road 

Covington, LA 70435 

ellenharrison06@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Samantha BeuMaher 

12790 Los Coches Court 

Lakeside, CA 92040 

sambeumaher@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Patricia Ryan 

5325 Manning Pl NW 

Washington, DC 20016 

pryan5@me.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gina Stiff 

5418 Center Street 

Williamsburg, VA 23188 

uvamomma@cox.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gregg Levine 

4-21 27 AVE APT10D 

Astoria, NY 11102 

gregg.drwho8@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Rumburg 

POBox832 

Hereford, AZ 85615 

susanrumburg@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

sandra garcia 

33-37 new york ave 

newark, NJ 7105 

sandygarcia88@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Darlene Brooks 

1801 Gasche St. Apt. D21 

Wooster, OH 44691 

amaranthmylove@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Wayne Wathen 

6426 D Silver Mesa Drive 

Highlands Ranch, CO 80130 

wwathen@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dr. Missy Howse-Kurtz 

2232 Long Leaf St. 

Kalamazoo, MI 49006 

missyhowse@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jerome Roth 

1912 S River Dr 

Tempe, AZ 85281 

jerome_roth@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rachelle Rea 

25 Fox Hill Dr 

Natick, MA 1760 

rachellerea@verizon.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marianne Gordon 

1008  E.Mountain View Ave. #109 

Ellensburg, WA 98926 

marianne@elltel.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Warren Sheay 

1453 Humboldt St. 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

wsheay@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

william english 

100 sunset dr. 

newark, NY 14513 

billdog1969@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

robert moeller 

644B Gold Brook Road 

East Nassau, NY 12062 

robertmoeller47@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sarah Sercombe 

403 Charlotte 

Royal Oak, MI 48073 

moe9bean8@wideopenwest.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sharon Fasnacht 

4006 113th Ave. SW 

Olympia, WA 98512 

fasnacht@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Allan Wise 

PO Box 393 

Kalama, WA 98625 

wise@kalama.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Frank Koterba 

4 Midnight Ct 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

fwkphotography@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Paulette Meyer 

1615 St 58th Ave. 

Portland, OR 97215 

meyer4842@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Vieira 

910 N. 15th St. 

Mt Vernon, WA 98273 

vieivintage@frontier.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

anne may 

706 Union St #408 

Seattle, WA 98101 

annemay35@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Betty Barats 

1710 Donovan 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

bettybarats@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert Linzmeier 

950 East Wilmette Rd. 

Palatine, IL 60074 

musicman690@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Daniel Hawley 

Box 49 

Ketchum, ID 83340 

svskier@cox.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Constance Voget 

1615 N 41st Street 

Seattle, WA 98103 

cvoget@w-link.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Leslie Sweeney 

PO Box 31734 

Bellingham, WA 98228 

ltsweeney@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Laraine Vonfeldt 

7301 N Washburn 

Portland, OR 97217 

ravinspaw@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sonja Hinz 

2517 Henry St 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

sonja.hinz@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Patrick Archer 

13215 8th Ave NW 

Seattle, WA 98177 

carcher890@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sandra Siegner 

9640 SW Lancaster Rd 

Portland, OR 97219 

ssiegner3@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Molly Martin 

1829 E Harrison st 

Tacoma, WA 98404 

martinmj@plu.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Anne Houghton 

88 McCormick Ter 

Sequim, WA 98382 

amhoughton@nikola.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dave Roehm 

1619A 225th Ln 

Ocean Park, WA 98640 

roehmdl@charter.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kim Stafford 

8946 SW 8th Ave. 

Portland, OR 7219 

krs@lclark.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Emily Hayden 

1661 Shindig Dr 

Missoula, MT 59808 

emzer52@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

stan sheggeby 

302 oriole lane 

madison, WI 53704 

stan0817@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lisa Jean Hoefner 

4880 SW Scholls Ferry Rd 

Portland, OR 97225 

lisajean1953@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Lou Soscia 

2115 NE 56th Avenue 

Portland, OR 97213 

wallymolly@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

James Probert 

1129 N. Harmon St. 

Tacoma, WA 98406 

jeprobert@nventure.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Alexander Froom 

548 lake Washington Blvd E 

Seattle, WA 98112 

alexfroom@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Steve Uyenishi 

12425 74th Ln. S. #24 

Seattle, WA 98178 

suyenishi@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Richard Horner 

1752 NW Market St #551 

Seattle, WA 98107 

rrhorner@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Lebert 

7401 Valley Forge 

Brighton, MI 48116 

mlebert@umich.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cynthia Simms 

2277 Siskiyou Blvd 

Ashland, OR 97520 

choldersimms@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Christopher Buckley 

6568 32nd Avenue NE 

Seattle, WA 98115 

christopher_buckley@alumni.stanford.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Judith Hamel 

2228 S Forest Estates Drive 

Spokane, WA 99223 

judyhamel9@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jeanne Skow 

OO BOX 2640 

Port Angeles, WA 98362 

jeanneskow@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barry Westbrook 

1061 E Republican st 

Seattle, WA 98102 

westbrookbarry1@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

jeff corkill 

4811 s martin 

spokane, WA 99223 

jcorkill@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Richard Kenney 

PO Box 885 

Kalama, WA 98625 

cririchard@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

prisca gloor 

4055 Coolidge Ave 

Los Angeles, CA 90066 

pricagloor@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Charm Miller-Davis 

415 Wilson Ave 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

cmyflowers@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Patrice Clark 

4668 Fieldston Rd 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

clarkpatrice@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kerry Brooks 

4111 S Bellegrove Ln 

Spokane, WA 99223 

dkbb1@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Clarissa Mansfield 

2233 E Birch St 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

clarissjanae@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

karin gunderson 

1717 4th St 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

karingunderson@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

George Knotek 

5419 Kensington Place N 

Seattle, WA 98103 

gjknotek@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gwen Innes 

5107 S. Woodfield Lane 

Spokane, WA 99223 

gjinnes.eagle@sisna.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lauren Tozzi 

4648 Sunnyside N 

Seattle, WA 98103 

lrntozzi2@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Phoebe Weseley 

455 Bunn 

Bedminster, NJ 7921 

pwrrf@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jean Crossley 

Box 1185 

Winters, CA 95694 

jcrossley1@peoplepc.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jennifer Gitschier 

494 Marshall st 

Leicester, MA 1524 

jgitch@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gay Williamson 

817 Main 

Hamilton, OH 45013 

gaywilliamson@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cindy M. Dutka 

6547 Haverford Avenue APT. 4 

Philadelphia, PA 19151 

mdmsass@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Diana Willie 

13018 66thAve Ct E 

Puyallup, WA 98373 

dwillie4224@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Christine Parus 

3909 Kennefy St 

Hyattsville, MD 20781 

christineparus@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Steven Hoelke 

615 Bucknell Ave 

Claremont, CA 91711 

s.hoelke@verizon.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lll D 

921 Jackson 

Berkeley, CA 94709 

msldill@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Helen Stuehler 

12777 Red Rock Rd 

Reno, NV 89508 

hastuehler@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Button 

125 Searles Rd. 

Groton, NY 13073 

mary@ajforeignauto.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Francis Henninger 

646 Robins Gate 

Akron, OH 44319 

fralie@neo.rr.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

thomas martino 

89 deseyn drive 

Canandaigua, NY 14424 

tmartino2@rochester.rr.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Alice Stroud 

375 E 32nd Ave 

Eugene, OR 97405 

alices@efn.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Russell Weisz 

319 Laguna St. 

Santa Cruz, CA 95060 

russweisz1@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nicolas Humphrey 

2685 Ravine Way 

Green Bay, WI 54301 

nick.humphrey@nc.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

william cutts 

withheld 

Colo Spgs, CO 80910 

wbc308@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

C.S. Caldwell 

3 High Cliff Ln 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

candicans@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

H. Fleishson 

100 Landsdowne 

Cambridge, MA 2139 

hhardouf@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Elisabeth N. 

7914 S. Luella Ave. 

Chicago, IL 60617 

eanoty@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Peter Dahl 

4610 46TH AVE S. 

Seattle, WA 98118 

pbdahl3@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Thomas Dahl 

10833 Hayden Ave. 

New Port Richey, FL 34655 

tgdahl48@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Candace Davis 

1001 N. Bridge St. 

Carbondale, IL 62901 

roundapes@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Benny Masdon 

315 Jordan Place 

Fayetteville, GA 30215 

bmasdon@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cynthia Folit 

5201 Desoto Rd. 

Sarasota, FL 34235 

cfolit85@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Donna Murphy 

2134 NE 37th Ave 

Portland, OR 97212 

murph1949@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Albert Carter 

315 Lawrence Dr 

Hoquiam, WA 98550 

alcarter55@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kerby Miller 

408 W. Broadway 

Columbia, MO 65203 

millerk@missouri.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kian Daniel 

PO Box 13081 

Milwaukee, WI 53213 

kvondaniel@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jerry Charlson 

18398 S. Fischers Mill Rd. 

Oregon City, OR 97045 

jcbats@ccgmail.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Chris Scholl 

514 Prospect Ave 

Neptune, NJ 7753 

Christopherscholl007@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

jessica wardlaw 

8263 grange blvd 

saint paul, MN 55130 

jssylynn94@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Debby Mumm 

1618 Wilton Rd S 

Tacoma, WA 98465 

tomdebbyfelnagle@harbornet.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Janice Thompson 

1543 Avenue G 

Council Bluffs, IA 51503 

lagrandmama@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert Jehn 

180  South Atlantic Ave. 

Cochranton, PA 16314 

marseillejg27@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Julie Taylor 

4405 230th Pl SW 

Mountlake Terrace, WA 98043 

ocelots174@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Alan Naylor 

38 Wareham St 

Boston, MA 2118 

alan@foliaire.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bibi Prival 

189 East 18th St. 

Brooklyn, NY 11226 

bprival@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marie Veek 

314 1/2 Willis Ave 

Ashland, WI 54806 

shego2drakken@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Douglas Kinney 

525 Crawford Road 

Otego, NY 13825 

1942info@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

ken gunther 

11024 161st Street N 

Jupiter, FL 33478 

ecocosm@icloud.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Chris Minich 

313 Roberts Rd. 

Lewis Run, PA 16738 

mystyryman7@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

ronald king 

1687 onyx st nw 

Salem, OR 97304 

rfking100@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carolyn Villanova 

820 West Housatonic St. 

Pittsfield, MA 1201 

cvillanova820@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Janet Moore 

11246 NE 92nd ST 

Kirkland, WA 98033 

jenlaja1@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Amanda Jablonsky 

1160 Sherman apt 106R 

Denver, CO 80203 

amandajablonsky@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mike Kehl 

2337 Enterprise 

Richland, WA 99354 

mdkehl@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Greg Allbee 

4028 Westmont Ct. 

Bedford, TX 76021 

fender777@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Scott Rowe 

1633 NE Couch St 

Portland, OR 97232 

scoter58@aracnet.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Chas Klein 

18611 SE 41st Ct 

Issaquah, WA 98027 

chask0501@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

S. B. 

202 Adams St. 

Ithaca, NY 14850 

sharbell@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Geraldine May 

9845 huer huero rd 

Creston, CA 93432 

huerhuero@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Brian Boortz 

15750 Winchester Blvd., #201 

Los Gatos, CA 95030 

brian@brianboortz.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Donna Marchetti 

249 Meadow Dr 

Ashland, OR 97520 

dmarc@q.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bill Irving 

723 E. Linden Ave., Unit 104 

Coeur d'Alene, ID 83814 

billirv2@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

andrew hargosh 

79 linden st 

frostburg, MD 21532 

aharbosh222@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carl Baer 

2103 Sequoia Rd 

Grand Junction, CO 81507 

cr_baer@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joel Kay 

10707 SE Stanley Ave 

Milwaukie, OR 97222 

jjkof1@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

robert davidson 

9216 robinson ave 

Franklin Park, IL 60131 

rdavidson51@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

claire cohen 

5051 Foothills Dr. 

Lake Oswego, OR 97034 

clasico18@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kathy Govreau 

9853 Lanning Lane 

Morongo Valley, CA 92256 

rambozhouse@verizon.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Grace Deluz 

14344 231st Court NE 

Woodinville, WA 98077 

deluz.g@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

marjorie Fields 

327 2nd Ave N 

Edmonds, WA 98020 

mvfields@me.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Laurie Swenson 

60838 Onyx Street 

Bend, OR 97702 

lgswenson@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Amy Faith 

15210 NE 8th St 

Bellevue, WA 98007 

amygfaith@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lee Suitor 

747 N 135th St. 

Seattle, WA 98133 

leesuitor@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

William Gregory 

816 Thurmond Ave 

Sedro Woolley, WA 98284 

trailseekerwrg@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Linda Gregory 

PO Box 2248 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

zgrbell3@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kristin Hylinger 

23060 Parke Creek Rd 

Ellensburg, WA 98926 

kristinhylinger@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Daniels-Lee 

PO Box 1027 

Ocean Shores, WA 98569 

ddanielslee@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Roberta Campbell 

5008 South K Street 

Tacoma, WA 98408 

bobbiejene@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Amy Nesler 

PO Box 2657 

Friday Harbor, WA 98250 

anesler3784@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lise Hull 

150 8th Street SW 

Bandon, OR 97411 

castlesu@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

James Neu 

3072 Webster St 

Eugene, OR 97404 

jjneusies2@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ann Palmer 

Po Box 84 

Lopez Island, WA 98261 

apalmer123@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bonnie Altshuld 

3737 SW Coronado St 

Portland, OR 97219 

bonnie.altshuld@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Erica Rubin 

1640 18th Ave 

Seattle, WA 98122 

erubin30@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Smith 

113 Sonoma Drive 

Frankfort, KY 40601 

cardinalbird2@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Linda Moulder 

2822 E Snowberry Ln 

Spokane, WA 99223 

lindamoulderis@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Benjamin Mitchell 

163 old relic rd 

Bonners Ferry, ID 83805 

bikefreak1230@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Charna Klein 

6521 36 Ave NE 

Seattle, WA 98115 

charnaklein@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

blake wu 

100 pangolin 

lafayette, CA 94549 

skbkms@mail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kali Robson 

306 Wyman Road 

Woodland, WA 98674 

robson.kalia@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Amber Tidwell 

10828 Kelmore St 

Culver City, CA 90230 

anntidwell@ca.rr.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dominique Coulet du Gard 

3023 Northwest Ave 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

dommor@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara Miles 

4358 Lynburn Drive, box 69 

Tucker, GA 30084 

babsmiles1944@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Stephen Harvey 

1308 Roland Street 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

steveharvey157@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Elmolyn Bohn 

9001 NE 54th st #138 

Vancouver, WA 98662 

shady46@email.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susie Edwards 

25748 Highland 

Kingston, WA 98346 

kitsapse@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Vicki Thomas 

25 Wisteria Ln 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

vicki.kagi@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Summer Montacute 

705 292nd Ave SE 

Fall City, WA 98024 

summermontacute@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tom Lang 

5530 E Greenlake Way N 

Seattle, WA 98103 

tomofwashington@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara Keyt 

80 W Bulldozer Flats 

Shelton, WA 98584 

ebkeyt@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barb Nichols 

PO Box 343 

Freeland, WA 98249 

barbnichols@whidbey.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Claudia Morgan 

604 NE 165th St Apt 302 

Seattle, WA 98155 

cmorgan98@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Harrison 

585 Washington Street S 

Salem, OR 97302 

harrirad@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bart Haggin 

15418 N. Little Spokane Dr. 

Spokane, WA 99205 

bartmh4118@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Christopher Thomas 

2226 NW 62nd St Apt 5 

Seattle, WA 98107 

ct_activist@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Colleen Wright 

4160 Chapman Way 

Lake Oswego, OR 97035 

colwright@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Katharine Cotrell 

14400 SW 164th Ave 

Portland, OR 97224 

kath@cotrell.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara Clabots 

17 Etruria St #102 

Seattle, WA 98109 

barbara.m.clabots@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

George Girvin 

4203 S Perry St 

Spokane, WA 99203 

girvingw@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

michael harves 

2124 W 1st Ave, #101 

Spokane, WA 99201 

mtharves@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Pamela Bar-El 

238 Chenault Ave 

Hoquiam, WA 98550 

pbar_el@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michael Woods 

12201 cyrus way 

mukilteo, WA 98275 

mwoodsurs@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mauria McClay 

8125 NE Wygant 

Portland, OR 97218 

mauria_rhys@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Charlene Rollins 

2210 S. Pacific Highway 

Talent, OR 97540 

newsams00@jeffnet.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Linda Zimmerman 

1992 Jefferson 

Eugene, OR 97405 

lindazim@uoregon.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Polly Stonier 

300 Coral Cir 

Phoenix, OR 97535 

patandpolly@charter.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

George Hurst 

1133 Boynton Ave Apt 203 

Westfield, NJ 7090 

stillinafog@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kay Randall 

520 32nd Ave. S. #109 

Moorhead, MN 56560 

kmrandall64@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Magaly Fernandez 

1799 Revere Ave. 

San Francisci, CA 94124 

lamaga@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ann Fossp 

PO BOX 233 

magdalena, NM 87825 

skykisser46@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Virginia Lee 

1458 Princeton Avenue 

Salt Lake City, UT 84105 

lee2sky@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Renee Kermeen 

8896 Parmalee Rd 

Middleville, MI 49333 

kermeenr@wildblue.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Roxy Darling 

936 Waterlily Rd. 

Coinjock, NC 27923 

roxyd@mindspring.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Karen Ratzlaff 

645 Carr Ave. 

Santa Rosa, CA 95404 

laughingrat@live.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Steve Keim 

12305 Mount Morris Rd 

Columbiaville, MI 48421 

fletchrider@frontier.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Melvin Boykin 

5718 NW 68 Ave 

Fort Lauderdale, FL 33321 

boykinlouis@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Brian Flannigan 

27922 Avenida Cuaderno 

Rancho Palos Verdes, CA 90275 

bigbsmartone@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Donna Pedroza 

1801 Shoreline Dr 

Alameda, CA 94501 

donnageorge2@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gerald Kline 

215 East 68th St., Apt 12-X 

New York, NY 10065 

geraldkline@verizon.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

russ ziegler 

22 west 61st street 

downers grove, IL 60516 

russziegler2003@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rick Russell 

325 1/2 S Church 

Bowling Green, OH 43402 

sand2469@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kelly caffrey 

117 Roosevelt blvd 

parlin, NJ 8859 

scarefoot@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michael Iltis 

601 S. Orchard St. #2 

Madison, WI 53715 

mgiltis@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Natasha Tuckett 

1092 Windmeadows Dr. 

College Station, TX 77845 

nattuckett@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Courtney Franklin 

501 E. 63rd St. N., #110 

Park City, KS 67219 

courtfranklin.cf@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Anne Cox 

2036 I Ave 

Anacortes, WA 98221 

basecampanne@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jen Manders 

1990 Ellis 

Dubuque, IA 52001 

jlmanders@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Diana Light 

123 Esplanade 

Irvine, CA 92612 

diana.light@rocketmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Shields 

1478 kelly rd 

Bellingham, WA 98226 

meshields47@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

michelle szabados 

nw 48th St 

Kansas City, MO 64151 

michelle.szabados@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

D GARMUS 

650 Adler Ct. 

Sonoma, CA 95476 

dlgarmus@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ann Larimer 

4611 Valley Rd 

Lincoln, NE 68510 

phosfate@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

thomas Campanini 

1030 Crest Way 

York, PA 17403 

tachair@verizon.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

kristin gonzalez 

9445 sw 40th street 

miami, FL 33155 

krstn.gnzlz@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mitch Wilson 

204 KY 377 

Vanceburg, KY 41179 

mitchelldalewilson@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Judith Ferrell 

1077 Greenleaf Blvd. Apt. 314 

Elkhart, IN 46514 

jferrellwhales@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Max DeNise 

2997 Crosby Blvd SW #331 

Tumwater, WA 98512 

dwight.max.denise@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joseph Naidnur 

12225 N. Woodcrest Dr #102 

Dunlap, IL 61525 

jnaidnur@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Philip Wright 

650 Muckleshoot Circle 

La Conner, WA 98257 

14prw91@frontier.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Janet Hellweg 

86 Evergreen Rd 

Natick, MA 1760 

jehellweg@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Patricia Davenport 

8702 pleasant hill road 

Knoxville, TN 37924 

pat71145@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Pat Chambers 

Boise 

Boise, ID 83704 

soon2bretired@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Frances McDonal 

200 W. Package #329` 

Appleton, WI 54911 

tortoise@new.rr.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

michael tucker 

200 norwood ave 

logan, OH 43138 

mtuck_2012@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Arline Fass 

960 W. Rio Zuni 

Green Valley, AZ 85614 

airfeline@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Beverly Poncia 

PO Box 971 

Lower Lake, CA 95457 

bmp1950@mchsi.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

P.Jacquelyn Schmidt 

PO Box 183 

Dracut, MA 1826 

jacq234@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Vincent Rusch 

1090 4th St 

Schenectady, NY 12303 

vjrusch@acmenet.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Veda White 

4231 South Fairplay Circle, Unit E 

Aurora, CO 80014 

vedawhite@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kathleen Barnebey 

3433 McNary Pkwy #504 

Lake Oswego, OR 97035 

kbarnebey@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Watt 

7486 Livingstone Lane 

Melbourne, FL 32904 

jwatt@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Donald Prycer 

10510 Six Pines Dr 

Spring, TX 77380 

dgprycer@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Randall Rose 

655 South Alton Way 

Denver, CO 80247 

randall4@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Diane Calkins 

5831 Drexel Rd 

Philadelphia, PA 19131 

calkinsdm5@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Laura Ramon 

101 summit ct 

Niceville, FL 32578 

lramon58@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ruth Dimmitt 

7442 Hansen 

Fountain, MI 49410 

weedgram@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Schenck 

2 rainbow court 

Hilton head, SC 29926 

johnbschenck@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

K PRICE 

19813 NE 13th Street 

Camas, WA 98607 

krisnbz@juno.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jean Thomas 

3715 NE 180th St 

Lake Forest Park, WA 98155 

jean.thomas1@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gary Boyers 

12013 Moran 

Hamtramck, MI 48212 

g.boyers@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ellen Kissman 

1143 NW 58th 

Seattle, WA 98107 

eek_kissman@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Denise Jennings 

27 Pine Hill Lane 

Huntington Station, NY 11746 

niseyjenn@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Linda Wasserman 

1510n.  Steele st 

Tacoma, WA 98406 

coolauthor2@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

JENNIFER WHEELER 

503 REINER RD 

GOLD BAR, WA 98251 

vjennw@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Samuel Durkin 

5048 Lakeview Cir 

Fairfield, CA 94534 

samussr337@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kerry Kuhn 

419 Springsouth Rd. 

Schaumburg, IL 60193 

kerrylkuhn@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

larry mahlis 

9611 12 

Seattle, WA 98115 

larrymahlis@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Teresia LaFleur 

80 Moore Road 

Sudbury, MA 1776 

maximsmom@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robett campbell 

PO Box 412 

Columbia City, OR 97018 

rlogancampbell@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Janis Swalwell 

PO Box 778 

Freeland, WA 98249 

islglass@whidbey.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

scott massinger 

1532 sw pemdelton st 

portland, OR 97239 

scottm@rockybayintl.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kathleen Skeels 

347 22nd Ave E 

Seattle, WA 98112 

kskeels@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Aimee Merino 

2189 hemlock blvd 

Woodbury, MN 55125 

amerino@uab.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

JP Kemmick 

1927 25th Ave E 

Seattle, WA 98112 

jpkemmick@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Donald Watt 

201 McLaughlin Rd 

Chehalis, WA 98532 

watt_me_worry@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Walter Kuciej 

4212 35th Ave. W. 

Seattle, WA 98199 

waltrk74@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sandra Brouillette-Jobe 

PO Box 520 

Freeland, WA 98249 

bosa@whidbey.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lynn Lewis 

5222 Harper's farm rd 

Columbia, MD 21044 

lynnlewislcswc@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Margaret Korshoj 

9195 SW SUMMERFIELD CT 

Tigard, OR 97224 

mkorshoj@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jewel Hall 

105 E 4th Ave 

Eugene, OR 97405 

chickiebird08@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Elizabeth Stucki 

517 Carlyon Ave SE 

Olympia, WA 98501 

bstucki@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sandra Covich 

8508 116th st e 

Puyallup, WA 98373 

slcovich@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

JJ L. 

200 North St. 

Olympia, WA 98501 

jhawk@gglbbs.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Judy Pelton 

1441 Lears Rd. 

Petoskey, MI 49770 

displacednyer2005@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Diane Pobol 

8605 Railroad Pl SE 

Snoqualmie, WA 98065 

dpobol@gamil.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Yola hesser 

90916 Southview Lane 

Florence, OR 7439 

geoyo@oregonfast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jennifer Knickerbocker 

1108 South Wall St 

Spokane, WA 99204 

jenniferdknick@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Whitney Oehlerking 

2322 Birch St 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

whitoehlerking@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Walt Burville 

8008 149th st nw 

Gig harbor, WA 98329 

waltbx@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

suzi hokonson 

1315 W Woodside Pl 

Spokane, WA 99208 

suzihokonson@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sue Jarrard 

214 Chapman RD 

Castle Rock, WA 98611 

suejarrard@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sally Wachtel 

409 York St 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

sallywachtel@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Linda Murtfeldt 

10015 Vinton Ct NW 

Seattle, WA 98177 

lindamurt@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sara Lambert 

13008 276th Way NE 

Duvall, WA 98019 

saralambert@frontier.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Krista Rome 

2410 Woodhaven Dr. 

Everson, WA 98247 

kristamrome@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michael Gleason 

1823 Terry Ave 

Seattle, WA 98101 

mdavidgleason@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Catherine Carter 

4837 S. Orcast St. 

Seattle, WA 98118 

cv_carter@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cheryl Speer 

410 SW Park St 

Camas, WA 98607 

cherylaspeer@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Suzann Finch 

308 Carolina 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

suzyque1957@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gerald Spatz 

1305 W Clearbrook Dr Apt 19 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

jspatz26@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sarah Kavage 

3955 Fremont Ave N 

Seattle, WA 98112 

sarah@gogoweb.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Anita Shanker 

1004 Oak Tree Drive 

Chapel Hill, NC 27517 

shanker_anita@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nigel Lim 

SS 

Pewaukee, WI 53072 

nigellwh@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ken Windrum 

160 S. Gramercy Pl., #206 

Los Angeles, CA 90004 

kwindrum@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mario Velarde 

19860 NW 64 CT RD 

Hialeah, FL 33015 

mariov769@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Donald Hyatt 

4773 Hayden Blvd. 

Columbus, OH 43221 

dhyatt3@columbus.rr.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jacqueline Pasternack 

4347   Harborough Rd 

Columbus, OH 43220 

jbpasternack@excite.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Alexis Aschenbrenner 

7525 n. new york ave 

Portland, OR 97203 

alexisaschenbrenner@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Maureen Sheahan 

20996 Inkster Road 

Southfield, MI 48033 

masheahan@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jack O. 

3155 Mountain View Drive 

Laguna Beach, CA 92651 

jackodanaka@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Amanda Yoder 

337 Velva Dr 

Chesapeake, VA 23325 

ayyogurt@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Anthony Sciolino 

Dove Ct 

Bozeman, MT 59718 

ans_1026@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bernadette Belcastro 

68 Crocus Ave. 

Floral Park, NY 11001 

bell20@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Zachary Todd 

3927 Trolley Ct. 

Brea, CA 92823 

blackmantis@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Arleen Barber 

26123 Fordson Hwy 

Redford, MI 48239 

rainbow_722@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nancy Eberle 

1144 39th CT SE 

Tumwater, WA 98501 

nanceberle@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

George Scott 

717 SW Kenyon Street 

Seattle, WA 98106 

georgescott485@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cynthia Brooks-Fetty 

501 South 6th Street 

Leoti, KS 67861 

libsncatsrule@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Patricia Tehan 

6378 Willow Lane 

Marcy, NY 13403 

patricia.tehan@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Ring 

802 N. 23rd Ave. 

Kelso, WA 98626 

scring67@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

dayna thomas 

6323 Grand Avenue South 

Minneapolis, MN 55423 

nlraf_unilady@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mitch Parkinen 

623 Linden Ln 

Martinez, CA 94553 

mjp623@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jeffrey Price 

76 E US hwy 6 lot 224 

Valparaiso, IN 46383 

jprice77@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Micki Selvitella 

3340 SE Morrison St. 

Portland, OR 97214 

mickiselvitella@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ralph Rexroad 

PO Box 512 

Hamilton, VA 20159 

rrdck49@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Pamela Spacek 

1425 W Chase Ave Apt 1D 

Chicago, IL 60626 

xntrkme@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Erin Cozart 

5009 McDade Dr 

Austin, TX 78735 

erinkcozart@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dixie Parker 

PO Box 306 

Ojo Caliente, NM 87549 

ddmcadams@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Richard Ashton 

15 Westchester Circle 

Pinehurst, NC 28374 

rwa15@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Paul Fellows 

4220 Dayton Ave N 

Seattle, WA 98103 

pfellows@3fellows.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Josephine Girardin 

27 Reilly Street 

West Islip, NY 11795 

adagio706@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

matilda ticknor 

po box 227 

Winchendon, MA 1475 

mittyc@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Chris Casper 

1600 Sherman Ave 

Stevens Point, WI 54481 

casper4427@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Duncan Brown 

8122 E. Sundew Dr. 

Tucson, AZ 85710 

dbuteob@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Roel Cantu 

1010 Hollyfield St 

Mission, TX 78572 

roelcan2@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dmitry Landa 

83-30 98th street Apt 5G 

Woodhaven, NY 11421 

landadave@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Stacey Wolfe 

8225 Bodkin Ave 

Pasadena, MD 21122 

narpet7@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Peter Beves 

26 Bathrick Road 

Westminster, MA 1473 

pbeves@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Valerie Pflug 

84 Boynton 

Havana, FL 32333 

valeriepflug@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Richard Guier 

255 W 108th St 

New York, NY 10025 

rsguier444@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Eric McManus 

8019 Gera Emma Drive 

Charlotte, NC 28215 

emac610@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Pam Rogers 

10015 Alondra Blvd 

Bellflower, CA 90706 

rogerspamela6969@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

jud woodard 

13610 woodside lane 

Sutter Creek, CA 95685 

judwoodard@volcano.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jude Misurelli 

435 Upper Snuff Mill Row 

Brevard, NC 28712 

jude3465@mac.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Christopher Tuch 

175 bobolink 

New Braunfels, TX 78130 

christophertuch@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robin Pasholk 

113 High St. 

Neenah, WI 54956 

arel_1@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Shelley McDonough 

7753 Red Clover Dr 

Indianapolis, IN 46227 

mcdonough.shelley@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Teresa Scherzer 

P.O. Box 411403 

San Francisco, CA 94141 

teescherzer@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Anne Lusby-Denham 

3512 Wright Rd. 

Roanoke, VA 24015 

anneunitypoet@cox.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marillyn Barber 

15607 Redington Drive 

Saint Petersburg, FL 33708 

jbarber8@tampabay.rr.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jesse Calderon 

4025 puente ave 

baldwin park, CA 91706 

ohjesse14@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Aaron Rust 

510 5TH Ave N 

ST James, MN 56081 

amrust1@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Astaunda 

12949 Calle de las Rosas 

San Diego, CA 92129 

jastaunda@netscape.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

j hynd 

3649 MONON ST 

LOS ANGELES, CA 90027 

flyerzrule@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara Seigerschmidy 

10041 Scott Ave 

Whittier, CA 90603 

seigerschmidt@gmx.de



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michael Huber 

12814 127th Ave SE 

Snohomish, WA 98290 

mwhuber@mac.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Arden Green 

10633 Cliffmore Drive 

Glen Allen, VA 23060 

ardenj13@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sandra Goettling 

3805 Fairway Circle 

Las Vegas, NV 89108 

sgoettling@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Martin J. Velez 

6118 NE 32nd Ave. 

Portland, OR 97211 

martinjvelez@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bryan Branson 

4216 E Jamieson Road 

Spokane, WA 99223 

blbranson1@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dale Riehart 

86 south park st 

san francisco, CA 94107 

dale@daleriehart.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Oscar Revilla 

oscarrevilla10@hotmail.com 

Cliffside, NC 28024 

oscarrevilla10@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Elizabeth Darby 

1020 NW 9th Ave 

Portland, OR 97210 

elizabethdarby137@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Kreisman 

15066 SE Robinette Ct 

Milwaukie, OR 97267 

dkreisman@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bruce Cratty 

2525 S. Humboldt St. 

Denver, CO 80210 

brucecratty@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michael Riordan 

106 Hilltop Lane 

Eastsound, WA 98245 

luv2kyk@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marc Conrad 

716 W Waveland Ave 

Chicago, IL 60613 

marcarthur@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Leslie Crane 

146 NE 147th St 

Shoreline, WA 98155 

lesliejimc@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sarah Hanson 

210 Kingfisher Ln 

Friday Harbor, WA 98250 

hansonsarahliz@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dan Jensen 

27997 NW Dorland Rd. 

North Plains, OR 97133 

danjsr52@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Brendan Ashby 

403 Mitchell Ave 

Hibbing, MN 55746 

blashby3@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

erne kegel 

1350 kegel way 

Colville, WA 99114 

erne@magna-vis.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cara Schwartz 

4814 18th Ave SW 

Seattle, WA 98106 

blakbay@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

BigCheryl Cummings 

2728 11th Court 

Palm Harbor, FL 34684 

maizeeg@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Raymond Anderson 

1747 Bungalow Way NE 

Poulsbo, WA 98370 

cataray3@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Craig Tuttle 

630 Kurek Ct 

Merritt Island, FL 32953 

craigt1981@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

George Pantely 

5276 Quinn Drive 

Mt Hood Parkdale, OR 97041 

rustytruck65@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susannah Gelbart 

5181 N Tioga Way 

Las Vegas, NV 89149 

gelbartsusannah@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

William Daniell 

7205 28th Ave NW 

Seattlr, WA 98117 

bdaniell99@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nancy Shinn 

1044 pirates court 

coos bay, OR 97420 

nancyshi123nn@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lynda Garner 

205 Jacob Weber Road 

Shohola, PA 18458 

lyndaontheroad@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Eileen Thompson 

P.O. Box 1738 

Eastsound, WA 98245 

eileenmctom@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Julia Cranmer 

Route 206 

Southampton, NJ 8088 

jcranmer3@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lesley Schultz 

874 York St. 

Oakland, CA 94610 

3qlschultz@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

anna swartz 

149 S 140th St  #336 

Burien, WA 98168 

annaswrtz@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bob Lutz 

514 W 27th Ave 

Spokane, WA 99203 

teamab@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Julie Laidlaw 

po 2513 

Friday Harbor, WA 98250 

jeztjulz@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Stephanie Twiford 

3106 Pinewood Ave 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

stwiford@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lisa Coyle 

1910 W Sharp #2 

Spokane, WA 99201 

coylel@rockemtail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rebecca Brownlie 

3236 Carrington Way 

Bellingham, WA 98226 

brownlies@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Naomi Murphy 

6145 Aldrich Road 

Ferndale, WA 98248 

naorog2@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Steven Amick 

23360 S Viola Welch Rd 

Beavercreek, OR 97004 

stevenamick@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jean Pauley 

242 32nd Ave #2 

Seattle, WA 98122 

jeanlunnemann@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Steve Hoffman 

4969 Samish Terrace Rd 

Bow, WA 98232 

smhoffman2003@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ron Lindsay 

7548 Mary Ave NW 

Seattle, WA 98117 

rwl@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dr. Michael Berres 

3040 silvern lane 

bellingham, WA 98226 

ammab81@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mitch Cohen 

2609 Le Conte Av 

Berkeley, CA 94709 

redbeerd@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ria Tanz. Kubota 

671 El cerro Drive 

El Sobrante, CA 94803 

ria.tanz.kubota@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Keith Milligan 

Seagoat Productions 

Spokane, WA 99212 

kongakeith@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Wade Wilkison 

2007 sweetgrass 

helena, MT 59601 

wwilkison@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Heather Beaird 

311 SW William Ave 

Chehalis, WA 98532 

blaizesmama@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Beatrice Greenwald 

13000 LINDEN AVE N APT 510 

Seattle, WA 98133 

bea_1947@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jill Longhom 

23939 35th Ave W 

Brier, WA 98036 

jblonghom@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kathryn Mazaika 

Peters Avenue 

San Francisco, CA 94110 

kmazaika@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Daniel Anderson 

1109 NE 112th St. 

Vancouver, WA 98685 

danandmaggie72@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Fidel Arbolaez 

5550 Highlands Vista Cir 

Lakeland, FL 33812 

fsarbolaez@tampabay.rr.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Harold Robinson 

110 Winston Drive 

Talladega, AL 35160 

vtyankee@charter.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

john schaechter 

42 will dr#52 

Canton, MA 2021 

jschaechter@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

James Corrigan 

4150 Brook Lane 

Brookfield, WI 53005 

jimcorri49@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dominic Libby 

63 Middleton Rd. 

Milton, NH 3851 

libb_00@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jeanine Fair 

W14196 Selwood Dr 

Prairie Du Sac, WI 53578 

fairjeanine@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marilyn Shepherd 

PO Box 715 

Trinidad, CA 95570 

marilynshepherd@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Yvonne Dee Stahl 

1717n Fairhaven Avenue 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

dstahl@follisrealtors.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Kesich 

4281 Lenox Blvd 

Venice, FL 34293 

john.kesich@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Anna Kramer 

2381 Chambers Lk. Ln. 

Lacey, WA 98503 

kramer8360@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Manuela Winter 

9627 34th Ave. SW 

Seattle, WA 98126 

etucou@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Andrew R. 

7 Main Street 

Cumberland, MD 21502 

arichman27@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Margaret Fish 

P.O. box 533 

Boonville, CA 95415 

fishm@gotsky.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cindy DiCarlo 

10765 E. Wallflower Ln. 

Florence, AZ 85132 

cindy5659@cox.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Chris Sanders 

9 Deepwood Drive 

Manchester, CT 6040 

csanders@pipeline.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Glenna Dowling 

2741 Bush St 

San Francisco, CA 94115 

glenna.dowling@ucsf.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jennifer Pawlitschek 

1621 65th St. Apt. D3 

Brooklyn, NY 11204 

jenjoy511@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Claire Simonich 

411 Magellan Ave. 

Half Moon Bay, CA 94019 

c.d.simonich@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Wilde 

4274 McKinnon Drive 

San Jose, CA 95130 

davidswilde@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Beth Birnbauam 

61-42 150th Street 

Flusing, NY 11367 

bethspb@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Wesa Sweeney 

1543 Shields Lane 

Willisburg, KY 40078 

srvjams@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Steven Andrychowski 

105 Clinic Dr 

New Britain, CT 6051 

vvcsteve@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Patricia Williams 

9 Enfield Lane 

Lewes, DE 19958 

urthsong42@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Shari Sharp 

PO Box 38 

Eagle, ID 83616 

sharp_shari@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jonathan Gottlieb 

4 Greenwood Rd 

Natick, MA 1760 

jhgottlieb@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Linda Bolduan 

1700 S. Skyland Drive 

Lake Oswego, OR 97034 

lindabolduan@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tara Gonzales 

5210 Magdalena Ave 

Atascadero, CA 93422 

nocona81@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lilian Burch 

7111 Woodmont Ave 

Bethesda, MD 20815 

tiggerlil@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

mike cummings 

7603 NE 13th Ave. #81 

vancouver, WA 98665 

mike@lakebaymechanical.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Suzanne Beck Ogi 

35936 Niles Blvd. 

Fremont, CA 94536 

49sterling@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cyndee Newick 

649 Weston Dr. 

Campbell, CA 95008 

cyndeenewick@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cheri Dzubak 

69 Elton Avenue 

Trenton, NJ 8620 

cadzubak@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mark Aflatooni 

PO BOX 28143 

Austin, TX 78755 

markaflatooni@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Audrey Fairchild-Ehm 

1837 Fernwood St 

Roseville, MN 55113 

aafairchild@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Meghan Frost 

57 Quarry Village Road 

Cheshire, CT 6410 

megaclef@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Sefton 

Box 714 

Trabuco Canyon, CA 92678 

johnjuly@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michael Russell 

630 N. 9th St. 

Santa Paula, CA 93060 

cardcat57@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

gloria muszynski 

po box 2100 

flagler bch, FL 32136 

yankee209@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

j h 

1/1/0001 4:00:00 PM 

orting, WA 98360 

kimgroom@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara Carr 

8020 Bradshaw Road 

Kingsville, MD 21087 

barbca@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

kristine collins 

143 4th St 

Langley, WA 98260 

kreekifer@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Sokal 

346 22nd Ave E 

Seattle, WA 98112 

dsokal@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

richard smith 

17393 harman 

Melvindale, MI 48122 

richard.smith49@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Steven Woolpert 

PO Box 3 

Lyle, WA 98635 

stevenwoolpert@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Laurel Turner 

11333 SE Powell Ct 

Portland, OR 97266 

laureljturner@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kerry Johnson 

1110 22nd Street 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

kerinsky@openaccess.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Philip J. Hyun 

25 Bennington Drive 

Edison, NJ 8820 

phmech2@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Francis Noedel 

5730 NE Battlepoint 

Bainbridge Island, WA 98110 

larrynoedel@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lorenz Steininger 

13 main st 

Stafford, VA 22554 

schreibdemstein@posteo.de



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dirk Vermeeren 

912 Queen street 

Bellingham, WA 98226 

seattle.expresso@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Janalee Roy 

4828 Slayden Rd NE 

Tacoma, WA 98422 

cwnovel@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Theresa Shiels 

178 El Granada Blvd 

Half Moon Bay, CA 94019 

shielsth@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jim Scott Goddard 

2720 Hazelwood Ln SE 

Lacey, WA 98509 

jz2xq@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Art Piltch 

87 Rock Road 

Sandpoint, ID 83864 

artpiltch@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Norm Conrad 

919 N97th St 

Seattle, WA 98103 

nsconrad@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Julianne Clark 

10747 Burke Ave. N. 

Seattle, WA 98133 

julianne.clark@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jeremy Spencer 

551 Arguello Boulevard 

Pacifica, CA 94044 

jpspencer@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rebecca Deutsch 

722 12th Ave E 

Seattle, WA 98102 

rdeutsch@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tess Dunlap 

258 Needlepoint Rd 

Evans City, PA 16033 

treehug999@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Monika Holm 

215 10th Ave E 

Seattle, WA 98102 

monikaholm@mac.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jen McGill 

Hat St 

Clinton, WA 98236 

jenrmcgill@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rita Reed 

10818 n krest ct 

Hayden, ID 83835 

ritaannreed@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara Kaykas 

1619 northwest  67th st 

Seattle, WA 98117 

bkaykas6@gmail.con



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Muggins O'Neil 

14026 Roslyn Pl N 

Seattle, WA 98133 

honuwahine2@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Patsy Quintus 

16645 Melville Road SE 

Tenino, WA 98589 

libbieq@scattercreek.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Hal Enerson 

PO Box 1375 

Port Angeles, WA 98362 

ensn@operamail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Stephen Hadley 

828 K Street 

Washington, WA 98671 

stephenhadley@frontier.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Becca Notkin 

4041 Ne 105th St 

Seattle, WA 98125 

beccanotkin@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ann Wyatt 

3225 Ash 

Baker City, OR 97814 

aw5809@eoni.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

E Higgins 

26303 191st Pl SE 

Covington, WA 98042 

eylaeyes@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Margaret Finley 

2125 California Ave SW 

Seattle, WA 98116 

chaplain-maggie@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Daniel McGuire 

28681 Emanuel Street 

Easton, MD 21601 

drdmcguire@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Geoffrey Carr 

3435 NE 20th Ave 

Portland, OR 97212 

geoffcarr77@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Frances Burleson 

1019 22nd St 

Anacortes, WA 98221 

annie13764@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

George Chernetz 

29 Derrygally Circle 

Butler, NJ 7405 

gchernetz@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Newman 

6228 E Green Lake Way N 

Seattle, WA 98103 

dsnewman@ix.netcom.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ron Flax 

2836 Elm Avenue 

Boulder, CO 80305 

ron.flax@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kate Rae 

23804 NE 182nd Ave 

Battle Ground, WA 98604 

bkaterae@hei.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Judy Kaplan 

PO Box 613 

Freeland, WA 98249 

peacefuljudyone@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Paul Quiinnett 

14125 S Merriney 

Cheney, WA 99004 

pquinnett@mindspring.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Emily Krieger 

712 n 42nd st. 

Seattle, WA 98103 

krieger.mimi@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Saunders 

520 n j st 

Tacoma, WA 98403 

friedenstrasse7@outlooj.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Traci Cole 

18555 58th Ave NE 

Kenmore, WA 98028 

watersprite@inbox.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Heidi McBride Fritts 

1125 B Ave. 

Edmonds, WA 98020 

heimcb@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

June Didier 

2820 Club Court Apt 113 

Mt. Vernon, WA 98273 

jdidhen@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rae Levine 

710 Lake Washington Blvd. S 

Seattle, WA 98144 

rlevine@igc.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert Hodge 

3735 NE Cleveland Ave 

Portland, OR 97212 

rhodge4477@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Parker Lindner 

1909 N 48th St 

Seattle, WA 98103 

parker@newmediamatters.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Brian Henning 

2603 N. Atlantic St. 

Spokane, WA 99205 

brian.g.henning@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Amy Monahan 

7225 SW 13th Ave 

Portland, OR 97219 

amyfmonahan@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

karen stickney 

27 baril street 

lewiston, ME 4240 

kstick35@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Alison Wasielewski 

2000 N. Court 

Fairfield, IA 52556 

alisonwas@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Suzanne Geraci 

1485 Taft St. 

Eugene, OR 97402 

s.geraci@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kiyo Hayasaka 

1930 E 27th St 

Oakland, CA 94606 

kiyohaya@gmx.us



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mark Hayduke Grenard 

12810 N. Cave Creek Rd.#105 

Phoenix.Yuck,Sprawl, AZ 85022 

grenardmarkhayduke@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marilyn Britton 

16 Long Hill Est. 

Peterborough, NH 3458 

mbrittons@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mercedita del Valle 

102 N.Rhododendron Dr. 

Port Townsend, WA 98368 

bernardmercy38@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Liz Nedeff 

14641 SE 181st 

Renton, WA 98058 

liznedeff@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Misty Speck 

913 20th Avenue 

Seattle, WA 98122 

mist@netgrafix.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carla Grady 

8166 Park Ave 

Forestville, CA 95436 

cgrady@santarosa.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nancy Rutenber 

18 Briarwood Ter. 

Albany, NY 12203 

nancy_e_rutenber@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Alek Williams 

3793 Millenia Blvd Apt 305 

Orlando, FL 32839 

alek.will@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Shauna Sparlin 

2034 N Pintail 

Wichita, KS 67235 

shauna.k.sparlin@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara Trees 

6903 Beckett St 

Tujunga, CA 91042 

psychobabs2001@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dakotah Woller 

261 Westfalls Dr 

Redwood Falls, MN 56283 

herdarklegend@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Chris Talbert 

Forest Acres Drive 

Bradford, MA 1835 

asphalttechnician@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jeanne Fecht-Roberts 

6365 Thistlebrook Ln 

Brooksville, FL 34602 

jfr777@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Eila Kokkinen 

300 Houtman Rd., Apt. B 

Saugerties, NY 12477 

eilakokkinen1@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Diane Pekarcik 

7350 Martingale 

Chesterland, OH 44026 

bytemarks@roadrunner.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

donna logan 

452 clokey ave 

pittsburgh, PA 15228 

dsuperpta@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Laurel Covington 

207 Orange Dr 

Lutz, FL 33548 

angelasaurous@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gen Obata 

1119 n fife st 

Tacoma, WA 98406 

gen@genobata.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Norman 

31 Pal St. 

Plainview, NY 11803 

dolly1919@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Hill Jr 

52 Center Road 

Petaluma, CA 94952 

jrhilljr1@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marcia Laris 

3065 Middlefield #101 

Palo Alto, CA 94306 

roseblar@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Fruth 

910 Oakland Ave 

Madison, WI 53711 

cestlavie50@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

C Stevens 

922 W 900 S 

Woods Cross, UT 84087 

jupiefromaz@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bo Svensson 

63 Westgate Circle 

Santa Rosa, CA 95401 

bophoto@sonic.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nancy Breckenridge 

7840 Delphi Rd SW 

Olympia, WA 98512 

daisywheel_2000@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Matthew Gray 

6912 SE Center Street 

Portland, OR 97206 

tomattsiphone@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bryna Schreier 

9581 Via Bernardo 

Burbank, CA 91504 

bschreier@gusd.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Suzanne Deerlyjohnson 

2121 Locust Ave 

Long Beach, CA 90806 

suzannedj3@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marshall Anderson 

4334 Pinehurst Court 

Crown Point, IN 46307 

wanders@iun.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Peter Burchard 

33 Meernaa Ave. 

Fairfax, CA 94930 

peterdb@sonic.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

leslie danielle brown 

167 Williams Avenue 

Salt Lake City, UT 84111 

ninevah.brown@utah.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mark DiMaria 

9037 West 24th Street 

Los Angeles, CA 90034 

medimaria@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Heather Miller 

6741 Sabrina Drive 

Austin, TX 78747 

curlysueshi@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Caswell, PhD 

pob 347 

Paauilo, HI 96776 

jsusie23@hawaii.rr.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Elizabeth Zarek 

120 Carriage Way 

Wilmington, DE 19803 

elizarek@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Patricia McKelvie 

54 S. Nome St. 

Aurora, CO 80012 

morgyne@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jillian Gallery 

901 N Forest St #136 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

jilliangallery@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Miriah Reynolds 

1430 Golf Course Road 

Birdsboro, PA 19508 

mlr5037@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jodi Landowski 

40 S Summerset Dr 

Racine, WI 53406 

jodiland34@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nate Streitmatter 

POB 66639 

PORTLAND, OR 97290 

ncstreit@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lori Dick 

4378 Via Padova 

Claremont, CA 91711 

drldick@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Andrew Johnson 

5000 Viola Lane 

Franklin, TN 37069 

kajohnson1@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mark Chatterton 

54 Horseshoe Drive 

Belmont, NH 3220 

revmarkchatt@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Abigail Rome 

605 Ray Drive 

Silver Spring, MD 20910 

abirome2@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

William Mitchell 

5511 Fernhoff Rd 

Oakland, CA 94619 

bmitchell94619@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Thomas Kellogg 

Deer Isle Rd 

Deer Isle, ME 4627 

tkellogg@maine.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sondra Birkenes 

21 Camino Manzano 

Placitas, NM 87043 

sondrabirkenes@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dean Tuckerman 

409 york st. 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

deanosor@mailup.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ellen Davis 

1742 South Barrington Ave # 4 

Los Angeles, CA 90025 

ellentd@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lisa Gilles 

34114 gail dr 

north ridgeville, OH 44039 

momgilles@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kathy Bilicke 

1550 sunset plaza 

Los angeles, CA 90069 

scherkathy@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Stephen Keener 

8834 Noland Rd 

Lenexa, KS 66215 

kaara07@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Anand Parikh 

19512 80th Ave W 

Edmonds, WA 98026 

aaptwo@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kathy Oppenhuizen 

8135 Olive trail 

West Olive, MI 49460 

salzberryhill@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert Miller 

5616 SW Orchid St. 

Portland, OR 97219 

rbmiller@lclark.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michael Taylor 

3771 Cabrant Road 

Everson, WA 98247 

mjtaylor@u.washington.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Natalie Lubsen 

2910 E Cherry St 

Seattle, WA 98122 

natalie.lubsen@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Toni Howard 

12841 SE 175th Ct 

Renton, WA 98058 

thwd1@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Selden Prentice 

3606 37th Ave. W. 

Seattle, WA 98199 

seldenpre@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Hansen 

4005 Park Ave N 

Renton, WA 98056 

johsam@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Arlene Aron 

552 Sterling Point Dr 

Medford, OR 97504 

arlenearon47@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

m. canter 

167 blackfield dr. 

tiburon, CA 94920 

mcanter1@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert Megraw 

17403 se 244 place 

kent, WA 98042 

bmegraw@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

George Wilhelm 

12747 4th Ave. NW 

Seattle, WA 98177 

wilhelmg@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kay Keeler 

241 Eagle's Roost Lane 

Lopez Island, WA 98261 

kaykeeler33@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Matt Freedman 

85343 N. Hideaway Hills Rd. 

Eugene, OR 97405 

drmatt@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

glenn hudson 

PO Box 483 

Castle Rock, WA 98611 

glennhudson6@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

rebecca levinson 

332 east 6 st 

New York, NY 10003 

rebeccatones@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Virginia Tarango 

2311 SE 34th Ave 

Portland, OR 97214 

mazvirtar@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Margarita Andreeva 

718 Yakima Ave 

Tacoma, WA 98405 

ritandreeva@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dick Hall 

2156 Inverness Way 

Coupeville, WA 98239 

abrjhall@cablespeed.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Deborah Woodard 

509 NW 70th Street 

Seattle, WA 98117 

karpwood@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Paul Schaufler 

1308 Chestnut St SE 

Olympia, WA 98501 

pschaufler@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

barbara schoener 

317 3ave. s #102 

edmonds, WA 98020 

greyfox2090@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Martha Taylor 

6545 53rd Ave NE 

Seattle, WA 98115 

denmarth@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Margaret A 

122 Raccoon Point Rd 

Eastsound, WA 98245 

maranjam@rockisland.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Angela House 

4330 Sheller Ave 

Dayton, OH 45432 

ahouse811@att.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Arlene Kane 

120 S Worthen St 

Wenatchee, WA 98801 

akane@nwkia.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

William Becker 

13702 13th Ave S 

Tacoma, WA 98444 

mattb219@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Lieben 

2228 Verona Street 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

oscar@wic.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Laura Curry 

724 e 32nd 

Spokane, WA 99203 

lauracurry2@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Janet Mueller 

PO Box 31121 

Bellingham, WA 98238 

jmdesign21@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Maylin Fisher 

6274 19th Ave NE 

Seattle, WA 98115 

mphfnw@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Stacey Moo 

10709 N Humboldt Drive 

Spokane, WA 99218 

moostacey@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

phil owen 

7435 35th St. NW 

Lynnwood, WA 98036 

phil11@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Alexis Pereira 

5210 E North Street 

Bellingham, WA 98226 

alexisp1988@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tom Mader 

Box 610 

Cooper Landing, AK 99572 

tmader84@mail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

A Ashes 

box 454 

PT, WA 98368 

omnibus@olympus.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Larry and Sherry Davis 

2325 52nd Ave. 

Longview, WA 98632 

sherry.scotties@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gayle Leberg 

18019 Baldwin Road 

Mill Creek, WA 98012 

lebergwg@me.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

lisa campbell-lybarger 

209 Confer Rd 

Kalama, WA 98625 

yzduck@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jennifer Purcell 

218 Sea Pines Rd 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

seapenwriting@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Connie Bennett 

3143 Hemlock St. 

Longview, WA 98632 

logdam777@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Roger Nystrom 

6510 141st St SW 

Edmonds, WA 98026 

rknystrom@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Paul Lindholdt 

1007 S. Primrose Lane 

Spokane, WA 99224 

plindholdt@ewu.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Brian Huseby 

521 North 7th Ave. 

Tumwater, WA 98512 

bjh3929@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Garnet Kuronen 

PO Box 1327 

Elma, WA 98541 

gkuronen@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Linda Kelley 

1830 Arthur St. 

Eugene, OR 97405 

earthspirits@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Karen Erlander 

Seattle, WA 98115 

karenerlander@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Arnold Jolles 

4113 Evanston N. 

Seattle, WA 98125 

ajolles@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Judith Akins 

2174 E Birch St. 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

sunsetjam@gnail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carlos Lazarte 

1830 Roosevelt Ave' 

Redwood City, CA 94061 

carloslazarte07@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Vince Bjork 

321 S. Olive 

Lake City, IA 51449 

the72nomad@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carolyn Sabin 

489 E 1st Avenue 

Chico, CA 95926 

cfsabin@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Pierre Liechti 

2043 S. Margie Lane 

Anaheim, CA 92802 

pierrel@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Stacey Rohrbaugh 

15900 Ridgeview Rd 

Willits, CA 95490 

buteosr@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

James Hildebrand 

351 Conti St. Apt. 1115 

Mobile, AL 36602 

jrh906@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

a c 

2260 47th st 

astoria, NY 11105 

anthonyhelps@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bob Keller 

430 Allentown Road 

Parsippany, NJ 7054 

bobo430@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Melanie Feder 

381 Sunshine 

Philomath, OR 97370 

oregonmjf@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Grant Power 

1765 Clinton Street 

Los Angeles, CA 90026 

grantdpower@gmail.clom



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

MAXIN HOPKINS 

451peregrine st 

Virginia Beach, VA 23462 

maxdroin@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Donna Fine 

7901 N Rasmussen Ave 

Tucson, AZ 85741 

ocean1203@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cheryl Maslin 

1412 C Saint Charles Street 

Alameda, CA 94501 

sq2rl@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joel Trupin 

143 School Street 

Marshfield, VT 5658 

ktrupin@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mike Seyfried 

701 California Ave 

Boulder City, NV 89005 

mseyfriedjr@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Brad Walker 

3149 LLEWELLYN RD 

Fairview Heights, IL 62208 

bawalker@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Anthony Straka 

26 Honey Lane 

Wappingers Falls, NY 12590 

atstraka@juno.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Charlie Bergstedt 

350 BAY STREET 

San Francisco, CA 94133 

charliebergstedt@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Elena Carleo 

7617 Mine Valley Rd 

Raleigh, NC 27615 

emcarleo@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Verlene Lewis 

192 N 2000 E 

Saint George, UT 84790 

vm99lewis@bajabb.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Edith Maldonado 

1743 Zerega Avenue 

New York, NY 10462 

odduala7@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Clayton Conway 

107 Pine St 

Seattle, WA 98101 

conwayjames3@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tim Moore 

31147 Blue Jay Ct 

Coarsegold, CA 93614 

drpins@sti.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sherrie heckendorn 

16745 SE Division st 

Portland, OR 97236 

heckendorn48@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Linda Carroll 

390 Audubon St. Apt. D 

New Orleans, LA 70118 

lindalouise701184951@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tara Kerr 

1018 Bold Springs Road 

South Boston, VA 24592 

tarask@mindspring.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jay Satterwhite 

3896 Stonebridge Dr N 

Eagan, MN 55123 

jayallensatterwhite@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jane McGRaw 

555 Sonora St 

San Bernardino, CA 92404 

jmcgraw2004-j@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Brandon Lowentrout 

5072 Kingscross rd 

Westminster, CA 92683 

brandonlowentrout@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jeff Hawe 

6672 Ellis Ave 

Seattle,, WA 98108 

jeff.hawe@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dick Jacke 

9411 177th Pl NE Unit 1 

Redmond, WA 98052 

dickjacke@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Aaron Kogan 

2690 Akalani Loop 

Makawao, HI 96768 

akoganslm@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tom Porpiglia 

202 Dickinson Rd 

Webster, NY 14580 

petition@lifescriptcounseling.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mason Wheeler 

n/a 

Sinking Spring, PA 19608 

masonwheeler@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Paul Netusil 

9 Lachmund Court 

Old Tappan, NJ 7675 

pdpnet@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

linda martens 

5162 la jolla village drive 

san deigo, CA 92121 

xtendent@telus.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jim Brunton 

12718 Forest Hills Drive 

Tampa, FL 33612 

jimbrunton@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cecilia Lieder 

318 N 14th Ave 

Duluth, MN 55805 

celevr@mac.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Janet Falcone 

1907 Sils Ave 

Louisville, KY 40205 

janf1907@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

george rodgers 

4250 Georgetown-Greenville Rd 

Georgetown, IN 47122 

gcrodgersjr@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cortney Zaret 

646 W Wellington #1 

Chicago, IL 60657 

cortneyzaret@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Espasandin 

11748 Robson Rd 

Grafton, OH 44044 

dekz8y@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Martha Huey Franklin 

19510 SE May Valley Rd 

Issaquah, WA 98027 

mhueyfrank@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Eric Meyer 

807 S 5th St 

Fairfield, IA 52556 

stickwork@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Diane Miller 

405 S. 9th St. 

Leesburg, FL 34748 

dinchas@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rachel Baker 

4710 Woodland Park Ave. N. 

Seattle, WA 98103 

rbbaker3@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Veronica Fairchild 

4108 S Oregon St 

Seattle, WA 98118 

fairchildv@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Keren Kumar 

4202 Homestead Blvd 

Westborough, MA 1581 

osugrad124@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sarah Knudsen 

PO Box 952 

Winthrop, WA 98862 

sarahnils@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Helene Rosen9 

92 Grandview Dr. 

Ivyland, PA 18974 

hrosen80@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Anke Wildman 

11702 S. Griffin Rd. 

Prosser, WA 99350 

ankewildman@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Hudson Mann 

3886 Swallows Nest Court 

Clarkston, WA 99403 

hmann@tds.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara VonBenken 

8296 Avery Rd 

Broadview Heights, OH 44147 

beelzebarb1@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mark Giordani 

21200 Kittridge St., Apt. 3200 

Canoga Park, CA 91303 

magiordani@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Laurel Fee 

401 Driftwood Avenue 

Daytona Beach, FL 32118 

katznfl401@cfl.rr.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Brenda Tenerelli 

30 Roberts Rd. 

Weaverville, NC 28787 

lvangelo98@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

margret milici 

2817 uttter st. 

bellingham, WA 98225 

kennethmilici@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Albert Bechtel 

4131 11th Ave Apt 109 

Seattle, WA 98105 

bigjbechtel4711@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dorothy Gottberg 

8197 Montevina Drive 

Sacramento, CA 95829 

sunshinegottberg@frontiernet.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kenneth Zirinsky 

3612 N 33rd St 

Tacoma, WA 98407 

ellenkenab@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Anitra Accetturo 

PO Box 6056 

Bellingham, WA 98227 

anitra.accetturo@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Pat Rathmann 

219 N. Lieuallen 

Moscow, ID 83846 

patty0727@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Yausen Hyldahl 

333 30th Avenue South 

Seattle, WA 98144 

tudoreln2@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

patricia winkelmayer 

79 brandywine drive 

ocean pines, MD 21811 

winkelmayer@mchsi.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Passmore 

910 Donovan Ave 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

marypass@openaccess.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sheri Wojcik 

23818 111th Pl SE 

Kent, WA 98031 

swojcik0420@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Gillette 

1133 NW 11th, #405 

Portland, OR 97209 

jgill@cruzio.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nick Bruno 

16019 2nd Pl W 

lynnwood, WA 98087, WA 98087 

dnickbruno@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kris Niznik 

1123 NE 135 

Seattle, WA 98125 

krisniznik@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lanie Cox 

13625 S Sherman Rd, Address 2 

Spokane, WA 99224 

laniecox@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jim Brown 

3407 NE 27th Ave 

Portland, OR 97212 

jimbrownorch@q.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Linda Woodward 

1530 Corbet Dr NW 

Bremerton, WA 98312 

woodward00@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Goebel 

247 Tacoma Ave S Apt 110 

Tacoma, WA 98402 

jodgoebel@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Justine King 

444 E 75th St #7C 

New York, NY 10021 

justineking@netscape.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Allyson Finkel 

29 Vista Barranca 

Rancho Santa Margarita, CA 92688 

allyson.finkel@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

WAYNE OTT 

19547 Brodbeck Road 

Orbisonia, PA 17243 

janottinc@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sierra Sanchez 

521 16th Ave W 

Kirkland, WA 98033 

latherapist@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lenora Mudge 

P.O.Box 336 

Whiteswan, WA 98952 

lenoramudge1957@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sally Radford 

6438 south warner 

Tacoma, WA 98409 

sallyradd@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ann Franklyn 

11065 154th Pl. NE 

Redmond, WA 98052 

franklyann@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dina Pearl-Thomas 

1225 East Sunset Drive 

Bellingham, WA 98226 

kelsangmigden@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Jo Coblentz 

1607 Johnston Ave 

Richland, WA 99354 

mjcblentz@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Janice DeLacy 

27611 SE 306th St. 

Black Diamond, WA 98010 

delacyj@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jennifer Olson 

1116 E. 43rd Ave. 

Spokane, WA 99203 

jmbjolson@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jennifer Moon 

2503 Elizabeth St. 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

jmoon3000@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Paul Sarvasy 

1809 Summit St 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

psarvasy@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

James McClintock 

1507 I Street 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

jmc_business@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Louise Shawkat 

870cambridge 

Ashland, OR 97520 

louise40208@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ms. Linda A. Heath 

12112 Indian Hollow Road 

Grafton, OH 44044 

heathster52@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bob Swanson 

335 Cervantes 

Lake Oswego, OR 97035 

swanson.b@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

James Eachus 

1620 Locust Way 

Lynnwood, WA 98036 

jim@eachus.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Richard Freeman 

6404 SE 23rd Ave Apt 527 

Portland, OR 97202 

richcfreeman@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Beverly Sharp 

1609 22nd Ave 

Longview, WA 98632 

besharpone@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Maggie Rose 

4403 Bay Road 

Blaine, WA 98230 

maggie.a.rose@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Evelyn Popejoy 

PO Box 9021 

Spokane, WA 99209 

evbunny@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Hopkinson 

1446 Franklin St Apt B 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

dh6613@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Cole 

536 22nd Ave 

Longview, WA 98632 

hosscole69@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Andrew Friedman 

301 Minor Ave. N, Apt. 404 

Seattle, WA 98109 

adfriedman@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Christopher Lawrence 

19 East 32nd Avenue 

Spokane, WA 99203 

simba82047@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

john papandrea 

110 west 90 street 

New York, NY 10024 

jpap100@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Yuliya Gorbanyova 

123 main st 

Seattle, WA 98118 

gorbanyova@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ericka Kohn 

806 n 8th ave 

Wausau, WI 54401 

eakwolf@ymail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Felicia Bruce 

106 Mariner Bay Blvd 

Fort Pierce, FL 34949 

spmomtch1@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gary Holcomb 

3723 Espejo St NE 

Albuquerque, NM 87111 

gary.holcomb@huskers.unl.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sylvia Duncan 

1117 Orlando Dr 

Plano, TX 75075 

sduncan1949@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert Hart 

14 Raymond Street 

Pompano Beach, FL 33072 

bolshibo@bogpond.net.au



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Megan Faber 

1285 S. Sherman St. 

Denver, CO 80210 

megancatherinefaber@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Adele Gleason 

2434 W Coyle Ave 

Chicago, IL 60645 

adelegleason@netscape.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Wolf 

4711 BEHRWALD AVENUE 

CLEVELAND, OH 44144 

davidcwolf2003@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

sidney Sisk 

745 emerald street 

broomfield, CO 80020 

evilkitty0@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Theda Zaretsky 

4922 Beverly Blvd. 

LA, CA 90004 

thedazaretsky@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Brad Jolly 

15355 Gadsden Dr. 

Brighton, CO 80603 

spamget@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Richard Mendoza 

2727 N. Amidon #109 

Wichita, KS 67204 

a.f.zamosa@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara Burr 

1020 Miller Dr. 

Davis, CA 95616 

brbiq@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rita Davenport 

232. E.Peck St.#C 

Lake Elsinore, CA 92530 

ritadavenport33@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jennifer Mayor 

Hartwell Pond Road 

Albany, VT 5820 

jmtmayor@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

kim nero 

1927 harbor bl 

Costa mesa, CA 92627 

kimonic@knac.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Manous 

8325 14th NW 

Seattle, WA 98117 

mmanous@me.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joy Strasser 

2006 W 75th Place 

Davenport, IA 52806 

angelsofjoy@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

anita maldonado 

175 adams st.   8j 

brooklyn, NY 11201 

riisb@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Wiesner 

P.O. Box 20159 

Castro Valley, CA 94546 

jcwiesner@ieee.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joseph Szabo 

8511 Reading Ave. 

Los Angeles, CA 90045 

josbeck2001@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kate Lenthall 

PO Box 332 

Wawarsing, NY 12489 

sleepinglioness@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Karen Kummer 

434 Van Ness PL 

Salt Lake City, UT 84111 

dizispell@me.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Francisco J. Velez 

100 Erskine Place 

Bronx, NY 10475 

javier3273_7@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

R McClain 

9240 2nd Ave SW 

Seattle, WA 98106 

mcclain47@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lynne Bannerman 

4800 Fremont Ave N 

Seattle, WA 98103 

lynneabann@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

char laughon 

p.o. box 370687 

montara, CA 94037 

charlaugh@sbcglobal.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lynda Beigel 

80 Wharf Rd 

Bolinas, CA 94924 

lynbeigel@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Edward Savage 

228 Richfield Ave. 

Salem, VA 24153 

nedsavage@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Eric Robson 

643 E Johnson St 

Madison, WI 53703 

eric.robson@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Katherine Jueds 

139 E. Mount Pleasant Ave. 

Philadelphia, PA 19119 

kcjueds@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Stephen Smith 

518 W 152nd St 

New York, NY 10031 

stevesmithis@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Diane West 

7 Valerie Dr. 

Plainville, MA 2762 

dwlorax@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Steve Cardell 

6225 South Victor Ave. 

Tulsa, OK 74136 

slcard@cox.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Paul L Martinsen 

3553 Basswood Ct NW 

Salem, OR 97304 

repoint33@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jan Stone 

17352 SW Sugar Plum Ct. 

Beaverton, OR 97007 

shorttailcat28@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kay Hudson 

3522 Grandin Road 

Roanoke, VA 24018 

rabbit24018@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lisa Telomen 

800 S Kensington Ave 

La Grange, IL 60525 

revlisat@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Howard McBride 

7 martina ct 

auburn, CA 95602 

dougm1950@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

matt loper 

38 Mark Drive 

Tiverton, RI 2878 

mloper1213@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Eric Andersen 

419 Pheasant Run 

Kaukauna, WI 54130 

ericmj@dataex.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Evelyn Griffin 

P.O. Box 21 

Pavillion, WY 82523 

egriffin@wyoming.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Shannon Milhaupt 

3470 W 35th Ave 

Denver, CO 80211 

smmilhau@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Margi Mulligan 

15 Thomas Ave 

Bryn Mawr, PA 19010 

margimulligan@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

elizabeth myrin shore 

pob 2738 

san anselmo, CA 94979 

bmyrin@mail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kristyn MacPhail 

9236 W Euclid Ave 

Littleton, CO 80123 

kristyn377@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marina Morrone 

1 MARTIN RD 

Yonkers, NY 10701 

mmorrone85@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Teresa Fine 

224 Humphries Drive 

West Plains, MO 65775 

kokos_mommy@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kate Harder 

1N186 Main Street 

Glen Ellyn, IL 60137 

myshadowinil@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Theresa Sullivan 

15321 Virginia Loop Rd NE 

Poulsbo, WA 98370 

theresa15321@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

George Phillips 

124 Fidelity St., Apt. 36 

Carrboro, NC 27510 

nctrack@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Emily Geyman 

34 Oak Hill Drive 

Friday Harbor, WA 98250 

oatmeal@rockisland.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sandra Whitmore 

3182 Vista Verde Lane SW 

Tumwater, WA 98512 

swhitmore3@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara Manildi 

3525 Red Cedar Way 

Lake Oswego, OR 97035 

bmanildi@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jeffrey Obermeier 

3222 NE 51st ave 

portland, OR 97213 

blueheron910@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

denise lassaw 

po box 2451 

Bellingham, WA 98227 

dpaljor@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Janice Adams 

PO Box 1053 

Kingston, WA 98346 

janadams10@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Brandon Baker 

16611 201st PL NE 

Woodinville, WA 98077 

bm_baker@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Judith Geraci 

8826 NE 137th St 

Kirkland, WA 98034 

geraciberi@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

RAFE DIMMITT 

2642 W PLYMOUTH ST 

SEATTLE, WA 98199 

rafe_m31@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Deborah Hopkins-Buchanan 

PO Box 1117 

Friday Harbor, WA 98250 

deborah@visitsanjuans.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Judy Brennan 

5611 118th Ave SE 

Bellevue, WA 98006 

heyjudy24@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nannette Taylor 

SE Stark St. 

Portland, OR 97233 

nannette.taylor@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Esther Conway 

1723 Redwood St 

Port Townsend, WA 98368 

estherc@olypen.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ronald Mazza 

591 Pleasant Bay Rd 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

ramazza@juno.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ashley Mocorro Powell 

2003 26TH AVE CT SW 

Puyallup, WA 98373 

aspowel0@uw.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Binh Nguyen 

4220 45th Ave S 

Seattle, WA 98118 

poweranger11@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lee Ann Taylor 

8747 SW Brightfield Circle 

Portland, OR 97223 

kaaawamoon@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Peter O'Hara 

705 Ridge Dr 

Union, NJ 7083 

peterohara333@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Raeann Scott 

307 Kwanzan Dr 

Lynden, WA 98264 

txgirl125@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Camille Hall 

7175 NW Mountain View Drive 

Corvallis, OR 97330 

camillehall@peak.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Urquhart-Brown 

6135 Buena Vista Ave. 

Oakland, CA 94618 

susanub@sbcglobal.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Holt 

20708 107th ave sw 

Vashon, WA 98070 

blackdragonsake@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tamara Holyk Crane 

20620 NE 87th Ave. 

Battle Ground, WA 98604 

eatsafe@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Janet Kranz 

8514 SE 79th Pl 

Mercer Island, WA 98040 

gunbykranz@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bruce von Borstel 

2922 W. Sequim Bay Rd. 

Sequim, WA 98382 

brucevb@olypen.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

James VandenBerg 

3114 Plaza Dr Apt C15 

Grand Rapids, MI 49525 

vjimjames@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Leann Ledford 

12423 e. Mansfield Ave. 

Spokane, WA 99216 

leannledford@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Vicki Merrill 

3403 W. Providence Ave. 

Spokane, WA 99205 

vickilmerrill@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Natalie Chavez 

1050 Larrabee Ave., Suite 104 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

nychavez@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Patricia Luer 

5132 winged foot lane 

winter haven, FL 33884 

pattilandskron@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

misha wi 

1101  10th Ave E 

seattle, WA 98102 

mishaw09@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

k m keiser 

1930a mulberry lane 

wenatchee, WA 98801 

katykeiser48@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jennifer Ciarochi 

300 Peachtree Street NE 

Atlanta, GA 30308 

jen.ciarochi@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bruce Radtke 

4188 Ankar Park Dr 

Bellingham, WA 98226 

bwrdtk1973@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joan Broeckling 

1727 S Rocky Ridge Dr 

Spokane Valley, WA 99212 

selahcentered@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Frank Trosset 

2718 Kulshan St 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

ftrosset@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Norman Luther 

2322 E. Cedarwood Court 

Spokane, WA 99223 

nluther@gorge.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert Johnston 

1212 Old Fairhaven Pkwy  Apt 201 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

robert.johnston@nau.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Myles Kroll 

1136 Grant St. 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

myles.kroll@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ramona Owen, MA 

7743 33rd Ave NW 

Seattle, WA 98117 

vajrarso@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Toni Garmon 

103  Honeysuckle trl 

Dawsonville, GA 30534 

tgarmon3@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

kari Franzen 

1821 SW Primrose St. 

Portland, OR 97219 

franzen.kari@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Russell and Deborah Anthes 

POB 37 

Malo, WA 99150 

rsteveanthes@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

beth derooy 

13039 3rd Ave NE 

Seattle, WA 98125 

bethderooy@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Esther Faber 

2716 Williams 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

bellinghamesther@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rob Roberto 

10746 North Magnolia Ave 8C 

Santee, CA 92071 

kingpatsfan@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Norda Gromoll 

1717 Watersmeet Lake Road 

Eagle River, WI 54521 

gromoll@nnex.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Timothy Beitel 

Villa Avenue 

Pitman, NJ 8071 

beiteltimothy@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

E Mothershead 

1617 W 6th Dr 

Mesa, AZ 85202 

emothershead@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Paul Jacobson 

PO box 1931 

Idyllwild, CA 92549 

paldenlama@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

William Young 

180 Bishops Lane 

Lynchburg, VA 24503 

popcultyoung@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bobbee Murr 

31 NW 22nd Place 

Portland, OR 97210 

bobbeemurr@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

George Silverwood 

2970 Chapel Valley Rd 

Madison, WI 53711 

gsilverwood@bunburyrealtors.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

karen Melton 

3232 W. Penn st 

Philadelphia, PA 19129 

karen.melton59@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sarah Reese 

68 Old Pioneer Rd 

Camp Hill, PA 17011 

sreeseuse@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Daviann McClurg 

621 Morris Ave 

Larned, KS 67550 

chevy_thunder_z@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Peggy Fugate 

6685 Stillwell- Beckett Rd 

Oxford, OH 45056 

westernbabe001@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Malissa Wilson 

640 Downard Rd 

Zanesville, OH 43701 

miss_43701@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Zeggert 

1480 Saint Johns Church Road 

Concord, NC 28025 

jpz@ctc.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Meghan Houston 

312 Jefferson AVE 

Lehigh Acres, FL 33936 

allene_7@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Courtney Romine-Mann 

6304 SE Duke St 

Portland, OR 97206 

courtney@bark-out.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bo Baggs 

3565 Lake Arthur Drive 

Port Arthur, TX 77642 

bo5483@netscape.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jill McManus 

First Ave. 

New York, NY 10028 

jimac4@verizon.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Stan Parker 

2520 Jefferson St 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

parkerstan1@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

teresa dix 

3124 dakota dr 

mount vernon, WA 98274 

tdixrainier@frontier.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Shireen Parsons 

1365 Kennedy St NW #508 

Washington, DC 20011 

pachamama3@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Alan Journet 

7113 Griffin Lane 

Jacksonville, OR 97530 

alanjournet@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jonathan Mitchell 

109 Cove Pointe Way 

Madison, AL 35757 

throwaways@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michael Ray 

15223 Kennebec 

Southgate, MI 48195 

raymus71@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Harvinderjit Saran 

45605 Graystone Lane 

Canton, MI 48187 

harvinderjit@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Meagan Fastuca 

1792 Lenox Avenue 

East Meadow, NY 11554 

meagan.fastuca@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Subrata Sircar 

732 Harvard Avenue 

Sunnyvale, CA 94087 

subrata_sircar@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marianne Corona 

245 Cherry Hill Road 

Middlefield, CT 6455 

mjcorona@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Allie Tennant 

4763 Nottingham Dr 

Fort Myers, FL 33905 

allietennant@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Walter Pinkus 

1097 Leisure World 

Mesa, AZ 85206 

wpinkus1097@cox.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Elizabeth Hines 

608 Boulevard St 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

lizzyseth@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jamie Tsitouras 

161a Heritage Village 

Southbury, CT 6488 

ladyjct@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Roger Lippman 

710 Lake Washington Boulevard South 

Seattle, WA 98144 

terrasol@igc.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Patricia Baker 

1040 Kearney Street 

Denver, CO 80220 

triciabake@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nicholas Prychodko 

PO Box 2138 

Bridgehampton, NY 11932 

prychdk@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Osada 

70 S Buffalo Grove Rd 111 

Buffalo Grove, IL 60089 

lilsuzq32@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara Nagy 

1728 Elm Ave 

Torrance, CA 90503 

brnagy1@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Anastasia Hanifan 

35 Glenbrook Road 

Hicksville, NY 11801 

staciehanifan@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gatha Pierucki 

414 N. 5th Street 

Burr Oak, MI 49030 

obie49030@core.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carl Anderson 

907 Bullock Avenue 

Yeadon, PA 19050 

carl907anderson@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joe lampka 

1779 Casselberry Court 

Fleming Island, FL 32003 

buflam52@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

K Naiman 

P.O. Box 221564 

Denver, CO 80222 

klnaiman@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Brian Waak 

Address Withheld 

Aurora, IL 60505 

paradox42@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Charles Bingham 

405 Marine St., Apt. No. 6 

Sitka, AK 99835 

charleswbingham3@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Richard Booth 

26250 Dreschfield 

Grosse Ile, MI 48138 

rtbooth6@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

marjorie xavier 

3252 guillermo place 

hayward, CA 94542 

marjorie618@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ruth Schultz 

14021 15th AVe. NE 

Seattle, WA 98125 

ruth.mcree@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michael Bordenave 

951 n adoline 

Fresno, CA 93728 

mbordenave1016@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nancy James 

310 Pine Cone Ct. 

Ladson, SC 29456 

swmbkrunnrj@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jan Prokopowich 

444 S. State St. #208 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

Fudge1203@gmai.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Stoney Bird 

1346 Humboldt St 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

sjbird@centurylink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan O'Donnell 

6112 So. Shore Rd 

Anacortes, WA 98221 

sdnnll@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Katherine Tylczak 

2120 S 279th Pl. 

Federal Way, WA 98003 

ktylczak@yahoo.de



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Andrew van Hees 

9812 E Empire Ave 

Spokane, WA 99206 

vanheesandy@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Donna Romo 

9 West 64th St. 

New York, NY 10023 

romoandgianell@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Shearle Furnish 

22324 Dixie Road 

Little Rock, AR 72223 

shearlefurnish@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Hilarie Ericson 

1020 NE 63RD St 

Seattle, WA 98115 

hilariee@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Diane Dick 

13 St. Helens Lane 

Longview, WA 98632 

dickdl50@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cynthia Liss 

901 80th Street 

Brooklyn, NY 11228 

cynliss88@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Dudley 

33415 Third Fork Rd 

Ola, ID 83657 

dmdudley@centurylink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dean Webb 

4522 36th Ave W 

Seattle, WA 98199 

dm_webb@live.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nicole Bradford 

6226 6th Ave NW 

Seattle, WA 98107 

nicolebradford@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Brenda Strange 

1129 S. Ash St 

Spokane, WA 99204 

brenstr@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara Brown 

PO Box 415 

Orcas, WA 98280 

blbrown@rockisland.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jo Ann Gabrielson 

10935 NE 118th St 

Kirkland, WA 98034 

joanngabrielson@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ingmar Saberi 

125 W. Main St. 

Pullman, WA 99163 

ingmars@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Linda Mitchell 

732 Washington Avenue 

Loveland, CO 80537 

mitch_66@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cynthia Caster 

115 Crossdike Rd 

Cathlamet, WA 98612 

rabiaah@juno.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Jo Wilkins 

315 W 50th Ave 

Kennewick, WA 99337 

maryjo.wilkins@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dolly and Roy Sutherland 

1924 Sunset Dr W 

Tacoma, WA 98466 

royanddolly@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Stephen Thompson 

9050 Avondale Rd NE 

Redmond, WA 98052 

steve93thompson@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Stephanie Taylor 

40460 SE Cedar Creek Rd 

Sandy, OR 97055 

stephanie.in.pdx@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sarah B. McCoy 

2026 Tibbetts Dr #70 

Longview, WA 98632 

jinxmccoy@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Seth Zimmerman 

525 Whitecap Rd 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

zimls@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gina Bates 

40 South St 

Apple Creek, OH 44606 

star3609@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mark Kagi 

48 Coyote Way 

Bonners Ferry, ID 83805 

tomminorwork@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lynn Olafson 

717 North 6th Ave 

Sandpoint, ID 83864 

idahomarkandlynn@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara Read 

8917 Meridian Pl NE 

Lake Stevens, WA 98258 

readbj@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

marjorie curci 

PO Box 502 

Beaver, WA 98305 

rainbowbend@olypen.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tyler Otto 

23901 SE 241st St 

Maple Valley, WA 98038 

tylertt8@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Janet Searles 

271 Fries Lane 

Newport, WA 99156 

jansearles@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

LaVera Langeman 

2411 Peabody st 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

laveral@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bruce Smith 

18121 24th Ave NE 

Shoreline, WA 98155 

cascadiansmith77@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Sikora 

4519 N. Frace Ave. 

Tacoma, WA 98407 

sikorajc40@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Moynahan 

286 Moraga Way 

San Jose, CA 95119 

moynahans@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert Carothers 

6111 Seville Avenue 

Lake Oswego, OR 97035 

bobcarothers@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sheila Lamont 

1818 E Madison St. Apt. 530 

Seattle, WA 98122 

sheila.lamont@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rose Kellogg 

3151 Pear St SE 

Olympia, WA 98501 

rosekelloggg@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Janice Murphy 

7934 Seward Park Ave South 

Seattle, WA 98118 

janice.murphy35@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Emily Crabill 

1729 12th Ave. Apartment 315 

Seatte, WA 98122 

crabilea@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Meghan Hammer 

4000 Flynn St Spc 40 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

bombay88@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joyce Alonso 

2303 E. 60th 

Spokanee, WA 99223 

jbalonso3@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lynne Oulman 

816 14th St 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

lynne.oulman@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

SCOTT BAKER 

21491 VIKING WAY NW 

POULSBO, WA 98370 

SSBAKER@COMCAST.NET



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gretchen Sleicher 

410 35th St 

Port Townsend, WA 98368 

gsleicher@igc.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Karen Caspers-Curl 

PO Box 1 

Naselle, WA 98638 

kcdcweld@wwest.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sue Bowser 

2203 E Lakeside Ave 

Coeur D Alene, ID 83814 

suebow@adelphia.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Linda Catlin 

PO Box 773 

Armonk, NY 10504 

lscorey@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Deenie Tallant 

710 Duvall Blvd 

Lewisville, TX 75077 

deenie_tallant@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Cort 

PO Box 123 

Erie, CO 80516 

johnccort@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Connie Cranford 

113 E Kirby 

Haysville, KS 67060 

conniecranford@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Paul Kolak 

20353 Hunter Ridge 

Lake Ann, MI 49650 

kolakpaul@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sherard Wood 

7172 Regional Street #341 

Dublin, CA 94568 

le.cor.29@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joe Simmons 

711 Upper Ulumalu Road 

Haiku, HI 96708 

joe_simmons@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Virginia Jastromb 

73 barrett s t. 

Northampton, MA 1060 

vjastromb@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Juanita Dawson-Rhodes 

210 Ridgefield Avenue 

South Salem, NY 10590 

balance210@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tom Csuhta 

2130 NW 53rd St. 

Lincoln, NE 68528 

tomcsuhta@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Abe Martin 

pob 3190 

Taos, NM 87571 

sky1lobo@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Judith Mackenzie 

1235 Yale Pl Apt 607 

Minneapolis, MN 55403 

jpmackenzie@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michael O'Malley 

492 Marlborough Rd. 

Brooklyn, NY 11226 

dobro492@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sandra Klueger 

W2274 County Road Y 

Lomira, WI 53048 

sandikueger@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marianne Larkins-Strawn 

16415 NE 11th St. 

Vancouver, WA 98684 

mari.larkinss@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Brianna Kohlenberg 

15217 63rd St Ct E 

Sumner, WA 98390 

itsbri01@q.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Richard Puaoi 

9 Josefa Court 

Novato, CA 94949 

r.puaoi@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dennis O'Brien 

104 Wagamons Blvd 

Milton, DE 19968 

dobrien5@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Anita Coolidge 

1327 Caminito Septimo 

Cardiff By The Sea, CA 92007 

anita@angelbase.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nancy Ward 

520 E. 81st St. 

New York, NY 10028 

nancyward520@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert Kwiecinski 

7 Merritt Avenue 

South Amboy, NJ 8879 

rkwiec7372@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cheryl Snyder 

54 Plain Street 

Abington, MA 2351 

cheryl.snyder@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Steven Goldman 

E 64 

Ny, NY 10065 

semelg@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Theresa Billeaud 

515 S.W. 24th St. 

San Antonio, TX 78207 

theresa.billeaud@cdptexas.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jan Bromann 

P.O.Box 3133 

Ashland, OR 97520 

janbromann@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lauren Taylor 

170 Ridge Rd 

Ashland, OR 97520 

outloudart@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nancy Stamm 

11885 Twin Creeks Drive 

Fort Pierce, FL 34945 

nancystamm@edc-inc.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Martin Watts 

15 Moira Crescent 

North Attleboro, MA 2760 

muttinbd@yahoo.com.au



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Martha Brooks 

7573 Delaware Ln 

Vancouver, WA 98664 

marthaannbrooks@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Stacy Grossman 

2745 Allegheny Ave 

Columbus, OH 43209 

stacygandadamg@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Christine Staight 

28536 C. G. Lorane Rd 

Cottage Grove, OR 97424 

stacool28@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kathryn Burns 

12610 Riata Trace Pkwy 

Austin, TX 78727 

kathrynburn@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

ernest boyd 

1069 greco ave 

Sunnyvale, CA 94087 

ernestboyd@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Evelyn Verrill 

1155 W Fawn Lane 

Prescott, AZ 86305 

im2valla@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rebecca Kimsey 

815 SW 9th 

Sublimity, OR 97385 

rkimsey68@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ron Lemmert 

143 Lafayette Place 

Peekskill, NY 10566 

padreron@verizon.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Yvonne White 

8169 White Lane 

Kinmundy, IL 62854 

ymw42@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Richard St John 

1493 Hagley Road 

Toledo, OH 43612 

rstjohn@bex.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Christopher Riff 

2930 N. Commonwealth Ave. 

Chicago, IL 60657 

chrisriff@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

ivy sacks 

11525 SW 212th Pl 

Vashon, WA 98070 

ivysacks@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Roland Kavelaar 

1546 Via Estrella 

Pomona, CA 91768 

nicelights2@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nilah M. MacDonald 

25 Whortleberry Lane 

Scituate, MA 2066 

nilah@mac.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ann C McGill 

1947 Rocklyn Drive 

Brunswick, OH 44212 

mcgillannc@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Cusano 

5 Otter Trail 

Westport, CT 6880 

johnpcusano@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kathleen Brown 

1245 California St. 

San Francisco, CA 94109 

kbrown567@covad.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Georganne Bendall 

11 Granite Dr 

Camden, ME 4843 

gbendall@midcoast.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rita Caruso Santamaria 

1645 Hazelwood st 

St Paul, MN 55106 

rcwhitgr@smumn.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sherry Janetzke 

2691 County Road 274 

Leander, TX 78641 

janetzke@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Diana Barney 

8461 Crystal Street 

Anchorage, AK 99502 

tggrrr66@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lascinda Goetschius 

13-21 6th street 

Fair Lawn, NJ 7410 

lascindag@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Elaine Alfaro 

424 Gold Ave 

Felton, CA 95018 

tilda1217@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert Liedike 

5379 Balsam 

Arvada, CO 80002 

liedike0250@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

JL Charrier 

1910 Heritage Dr 

Wayzata, MN 55391 

jcharrier21@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bradley Houseworth 

2206 Anderson Cir 

Stevensville, MI 49127 

bradleyhouseworth@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Benjamin Martin 

329 Ward st 

Wallingford, CT 6492 

Bendicoot@Yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mia Heavyrunner 

9540 SE Glendale St 

Port Orchard, WA 98366 

miamoonbeam1313@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

EDWARD G. MRKVICKA 

433 N. HIGH STREET # 1 

Arvada, CO 80004 

beachcomer67@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert Reed 

239 Lower Cliff Dr 9A 

Laguna Beach, CA 92651 

robtsreed@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Paul Adler 

18028 Wallingford Ave N 

Shoreline, WA 98133 

paul-adler@frontier.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

mike lindenmeyer 

74447 Neer City Rd 

Rainier, OR 97048 

bigart@dogboneart.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Arlin Crane 

306 Desert Canyon Blvd 

Orondo, WA 98843 

arlin.crane@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Eric Decker 

1129 BETHANY DR 

SCOTTS VALLEY, CA 95066 

cire831@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Val Ayres 

P.O. Box 622 

Copalis Crossing, WA 98536 

valayres@coastaccess.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michael Krall 

587 North Fork Rd. 

Lander, WY 82520 

mkrall_wyo@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Wendy Bowman 

2613 Judd St SE 

Lacey, WA 98503 

wbowman17@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joe Mabel 

3164 NE 83rd St 

Seattle, WA 98115 

jmabel@speakeasy.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Burns 

1023 W Alder St 

Louisville, CO 80027 

dcb1995@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Heather Lanthorn 

150 Maple Path Place 

The Woodlands, TX 77382 

hlanthorn@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Pamela Harris 

3404 S 176th 

Seattle, WA 98188 

pamharris810@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Steve Sather 

4 W 28th Ave 

Spokane, WA 99203 

stevejsat@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Margaret Mogg 

58138 State Hwy 87 

Menahga, MN 56464 

sheepdog1@wcta.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Phillip Bernhardt-House 

101 SE Ely Street, #D-102 

Oak Harbor, WA 98277 

alfrecht@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

J John Flintoff 

3043 NE 203 St 

Seattle, WA 98155 

jflintoff@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nadine Duckworth 

804 Deal Farm Ln 

Taylorsville, NC 28681 

hellof_amom@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ronda Good 

336 Gallop Ln 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

rondasgood@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jill Hamilton 

4985 Naomi St NW 

Bremerton, WA 98311 

jckress@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

veronica garaycoa 

5 sigma circle 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

garaycoav@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Denise Day 

506 E 64th St 

Tacoma, WA 98404 

denisedays65@outlook.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Biff Roberts 

11216 NE 146th St 

Kirkland, WA 98034 

broberts9@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dennis Sturm 

1340  China Gulch Rd. 

Jacksonville, OR 97530 

familyheirlooms@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kathleen Lee 

5533 37th Ave SE 

Lacey, WA 98503 

kathyjlee60@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dan Cohn 

Lewis Ave 

Billings, MT 59101 

dcohn@worc.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Daniel Villa 

1217 S 9th St 

Tacoma, WA 98405 

darovi2003@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Maureen Buckley 

67 Bay View Dr 

Point Roberts, WA 98281 

mbuckley50@mac.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Elaine Field 

2019 238th St SE 

Bothell, WA 98021 

l.elainelisa@frontier.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marilyn Reedy 

628 W 24th Ave 

Spokane, WA 99203 

marilyn.reedy@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

meri nimz 

4725 SW 244th st 

Vashon, WA 98070 

meri.nimz@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

sharon belk-krebs 

3942 lakemont rd. 

bellingham, WA 98226 

sewbk@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jennie Goode 

4326 S Morgan St 

Seattle, WA 98118 

jenniejgoode@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Brenda Yates 

PO Box 19095 

Spokane, WA 99219 

byates213@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert Oeinck 

1117 West 25th St 

Spokane, WA 99203 

oeinck3@q.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Val Waley 

902 E Boone 

Spokane, WA 99202 

vw58@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kerry Brehan 

PO Box 1261 

Ferndale, WA 98248 

abktf@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ann Eachus 

1620 Locust Way 

Lynnwood, WA 98036 

annshop@eachus.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Coleen Smith 

1215 South Wright Blvd 

Liberty Lake, WA 99019 

mark_coleen@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jill Reifschneider 

14846 74th Place NE 

Kenmore, WA 98028 

global_roamers@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Roland March 

1900 W Nickerson St 

Seattle, WA 98119 

rolandlmarch@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Diane Horn 

202 W Olympic Pl #404 

Seattle, WA 98119 

dhornecs@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sandy Brown 

3639 Livingston Road 

Central Point, OR 97502 

sandyjbrown@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

M. Andre 

2940 SE Brooklyn St 

Portland, OR 97202 

andme@teleport.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sue Snyder 

1836 42nd Ct 

Washougal, WA 98671 

drewnsue66@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Maureen Canny 

7848 58th Ave NE 

Olympia, WA 98516 

mocanny@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kristin Lee 

5803 SW Garden Home Rd 

Portland, OR 97219 

kplee@centurylink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lynn Graham 

358 S Garden St 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

animalwelfare77@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

MC Hagerty 

pobox 131133 

Carlsbad, CA 92013 

mc@matrixmasters.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

eric voorhies 

6212 Olohena 

Kapaa, HI 96746 

ericv63@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jenna Fallaw 

1309 S. Montana Ave 

Bozeman, MT 59715 

jenna_grimm@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David LeRoy 

79 College Street 

Lewiston, ME 4240 

idxpres@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Helen Hauck 

4344 Langley Ave, Apt. D-122 

Pensacola, FL 32504 

helenhauck@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dorothy Neff 

11063 E. Rosebush Rd. 

Coleman, MI 48618 

neffd99@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kathy Yeomans 

2522 Yuma 

Ventura, CA 93001 

kathyyeo@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Judy Shively 

1475 Imperial Ave. 

San Diego, CA 92101 

jashively01@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Larry Andringa 

39790 Narcissus Way 

Palm Desert, CA 92211 

landringa@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Wayne Langley 

1001 Capetown Dr. 

Grand Prairie, TX 75050 

wlangley88@msn.con



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tom Beatini 

22 Wierimus Road 

Hillsdale, NJ 7642 

tmpeasant@mindspring.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Margaret Merrill 

P.O. Box 11084 

Riner, VA 24149 

mmerrill@vt.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Derianna Mooney 

4305 SE 44th AVe 

Portland, OR 97206 

derianna_mooney@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

barry weinzveg 

4444 roblar road 

Petaluma, CA 94952 

bweinzveg@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

alice christy 

13025 sw 95 ave 

Miami, FL 33176 

aliki1145@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Craig Hanson 

2321 Vay Rd 

Priest River, ID 83856 

sweetenlucky@cs.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Karol Bryan 

4438 Hunting Trail 

Lake Worth, FL 33467 

wcbryan@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marilyn Kaggen 

1910 Foster 

Brooklyn, NY 11230 

mkaggen@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Steve Kowal 

767 W Lois Ct 

Louisville, CO 80027 

sakowal@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sandy Dumke 

807 Executive Circle 

Crooks, SD 57020 

scdumke45@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Linda Firestone 

po box 1292 

Port Orford, OR 97465 

lindafirestone@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Steve Donoso 

PO Box 132 

Terra Ceia, FL 34250 

stevedonoso@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

JANICE HAALL 

11 Cottingham Dr. 

Monroe Township, NJ 8831 

jan_hall@mac.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

T. F. 

East 27 Street 

New York, NY 10016 

tacfig@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

meredith ryan 

200 kellington dr. 

kingwood, TX 77339 

meredithcr@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jeremy Taylor 

736 San Pedro Street 

Fairfield, CA 94533 

dreamrev@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Stephanie Randall 

91 Jewett Ave 

Buffalo, NY 14214 

stephran84@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Desiree Nagyfy 

1120 E Westmoreland Rd 

Deer Park, WA 99006 

dnagyfy@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Linda Martin 

90 Fox Hollow dr 

Rensselaer, NY 12144 

linda@lindamartindesign.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rep. Seth Armstrong, retired 

2552 14th Avenue West #401 

Seattle, WA 98119 

setharmstrong2004@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Clapper 

5301 Broadwing Drive 

Duluth, MN 55804 

dlclapper@charter.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Phyllis Jenkins 

150 E Foch St 

Carlinville, IL 62626 

rpjenkins_62626@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Allycia Godbee 

16929 Vaughn Rd . 

Cecil, AL 36013 

Allycia_16@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kellie Smith 

13 Brandy Lane 

Deering, NH 3244 

kelf.nh@live.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marvin Feil 

69-75 Sparta Ave. 

Newton, NJ 7860 

mfeil@writeme.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara Poulsen 

2722 NW Monterey Dr 

Corvallis, OR 97330 

barbarapoulsen@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Judy Schultz 

2741 Bush St 

San Francisco, CA 94115 

heyjudenf@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Randolph Hogan 

6 Sugar Hill Rd. 

Falls Village, CT 6031 

rahogan12@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jeff Brown 

1701 Westminster Place 

Oklahoma City, OK 73120 

jeffbrown6083@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John R. Bartels 

12425 SE Flavel St 

Portland, OR 97236 

wakajak@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

kathy sugarman 

2029 joy view lane 

henderson, NV 89012 

kathysugarman@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Willis Richardson 

PO Box 520 4382 N. Meadow Lane 

Oakley, UT 84055 

willis@allwest.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Martin Adams 

PO Box 1952 

Vashon, WA 98070 

martnadms@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jeanette Copeland 

1832 Montana St 

Missoula, MT 59801 

jeanette@bigsky.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Diane Chatigny 

PO Box 1496 

Newburyport, MA 1950 

dchatign@northshore.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Pat Brunson 

871 Stratton LN 

Las Vegas, NV 89110 

pabvlnb@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cindi Lund 

338 Shoreland Drive 

Lopez Island, WA 98261 

cindilund@sbcglobal.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Debby Herbert 

1 Broadway 

Tacoma, WA 98402 

tahoedebby@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dr. Sergei Polozov 

13004 NE 8th PL 

Vancouver, WA 98684 

asap.links@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gina Gatto 

18755 Crest Ave 

Castro Valley, CA 94546 

gattopaws16@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lisa Cliff 

1529 Columbia Park Trail 

Richland, WA 99352 

leese.cliff@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Vivian Barro 

603 w harvie ave 

gastonia, NC 28052 

viviancb1@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Macyle Candela 

173 Lake  Meade  Drive 

East  Berlin, PA 17316 

macylecandela@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

maureen godwin 

1466 Franklin St 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

mgodwin166@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Pam Christoferson 

15801 Day Place 

Minnetonka, MN 55345 

phchristoferson@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ester Deel 

2362 109th avenue 

Oakland, CA 94603 

esterdeel@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Selim Uzuner 

PO Box 750 

Carnation, WA 98014 

uzunerselim@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

R Smith 

5927 SE Columbia Way 

Vancouver, WA 98661 

richkat46@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

s Rennie 

375 S. End Ave., 

New York, NY 10280 

silvia.g.rennie@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Paul Sansone 

9922 NW Gales Ct Rd 

Gales Creek, OR 97117 

psansone2@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bonnie Goss 

4840 Fremont 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

bonniedean@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rut T 

Blake Street 

Seattle, WA 96080 

rutvijgt90@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Emilie Marlinghaus 

PO Box 7586 

Bend, OR 97708 

emagen@bendbroadband.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Virginia Darrell 

PO Box 30148 

Spokane, WA 99223 

vdarrell@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

karen sokolowski 

3864 griffith ave 

bellingham, WA 98225 

spgmoon22@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Neil & Norma Rader 

3213 So. 17th St. 

Tacoma, WA 98405 

neil4rader@nventure.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Howard Donaghy 

1422 Flower Ave 

Port orchard, WA 98366 

hardlyableson@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joy Marley 

951 Archer Mtn Rd 

Stevenson, WA 98648 

pj1255@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marsha Maguire 

57 Territory Road 

Sequim, WA 98382 

mmaguireb3@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robyn Scola 

24207 SE 40th St 

Issaquah, WA 98029 

robynscola@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

lynn clark 

1025 garfield ave. 

Tenino, WA 98589 

angeldrummer@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Todd Tollefson 

812 5th Ave N 

Seattle, WA 98109 

todd.t.tollefson@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sam MacKenzie 

4004 NE 39th St 

Vancouver, WA 98661 

sam.mackenzie@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sue Coffman 

126 SW 148th St C100-398 

Burien, WA 98166 

sue@q.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

TeriLee Huff 

7314 NE 70th Street 

Vancouver, WA 98662 

tlclocate@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Frances Marquart 

8610 Nixon Ave SW 

Lakewood, WA 98498 

fmarquart@wildblue.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carina Ramirez 

240 Smith 

El Paso,, TX 79907 

crami162@epcc.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Karin Waible 

1075 SE 36th street 

Troutdale, OR 97060 

kwaible@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Herman Gilman 

4202 45th Avenue South 

Seattle, WA 98118 

hpsgilman@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Elizabeth Shackelford 

825 Clairemont Ave 

Decatur, GA 30030 

evshacke@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Victoria Demetre 

1340 Rolling Rd. 

Freeland, WA 98249 

vickidemetre@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Priscilla Lane 

5529 SE Morrison 

Portland, OR 97215 

lanekappes@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Francoise Belot 

3220 n 22nd street 

Tacoma, WA 98406 

francoise.belot@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Janet Wingenroth 

1417 S. Jefferson 

Spokane, WA 99203 

jan_dennis@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nancy Morrison 

1380 Riverside 

NYC, NY 10033 

newyorknan@hotmail.cm



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

pam uri 

4460 boone rd 

blaine, WA 98230 

uri.pam@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Shauna Boyd 

2175 Bear Trap Rd. 

Point Roberts, WA 98281 

sungarden8@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cara McQuown 

28561 SE 298th Pl. 

Ravensdale, WA 98051 

terryandcara@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Yoko Silk 

306 N. Baldwin St 

Portland, OR 97217 

kalenda@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Geri Medack 

1062 18th Ave. 

Longview, WA 98632 

gerimedack@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Leilani Del Rey 

POB 4704 

Seattle, WA 98194 

ukeshack@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Paula Connelley 

323 Percival St NW 

Olympia, WA 98502 

paulac569@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nancy Hedrick 

6902 N Villard Ave 

Portland, OR 97217 

nanhedrick2@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Laura Westbrook 

13012 Corliss Ave N 

Seattle, WA 98133 

wildeweder@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

C. Fuji Kreider 

60366 Marvin 

La Grande, OR 97850 

fkreider@campblackdog.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Patricia Bellamy 

3214 NE Cesar E Chavez Blvd 

Portland, OR 97212 

pbfinsup@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

A. Todd 

Po box 41783 

Eugene, OR 97404 

todd87701@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lorenz and Barbara Schultz 

4729 Becker Circle SE 

Albany, OR 97322 

lbschultz2@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Laurel Felber 

2800 Victor Street 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

laurelfelber@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bill Phipps 

7916 189th PL SW 

Edmonds, WA 98026 

bebopbill@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Stratton 

39 Pacific Place 

Longview, WA 98632 

marystratton57@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cynthia Enlow 

1460 NW Ashley Dr 

Albany, OR 97321 

hienlow@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Beth Levin 

3043 N.E. 51st Ave. 

Portland, OR 97213 

bethagl@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

carl ullman 

5162 west shore road 

anacortes, WA 98221 

bullman3@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Maureen McCauley 

816 W Woodlawn Ave Apt 6 

San Antonio, TX 78212 

maureent40@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

DAVID ZAHRT 

TAHOE DR 

CARSON CITY, NV 89703 

4deezee@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Vickie Gonsoulin 

2755 5th Street SE 

Moultrie, GA 31768 

vgonsoulin@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Daniel Ellis 

4907 Woodglen Dr 

Knoxville, TN 37921 

daniel.m.ellis.65@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gene Ulmer 

1408 E 5935 S 

Salt Lake City, UT 84121 

gulmer@mcn.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Frank Bures 

224 Lake Park Dr. 

Winona, MN 55987 

fabures@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Charlene Woodcock 

2355 Virginia Street 

Bozeman, MT 59715 

charlene@woodynet.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marie Nelson 

1218 Twinberry Ct. 

Fort Collins, CO 80525 

marienelson@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carole Henry 

6109 Seabeck Holly Road NW 

Seabeck, WA 98380 

xmas_carole@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rachel Meyer 

7 Maple Lane 

Huntington, NY 11743 

rmeyerpt@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Buford Cummings Jr. 

2461 GA Hwy 242 

Sandersville, GA 31082 

bj240z@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Debbie Sequichie-Kerchee 

PO Box 701 

Cache, OK 73527 

galacticcherokee@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Harry Swensen 

428 Childers St 

Pensacola, FL 32534 

kermit944@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Pickner 

389 Millionaire Dr East 

Boulder, CO 80302 

picknerfilms@sugarloaf.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kahlil Goodwyn 

30 Montrose Ave. #22Q 

Brooklyn, NY 11206 

ktgoodwyn@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Karen Blasche 

PO Box 5068 

Beavertson, OR 97006 

sparkypal@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jenet Johnsen 

1477 Poplar Drive Apt. 2 

Medford, OR 97504 

jenetjohnsen@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jima Rice 

Box 2124 

Ketchum, ID 83340 

jimasv@cox.netg



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Patricia Fiedler 

27 Stream Lane 

Levittown, PA 19055 

pimar361@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Roy Stock 

9 Gadsen Court 

Albany, NY 12205 

contrabass@verizon.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dustin Hobaugh 

126 Birch St 

Middletown, PA 17057 

slimslamd2003@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Martha Stevenson 

PO Box 1878 

White Salmon, WA 98672 

marthazstevenson@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Connie Colina 

4512 Cliffstone Cove 

Austin, TX 78735 

connie_colina@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Deborah Costas 

100 Whitby Dr 

Wilmington, DE 19803 

deborah_costas@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Richard Fehr 

50 Ashford Lane 

Sharpsburg, GA 30277 

richardpfehr@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joan Gabrie 

1000 Revere Way 

Perkasie, PA 18944 

omtwa@enter.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lorren James 

4900 S Ulster St 

Denver, CO 80237 

lorrenj99@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marilyn Levine 

325 Sylvan Ave 

Mountain View, CA 94041 

mlevine917@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

constance lorig 

927 s 7th st 

de pere, WI 54115 

connie.lorig@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lisa Annecone 

551 Torrey Pine Lane 

Santa Rosa, CA 95407 

bettylea7@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Timothy Post 

1108 NE Independence Ave. 

Lee's Summit, MO 64086 

tpost7@live.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Glenn Hufnagel 

1174 Kensington Ave. 

Buffalo, NY 14215 

gphufnagel@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Vaughan Greene 

217 Walton Rose Lane 

Panama City Beach, FL 32413 

vaughan@vaughangreene.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carla Morin 

9346 W Clara Lane 

Peoria, AZ 85382 

cfapjm@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

James Bumgarner 

309 Pacific Ave 

Osawatomie, KS 66064 

jrbum1@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Erick Hedrick 

453 Midland Dr. 

Danville, IN 46122 

hedrickerick@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Devon Seltzer 

5856 Old Oak Ridge Rd 

Greensboro, NC 27410 

daikaijutanuki@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

norris williams 

2430 nw 38 st 

gainesville, FL 32605 

orchid@flmnh.ufl.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sally Bisch 

273 Shane Ridge Rd 

Columbus, MT 59019 

bischsally@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Greg Gumina 

2646 Buckingham Ave. 

Birmingham, MI 48009 

ggumina@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

tonya morrison 

2857 riley creek rd 

Normandy, TN 37360 

coolpharmacist@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nicholas Lenchner 

1324 cashew rd 

santa rosa, CA 95403 

airbat@pacbell.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bobby Morrison 

606 Lilly Road NE, Apt 624 

Hoodsport, WA 98506 

bobrose3846@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lois Dunn 

1466 W 1200 N 

Layton, UT 84041 

dunnlois@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Todnem 

6509 Mt. Angeles Rd. 

Port Angeles, WA 98362 

dormtodnem@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joette Snyder 

22545 Schoolcraft St 

West Hills, CA 91307 

joettesgallery@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mark Resnick 

3432 Woodlawn Ave N 

Seattle, WA 98103 

markor38@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

lora steiner 

7100 nw chapel woods ln 

Kansas city, MO 64152 

lora.steiner@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mark Coates 

217 Brookmeade Circle 

White River Junction, VT 5001 

fichking@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

karen kelly 

970 Rockawaw Lane 

Camano Island, WA 98282 

kell970@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Juanita Westberg 

17035 Deodar St. 

Hesperia, CA 92345 

jj4short@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carol Corcoran 

902 Trumpington Lane 

Arnold, MD 21012 

connect2c@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

E Robbins 

Chesterbrook 

Chesterbrook, PA 19087 

eloise.g.robbins@lmco.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Brian Truax 

10991 Campground Rd. 

Foresrport, NY 13338 

btsunpower@frontiernet.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Andra Heide 

2653 Tulip Hill Road 

Milton, FL 32571 

ajheide@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rene Bobo 

1982 London Carriage Grove 

Colorado Springs, CO 80920 

renebobo@mac.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Patricia Libbey 

379Ripka St 3B 

Philadelphia, PA 19128 

patricia.libbey@verizon.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

L Harding 

7140 Cisco Gardens 

Jacksonville, FL 32219 

kadokajoe@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Phebe Schwartz 

423 N. Garden 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

phebess@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tiffany Hayden 

11231 N 41st Dr 

Phoenix, AZ 85029 

thayden28@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ann Bryan 

1002 W. 23rd Street 

Vancouver, WA 98660 

made2dream@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ann K. Brady 

1238 Thomas Ave 

Saint Paul, MN 55104 

yarrow48@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lawrence Leung 

67 Vestal Ave 

Hancock, NY 13783 

larrycleung@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jeriene Walberg 

1010 NE Purcell Blvd #214 

Bend, OR 97701 

jerienewalberg621@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara Conrad 

1010 Miller Rd 

Friday Harbor, WA 98250 

dandb1010@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kelly O'Brien 

2618 E Vista Dr 

Phoenix, AZ 85032 

jello_ob@cox.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Roberta Hutton 

11135 O Ave 

Anacortes, WA 98221 

rahutton5@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lillian Nordin 

N8851 Wm. Severson Rd. 

Holmen, WI 54636 

lncookie44@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Chey Thurman 

2709 Simpson Ave 

Hoquiam, WA 98550 

cheythurman@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Beth Hall 

3217 80th Ave SE 

Olympia, WA 98501 

ccus12@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Grace Padelford 

11807 100th Ave NE Apt B101 

Kirkland, WA 98034 

gapadelford@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sandra Ciske 

1717 Sunset Avenue SW 

Seattle, WA 98116 

sciske@drizzle.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Todd Henion 

3406 NE 61st Avenue 

Portland, OR 97213 

kinetic27@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Veronique de la Poterie 

P.O.Box 271 

South Bend, WA 98586 

franglaisev@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tui Mullein 

4830 S. Lucile 

Seattle, WA 98118 

tuimull@icloud.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Patricia Herbert 

PO Box 1652 

Vashon, WA 98070 

sequoia592000@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sue Luther 

2 Lone Pine Lane 

White Salmon, WA 98672 

lutherachel@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Crystal Baird 

2354 NW Galaxy St 

Camas, WA 98607 

crystalebaird@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ellen Zarter 

18319 NE 19th pl 

Bellevue, WA 98008 

ellenzarter@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Earl Simpson 

5901 Buena Vista Dr. 

Vancouver, WA 98661 

dukesimpson@mac.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ang Uy 

2925 SE 87th Ave 

Portland, OR 97266 

ncsuang@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Thomas Buchanan 

603 NW 75th St. 

Seattle, WA 98117 

clrtom@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Kirkland 

289 Fearrington Post 

Pittsboro, NC 27312 

jlkirkland@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Andrea Kristof 

8427 85th Ave SE 

Mercer island, WA 98040 

ackristof@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jacque Son 

10701 Mill Creek Road 

Walla Walla, WA 99362 

jacque@bmi.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Carroll 

3138 Cherrywood Ave. 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

carrold2@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Arthur Peterson 

1215 S center Dr 

Spokane vly, WA 99212 

aaapeterson@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marianne Nelson 

1426 SE Rural St 

Portland, OR 97202 

manelson316@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Diana Mielcarek 

3387 Ocean Beach Hwy. 

Longview, WA 98632 

goldborderanonymous@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Alaine Borgias 

1700 McKenzie Ave 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

aborgias@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Janet Weedman 

5703 Sugarloaf St 

Anacortes, WA 98221 

janweedman@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Janet H. 

93653 E Bluebird Ln 

North Bend, OR 97459 

oregonsoma@peak.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

kb schaetzel-hill 

3525 Ensign Rd NE, Ste F 

Olympia, WA 98516 

kbshill@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary DeVany 

14507 NW 19th Ave. 

Vancouver, WA 98685 

mdevany@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jose Malave 

808 North First 

Kelso, WA 98626 

malave.j87@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Estelle Voeller 

3784 Coleman Creek Rd 

Medford, OR 97501 

evoeller@charter.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

dick harmon 

1023 SE Bidwell St 

Portland, OR 97202 

dickwisingup@hevanet.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jason Fish 

1609 Duckart Way 

Modesto, CA 95355 

collectivesole@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Stephen La Serra 

52 High St. 

Stoneham, MA 2180 

slas1841@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Maureen Powers 

PO BOX 2826 

Homer, AK 99603 

circlesofrainbows@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Laurel Hieb 

3721 Canyon Loop 

Flagstaff, AZ 86005 

hesper79@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Merrill A. Carter 

635 Downing 

Denver, CO 80218 

merrill_a_c@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robin Reinhart 

2626 29th st 

San Diego, CA 92104 

robinreinhart1@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Harvey D. Blankespoor 

17341 E. Suwanee Tr. 

Howard City, MI 49329 

blankespoor@hope.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Elizabeth Hodges 

2801 Abercorn Street 

Savannah, GA 31405 

ehodges44@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

charley kuhn 

6013serenity lane 

Lancaster, SC 29720 

brownsman50@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ann Kuter 

562 Taylor Av 

Warrington, PA 18976 

gem3@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Caroline Kane 

10 Oak Lane 

Verona, NJ 7044 

caroline.kane@eamdc.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Debbie Krapf 

2844 Arrowleaf Dr 

Valdosta, GA 31601 

dkrocks1@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Laura Thornton 

28611 rancho grande 

Laguna niguel, CA 92677 

laurat505@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Donnette Lafleur 

212 Bucko Lane 

Sunset, LA 70584 

mrslafleur@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sandra Boylston 

105 Ventura Dr. 

Sanford, FL 32773 

cyclinsandy@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

RedElisa Mendoza 

798 NE 123 St. 

Miami, FL 33161 

redmendoza@rocketmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tom Harding 

151 S. Adams St. 

Spokane, WA 99201 

tlh509@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dale Janssen 

17101 Parker Rd. 

Homer Glen, IL 60491 

janssendale@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Caryn Wagner-McPherson 

57 South Meadow Lane 

Glen Carbon, IL 62034 

cbwmcphers@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dorian May 

2260 Oriole Ln. 

Willits, CA 95490 

dorianmay@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Knapp 

212 Lauriston St. 

PhiladelphiA, PA 19128 

jknappsax@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Taylor Smith 

6424 Green Ridge Avenue 

New Carlisle, OH 45344 

taylorsmith1051@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Judith Collas 

760 Swarthmore 

Pacific Palisades, CA 90272 

jcollas@ix.netcom.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Steve Putrich 

2513 Huntleigh 

Springfield, IL 62704 

steve.putrich@illinois.gov



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Karen Guma 

121 White Oak Circle 

Petaluma, CA 94952 

guma@sonic.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ailsa Hermann-Wu 

1306 Trapelo Rd. 

Waltham, MA 2451 

bostonian71@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Samuel Newman 

5245 Brook Way apt 2 

Columbia, MD 21044 

samuelnewman12@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Madria Everson 

29424 Fall River Rd 

Southfield, MI 48076 

madria11@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Wadane Ragland 

9308 Elberon Way 

Elk Grove, CA 95758 

wadanehaley@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tina Brown 

NW Market St 

Anacortes, WA 98221 

zerobridgewon@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carlos Barradas 

6960 E. Girard Avenue, Apt 105 

Denver, CO 80224 

berrigan_cory@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sylvain Beloin 

5 Powder Mill Lane 

North Granby, CT 6060 

slyy67@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dorothy Shelton 

4000 Anderson Rd 55 

Nashville, TN 37217 

tollivershelton@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Christie Driscoll 

2117 Bay St 

Charlotte, NC 28205 

christie.driscoll@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Suzanne Pena 

2407 Ivy Pl 

Fullerton, CA 92835 

iamsaturnine@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Chad Leming 

316 seguin st 

New Orleans, LA 70114 

chadleming@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Stanley Barreto 

3122 4th Street 

Lubbock, TX 79415 

barretostanley@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ellen Homsey 

466 Snuff Mill Lane 

Hockessin, DE 19707 

ehomsey@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Randy Roy 

278 Santa Anna St. 

Rockwood, TX 76873 

rdr7201@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ralph Stephens 

1050 s. lumpkin st. 

Athens, GA 30605 

qsct@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lynn Lessard 

9677 Eagle Ranch Rd NW 

Albuquerque, NM 87114 

lesslyn13@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Matthew Richmond 

1037 Earls Rd. 

Goochland, VA 23063 

argo176@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Edmund Skowronski 

1111 Heritage Blvd. 

Stroudsburg, PA 18360 

edronski@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jane Cirigliano 

3814 Cazador St. 

Los Angeles, CA 90065 

janehamilton1027@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kelley Scanlon 

281 Norwood Avenue 

Syracuse, NY 13206 

sunglowaura@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Beverly Cotton 

308 Aspen Lake Drive West 

Newnan, GA 30263 

huffbucket@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Alyce Fritch 

2160 NE 100th St 

Seattle, WA 98125 

alycej@u.washington.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jeanne Kleyn 

PO Box 756 

La Conner, WA 98257 

jeanne@jkleyn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

William O'Hare 

90 Pinehaven Dr 

Daly City, CA 94015 

tim.ohare1@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

donna janet 

385 highpoint lane 

Chelan, WA 98816 

dkjanet@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Maureen Cleveland 

5766 Mt. Baker Hwy 

Deming, WA 98244 

maureenvrh@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sally Mackey 

2127 SW 162nd St 

Burien, WA 98166 

sallynmnmac@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dee Cappelletti 

13420 90th Place NE 

Kirkland, WA 98034 

ladymacghille@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bette Ann Schwede 

6192 Oakview Pl 

Ferndale, WA 98248 

betteshwede@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Senaida Rivera 

1015 N Sheridan Ave 

Tacoma, WA 98403 

walkingtrue2013@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Raymond Keeling 

762 Panorama 

Milford, MI 48381 

keeling322@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marian Cruz 

1745 Shuey Ave 

Walnut Creek, CA 94596 

marian.cruz2903@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kim McCary 

7179 Palm Lane 

Anacortes, WA 98221 

kim@mccarycreative.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

dody h 

Po box1201 

jacksonville, OR 97530 

dpits44@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cheryl Johnson 

44183 Peterson Ln 

Astoria, OR 97103 

ted067@centurytel.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Yula Flournoy 

1459 SE ANKENY STREET 

Portland, OR 97202 

yflournoy@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

C Stutzman 

2123 H St 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

crispin.stutzman@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Fred Walls 

484 W. Spaulding St 

Lafayette, CO 80026 

fredlwalls@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jeff Reynolds 

382 Buck St. 

Bangor, ME 4401 

wutsup1@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jennifer Fairchild 

4809 54th Ave S 

Seattle, WA 98118 

fairchildjl@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cassie Martin 

221 E McLane Dr 

Shelton, WA 98584 

marticc731@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rita Luckmann 

2130 Marine Dr 

Bremerton, WA 98312 

ritaluckmann@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Hampel 

113 Douglas Manor Ln 

Eastsound, WA 98245 

islandhampel@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Corbin 

898 Davis Bay Rd 

Lopez Island, WA 98261 

corbin@rockisland.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Malcolm Cumming 

PO Box 656 

Clinton, WA 98236 

mcumming@whidbey.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

nancy roberts 

629 kirkland way b13 

kirkla nd, WA 98033 

nanjim70@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carolyn King 

155 Lippert 

Port Orchard, WA 98353 

kingcj3@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joan Bennett 

117 Dallas Ave 

Newark, DE 19711 

jbennett@udel.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ines deCastro 

25729 SE 35th Pl 

Issaquah, WA 98029 

idecastro_2000@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kathryn Compton 

16214 14th Ave SW 

Burien, WA 98166 

kc.in.seattle@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Buzz Marcus 

5575 Winona Lane 

Langley, WA 98260 

buzzmarcus@whidbey.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joanna Soren 

443 SE Alder Dr 

North Bend, WA 98045 

jodobean@me.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

na all 

po box 221 

BOW, WA 98232 

loneoak@cnw.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Laura Simmons 

520 Frederick St. #11 

San Francisco, CA 94117 

lmsimmons@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marilyn Costamagna 

2401 Acorn Way 

Medford, OR 97504 

gypsywind55@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

michael naiman 

6728 gglen forest dr 

chapel hill, NC 27517 

ma.naiman@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kathryn Dahl 

11533 5th ave ne 

Seattle, WA 98125 

dahldynamo@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carmen Rumbaut 

8316 olympic view drive 

Edmonds, WA 98026 

crumbaut@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Richard Thomas 

2001 Table Rock Road 

Medford, OR 97501 

richardlthomas2011@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Judith Ridgley 

386 Camber Lane 

Port Ludlow, WA 98365 

sew_happy@outlook.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Donnelly 

3138 Cherrywood Ave 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

sdonnelly2507@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan McPherson 

21 Pismire Mountain Road 

Raymond, ME 04071, ME 4071 

nasusmcp1@icloud.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carol Krez 

P O Box 645 

Langley, WA 98260 

krezzo@whidbey.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rudy Kerzan 

7833 S Somerset Ct 

Clinton, WA 98236 

jazzmans@whidbey.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Evona Cole 

524 32nd St 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

evonac17@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

jean richardson 

2942 McLeod St 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

jeannendavid@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lauren Henricksen 

805 NE 105th St 

Seattle, WA 98125 

lhenric@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kathleen Shelman 

36141 SE Hurlburt Rd 

Corbett, OR 97019 

kshelman49@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

bruce bauer 

PO Box 1098 

Gold Hill, OR 97501 

bbauer1942@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Stella Day 

4714 Willis St 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

stellacday@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jennifer Calvert 

1318 S Mica Park Dr 

Spokane Valley, WA 99206 

jennifercalvert@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kenneth Russell 

113 Parkridge Dr 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

russell.ken@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michael Carver 

913 N. Main Ave. 

Ridgefield, WA 98642 

michaeltcarver17@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Cunningham 

1224 E Sunset St 

Bellingham, WA 98226 

sailordavid07@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bouirtai Hargrove 

9822 Dempsey Ln SW 

Olympia, WA 98512 

bourtai31@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

SUNNY THOMPSON 

54922 Kernahan Rd E 

Ashford, WA 98304 

sunny@wellspringspa.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Constance DeRooy 

13433 Roosevelt Way N. 

Seattle, WA 98133 

conderoo@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

elizabeth patterson 

445 E Coatsville Ave 

Salt Lake City, UT 84115 

elizpatts@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Suzanne Salerno 

5020 Temple City Blvd 

Nampa, ID 83686 

showsha8@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Julie Amato 

2091 San Luis Avenue 

Mountain View, CA 94043 

julie@sayitaudio.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Scott Krauser 

223 

Lowell, MA 1850 

sfkrauser@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jerry Golden 

307 S. Sherman St. 

Clinton, IL 61727 

jeribou@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

S. Robertson 

17 Grove St. 

Shrewsbury, MA 1545 

digitalsonic@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dennis Rogers 

147 Williamsville Rd 

Hubbardston, MA 1452 

derogers_98@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Patricia Claytor 

365 Calvert Ave 

Saint Louis, MO 63119 

patclaytor@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marjory Donn 

117 Northway 

Greenbelt, MD 20770 

marjory.donn@verizon.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jill B. 

828 Bay St. 

San Francisco, CA 94109 

jillkb@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

MaryAnna Foskett 

101 Brantwood Road 

Arlington, MA 2476 

maryanna@foskettco.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lisa Dekker 

42 Derrick Rd 

Port Angeles, WA 98362 

dekkerla@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Donald Fatzinger 

520 Whitehall Rd 

Reinholds, PA 17569 

fatzsaab@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Christine King 

146 College Highway # 7 

Southampton, MA 1073 

slacker_cricket@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Peter Soule 

103 Vesper Pond Drive 

Brewster, MA 2631 

pwsoule@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bruce Donnell 

11 Camino Crosby 

Santa Fe, NM 87506 

b_donnell@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kara Powers 

2779 Warren St. 

Eugene, OR 97405 

kara@brassmonkey.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Glen Deardorff 

18250 crest ave 

castro valley, CA 94546 

guitarride@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lorrie Stillings 

3820 Sumner Lane 

Sebastopol, CA 95472 

lorriestill@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Fay 

12505 Kuhl Rd. 

Wheaton, MD 20902 

jhfay2@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Geraldine Borrell 

305 Riverside Dr 

New York, NY 10025 

gerborrell@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mike M 

1370 41st ave 

San Francisco, CA 94122 

mikeynsf@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

T Mo 

3310 69th st e 

Inver Grove Heights, MN 55076 

shredbetty70@gmail.con



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Brian Gingras 

52 Bradford Commons Lane 

Braintree, MA 2184 

briangin54@beld.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Amy Henry 

22 Perkins Avenue 

Northampton, MA 1060 

Aries4455@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Peter Giannini 

128 North 13th Street #1005 

Lincoln, NE 68508 

pgiannini@unmc.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Raymond Litzsinger 

1159 Gross Avenue 

Green Bay, WI 54304 

raymoosch@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jane Gulley 

PO BOX 3115 

Memphis, TN 38104 

t.janegulley@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nicola Bowe 

11 Ashfield Avenue 

Topeka, KS 66666 

ngordonbowe@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Anne Knoll 

815 Emery St. 

Longmont, CO 80501 

anneknoll@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ann Mulvey 

7557 Leeside Drive 

Birch Bay, WA 98230 

nebulann@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

lisa allarde 

129 milan way 

green lane, PA 18054 

toothlessinpa@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Molly Lai 

334 Barcelona Drive 

Millbrae, CA 94030 

dongmolly@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Paul Brooks 

7088 w oakmeadow dr 

La Porte, IN 46350 

paulbrooks@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carol Doty 

705 Harroun St 

Belding, MI 48809 

joshluvver281@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Timothy Schacht 

1330 Whittier Road 

Grosse Pointe, MI 48230 

drtim@speakeasy.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

George Hartman 

2514 Evans Ave 

Louisville, CO 80027 

rxgh3@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

M M 

6825 South 7th Street 

Phoenix, AZ 85042 

mydirection13@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

karen fisher 

2575 Mountain View Rd 

Ferndale, WA 98248 

kfisheresl@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Grace Burson 

20 Winter Street 

Nashua, NH 3063 

gracepburson@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dave Nakonecznyj 

129 Shire Ln 

Wernersville, PA 19565 

nokwurst@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Galloway Allbright 

2807 Partridge Ave 

Los Angeles, CA 90039 

gway22@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carolyn Bartholomew 

3 East Atlantic Ave. 

Oceanside, NY 11572 

carbar39@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

William Welkowitz 

1600 S. Eads St. 

Arlington, VA 22202 

bwelkowitz@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gerry Walsh 

26 Hillcrest Ave 

Brewster, NY 10509 

laxbears@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Anne Emerson 

418 Shaker Road 

Canterbury, NH 3224 

efurnitr@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Patricia Briones 

8395 E. Jamison Circle 

Englewood, CO 80112 

pattibriones@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nancy Rupp 

1021 7th Street 

Glen Burnie, MD 21060 

nancylrupp@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jan Ellis 

4203 SE Mayvolt Rd 

Port Orchard, WA 98366 

janellis16@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joseph Magid 

411 Holly Lane 

Wynewood, PA 19096 

jsm33@cornell.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Leesa Stevens 

4650 Red Rock Loop Rd. 

Sedona, AZ 86336 

leesajos@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Renee Bourgea 

9916 NE 39th Ave 

Vancouver, WA 98686 

rabourgea2@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Roselva Ungar 

20349 Jay Carroll Dr. 

Santa Clarita, CA 91350 

roselvaungar@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Patricia D. Wilson 

PO Box 1918 

Belfair, WA 98528 

patart44@netzero.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Devin Henry 

90 W University St 

Alfred, NY 14802 

mrdsir@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Lou Haas 

3843 SW Canby St 

Portland, OR 97219 

hmlhaas@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Karol Rice 

5314 W Sunset Hwy 

Spokane, WA 99224 

dawnsun-62@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Julia Fuller 

1013 Hacienda Drive 

Walnut Creek, CA 94598 

jfuller985@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

James Tyree II 

4942 SW Laurelwood Ave 

Portland, OR 97225 

oregonfieldmowing@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

mary benham 

3616 N. Dowdy Rd. 

Spokane, WA 99224 

johnandmarybenham@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Wilson 

20929 110th Ave SE 

Kent, WA 98031 

leila_ann@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

carl mcgarry 

3742 driftwood drive box b 

Clinton, WA 98236 

mcgarry50@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jeff Peters 

5918 Grainfield Dr. 

Sylvania, OH 43560 

jpeters822@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Krista Mead 

PO Box 402 

Longview, WA 98626 

krista22mead@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dalia Zatkin 

326 Garnet 

Oakland, CA 94609 

daliaz65@yahoo.con



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Matthew Gilbert 

56 Grove St. 

Eastsound, WA 98245 

zustovich11@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marc Daniel 

119 E Lawrence St 

Mount Vernon, WA 98273 

zappa@cnw.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Blaine Snow 

6218 Woodard Bay Road NE 

Olympia, WA 98506 

snowinolympia@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

peter homan 

12535 se 143ct 

ocklawaha, FL 32179 

fpeterhoman@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dennie Carcelli 

15626-B 8th Ave.  SW 

Burien, WA 98166 

herrevness@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Denise Weeks 

819 40th Street 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

denise.weeks@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kristin Fernald 

98 Salmonberry Lane 

Lopez Island, WA 98261 

kristin@rockisland.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jennifer Seel 

3607 Overhulse Rd NW 

Olympia, WA 98502 

salariver@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barrett Guthrie 

31011 N 56th Street 

Cave Creek, AZ 85331 

mgu_a1@centurylink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Bye 

2501 8th St SW 

Puyallup, WA 0 

byesusane@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

gary fredericksen 

831 Percival St SW 

Olympia, WA 98502 

gjfred@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Katrina Peterson 

9762 Waters Ave S 

Seattle, WA 98118 

katrina.peterson2@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Bremer 

2604 Kentucky 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

johnpaulbremer@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michael Healy 

13544 23rd Pl NE 

Seattle, WA 98125 

dr.neuron@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Morse 

17404 SE 15 th. Way 

Vancouver, WA 98683 

suzimorse@centurylink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Laurie York 

417 21st AVE 

Longview, WA 98632 

laurieyrk@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jerry LeClaire 

2432 S Napa St 

Spokane, WA 99203 

jxlec@mac.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sheila McDonnal 

1221 minor avenue 

Seattle, WA 98101 

skmcdonnal@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Shannon Stephens 

12721 10th Ave NE 

Seattle, WA 98125 

yourfabulousfriend@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Stephanie Bourdelle 

PO Box 328 

Sheffield, VT 5866 

stephanieb638@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Thomas Dolese 

521 Donovan Avenue 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

dolese@icloud.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Pamela Gross 

234 Bailer Hill 

Friday Harbor, WA 98250 

pamealg@rockisland.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Leann and Tim Hawthorne 

4401 Boston Harbor 

Olympia, WA 98507 

lsya@hawthornefirect.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

michelle rabin 

2230 Old Dalles Dr 

Hood River, OR 97031 

michellerabin@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Maggie Walker 

1221 Minor Ave Apt 705 

Seattle, WA 98101 

maggiewalks@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Goeckermann 

Hugo Road 

Grants Pass, OR 97528 

misterg@wizzards.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joelle Robinson 

304 N. 41st 

Seattle, WA 98103 

goddessorion@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lisa Marcus 

1846 N 53rd St 

Seattle, WA 98103 

lisa-shop@emarcus.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

MaryLee Mahar 

4251 Greenwood Ave N Apt 2 

Seattle, WA 98133 

mlglowingowl@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Amy McKendry 

15809 63rd Ave NE 

Kenmore, WA 98028 

amymckendry9@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Schiesl 

40 Spur Rd. 

Tonasket, WA 98855 

schiesldave@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michael Snow 

1111 13th St 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

michael.p.snow63@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Karen Bachelder 

2119 NE 81st STreet 

Seattle, WA 98115 

nomadnw@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Alexandra Loeb 

1122 E Pike St #758 

Seattle, WA 98122 

alexandra.w.loeb@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Celeste Hong 

4758 Cromwell 

Los Angeles, CA 90027 

celestehong@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lois Watson 

8311 E Via de Sereno 

Scottsdale, AZ 85258 

loisjean@q.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mair Mcnamara 

421 W Oakwood 

Barrington, IL 60010 

mair47@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Anne Pope 

2239 NE 19 th Ave 

Portland, OR 97212 

kulifarm@rockisland.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Christopher Lepple 

3 Oakland Terrace 

Maplewood, NJ 7040 

ckl@waseda.jp



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Teresa Abel 

1244 Poplar Street 

Clarkston, WA 99403 

tcabel@cableone.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Richard Beaulieu 

7420 N W 4th st apt 208 

Fort Lauderdale, FL 33317 

richarddbeau@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Anne Swanson 

P.O. Box 1438 

Jacksonville, OR 97530 

skibum935@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

veronica Schweyen 

3903 Underwood St 

University Pk., MD 20782 

rschweyen@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rose Marie Stef 

4610 Darcie Drive 

Erie, PA 16506 

rmstef@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Paul Jerome 

5027 Strain 

El Paso, TX 79924 

paul.jerome4@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bruce Cole 

Griffin Ave 

Hampden, ME 4444 

rx7fb@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lacey Hicks 

34655 Skylark 

Union City, CA 94587 

laceyhicks@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mark Molen 

469 8th Avenue 

Salt Lake City, UT 84103 

molen0244@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Candice Cassato 

6417 54th Ave. NW 

Olympia, WA 98502 

cand47@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jane Spaeth 

PO Box 596 

Kekaha, HI 96752 

janeaspaeth@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Pamela Scott 

167 Teilh Dr 

Boulder Creek, CA 95006 

pamrick@got.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Derek Johnson 

326 Sherman Hare Rd 

Grantsville, MD 21536 

hizzgrace@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Stacey Osborne 

po box 429 

Honokaa, HI 96727 

poipu53@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jane Yater 

2654 Barton Hills Drive 

Austin, TX 78704 

jayater@texas.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

craig kleber 

345 south anita ave 

los angeles, CA 90049 

craig.kleber@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Donald Barker 

23 13th Avenue 

Kitty Hawk, NC 27949 

wolvesdenobx@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Christi Dillon 

175 Forest Ridge Rd 

Mooresville, NC 28117 

racegirl1971@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Beth Jane Freeman 

1265 Hawthorne Drive East 

Wantagh, NY 11793 

bethjane1220@netscape.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert Holman 

2912 E 14th Ave 

Spokane, WA 99202 

rlholman@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Crystal Seidel 

1626 9th St 

Saint Paul, MN 55110 

xtazc123@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

robin morton 

13140 frati ln 

sebastopol, CA 95472 

robinthedeadhead@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Llewellyn Pimentel 

15754 SW 98th Street 

Miami, FL 33196 

loupimentel@cs.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Burton Steck 

3522 N Leavitt 

Chicago, IL 60618 

brtn@comcst.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Denise Plymale 

102 South Linwood Avenue 

Charlotte, NC 28208 

shellerelly@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cindy Murphy 

5440 Twin Creeks Drive 

Reno, NV 89523 

murphycl13@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kendra Holt 

1111W.Univ.blvd. 

Silver Spring, MD 20902 

kendra_music@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ken Wagner 

1408 G St 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

f22kwagner@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara Zdarsky 

3345 Aldrich Ave 

Anoka, MN 55303 

blzdarsky@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Cooper 

36 N 7th St. 

Lewisburg, PA 17837 

jcooper@bucknell.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Noreen McCarthy 

Millstone Lane 

Pottstown, PA 19465 

neeron631@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ann Mahoney 

1224 Alta Vista Road, Apt. B 

Santa Barbara, CA 93103 

annamestoy@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marjorie Phillips 

9512 Remington St 

Jamaica, NY 11435 

marjiephillips@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tim Blaker 

P.o. box 1134 

Rohnert Park, CA 94928 

timmblaker@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Roy Wilensky 

12433 Cedar Lakes Drive 

Fairfax, VA 22033 

drwilensky@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

M. Eugenia McGrath 

5015 29th Ave S 

Minneapolis, MN 55417 

emaj02@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Javier Rivera 

55 South 3rd Street 

Brooklyn, NY 11249 

javierocker@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Will Foster 

10708 sycamore hills rd 

Austin, TX 78717 

mywill.foster@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jon Hayenga 

421 2nd St NW 

Stewartville, MN 55976 

jdhayenga@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Corinna Hasbach 

589 Smithridge 

Reno, NV 89502 

corinnahasbach@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jennifer Grasso 

1210 a Paseo Del Mar 

San Pedro, CA 90731 

maxsunnybunny@cox.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bonnie Earls-Solari 

171 West Bowling Green 

Port Hueneme, CA 93041 

bonnie@bes-art.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Doederlein MD 

4146 Cascadia Ave. S. 

Seattle, WA 98118 

sdoederlein@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Anne Hepfer 

1720 E John St 

Seattle, WA 98112 

anneoverseas@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara Montejo 

20895 Judah Lane 

Newhall, CA 81321 

rrquilter@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Paula Horn 

1310 10th street 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

peejhorn@mac.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Liisa Kellems 

11727 2nd Ave NW 

Seattle, WA 98177 

liisa_antilla@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Frank Gonzales Jr. 

14030 Brougham Ct. Apt. 6 

Plymouth, MI 48170 

ydeepsg@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

James Rutherford 

1520 W. Indiana 

Spokane, WA 99205 

jmrthrfrd@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Janet Hamill 

41 Steep Point Place 

Deer Harbor, WA 98243 

janethamill5@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Diane Anicker 

2612 E 20th St 

Vancouver, WA 98661 

aelffriend@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michael Rogal 

8509 SW 1st PL 

Gainesville, FL 32607 

cmrogal1@cox.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Richard Stern 

11 Riverside Drive 

New York, NY 10023 

rsisyh@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara Keller 

2570 Onyx St 

Eugene, OR 97403 

ba_keller@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jon Martin McCallum 

2009 Columbia St SW 

Olympia, WA 98501 

martinandval@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Schacher 

3500 35th Ave, Apt 27 

Oakland, CA 94619 

susan4@jps.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Crystin Orser 

8 NE Rosa Parks Way 

Portland, OR 97219 

crystin.orser@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Haven Doane 

3007 75th Ave NW 

Gig Harbor, WA 98335 

hrdoanes@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Faye Bartlett 

3382 Southbend Pl.  #102 

Bellingham, WA 98226 

febartlett@centurylink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tonia Schemmel 

Po box 3041 

Friday harbor, WA 98250 

tdschemmel@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bridget Rosen 

23508 32nd Ave. West 

Brier, WA 98036 

bridgetrosen@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

James Murphy 

1009 East 20th Avenue 

Spokane, WA 99203 

jandersonmurphy@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jackie Gause 

13716 Lake City Way 

Seattle, WA 98125 

jalee50@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Karla Sabin 

322 Kiya Way 

Friday Harbor, WA 98250 

karlasabin@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sky yeager 

3930 NW witham Hill 

Corvallis, OR 97330 

redhawksky@copper.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jeff Sanders 

P. O. Box 230052 

Tigard, OR 97281 

lunasdad@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Becca Fairchild 

1513 S Monroe St 

Tacoma, WA 98405 

beccakrz@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

James Woods 

1302 Mountain Aire Dr SE 

Olympia, WA 98503 

jimandvelma1981@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ian Page-Echols 

4408 Delridge Way SW #310 

Seattle, WA 98106 

ian@v8media.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert Applebaum 

3229 Lake Albano Cir 

San Jose, CA 95135 

bobnroz@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Frank Morrow 

1467 Glencove Lane 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

frank@morrow.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jeannine Lopresto 

756 Herrmann Lake Rd 

Sagle, ID 83860 

jennylopresto@frontier.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sue Jansen 

9961 SE KELA PL 

Happy Valley, OR 97086 

sueannjansen@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Peggy Moody 

P.O. Box 261 

Iron Mountain, MI 49801 

pegblu55@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Noel and Lucinda Gilbrough 

7359  23d NW 

Seaattle, WA 98117 

gilbrough@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michelle Huelmann 

8707 378th Ave SE 

Snoqualmie, WA 98065 

mhuelmann@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jennifer Zitomer 

16100 SW Audubon ST 

Beaverton, OR 97003 

zitomerjen@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

nancy burger 

35 lafayette sq, 3rd fl 

Haverhill, MA 1832 

bmardigras@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

J.R. LeVesque 

651 Jefferson St. NE 

Minneapolis, MN 55413 

janrose444@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Timothy Baures 

1801 N Commerce St 

Milwaukee, WI 53212 

tbaures@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Janice Rogers-Levy 

10605nw McDaniel rd 

Portland, OR 97229 

jannyrl@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Regina Braun 

3089 Highway 66 

Ashland, OR 97520 

reginajoyraja@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joanne Spitler 

PO Box 101 

Ashford, WA 98304 

jspitler000@centurytel.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ianto Anglesey 

1000 Broadway STE 200 

Lubbock, TX 79401 

bully2@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cathryn Chudy 

1506 E 29th st. 

Vancouver, WA 98663 

chudyca@spiritone.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

C. Thomas Schaefer 

4725 15th Ave NE Apt 11 

Seattle, WA 98105 

tomschaefer13@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

evelyn rowland 

12146 bronnson st 

tenino, WA 98589 

bjrfromwa@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jim Bernthal 

4733 46th Ave S 

Seattle, WA 98118 

jimbernthal@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

dave heep 

p o  box 513 

Ponderay, ID 83852 

daveheep1@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Brian Brandt 

4617 NE 85th Ave 

Portland, OR 97220 

bbrandt1@icloud.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dr Arnold Reich 

6221 82nd Ave SE 

Mercer Island, WA 98040 

sooperdoc@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lorinda Roland 

P.O. Box 55 

Olga, WA 98279 

lorand@rockisland.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mark Darienzo 

6923 NE Morris St 

Portland, OR 97213 

markdari@pacifier.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

helene steinhardt 

7825 se 63 place 

Mercer Island, WA 98040 

helenesteinhardt@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Andrea Faste 

7713 11th Ave. NW 

Seattle, WA 98117 

amfaste@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Denis White 

PO Box 835 

Corvallis, OR 97339 

capeblanco@peak.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Anthony Jammal 

3965 Little Creek Ct. 

Roseville, CA 95661 

rcquetbl1@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Stephen Davie 

1131 Burgoyne Avenue 

Fort Edward, NY 12828 

shdavie@roadrunner.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joe McCain 

McCain 

Vestavia, AL 35243 

jdmccain@charter.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bobbie Knight 

5152 Tucson Way 

Denver, CO 80239 

edgarbyknight@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Timothy Larkin 

1515 Sutter Street 

San Francisco, CA 94109 

flybearsf@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dr Ronald Stroh 

10069 354th st 

Blanchard, OK 73010 

godoit4@cox.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

ed atkins 

araki rd 

Boulder Creek, CA 95006 

hearthdance@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bruce Dobson 

5026 Deer Trail Lane 

Langley, WA 98260 

hosho@whidbey.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jarryd Audette 

890 vt rt 15 

Underhill, VT 5489 

jrod3412@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Albert and Marcia Hertz 

659 W. Aldine Ave. 

Chicago, IL 60657 

casperlory@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Silvana Borrelli 

56 cornell rd 

Bala Cynwyd, PA 19004 

silbor13@verizon.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Zoe Strassfield 

PO Box 1429 

Water Mill, NY 11976 

zpstrass@bu.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

R. Court Olson 

15817 SE 26th St 

Bellevue, WA 98008 

court.olson@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Peter Hoyt 

806 West First Street 

Phoenix, OR 97535 

cannon1861@charter.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gunta Norman 

645 E. 11th Street 

Coquille, OR 97423 

guntab@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Richard Rothstein 

8415 Whispering Woods Court 

Lakewood Ranch, FL 34202 

richlroth@mac.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Vicki Tomola 

bx 744 

Point Arena, CA 95468 

vltomola@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carole Ehrhardt 

P.O. Box 243 

Pebble Beach, CA 93953 

carole@douglascamp.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Katherine Babiak 

8350 Wooddy Rd 

Port Tobacco, MD 20677 

kmbnyc@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dara Murray 

440 e 62 st 

new york, NY 10065 

daralynn_10021@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

satya vayu 

6608 SE 81st Ave 

Portland, OR 97206 

satyavayu@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Margie Stewart 

2606 Francis ST 

Durham, NC 27707 

margiestewart@frontier.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barb Hauser 

1135 N Marion St 

Oak Park, IL 60302 

barbhauser10@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

George Spillers 

7776 SE 168th Lone Oak Loop 

The Villages, FL 32162 

gsvillager@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dave Seaborg 

1888 Pomar Way 

Walnut Creek, CA 94598 

davidseaborg@juno.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Julie Harris 

4185 sw 167th avenue 

Aloha, OR 97078 

julieanneh@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nelda McLaughlin 

800 E 25th St 

Farmington, NM 87401 

nelda60@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rebecca Strout 

79 Hazelwood Ter 

Pittsfield, MA 1201 

becca.m.strout@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jessica Macomber 

74 King St 

Scarborough, ME 4074 

jessmacomber@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Richard Franken 

3038 Irvington Way 

Madison, WI 53713 

dickfrnkn@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Patricia Fleetwood 

5203 tc Steele rd 

Nashville, IN 47448 

patriciafleetwood@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

James Wagenhauser 

27 Elderberry Road 

Syosset, NY 11791 

james.wagenhauser@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Judith Butler 

140 Monarch View 

Hope, ID 83836 

bjudy90@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kathleen Lyons 

13000 Auburn Rd 

Chardon, OH 44024 

kathleenlyons63@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Deb Hirt 

209A West Lakeview Rd. 

Stillwater, OK 74075 

aviannovice@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jason Bowman 

4361 Turnbridge Drive 

Sacramento, CA 95823 

xyamuchax@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Meryl Pinque 

615 Odlin Rf 

Bangor, ME 4401 

merylpinque@yahoo.fr



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

phyllis brault 

8 Bristol View Drive 

Fairport, NY 14450 

phybrault@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Esther Prexl 

7000 nw 94th terrace 

Tamarac, FL 33321 

emprexl@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Steve Rauworth 

532 SE 15th Ave 

Portland, OR 97214 

steve.rauworth@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert Strelke 

7 Douglas Dr. 

N. Easton, MA 2356 

rstrelke@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kevin Kimmel 

46 Linden Place 

Summit, NJ 7901 

kevinmkimmel@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bert Bigelow 

2001 N. Agate St. 

Orange, CA 92867 

bigelowbert@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Stuart Hall 

589 Post Street 

San Francisco, CA 94102 

stuhall3@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michael Martin 

3710 Sumac Dr 

Joliet, IL 60137 

seraphmichael@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Meri Roeder 

3231 S. LANDL LN., #224 

Milwaukee, WI 53227 

3feathers10@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

George Ray 

13 Sellers Ave. 

Lexington, VA 24450 

rayg@wlu.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carol Ohlendorf 

22205 Deer Point Crossing 

Bradenton, FL 34202 

laceepacee@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jo Wiest 

705a e bay dr 

largo, FL 33770 

gojojorn@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

LK WOODRUFF 

2884 138th St W 

Rosemount, MN 55068 

lkw777@charte.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Vinnedge Lawrence 

299 Saddleback Rd 

West Baldwin, ME 4091 

vlawrence1@roadrunner.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Arthur Noble 

88570 trout pond 

Bandon, OR 97411 

vidanob@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marcy Crane 

2902 West Gelding Dr 

Phoenix, AZ 85053 

mouseychic@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Deborah Fexis 

47 Lakeview Dr. 

Nottingham, NH 3290 

deborahfexis@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Comella 

1900 J F Kennedy Blvd 

Philadelphia, PA 19103 

john.comella1@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Christian Biondi 

18156 Verta Cyn Rd 

Salinas, CA 93907 

thegreygreenwolf@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carolyn DeSilva 

1810 E Maryland St 

Bellingham, WA 98226 

cdesilva.wa@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rob White 

1401` Billman Lane 

Silver Spring, MD 20902 

robbinewhite@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Charles Bagley 

1235 8th Ave West 

Seattle, WA 98119 

candnbagley@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Theresa McCormick Ed. D 

2928 Walnut Ave. SW 

Seattle, WA 98116 

theresamcco@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ted Neumann 

PO BOX 465 

Altamont, NY 12009 

wineshopted@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marta Benson 

5115 NE 76th St 

Vancouver, WA 98661 

azriella3@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

k l 

90 d 

Roseburg, OR 97470 

kal4400@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Debra Calhoun 

1304 W 11th Ave 

Spokane, WA 99204 

jdcspo@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Martha Carrington 

1555 Merrill Street 

Santa Cruz, CA 95062 

myyogananda@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Art Bogie 

17423 Snee-oosh RD 

La Conner, WA 98257 

fidalgo1.art@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Neil Hastings 

5824 178th St SW 

Lynnwood, WA 98037 

hastings22@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Judith LeGrande 

12224 SE 207th St 

Kent, WA 98031 

jlegrande44@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jess Wallach 

7208 5th ave ne 

Woodinville, WA 98072 

jess.wallach@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lindsay Suter 

16 Mill Road 

North Branford, CT 6471 

suter16@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kyle Waller 

12021 140th St Ct E 

Puyallup, WA 98374 

tarnsilverwolf@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Waering 

336 N Washington St 

Wilkes-Barre, PA 18705 

jwaering@verizon.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michael Wilson 

1405 SE Taylor St 

Portland, OR 97214 

michaelamarwilson@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Trish Smith 

7164 SW Oleson #28 

Portland,, OR 97223 

tjsmith2009@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Guila Muir 

3724 38th Ave S 

Seattle, WA 98144 

guila@guilamuir.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Janae Bailie 

3541 E Shaeffer Ave 

KINGMAN, AZ 86409 

janaecbailie@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gary Grice 

1906 N. Drake Ave. #1B 

Chicago, IL 60647 

fuzgar@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jeff Cornell 

2159 N 158th st 

Shoreline, WA 98133 

jeffelopez@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Donna Glaser 

29208 78th Ave S 

Roy, WA 98580 

donna.glaser@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Judy Turner 

20810 76th Ave W 

Edmonds, WA 98026 

myshugg@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Fred Greef 

1512 105th Lane S.E. 

Olympia, WA 98501 

fredgreef@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Anne Baker 

16611 201st PL NE 

Woodinville, WA 98077 

bakerannem@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Claire Keeble 

3228 N Christensen Rd 

Medical Lake, WA 99022 

cskeeble@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sandra Niman 

4046 34th Ave. SW 

Seattle, WA 98126 

sandrasttc@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rosemary Trimmer 

19115 14th CT NW 

Shoreline, WA 98177 

rosemarytrimmer72@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

C W 

123 4th 

Seattle, WA 98125 

caroly@juno.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

E Ellis 

424 McKinley Ave 

Aberdeen, WA 98520 

jibeho_98@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gail Ann Rossi 

5810 owen Pl. NE 

Seattle, WA 98105 

rissiga@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

miriam israel 

9229 4th Ave. NW 

Seattle, WA 98117 

remedytiger@live.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jay Humphrey 

25525 S Laura Ln 

Estacada, OR 97023 

blue1jay@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Hollis Higgins 

427 W. Cleveland 

Spokane, WA 99205 

treebarkhh@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Theresa Hargrave 

2537 Undine st 

bellingham, WA 98225 

theresa.hargrave@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Judith Carter 

PO Box 513 

Friday Harbor, WA 98250 

judith@rockisland.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Corinne Van Houten 

5560 Jonesboro Way 

Sacramento, CA 95835 

corinnevha@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

sharon lacy 

536 so. main st. 

sebastopol, CA 95472 

earthhrt@mail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carole Katz 

306A heritage hills 

Somers, NY 10589 

dori12@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Harry Vincent 

7 w. main st 

Catskill, NY 12414 

harry52855@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Patrick Annabel 

818 E Chestnut St 

Walla Walla, WA 99362 

parzival1@inbox.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

J Michael Pinc 

6201 NE 80th Ct 

Vancouver, WA 98662 

jmpinc@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Elizabeth Kelly 

900 West Tyler St 

Dalton, GA 30720 

simmygirl34@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jan Bird 

PO Box 344 

Joseph, OR 97846 

bird_house1965@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

kevin orme 

502 N 80th St 

Seattle, WA 98103 

ovaltinelatte@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michelle Ku 

212 S Olive St 

Denver, CO 80230 

michelle_ku@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Helgaleena Healingline 

box 6121 

Monona, WI 53716 

helgaleenas@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Douglas Cooke 

19 Marine Ave, Apt. C-3 

Brooklyn, NY 11209 

squirreltree@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

l. fielder 

2234 Carmel Drive 

Carrollton, TX 75006 

malankad@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ted Wray 

Chestnut St. 

Coatesville, PA 19320 

j.edward.wray@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Puckett 

2212 Glen Vista Dr. 

Sparks, NV 89434 

npuckett@charter.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Margaret Handley 

6417 Vineland Rd 

Orlando, FL 32819 

woodsyou@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Kannerstein 

4103 Fountain Green Road 

Lafayette Hill, PA 19444 

dkanner@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Anthony McCradic 

1402 Boardwalk Street 

Arlington, TX 76011 

ftworthdreamer-smiles@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Karen Graham 

11600 37th Ave N 

Minneapolis, MN 55441 

gramkl@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Gasperoni 

1830 francisco 

Berkeley, CA 94703 

gaspo@lmi.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ellen Moyer 

258 Main Road 

Westfield, MA 1085 

ellenmoyer@em-green.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joseph Kucak MSW,LCSW 

4202 5th Ave 

Kenosha, WI 53140 

joekucak@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Andrea Lea 

24050 SE Stark St 

Gresham, OR 97030 

cielogardening@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dana Wilson 

615 Eldon Rd. 

Appomattox, VA 24522 

spide3401@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nance Wilson 

1818 Woodhaven Way 

Oakland, CA 94611 

nance.wilson@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Suzanne Wooldridge 

292 Poorhouse Rd 

Gravel Switch, KY 40328 

srwretired@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

P. A. O'connor 

8264 Lyons 

Waynesboro, PA 17268 

merrymtgbay@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dave Garfield 

433 McClure Ave 

Firestone, CO 80520 

daveogarf@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Linda Townill 

24037 W Oak St 

Plainfield, IL 60544 

ltownill8@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ruth Petzold 

733 N 3rd 

Decatur, IN 46733 

ruthpetzold@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Douglas Wagoner 

4989 E Saint Anthony Lane 

Post Falls, ID 83854 

dwag253610@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Green 

2012 se 132nd ct 

Vancouver, WA 98683 

greendave07@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mark Lee 

1900 Elm St #519 

Dallas, TX 75201 

secondline@mindspring.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Danny Dyche 

902 SE Marinette Ave 

Hillsboro, OR 97123 

tolarian@juno.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Eleanor Weisman 

990 1st St. 

Meadville, PA 16335 

eleanor.weisman@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cindy Lance 

2711 Anuenue St. 

Honolulu, HI 96822 

cindylouwho@hawaiiantel.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

judith turner 

POBox 12112 

Marina Del Rey, CA 90295 

jeturn2@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Pasyt Lowe 

942 Breton Ave 

Simi Valley, CA 93065 

patsylowe@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Andrew Kistler 

25260 Chase Drive 

North Olmsted, OH 44070 

andrew_kistler@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jeanne Graffin 

48 Waterford Circle, #201 

Madison, WI 53719 

jeanne.graffin@charter.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Alan Brown 

157 W. 79th St., Apt. 1E 

New York, NY 10024 

alanbrown3584@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Eugenia Salvatore 

PI box 954 

Lafayette, OR 97127 

oregonpackrat@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Bissell 

186 Mountain View Lane 

Corrales, NM 87048 

mcbisselli@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Valerie Sanderson 

203 South Winnebago Street 

Lake Mills, IA 50450 

valeriepomerson@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

FJ Sheffield 

1318 E st. # 801 

Sacramento, CA 95814 

fjsheffield@outlook.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Flater 

802 Saunders Ct 

Lutherville Timonium, MD 21093 

lfthemole@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

William Bader 

1402 Lorain Ave 

Bethlehem, PA 18018 

williambader@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Pamela McDonald 

11246 parkhaven way 

Riverside, CA 92505 

plmatdhs@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ron Hubert 

6800 Virgil Way 

Flagstaff, AZ 86001 

rhubertaz@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Matthew Thuney 

3457 Hillside Rd. 

Deming, WA 98244 

mdthuney@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sarah Morgan 

PO Box 172 

Escalante, UT 84726 

chiccycle@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Paola Dejesus 

2655 Trinidad Circle 

Melbourne, FL 32934 

lolaamidala@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

alex abbott 

424 19th Ave E 

Seattle, WA 98112 

axlegardens@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marcy Lee 

18 Grouse Terrace 

Lake Oswego, OR 97035 

leemalee88@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Crawford MacCallum 

144 Sedillo Hill Rd 

Tijeras, NM 87059 

mccallum@unm.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Anne Aylor 

3045 Buena Vida Circle 

Las Cruces, NM 88011 

anne@anneaylor.co.uk



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dona Ward 

1841 Fairmount Blvd 

Eugene, OR 97403 

dandrward@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Aisha Farhoud 

4750 16th Ave NE 

Seattle, WA 98105 

mingamoomu@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dr. Jeffrey Paul LaGasse M.D. 

PO Box 637 

Freeland, WA 98249 

jpl@whidbey.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cameron Altenhof-Long 

2824 SE Bella Vista Road 

Vancouver, WA 98683 

mh@metagear.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

ken mincin 

11335 Redmond Woodinville Rd NE 

Redmond, WA 98052 

kenmincin@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

William Carey 

1101 F Ave. 

Anacortes, WA 98221 

beegisland@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara Ocskai 

13430 North Echo Lake Road 

Snohomish, WA 98290 

barbara@soulproprietor.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jennifer Hayes 

2312 St. James Pl. 

Modesto, CA 95350 

xandysmom@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jack Herbert 

18935 SW Edgewood St 

Cedar Hills, OR 97225 

jharlanherb@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Elizabeth Chandler 

427 Stonewood Dr 

Eugene, OR 97405 

eliz4sophia@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ken Decker 

209 South B Street 

Livingston, MT 59875 

dmsoboe@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Roger Williams 

7259 eagle rd 

Indianapolis, IN 46278 

rawrajah1@cs.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

roger schmidt 

245 south park st #302 

Madison, WI 53713 

schmidtroger1000@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dana Sewall 

740 NW Cascade Ct. 

Gresham, OR 97030 

dlsewall@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Linda Allen 

349 Washington Hwy. 

Snyder, NY 14226 

catsanddolls@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jim Collins 

3102 33rd Ave S. 

Seattle, WA 98144 

yankeejc@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ellen Murphy 

901 N Forest St #147 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

ellenkavanagh@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Christine King 

20700 NW Collins Rd 

North Plains, OR 97133 

king.queendiva@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Wendy Keen 

1191 Meadowlark Drive 

Iowa City, IA 52246 

wskeen@netins.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

marianne kenady 

6050 31st AV SW 

seattle, WA 98116 

mkonisland@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marilyn Melcher 

16204  Waynita Way N.E. 

Bothell,, WA 98011 

wernermm@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Judith Hayes 

215 N Ivy St. #4 

Medford, OR 97501 

eagleflight0649@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kerrye Raven 

704 S. 4th Ave. 

Kelso, WA 98626 

crowfeather01@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Pamela Collord 

2817 SE Swain Ave 

Oak Grove, OR 97267 

pcollord@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marc VEZIAN 

1561 Hemmibngway Rd 

San Jose, CA 95132 

mejv@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jane Finch 

1507 Western Avenue 

Seattle, WA 98101 

janefinch@cablespeed.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

angus m macdonald 

PO BOX 111 

Elkwood, VA 22718 

ammacdon@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

CiCi Wilson 

1909 28th St.S. E 

Auburn, WA 98002 

ciciwilson@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Johnnie McBride 

1220 Eastside Blvd Apt 306 

Hastings, NE 68901 

fuzzyjohn@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cpurtney Baggett 

4515 N Haight Ave 

Portland, OR 97217 

courtney.baggett@ail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Leah Klein 

2314 N. 46th St 

Seattle, WA 98103 

lklein8@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gary Sheldon 

31638 Beaver Homes Rd 

Rainier, OR 97048 

timbersphotographer@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Alison Hoagland 

1003 Lakeview St 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

alisglassdesigns@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kurt Yandell 

1727 Mt. Baker Hwy. 

Bellingham, WA 98226 

kurt@treefrognight.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Matthew Pawlowski 

700 humboldt parkway 

buffalo, NY 14211 

imagineer420@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bobbie Stone 

Indian Creek Road 

Frenchburg, KY 40322 

blarneystone@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lynne Dawson 

5901 Buena Vista Dr. 

Vancouver, WA 98661 

lynnedawson@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Constance J McDevitt 

12563 B Deivsmore Ave N. 

Seattle, WA 98133 

conniemcdevitt@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michael G Smith 

2790 Diane 

Ashland, OR 97520 

mickeygs49@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Charlotte wells 

3342 Miramar Dr 

Shoreacres, TX 77571 

baytime@mac.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marilyn Bo4 

1620 Hoyt Ave 

Everett, WA 98201 

bubbie50@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dorothy Walker 

3608 Forest Beach Dr NW 

Gig Harbor, WA 98335 

dorothyw@centurylink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

George Smith 

3003 Pennsylvania Street 

Longview, WA 98632 

ztofan@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Loranger 

39-86 47th St. 

Sunnyside, NY 11104 

lorangjr@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Stanley pendze 

213 Ardmore ave 

runnemede, NJ 8078 

Stanmp32@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

fritzi cohen 

PO Box 82 

Nahcotta, WA 98637 

nahcotta2@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ann Littlewood 

2915 NE 21st Ave 

Portland, OR 97212 

annlittlewood3@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carrie Walker 

169 Hague Rd 

Dummerston, VT 5301 

cwalker@svcable.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

maya gorina 

135 connecticut 

kensington, MD 20895 

mayagorina@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Thomas Ferrito 

9 Simons Way 

Los Gatos, CA 95030 

ferritolaw@mindspring.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jeffrey Myers 

10 Stitchberry Ct. 

Hyattsville, MD 20785 

jmyersgoucheredu@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dee Randolph 

336 Mission Serra Terrace 

Chico, CA 95926 

deerandolph@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Pamela Coker 

1505 E. 12th St 

Pueblo, CO 81001 

broncopam67@q.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Darren Skotnes 

4 Harding Ave 

Delmar, NY 12054 

dskotnes18@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sandra Huber 

PO BOX 19785 

Johnston, RI 2919 

shuber11@cox.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

randi kander 

5901 n 32nd st. 

Tacoma, WA 98407 

kanderart2@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Beata Riedlmayer 

1331 W Howard St. 

Chicago, IL 60626 

beata@me.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mark Oles 

2579 Clara Avenue 

Aurora, IL 60502 

mark.s.oles@juno.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

R. Terry Lyon 

8110 158th Street West 

Taylor Ridge, IL 61284 

rtl4mail@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carmen Sebastian 

12820 mill creek rd 

59847, MT 59847 

keel.sebastian@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joan Williams 

18436 Salem 

Detroit, MI 48219 

jcwms13@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Paul Brown 

105 Marlboro Rd. 

Pittsburgh, PA 15238 

pmbrown1944@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carolyn Pendle 

5406 46th Ct. NE 

Olympia, WA 98516 

cpendle@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Daya Goldschlag 

N.2614 Stevens 

Spokane, WA 99205 

dayagee@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cheryl-Ann Weekes 

94 Rosseter Street #1 

Dorchester, MA 2121 

Crweekes7@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kim Hanke 

18930 Bothell Everett Hwy 

Bothell, WA 98012 

kimnoadvertising@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Juli Shields 

699 Powers Road 

Conklin, NY 13748 

jshields1@stny.rr.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Harriett Eckstein 

2335 S Ocean Blvd $18 

Palm Beach, FL 33480 

reeftrebar@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Steve Wozniak 

1516 Adelsas 

Encinitas, CA 92024 

swozniak@palomar.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Julie Souza 

4650 Alabama St. 

San Diego, CA 92116 

jasouza9@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ulle Koiv 

144 west 17th Street 

New York, NY 10011 

ukoiv@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Brian Resh 

1153 Marticville Rd 

Pequea, PA 17565 

brianlcwc067@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert Robbins 

2055 Upper 45th St E 

Inver Grove Heights, MN 55077 

bobrobbins2@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dennis McAfee 

5720 38th Ave NE 

Seattle, WA 98105 

dennisleslie1@comast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Melissa Mager 

3803 West Dravus Street 

seattle, WA 98199 

melissa4sound@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Gottfried 

619 Cricklewood 

State College, PA 16803 

suepurr@lookoutnow.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Eldon Leuning 

211 Kirkland Ave #302 

Kirkland, WA 98033 

eleuning@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Katherine Cote 

136 W Spruce St 

Milford, MA 1757 

kbcote17@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Henry Garrison 

2204 NE 21st Avenue 

Portland, OR 97212 

cat-hen@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Glen Popple 

8010 Thistle Court 

Waterford, WI 53185 

gpopple@wi.rr.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Martha Atkinson 

4161 Deer Creek Rd. 

Valley, WA 99181 

marcieatkinson@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

juan carlos sierra 

1055 sw 62nd ave 

Miami, FL 33144 

juan.sierracamacho@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Thomas Gillespie 

15272 Valeda Dr. 

La mIrada, CA 90638 

tlgillespie@ca.rr.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mitch Dalition 

350 Broderick Street #415 

san francisco, CA 94117 

mitchdsf@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

nancy-alyce abbott 

21 old lambert's cove rd. 

vineyard haven, MA 2568 

nancyabbott153@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tony Moureilles 

77 Trowbridge Street #61 

Cambridge, MA 2138 

moureilles@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Javier Mendez 

1326B Alewa Dr. 

Honolulu, HI 96817 

mendezj@hawaii.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carl Harig 

32510 Paso rd. 

San Antonio, FL 33576 

j2har534@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Louis Vontver 

4904 ne princeton way 

seattle, WA 98115 

vontver@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Melinda Parke 

733 N 84th Street 

Seattle, WA 98103 

melindap317@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

James Zeman 

22519 Fawn Drive 

Deadwood, SD 57732 

jvzeman@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Alice Lockhart 

10016 Interlake Ave N 

Seattle, WA 98133 

aliceelockhart@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Karen Carr 

P. O. Box 1384 

Ingleside, TX 78362 

drkarencarr@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara Bradshaw 

62 Snyder ln 

Springfield, PA 19064 

barbbradshaw@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nancy Whitaker-Emrich 

3333 NE 16 th Ave 

Portland, OR 97212 

nan5910@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Tanoury 

357 Rivard 

Grosse Pointe City, MI 48230 

stanoury@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dennis O'Shea 

P.O. Box 11107 

Lahaina, HI 96761 

oshea606@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara Phinney 

12248 Phinney Ave N 

Seattle, WA 98133 

bphinney@mac.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Catherine Adams 

7903 8th Ave S 

Seattle, WA 98108 

catharren@live.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Peggy Loe 

13516 Tufts Court 

Magalia, CA 95954 

howlingdragon@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michael McLaughlin 

1011 H Street 

Eureka, CA 95501 

briseboy@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

bob carson 

705 Boyer Ave 

Walla Walla, WA 99362 

carsonrj@whitman.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Elana Levinson 

70-25 Yellowstone Blvd Apt.14k 

Forest Hills, NY 11375 

gypsyrose.el@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Pauline Igoe 

1504 S Mildred St Apt A8 

Tacoma, WA 98465 

pigoe@rainierconnect.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

G. Countryman-Mills 

11906 Oden Ct, 

Rockville, MD 20852 

gaylelcm@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

darcy carlson 

2610 H St 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

darcy.r.carlson@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Roger Clark 

806 12th St 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

rogerbclark@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Francesca Varela 

20286 Old River Dr 

West Linn, OR 97068 

francescagiselle@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jennifer Hiam 

10124 48th Ave E 

Tacoma, WA 98446 

mhiam86377@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Liz Washburn 

2930 W Maplewood Ave 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

lizharmony@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bogdana Manole 

4226 S Lucile St 

Seattle, WA 98118 

bogdana@me.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jan Morberg 

8414 45th st nw 

Gig Harbor, WA 98335 

janmorberg@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Angie Dixon 

6949 Humphrey Rd 

Clinton, WA 98236 

angied@whidbey.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Hermene Reinhard 

3735 E Smith Rd 

Bellingham, WA 98226 

hermener@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joan Hallberg 

2023 E Sims Way #249 

Port Townsend, WA 98368 

fogdogz01@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

jasmine zimmer-stucky 

30134 E Woodard Rd 

Troutdale, OR 97060 

jasmine@colubmiariverkeeper.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Matthew Pearson 

2116 38th Street 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

matthew.d.pearson@me.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nicole Taylor 

83 Rock Run St 

Las Vegas, NV 89148 

spikedlorelei@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Alice Pfister 

12639 SE 169th St 

Renton, WA 98058 

bunnyknits5@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kaitlin Fitch 

1013 state highway 351 

Troy, NY 12180 

xxkate152xx@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Casseday 

2115 N 75th St 

Seattle, WA 98103 

jcasseday@mac.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert Frost 

2545 SW Terwilliger Blvd 

Portland, OR 97201 

bobfrost34@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Douglas Frye 

328 Bellevue Ave E 

Seattle, WA 98102 

100monkeys@100typewriters.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Alison Campbell 

2933 Jorgenson Rd NE 

Olympia, WA 98516 

alizondove@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rheta Rubenstein 

15917 NE Union Rd #74 

Ridgefield, WA 98642 

rrubenst@umich.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jennifer Kreger 

721River Drive 

Fort Bragg, CA 95437 

jkreger@mcdh.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Henning Gatz 

916 Jersey St 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

hgatz@aquacare.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Amstadter 

2605 S Jefferson St 

Spokane, WA 99203 

samstadter1@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Yvonne Pawtowski 

7100 187th Place SW 

Lynnwood, WA 98037 

i2019217@mvrht.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ruth Higgins 

7567 Morrison Ave. 

Blaine, WA 98230 

ruthhiggins7@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Donna Whittaker 

8945 Watson Place NE 

Bremerton, WA 98311 

donnacatlover1@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Wanda Maddox 

1855 Wildhaven Crest 

Bellingham, WA 98226 

wandajane88@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Moen 

4949 Samish Way 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

susanmoen@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Akkie Pelsma 

1217 Kamerin Springs Dr. 

Talent, OR 97540 

akkiepelsma@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Penny Lightfoot 

2733 Fir Street 

Longview, WA 98632 

pennylightfoot@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Trevor Hoskins 

8686 Great Horned Owl Lane 

Blaine, WA 98230 

corbett007@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bernadine Thompson 

2903 E 25th Ave Apt 611 

Spokane, WA 99223 

beathompson3@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Darla Walton 

2820 Parkview Dr. 

Longview, WA 88632 

dwalton@longview.k12.wa.us



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jonathan Moo 

10709 N Humboldt Dr 

Spokane, WA 99218 

jsmoo96@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rita Yribar 

1004 Commercial Ave 

Anacortes, WA 98221 

ryribar@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Melba Dlugonski 

6735 SE 78th Ave 

Portland, OR 97206 

melbajade@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carol Gerl 

3444 se 35th ct 

lincoln city, OR 97367 

plumeria56@charter.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Diane Winn 

1500 SW 11th Ave 

Portland, OR 97201 

dgwinn@uci.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Roy Treadway 

1951 Circle Lane SE 

Lacey, WA 98503 

royctreadway@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert Briggs 

837 SE Edge Knoll Dr 

Pullman, WA 99163 

rsb@turbonet.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nancy Miller 

12316 28th Ave NE #214 

Seattle, WA 98125 

nsergeant@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dave King 

8728 N Edison St 

Portland, OR 97203 

landd_2@q.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carol Essick 

2822 Elm St 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

carolessick@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marie Marrs 

111 Heron Cove Rd. 

Port Angeles, WA 98363 

marie.heroncove@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

carol egan 

4204 NE Morrow Rd 

Vancouver, WA 98682 

carolegan46@outlook.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Libby Palmer 

2336 Kuhn Street 

Port Townsend, WA 98368 

libbypalmer2@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michele Ledesky 

3928 South Street 

Seaford, NY 11783 

daisyme13@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Melissa Mazias 

2032 Prentiss Dr 310 

Downers Grove, IL 60516 

mgmazias@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert McKinnie 

1713 West Northstar Drive 

Salt Lake City, UT 84115 

robmm76@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michel Ron 

952 SW 7th Street 

Fort Lauderdale, FL 33315 

ronmichel80@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lois & Richard Atkinson 

2413 Loudon Place 

Niskayuna, NY 12309 

loislynn@nycap.rr.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

susan clancy 

15 hickok avenue 

Bethel, CT 6801 

susanlclancy@icloud.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Donald Lahti 

20659 Chief Sealth Dr NE 

Allyn, WA 98524 

dm2lahti@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Peter Engonidis 

4860 Carnation Circle #101 

Myrtle Beach, SC 29577 

greekpete843@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Walter Juchert 

224 Mocingbird Circle 

Santa Rosa, CA 95409 

wallyjuchert@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Antoinette Nordan 

2907 Virginia 

B'ham, AL 35223 

toni@mspanos.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

fay forman 

355 8 avenue 

New York, NY 10001 

fayf355@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kimberly Brandimarte 

25041 St. Clement Dr. 

Warren, MI 48089 

kimbacat9@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Sprute 

18620 52nd Ave. W. #127 

Lynnwood, WA 98037 

msprute@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marya Bradley 

11 Price's Lane 

Rose Valley, PA 19063 

mabstream@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Chris Anctil 

144 Kane st. 

portsmouth, NH 3801 

chris_anctil@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Janice VrMeer 

55 Trails End Ln 

Sedona, AZ 86336 

katevrmeer@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

angelika altum 

902 edwards 

copperas cove, TX 76522 

altumjpd@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Priscilla Skerry 

95 Emery St. 

Portland, ME 4102 

drskerry@myfairpoint.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara Chasin 

129 Rachel Carson Way 

Ithaca, NY 14850 

chasinb@mail.montclair.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

gisela zech 

907 Balsam 

Boise, ID 83706 

gzech@gmx.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Anita Woodruff 

317 S 177th Pl 

Seattle, WA 98148 

anitaw1610@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kara Dokos 

1220 SW Gerold St 

Corvallis, OR 97333 

kara.dokos@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Catherine Lambeau 

cat_lambeau@yahoo.com 

Huntington, WV 25705 

cat_lambeau@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lauren Linda 

2376C Via Mariposa West 

Laguna Woods, CA 92637 

laulind714@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kay Brainerd 

19901 Martinsville 

Belleville, MI 48111 

klbrainerd@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

valerie mccarty 

424 Hunting Lodge Dr 

Miami, FL 33166 

valmcc7@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary TRUE 

PO BOX 1020 

Pepeekeo, HI 96783 

streamgirlll@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

DAVID Landskron 

5132 Winged Foot Ln 

Winter Haven, FL 33884 

davidlandskron@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Thomas Wolslegel 

321 Prospect Street 

East Longmeadow, MA 1028 

tomedwol@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lori Erbs 

PO Box 50 

Acme, WA 98220 

lorieji@cs.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rebecca Fuller 

P.O. Box 967 

Cotati, CA 94931 

rebecca80@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ann Kindfield 

624 Farm Road 

Summertown, TN 38483 

annkindfield@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Dragon 

187 Waterford St. 

Gardner, MA 1440 

joeofny@juno.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bob Haugen 

5813 36th Ave N 

Crystal, MN 55422 

crystalbobh@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

M W 

9 

New Orleans, LA 70123 

mikealswoods@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Eugene Majerowicz 

4449 Presidio Drive 

Los Angeles, CA 90008 

eugenemajerowicz@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jean Kennerson 

12875 Lantana Ave. 

Yucaipa, CA 92399 

in8fem@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Justin Chernow 

1062 Sleepy Hollow Road 

Paso Robles, CA 93446 

jchernow2@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Celeste Winterberger 

3901 Rim Court 

Raleigh, NC 27616 

cwinterberger@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kathie Dove 

2925 St. Michael Dr. 

Missoula, MT 59803 

phillips.kathie@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Kay 

14930 SE Center St 

Portland, OR 97236 

daveatu@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jan Turpin 

602 S Chestnut St 

Jefferson, IA 50129 

jant822@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Podsakoff 

1835 E 4th Street 

Long Beach, CA 90802 

dvdhereatlb@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Matthew Shapiro 

925 Greenleaf Avenue 

Wilmette, IL 60091 

mshapiro@atg.state.il.us



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Heather Cross 

259 Kingsland Ave 

Brooklyn, NY 11222 

trashwoman@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mara Sabinson 

22 Mill Village Road 

Cornish, NH 3745 

Mara.Sabinson@Dartmouth.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Margolis 

507 Highland Grove Dr. 

Buffalo Grove, IL 60089 

davemargolis@fastmail.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joe Schott 

54 Grove St. 

Central City, IA 52214 

jschott47@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rosemary Ward 

1216 Greenway St. 

Greenville, MS 38701 

arosemary1@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

melissa suarez 

11906 Lena ave 

Cleveland, OH 44135 

mpaulesc@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sagar Patel 

88 Ruggles Street 

Westborough, MA 1581 

fadwuts@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Stephanie Ann Manzo 

1811 Eldridge Ave 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

stephanieannmanzo@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

bert corley 

1431 Crossbill Trail 

Hanahan, SC 29410 

bert_corley@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tamara Ashley 

PO Box 1023 

Mishawaka, IN 46545 

tamara.m.ashley@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joanne DeVine 

106 Lost Lake Court 

Folsom, CA 95630 

j1devine@yahoo.con



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michael Nagy 

8321 sw 32 terrace 

Miami, FL 33155 

mjn62250@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Pat Bell 

0 E McKellips Rd 

Mesa, AZ 85213 

saucey2you2000@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robin Kory 

15340 SW Village Ln 

Beaverton, OR 97007 

rkory101@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Anita Darling 

783 old samish rd 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

ajueldarling@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sheri Rollison 

383 Grandview Ave 

Novato, CA 94945 

sherirollison@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marc Dumas 

1166 Skyline Drive 

Fairbanks, AK 99712 

skylinep@alaskan.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Louise Stebbins 

3377 N. Cramer St. 

Milwaukee, WI 53211 

stebbinm@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

D. Spaulding 

2506 Pear Court 

Fort Collins, CO 80521 

dash9751@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marsha Barr 

1939 Adams St. 

Eugene, OR 97405 

barr.marsha@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Miranda Rudnicki 

250 Moonglow ave Apt D1 

Alamogordo, NM 88310 

miyabita22@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lisa Ramaci 

534 East 11th STreet 

New York, NY 10009 

l.ramaci@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Phil Hanson 

7941 SE Monroe St. 

Milwaukie, OR 97222 

phanson@spiretech.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jerrold Brooks 

7573 Delaware Lane 

Vancouver, WA 98664 

booger165@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sue Emrick 

142002 NE 100th Cir. 

Vancouver, WA 98682 

suebee143@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Lefevers 

1412 S. Bennett Street 

Seattle, WA 98108 

jlfvrs@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Julia Russell 

12111 NE 4th St 

Vancouver, WA 98684 

friskyseagle@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara Ripper 

142 Helm St NW 

Ocean Shores, WA 98569 

barbara_rip@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

sarah cook 

316 East 13th Street 

The Dalles, OR 97058 

sarahbcook427@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara Paulson 

430 NW Larry Street 

Pullman, WA 99163 

peppertiger1@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

margaret frest 

19904 dayton avw n 

shoreline, WA 98133 

msfrest@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Briar Winters 

157 Rivington St. #11 

New York, NY 10002 

fairyfiddler@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lucinda Stroud 

225 W Olympic Pl 

Seattle, WA 98119 

lucinda.stroud@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ted Hammer 

4183 Saltsprings Dr. 

Ferndale, WA 98248 

western_geo@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert and Judith Provasoli 

5339 Heights Lane NE 

Olympia, WA 98506 

rjprovasoli@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kevin Gallagher 

15866 36th Avenue NE 

Lake Forest Park, WA 98155 

kevingal@uw.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rich Hladky 

1102 Scott Ave 

Bremerton, WA 98310 

richhladky@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

RJ J. 

200 North St. 

Olympia, WA 98501 

jhawkjani@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joan Qazi 

423 Canyon Place 

Wenatchee, WA 98801 

jqazi@nwi.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Meri Roeder 

3231 S. Landl Lane 

Milwaukee, WI 53227 

merisisanne@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Alex Bradley 

4966 oriole ct 

Longview, WA 98632 

alex@alexbradley.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tim Hargrave 

19025 37th Avenue NE 

Lake Forest Park, WA 98155 

timothy.j.hargrave@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Richard Timmins 

4298 Basswood Rd 

Freeland, WA 98249 

rptimmins@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Andres Rivera 

12345 Lake City Way NE #271 

Seattle, WA 98125 

cole4493@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Holly Taylor 

PO Box 13027 

Burton, WA 98013 

htvashon@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Norm Osterman 

1032 Pomona 

Wallawalla, WA 99362 

nosterman@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Peter Zimmerman 

6940 62nd Ave NE #208 

Seattle, WA 98115 

peteczimm@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

gary pullman 

1165 Hood St NE Apt B 

Salem, OR 97301 

gary.pullman@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ellen Finkelstein 

2222 Alki Ave SW 

Seattle, WA 98116 

ehf5@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dara Burrows 

PO Box 28567 

Bellingham, WA 98228 

daraburrows@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cecyl Fabano 

2442 NW Market St #27 

Seattle, WA 98107 

cecylrick@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Glenda Goldwater 

932SE12 

Portland, OR 97214 

gdemocrat@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joan Lawson 

308 E Republican St #907 

Seattle, WA 98102 

joanvlawson@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Eric Hirst 

1932 Rhododendron Way 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

erichirst@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Anne Harvey 

1075 Burchell Rd 

Coupeville, WA 98239 

anharvey13@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lyn Fuller 

401 W 7 Ave 

Ellensburg, WA 98926 

lynfuller02@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michael Sennett 

3012 Haggis St 

Bellingham, WA 98226 

mdsennett@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

linda petrulias 

23 silvia drive 

Cazadero, CA 95421 

acmwc@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

cecile Moochnek 

504 san carlos ave 

albany, CA 94706 

art@cecilemoochnek.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gordy Foster 

14738 NE Glisan 

Portland, OR 97230 

gordayo@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Thomas Giblin 

130 Ahern Rd 

Binghamton, NY 13903 

twgiblin@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Priscilla Carlson 

2607 NE Mason Street 

Portland, OR 97211 

pbc@hartwagner.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Richard Zade 

19710 63rd Ave. Ct. E. 

Spanaway, WA 98387 

rzade@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Kronheim 

202 Ashby Road 

Upper Darby, PA 19082 

dkronheim@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kristen Allen 

108 Elmwood Dr 

North Kingstown, RI 2852 

kristen37allen@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Edgard Schmidt 

3900 N State St Spc 14 

Ukiah, CA 95482 

edjamva@outlook.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Warrender 

2685 Burnside Rd 

Sebastopol, CA 95472 

euphonic@sonic.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Judy Moran 

6109 N. Star Dr. 

Panama City, FL 32404 

timstarjudy@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Debbi Weiler 

3765 Bayonne Dr NE 

Salem, OR 97381 

zedeb2001@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Delayne Auerbach 

201 JAUNELL RD 

APTOS, CA 95003 

dnauerbach13@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dirk Faegre 

46 Herrick Rd 

Belfast, ME 4915 

dirkfaegre@netscape.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Laura Saunders 

170 King St 

San Francisco, CA 94107 

tolsaunders@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Linda Green-Metzler 

352 Diplomat Lane 

Chesterfield, MO 63017 

lgmetzler@charter.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kenneth West 

7328 SW 184 Place 

Aloha, OR 97007 

kgw4449@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dave Long 

989 Bidwell St. 

Saint Paul, MN 55118 

dystrust@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dale Duda 

1116 Donegal Lane 

Northbrook, IL 60062 

dudamann@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kennith Lassalle 

425 Riverdale Dr. 

Old Jefferson, LA 70121 

lassallekennith@cox.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Paula Rusterholz 

2787 Marion St 

Roseville, MN 55113 

paularusterholz@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Louise Miller 

9901 Mesa Arriba NE 

Albuquerque, NM 87111 

bluevistas5@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Amy BIggs 

8050 Crianza Pl. 

Vienna, VA 22182 

abiggs66219@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jude Green 

Ellis St. 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

greencardz@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Val Lukens 

35312 N Newport Hwy-Trlr-1 

Chattaroy, WA 99003 

vlukens@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Habib 

2623 134th Ave NE 

Bellevue, WA 98005 

davidjhabib@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

james gill 

2527 N Taylor Road Apt 2 

Cleveland, OH 44118 

jgillx43@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Rooney 

PO Box 1622 

Southold, NY 11971 

jpr3261761@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jim Stein 

P.O.Box 8554 

Moscow, ID 83843 

plantcaretech@moscow.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sherry Taylor 

1389 Cushing Road 

Plainfield, NJ 7062 

smtaylor912@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kirsten E 

602 W 190th St 

New York, NY 10040 

pringlepi7@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ron Meier 

7 Cherry CT 

Appleton, WI 54915 

ron.meier@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Janet Weidman 

35630 little walluski 

Astoria, OR 97103 

janet@astoriarealestate.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

James Mayfield 

5104 1/2 Via Valarta 

San Diego, CA 92124 

jfaumceks@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert Waterman 

507 W 24th ave 

spokane, WA 99203 

waterman507@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lyn C Pegg 

1335 Minnesota Ave 

Duluth, MN 55802 

carolynpegg@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

sandra geist 

2395 Delaware Ave. #16 

Santa Cruz, CA 95060 

sandrasgeist@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Mahoney 

145 Pinckney St. A628 

Boston, MA 2114 

mar_mah@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ralph Sanchez 

P. O. Box 956 

Capitola, CA 95010 

sanchezintmeddoc@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rev. W E Shepard 

PO Box1964 

Friday Harbor, WA 98250 

wenworld@rockisland.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jamie K Donaldson 

1133 13th Street Apt A 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

jamiek@netidea.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

eric hensgen 

4632 W. Lamb Ave. 

Tampa, FL 33629 

ehensgen@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Trisha Patterson 

1623 iron street 

Camas, WA 98607 

trisha896@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Chris Roberts 

PO Box 405 

Kalama, WA 98625 

crroberts0@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Elena Velkov 

63 W. Etruria St. #5 

Seattle, WA 98119 

velkov.elena@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Raymond Wells 

109 E Queen Pl 

Ellensburg, WA 98926 

r_p_wells@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Billie Ambrose 

1134 SE MOUNT HOOD HWY 

GRESHAM, OR 97080 

bj.ambrose@icloud.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Pynchon 

1555 Union Ave NE 

Renton, WA 98059 

spynchon@uw.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Summer Simonton 

1310 South Pacific Avenue 

Kelso, WA 98626 

summypie@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sarah Kennedy 

17 Hinds Lane 

Pelham, NH 3076 

Hellopussycat@live.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Karen Perry 

311 Delgada Ave 

Yucca Valley, CA 92284 

itsearthma@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

nina clausen 

new avenue 

new york, NY 13625 

onehousedragon@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

EILEEN martin 

1124 W 10th Ave 

Spokane, WA 99204 

eiileen_martin2002@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kalisha Phoenix 

5014 44th Ave NE #2 

Seattle, WA 98105 

kalishaphoenix@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Daniel Selfridge 

Po box 28 

Ridgefield, WA 98642 

selfridgedaniel@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Damian Velez 

5908 Downing St. 

Parlin, NJ 8859 

Sethnjas@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

lauri desmarais 

320 Trinity Ridge Drive 

Wright City, MO 63390 

lauridesmarais@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tonya Stiffler 

18051 Sunnyside Ave N 

Seattle, WA 98133 

tstiffler@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carol Follett 

2605 Lakeridge Lane 

Bellingham, WA 98226 

cafollett@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rita Ryder 

6005 190th Ave E 

Bonney Lake, WA 98391 

ritadancer55@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Elizabeth Johnson 

POB 707 

Stevenson, WA 98648 

libbo@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jean Marie Lehtinen 

6200 33rd Ave NE 

Seattle, WA 98115 

jmlehtinen@adriandominicans.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jeremy "Citazen Pariah" Serwer 

11521 22nd ave NE 

Seattle, WA 98125 

jeremyserwer@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nancy Farr 

404 Wister Way 

Winthrop, WA 98862 

nancyf@methownet.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Fred Sayer 

14012 SW Pohl Rd 

Vashon, WA 98070 

fsayer@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Philip  R. Ronco 

900 29th St SE 

Auburn, WA 98002 

philiprronco13@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

diane marks 

728 Caroline 

Port Angeles, WA 98362 

shenyen@wavecable.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kate Hermann-Wu 

1306 Trapelo Rd. 

Waltham, MA 2451 

kaitmadhatter@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Vik H 

28 st 

Astoria, NY 11102 

mrscreamo@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kareen Messerschmidt 

1218 SE 121st Ave 

Vancouver, WA 98683 

kmesserschmidt@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Markham 

111 N Highland Ave 

Princeton, KY 42445 

fuelieinchains101@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Natalie Niblack 

21357 Mann Rd 

Mount Vernon, WA 98273 

reecered@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gerald Moss 

20 S. Clinton St. 

Walla Walla, WA 99362 

gwmoss@outlook.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lanie Johnson 

703 A Street 

Sandpoint, ID 83864 

bigfish703@icloud.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

nancy Quackenbush 

56 Grove Street 

Eastsound, WA 98245 

nancyquackenbush@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

meta chessin 

4115 greenwood n 

Seattle, WA 98103 

mpchessin@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Belle Sprague 

15779 Country Club Drive 

Chino Hills, CA 91709 

bbsprague@verizon.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tracy McPherson 

1084 s. Railroad st 

Jacumba Hot Springs, CA 91934 

konawoman1@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Aimie Kawai 

7309 21st Ave NE 

Seattle, WA 98115 

a.kawai43@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dawn Holladay 

2521 S Hatch St 

Spokane, WA 99203 

qtika@mindspring.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Relene Johnson 

2706 W Mallon Ave 

Spokane, WA 99201 

relenej@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Francesca Kerr 

7716 175th St SW 

Edmonds, WA 98026 

the.kerrs@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barry Frederick Baudains 

Vincent Court 

New York, NY 12345 

barryfbaudains@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carl Baker 

4501 West Lattin Court 

West Richland, WA 99353 

hodor@warmrock.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

William Arnold 

911 East Beacon Ave., No. 124-D 

Spokane, WA 99208 

william_design_arnold@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

George Gordon 

100 Newbury Court 

Concord, MA 1742 

gsgordonjr@comcast.nett



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Eric Stark 

111 Forest La 

Chehalis, WA 98532 

bericstark@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Peete 

281 Sudden Valley Dr 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

minez33@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Karen Wood 

14910 NE 46th St 

Vancouver, WA 98682 

kwood@pacifier.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Naomi Bunis 

6 Longshore Lane 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

naomibunis@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Liz Spoerri 

6900 California Ave SW Unit 504 

Seattle, WA 98136 

lizspoerri@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Christy Lee-Engel 

9410 44th Pl NE 

Seattle, WA 98115 

cdleee@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

jody guth 

2308 NE Rodney Ave 

Portland, OR 97212 

jodyguth@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Darryl Lloyd 

1025 State St 

Hood River, OR 97031 

longshadow@gorge.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mr Claire Egtvedt 

5904 96th St SW 

Mukilteo, WA 98275 

chegtvedt@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Hanson 

4701 38th Ave NE 

Seattle, WA 98105 

hansonmary@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jeremy Mattox 

6321 Seaview Ave NW #24 

Seattle, WA 98107 

jermattox@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ken Rasmussen 

6290 Ershig Road 

Bow, WA 98232 

kayakfit@fidalgo.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Paula Neville 

277 Pepperidge Drive 

Rochester, NY 14626 

commonprayer28@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Armando Gomez 

P. O.  Box  3282 

Santa Rosa, CA 95402 

batistajoe619311@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Charles Ferris III 

2100 E. Ocean View Ave. 

Norfolk, VA 23518 

fonedude@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sheila Miller 

235 Inverness Lane 

Longmeadow, MA 1106 

efmiller2@verizon.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gabriel Almazan 

2465 6th St. 

La Verne, CA 91750 

diablito_borracho@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Preston 

PO Box 415 

La Crosse, FL 32658 

sunpreston@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Edmund Correia 

27230 Moody Rd 

Los Altos Hills, CA 94022 

edmund.correia@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lynn M Glasscock 

1001 S Abilene Avenue 

Portales, NM 88130 

lglasscock11@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Carey-Kearney 

157 Bouganvilla drive 

Ponte vedra beach, FL 32082 

david1221@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sharon Budde 

1171 Discovery Way 

Concord, CA 94521 

cattwits@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

kathy chaney 

pob 513 

Pendleton, OR 97801 

cecil296@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marianne Shipp 

628 Wilson Ave 

Brooklyn, NY 11207 

mdevineart@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Cardinali 

4831 N Boyd Ln 

Tucson, AZ 85750 

cardinalico@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Karen and Jeff Hay 

1019 Kuamauna Street 

Honolulu, HI 96825 

jakehay@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

MarianKitty Dennis 

20 Hanover Ct. 

Santa Cruz, CA 95062 

1katmt@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Suzanne Menne 

265 Geneive Circle 

Camarillo, CA 93010 

suzannemenne@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jorge De Cecco 

705 North State Street # 268 

Ukiah, CA 95482 

bndass@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

M Langelan 

7215 Chestnut St. 

Chevy Chase, MD 20815 

mjlangelan@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nancy Carey 

1541 NW Harvey Ave 

Roseburg, OR 97471 

carebee2001@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bruce Olson 

12527 Connell Dr 

Overland Park, KS 66213 

bruceolson@everestkc.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

AndrÃ©s Steinmetz 

PO Box 1063 

Eureka, CA 95502 

internalconversations@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Richard Escobedo 

3820 170th Ave SE 

Bellevue, WA 98008 

escobedotango@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Noah Hanmer 

130 Sunrise Drive 

Bristol, RI 2809 

nhanmer@fullchannel.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mike LaPorte 

6488 SW MIDMAR PLACE 

PORTLAND, OR 97223 

mikeclaporte@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sharon s 

14 Balsam 

Lawrence, NJ 8648 

sastoneback@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Brian Ferguson 

105 Inverness Rd 

Seattle, WA 98103 

sky_king49@sweetkeys.ca



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Thomas and Janice Boyce 

1853 San Juan Ave. 

Berkeley, CA 94707 

berkeleyboyce@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Lee 

3580 Overlook Dr 

Langley, WA 98260 

john.lee@whidbey.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Howard Lanus 

1519 E Northshore Dr 

Tempe, AZ 85283 

hlanus@outlook.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joanne Cohn 

2010C Hearst Ave 

Berkeley, CA 94709 

joannedafna@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Scott Fortman 

10028 126th Ave NE 

Kirkland, WA 98033 

scottf37@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

linda dezotelle 

405 West Mountain Rd. 

Allentown, PA 18103 

lindadezotelle@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Janet Melton 

5120 NW Columbia St 

Vancouver, WA 98663 

haneyjanet@netscape.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mark Scott 

10558 Interlake Ave. North 

Seattle, WA 98133 

skydiveboy@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Trevor Wetterau 

3890 Whitman Ave N 

Seattle, WA 98103 

twetterau@uwalumni.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Frances Sowa 

10005 S. Sawyer Ave., 

Evergreen Park, IL 60805 

frannevpk@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Candace Bassat 

201 Neptune 

Beachwood, NJ 8722 

cbass201@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Naomi Cohen 

POB 39 

Gap Mills, WV 24941 

nwcohen@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Virginia Stone-Meyer 

3086 Hidden Brook Drive 

Ravenna, OH 44266 

annelf1@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Debbie Zarr 

33437 Applegate Ln 

Boynton Beach, FL 33437 

debbiezarr@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

tim fleischer 

416 Creel Ave 

Louisville, KY 40208 

timfle@netzero.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susannah Phillips 

864 Stonehurst Ct 

Annapolis, MD 21409 

natureloversus@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

P. Shontz 

300 lake brook ct 

Martinez, CA 94553 

pashontz@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Linda Shirey 

355 SE 16th Ave 

Okeechobee, FL 34974 

lrs0670@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Raymond Arent 

1 Belleview Dr. 

Severna Park, MD 21146 

rjarent@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jesse Offenhartz 

Seattle 

Seattle, WA 98144 

icalamity@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Eileen McCabe 

2201 192nd St SE 

Bothell, WA 98012 

leenaree@xmission.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Angelica Palomo 

1400 n artesian 

chicago, IL 60622 

angelicapalomo@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jacalyn Dinhofer 

16 W 16th St 

New York, NY 10011 

jdinhofer@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Linda Fleming 

312 Oaklawn Drive 

Rochester, NY 14617 

lcronin@rochester.rr.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Debbie Thomas 

P.O. Box 2377 

Fernley, NV 89408 

08shiloh@live.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

M. A. Fritchie 

2216 N. Hemlock 

Spokane, WA 99205 

mafritchie@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ken Kuzma 

5628 horizon ct 

Longview, WA 98632 

kenkuzma@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Donald Richardson 

307 Denneboom Rd 

Coupeville, WA 98239 

dgrichardson@myfrontiermail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Janice Rose 

20367 S Hwy 211 

Colton, OR 97017 

roseaj@colton.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

r c 

321 Clay St., #86 

Ashland, OR 97520 

palapadospa@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Margaret MIlls 

PO Box 191 

Deer Harbor, WA 98243 

mills.186@osu.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Janice Schuch 

1411 west Axton rd 

Ferndale, WA 98248 

jsflowerdale@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michael Lindsey 

3239 S.E. 166th Ave. 

Damascus, OR 97236 

jussspiffy@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Craig Britton 

PO Box 583 

Port Townsend, WA 98368 

cbhoptoad@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

j. eggers 

2786 Records Rd 

Addy, WA 99101 

swimmin43@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Amy Weappa 

813 W Mary St 

Austin, TX 78704 

sppoppi@austin.rr.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Eli Semke 

513 Cherry St 

Port Townsend, WA 98368 

elisemke@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sandra Rodgers 

43000 NE Columbia Tie Rd. 

Amboy, WA 98601 

rodgersamby@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carol Whitehurst 

601 N Stadium Way 

Tacoma, WA 98403 

whitehurstcj@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joan Andersson 

1521 N Topanga Canyon Blvd 

Topanga, CA 90290 

joan@zimark.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michael Gotmer 

403 edward 

Sycamore, IL 60178 

moweng@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Melissa Severa 

PO Box 43 

Mountain Center, CA 92561 

melissasevera@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

J Baumann 

704 

Sheboygan, WI 53081 

juddfree@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kellee Anderson 

123 NW 11th St 

Gresham, OR 97030 

herownwings61@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nancy Johnson 

9411 216th St SW 

Edmonds, WA 98020 

najohnso@operamail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susanne Weil 

PO Box 787 

Onalaska, WA 98570 

susanne.beekeeper@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Elizabeth Davis 

2960 E Hoquiam Rd 

Hoquiam, WA 98550 

elizabeth.call2action@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Stephanie Barbee 

14312 SW 240th Street 

Vashon, WA 98070 

stephanie.barbee@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rebecca Nimmons 

6345 138th Place SE 

Bellevue, WA 98006 

raintalk@nwlink.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mark Porter 

8883 Frost Rd. 

Sumas, WA 98295 

shipepic@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lynne Dearing 

2313 Shirley St SE 

Lacey, WA 98503 

dearingl@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Luther E. Franklin 

19510 SE May Valley Rd 

Issaquah, WA 98027 

lufrank@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Stamp 

1323 S Perry St 

Spokane, WA 99202 

marystamp@mac.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Peter Feichtmeir 

1611 7th Ave. W. 

Seattle, WA 98119 

petercf@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

jai boreen 

840 turn pt rd 

friday harbor, WA 98250 

jailoon@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Watkins 

2002 NE 46th 

Lortland, OR 97213 

spedscout@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Maddie Cheek 

3023 14th Ave. W 

Seattle, WA 98119 

cheek.maddie@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jim Bartley 

1270 Shanti Ln NE 

Bainbridge Island, WA 98110 

catacea@cco.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kristina Heintz 

2522 Cedarwood Ave 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

k.heintz17@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barb Roma 

3611 W. Northwest Blvd. 

Spokane, WA 99205 

1barbroma@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rebecca Canright 

8 Deboer Farm Ln 

Asbury, NJ 8802 

rchorse11@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lance Powell 

10115 Holly Drive 

Everett, WA 98204 

mooseboyt72@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

D Garratt 

400  Plantation Grove 

Saint Augustine, FL 32086 

erpelding@excite.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Pamela Wood 

5034 NE Mallory Ave 

Portland, OR 97211 

pamarama2@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Helen McLeod 

1406 Edwards St 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

myholder@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Sebek 

331 N 78th St 

Seattle, WA 98103 

mamasebek@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Karen Alexander-Brown 

7182 NE Rockridge Pl 

Helvetia, OR 97124 

kjalexander@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

ollie royer 

508  NW 43rd 

Seattle, WA 98107 

ollie_orca@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lisa Spicer 

2715 25th st 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

lisaspicer@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Letitia Tarver 

PO Box 1046 

Astoria, OR 97103 

tishatwork@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert Stebbins 

1525 SW Brooklane Dr 

Corvallis, OR 97333 

stebbinr@peak.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Angeline Johnson 

POB 17932 

Seattle, WA 98127 

joanel@umich.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Irene Derosier 

2233 Viewmont Way W 

Seattle, WA 98199 

iween@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Glenda Carper 

12740 30th Ave NW #416 

Seattle, WA 98125 

glendaycarper@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Wilfred Collins 

303 Wilson St NE 

Olympia, WA 98506 

willsunnycollins@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Shawn Looney 

12937 NW Newberry Rd 

Portland, OR 97231 

looneys@involved.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Anthony Mehle 

6634 Covington CV 

Canfield, OH 44406 

amehle123@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

S Bear 

Midland 

Nyack, NY 10960 

sdbear1@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Anne Cheng 

57 Downs Ave 

Stamford, CT 6902 

annekcheng@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

mark caso 

306 w elm 

enid, OK 73701 

rsvpmcaso@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Amanda Fenick 

469 east lake drive 

Largo, FL 33771 

amandafenick@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

elizabeth cronin 

1837 E 17th St 

Brooklyn, NY 11229 

cronin@gmx.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Esther Weaver 

47 Hawleys Corners Road 

Highland, NY 12528 

edw200@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gary McLaughlin 

2015 NW 17th Ave 

Camas, WA 98607 

sacgwm@mac.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nancy Moore 

6225 Mineral Point Rd 

Madison, WI 53705 

nmoor02@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Maureen Walsh 

300 Calle Miramar 

Redondo Beach, CA 90277 

mw.shop@verizon.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Brandon Williams 

1922 McDuffie #204A 

Houston, TX 77019 

bcwilliams71@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert Mize 

PO.Box 21 

Inyokern, CA 93527 

1doorgunner@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

William C. Vohwinkle 

8320 N. Genesee Road 

Mount Morris, MI 48458 

billvohwinkle@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Wendy Lau 

203 Oak Grove Road 

Bradford Woods, PA 15015 

spotlau@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Renee Grant 

58 CHANDLER CIR 

Pen Argyl, PA 18072 

cadgreen@ptd.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Wayne Toven 

4619 Industry rd 

Ravenna, OH 44266 

wtoven@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jamie Louis 

PO Box 269 

Pearl City, HI 96782 

jlouis@hawaii.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lauren Beebe 

1020 7th st 

greenport, NY 11944 

laurenjustinebeebe@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jeff Wells 

5146 Bocaw Place 

San Diego, CA 92115 

hznfrst@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jerry Kubik 

106 Barcelona Dr 

San Diego, CA 92107 

jerry.c.kubik@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marie Garescher 

96 Main Street 

Tarrytown, NY 10591 

marfogar@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Termini 

648 Millwheel Drive 

Merritt Island, FL 32952 

sjtermini@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bob Gendron 

6134 N. Maplewood Avenue 

Chicago, IL 60659 

bobgendron@mindspring.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Raymond Bartlett 

6907 Buffalo Rd. 

Harborcreek, PA 16421 

tbartlett237@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Andrew Luckhardt 

99 Hardy Rd 

Londonderry, NH 3053 

aluckhardt@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marilyn Davis 

1222 Dewey Avenue 

Evanston, IL 60202 

amma@deweyhouse.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Diane Bloom 

2457 Tyler Loop NE 

Rio Rancho, NM 87144 

history13@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Kirkbride 

1846 SE Ripplewood Ave 

Hillsboro, OR 97123 

susan.kirkbride99@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

jean cameron 

1517 Concord Circle 

College Station, TX 77845 

j-cameron@suddenlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kathleen Gylland 

11055 20th Ave NE 

Seattle, WA 98125 

kgylland@netzero.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rebecca Bierbaum 

3719 Horn Ave. 

Alton, IL 62002 

reb517@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Julie Skelton 

40900 Bemis rd 

Belleville, MI 48111 

julieskelton@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tara Hottenstein 

1314 53 St S 

Gulfport, FL 33707 

thottens@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Valerie Beard 

2744 Donner Way 

Sacramento, CA 95818 

vebeard@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

judy clark 

992 E Giles Rd. 

Muskegon, MI 49445 

ochsclark@frontier.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Fran Holme 

1520 E Fir St 

Seattle, WA 98122 

frholme@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Madeleine lee 

59 Michael Drive 

Westfield, NJ 7090 

leemad88@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Charles Ellenberger 

23633 112th Ave SE D201 

Kent, WA 98031 

chucke@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

R. Brent Palmer 

1384 Courthouse Rd 

Palmyra, VA 22963 

iamtheether@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jim Postma 

12814 SE 15th St 

Vancouver, WA 98683 

jkpostma@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara and Jim Dale 

909 Vernon St. 

Decorah, IA 52101 

nonrev909@neitel.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

mira wigemann 

2750 SW 89th Ave 

Portland, OR 97225 

mira.wiegmann@cune.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Sickles 

1337 E 342 Street 

Eastlake, OH 44095 

daveohiodave@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Colin Hermans 

42 Wild Turkey Lane 

Friday Harbor, WA 98250 

hermans@rockisland.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Patti Harter 

118 K St NE 

Ephrata, WA 98823 

pattiharter@q.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Alan Peterson 

317 S Chestnut St. 

Quarryville, PA 17566 

aspeters@lghealth.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rebecca Westlake 

528 N State St Apt D 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

drivenfolkmusic@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara Lamb 

324 Warwick Ave. 

Oakland, CA 94610 

barbcal@sonic.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

l sherwood 

1550 S V 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

bravols1@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jill Zaklan 

520 SE Columbia Rivetr Drive 

Vancouver, WA 98661 

maxine_1@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

doug busch 

450 west cool drive, apt 317 

Tucson, AZ 85704 

silenceattheriver@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Karen Shill 

13824 e francis ave. 

Spokane, WA 99217 

kshill13824@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Erik Schnabel 

219 Velasco Ave., Unit B 

San Francisco, CA 94134 

erikschnabel@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Meridian Green 

911 SE Columbia Ridge 

Vancouver, WA 98664 

meridian@mcn.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

k o 

10019D Neville Walk 

St. Louis, MO 63136 

ko.ashley0815@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Janet Pinneo 

530 Mt Park Blvd SW 

Issaquah, WA 98027 

jgpin73@q.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michael Hall 

16 Churchill Downs 

Lake Oswego, OR 97035 

micahall1@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

nancy gutierrez 

45825 Abronia trail 

Palm Desert, CA 92260 

lilgutz11@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sarah McKenzie 

2309 SE 30th Ave 

Portland, OR 97214 

jennyreb@spiritone.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Diane Nowak 

400 Bent River Rd. 

Clarkdale, AZ 86324 

dianemnowak@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marlene Meyer 

2408 131st Place NE 

Bellevue, WA 98005 

4mjmeyer@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

john carmichael 

1639 sycamore st 

Cincinnati, OH 45202 

ruasculpin@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jeffrey Watson 

13523 248th Ave SE 

Issaquah, WA 98027 

evr_green@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Shackelford 

11306 SW 238th St 

Vashon, WA 98070 

mgls53@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lawrence Logue 

2150 W Belmont Street 

Pensacola, FL 32505 

lawrencescott2@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Browne 

1012 Hanover Lane 

Ponte Vedra, FL 32081 

inatizzyagain@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jim Thomas 

5900 Hathaway Lane 

Chapel Hill, NC 27514 

jmichaelthomas2005@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lisa Pedersen 

6143 Seabeck Holly Rd NW 

Seabeck, WA 98380 

lisa_mp52@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Maude Laslie 

5346 Broad View Ave NE 

Tacoma, WA 98422 

mlaslie@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

lori Stefano 

22440 Vale Court SE 

Yelm, WA 98597 

lorilstefano@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joe Jowdy 

P.O. Box 28025 

Bellingham, WA 98228 

jjjowdy@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

amanda ferrarini 

po box 1394 

friday harbor, WA 98250 

amferrarini@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rev. Dr. James Lewis 

1517 7th Street Pl SE 

Puyallup, WA 98372 

revjlewis43@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gordon Abrams 

649 Bugbee 

White River Junction, VT 5001 

gordonrabrams@myfairpoint.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lindsay Ward 

5630 200th st sw 

Lynnwood, WA 98036 

murasaki.hummingbird@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nathan Zick-Smith 

4047 8th Ave NE 

Seattle, WA 98105 

nathanzicksmith@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nicole Iorio 

15517 Meridian Ave N 

Shoreline, WA 98133 

iorionicole@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary B McCulloch 

104 Bonnie Brae Lane 

Eastsound, WA 98245 

hailmary@rockisland.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Randy Guthrie 

7102 77th ave se 

Snohomish, WA 98290 

r_guth7@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Darrell Clarke 

158 S. Madison Ave. #102 

Pasadena, CA 91101 

darrell@dclarke.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Linda Gibbs 

8342 Shintaffer Rd 

Blaine, WA 98230 

lindagibbs17@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Martha Paulson 

3601 Arapahoe Avenue 

Boulder, CO 80303 

martha.paulson@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Charlotte McDonald 

8515 148th St. Ct. E., 

Puyallup, WA 98375 

cjmcdonald663@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lynne Perry 

9010 SE Evergreen Hwy 

Vancouver, WA 98664 

ahtanum8603@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Stephen Diamond 

8MCCURDY Road 

Old Lyme, CT 6371 

smdiamond68@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Meggyesy 

7835 Flagler Rd. 

Nordland, WA 98358 

david@meggyesy.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara Stagg 

9426 s. Sherman Rd. 

Spokane, WA 99224 

bjrfarm@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michael Murphy 

5819 Edens Rd 

Anacortes, WA 98221 

guemesif@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bryan Wilson 

PO Box 31543 

Seattle, WA 98103 

bryanlandia@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Monson 

2002 SE 59th Ave 

Portland, OR 97215 

secmonson@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joseph Lebitz 

2551 Captains Ct 

Ferndale, WA 98248 

jedujoe@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

sherry Wade 

6825 NE 6th Ave 

Portland, OR 97211 

sherryw@spiritone.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Maria White 

18880 SW Hart Rd 

Beaverton, OR 97007 

capa_7@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Holly Harris 

2850 McKenzie Ave 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

hollyharris888@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

L.W. Brown 

37 Deer Run Ln 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

lwbrown52@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lupito Flores 

1207 E Thurston Ave 

Spokane, WA 99203 

lupitoandshelly@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bill Yake 

4032 Green Cove St. NW 

Olympia, WA 98502 

yake@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Scott Zorc 

1823 Ridgewick Drive 

Wickliffe, OH 44092 

zorcman@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gail Sullivan 

105 Arden Street 

New York, NY 10040 

gaildiva1@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jolayne Justice 

PO Box 656 

Chiloquin, OR 97624 

fhandar@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Peeters 

428 South Indiana Avenue 

Kankakee, IL 60901 

peeterscsv@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mimi Burstein 

27 East Central 

Paoli, PA 19301 

punkin5170@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Elak Swindell 

807 Academy Ave. 

Waynesboro, GA 30830 

phaota@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rich Moser 

1103 W. Micheltorena 

Santa Barbara, CA 93111 

rich@transcendentalastrology.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

C Lima 

7577 Harmony Heights Loop 

Orofino, ID 83544 

limasherps@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Christina Krauz 

701 W 5th St. 

Grand Marais, MN 55604 

ckrauz@boreal.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

GAIL Stamm 

146 VALLEY RD 

KUTZTOWN, PA 19530 

glennandgail@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Margaret Cornelius 

3755 gilkey ln 

Hopkinsville, KY 42240 

mcornelius_50@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michael Tamarack 

536 E. Flores St. 

Tucson, AZ 85705 

tamarackm@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tabitha Thomasson 

25 Parsons Place 

Dahlonega, GA 30533 

tabithathomasson@windstream.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Roxana Huggins 

4948 W. Hardy Rd. 

Tucson, AZ 85742 

qwiji2@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Glenn Stamm 

146 VALLEY RD 

KUTZTOWN, PA 19530 

glennandgail@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

William Koch 

720 

Corvallia, OR 97330 

charmain@peak.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Donald Harland 

PO Box 2080 

Candler, NC 28715 

dharland@bellsouth.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joseph DeMarco 

39 longview Way 

Peabody, MA 1960 

joegdem@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Byland 

POBox 2261 

East Falmouth, MA 2536 

johnbyland@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ethan Hattendorf 

4920 Church st 

Taylor Mill, KY 41015 

e_mercurius@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Donna Pemberton 

2512 Coconut Drive 

Cocoa, FL 32926 

grackle17@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sarah Davis 

7816 HARPS MILL RD 

RALEIGH, NC 27615 

sdny152@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Harry Edwards 

620 20 Mile Rd 

Kent City, MI 49330 

harry.edwards@me.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Trish Maharam 

2356 NW Blue Ridge Dr 

Seattle, WA 98177 

maharamt@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert Anderson 

1226 S. State St. 

Chicago, IL 60605 

robertan@corecomm.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Deborah King 

10443 Savoy Dr NW 

Albuquerque, NM 87114 

deborahkng@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Russel Deroche Jr 

352 N Millet Avenue 

Gramercy, LA 70052 

vcamview@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Laurie Toner 

554 Washington St. #2 

Brighton, MA 2135 

ltoner@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Debra Lurie 

422 Washington Ave. 

Richmond, CA 94801 

dlurie27@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nina Bohn 

1928 Beacon Way SE 

Renton, WA 98058 

wabirdnerd@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

GERARD F. GAUDIN 

P.O. BOX 191 

Metairie, LA 70004 

gerard16@juno.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tad Sullivan 

541 Seaward Road 

Corona Del Mar, CA 92625 

tadsulli@earthlink.ney



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Mason 

13 lakeside drive 

Greenbelt, MD 20770 

john.cabcraft@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sarah Lanzman 

1784 Simmons Gap Road 

Dyke, VA 22935 

lanzman.sarah@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Charles Huber 

1220 Owings Rd 

Westminster, MD 21157 

champ24daytona@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Ferraro 

718 Fulton St. 

Aurora, CO 80010 

ferrarmt@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Stephen Condit 

2352 N 147th St 

Shoreline, WA 98133 

cstephen4@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Scott Lowe 

2886 Norwood St 

Cuyahoga Falls, OH 44221 

sel0303@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Eugene Kiver 

4210 Tyler Way 

Anacortes, WA 98221 

froghollow@sisna.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Behnosn Najafi 

4614 51st Ave S 

Seattle, WA 98118 

behnoshn@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sean Edmison 

11820 167th Pl NE 

Redmond, WA 98052 

sedmison@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Josephine Polifroni 

149 Midland Way 

Danville, CA 94526 

jpolifroni@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Patty Ridenour 

301 Claranna Ave 

Dayton, OH 45419 

wormster@woh.rr.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bruce Benson 

301 Hickory Grove Dr 

Newbury Park, CA 91320 

bsbprog49@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sandi Covell 

1183 ALemany Blvd. 

San Francisco, CA 94112 

scovell@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Richard Gilman 

2522 Sheffield 

Kalamazoo, MI 49008 

richgilman@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Dobbelaere 

16501 Lake Point Dr 

Bonner Springs, KS 66012 

susan.dobbelaere@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Arthur Miller 

5524 16th Ave NE 

Seattle, WA 98105 

dmiller@fredhutch.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Alex Mach 

9242 Woodlawn Ave.N. 

Seattle, WA 98103 

machone1@mac.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

meg kettell 

114 india street 

Brooklyn, NY 11222 

megkettell@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

JoAnne Larsen 

99 goose pond rd 

Lee, MA 1238 

Jannlarsen13@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Brian Humphrey 

170 S Hickory Blvd 

Pleasant Hill, IA 50327 

bhumphrey30@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jon Silverman 

4710 17th Street 

San Francisco, CA 94117 

joncsilverman@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

B. Thomas Diener 

405 Zena Lona Street Northeast, Unit E 

Albuquerque, NM 87123 

texasbtdiener@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Leana Bosley 

439 Ewing Way 

Wylie, TX 75098 

ljbusiness@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Daniel Blum 

3750 W. 24th St. #2-205 

Greeley, CO 80634 

dblum36@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tony Marey 

451 Lavinia Lane 

Wapato, WA 98951 

tonymarey@rocketmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Helena Lin 

1133 Windward Road 

Milford, CT 6461 

helenalinn@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joel Johnson 

2900 General Anderson Rd. 

Vancouver, WA 98661 

giv757@live.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bridgid Persephone Newman-Henson 

6321 Corgiat Dr S Suite#B 

Seattle, WA 98108 

bridgidpnh@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

LUCINDA HITES-CLABAUGH 

2704 Firwood Ln 

FOrest Grove, OR 97116 

frodohc@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Judyth O. Weaver 

13017 10th Ave NW 

Seattle, WA 98177 

judyth@judythweaver.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

rick barrett 

1711 N 122nd St 

Seattle, WA 98133 

ricbarrett@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Krista Jones 

620 S Avenue E Apt 4 

Portales, NM 88130 

krista.jones521@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sheila Edwards 

219 6th Ave 

Kirkland, WA 98033 

shdesign@mac.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Steve Ongerth 

1200 Brickyard Way, 104 

Richmond, CA 94801 

intexile@iww.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Audrey Blair 

PO Box 174 

Indianola, WA 98342 

aublair@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jaci Leavitt 

7825 196th st sw, unit c 

Edmonds, WA 98026 

jleavitt07@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Shelley Simcox 

12921 NW Canyon Trl 

Bremerton, WA 98312 

shelleyron@wavecable.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Ecklund 

401 Calle Santiago 

Newbury Park, CA 91320 

johneck@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Steve A. 

1008 High Ave 

Bremerton, WA 98337 

missouwashfornia@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Brenda Lahm 

22841 N 27th St 

Ceresco, NE 68017 

brenda.lahm@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Caroline BENTLEY 

217 Tacoma Avenue South 

Tacoma, WA 98402 

ibentley@mac.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lisa Canar 

915 N 79th St 

Seattle, WA 98103 

lkanze@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Becky Wharton 

515 Lower Red Rock rd 

Bastrop, TX 78602 

earth_madre@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mickie Stewart 

16820 120th Ave SE 

Renton, WA 98058 

mickiemom@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Patricia Farwell 

4127-209th Place NE 

Sammamish, WA 98074 

patfarwell280@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lee Underwood 

210 SW Dogwood Lane 

White Salmon, WA 98672 

lee@cstarz.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Linda Gillaspy 

9155 wigwam way 

Reno, NV 89506 

lgillaspy@charter.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Cox 

321 East 71 Street 

New York, NY 10021 

vanda999999@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

karen krause 

49 austain ave 

albany, NY 12205 

kkrause@nycap.rr.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rachel Hogan 

8003 44th Ave NE 

Seattle, WA 98115 

1beachwitch@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dukes Wooters 

1102 8th Avenue 

Seattle, WA 98101 

j.dukeswooters@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rebecca Rettmer 

4225 Matia View Dr 

Lummi Island, WA 98262 

becca@liht.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John and Rebecca Kirkland 

1767  12th Street #197 

Hood River, OR 97031 

rtkirkland3@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Eric Debolt 

8818 NE 138TH ST 

Kirkland, WA 98034 

ericdebolt@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marion Moore 

2657 Takelma Way 

Ashland, OR 97520 

mlmatlpc@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Edward Kaeufer 

8432 Catalina Ct 

Blaine, WA 98230 

cpmielk@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barb Snyder 

36 s maple st 

akron, OH 44303 

barb@snyderandsnyder.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

kathleen rowley 

2850 E Rockhurst Ln #752 

Spokane, WA 99223 

kcamelot1@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ketty Miller 

14209 NE Eugene Ct 

Portland, OR 97230 

kettygm@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Debra Lutje 

PO Box 1038 

The Dalles, OR 97058 

debra.lutje@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ingrid Carlson 

2521 W Summit Blvd 

Spokane, WA 99201 

kyaking123@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Richard Benner 

2204 NE 16th Ave 

Portland, OR 97212 

rpeterbenner@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Judith Boothby 

7715 SE Market Street 

Portland, OR 97215 

boothbyj@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jean Butcher 

3635 SW 70th Ave 

Portland, OR 97225 

jeanb7719@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Grant? Sawyer 

191 Hawks View Rd 

Woodland, WA 98674 

gsawyer44@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara Menne 

1415 N Anderson St 

Tacoma, WA 98406 

menneb@harbornet.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dan Smith 

1123 25th Ave 

Seattle, WA 98122 

command_z_design@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Curley 

1008 W Toledo St 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

dlcurley1945@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Martha Bonner 

827 Bella Vista Ln 

Burlington, WA 98233 

martha.bonner40@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ann Stevenson 

3040 Silvern Lane 

Bellingham, WA 98226 

ammab@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Janet Perez 

2246 Cynthia st 

Pomona, CA 91766 

jenyp7@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

June Hurst 

215 East 95th Street, Apt. 9-H 

New York, NY 10128 

junehurst@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

J Anderson 

945 E Sterling Dr 

Spanish Fork, UT 84660 

jadaar@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jeff LaFlamme 

100 Principe de Paz 

Santa Fe, NM 87508 

jlaflamme2002@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Richard Bourne 

11600 Isle of Palms Drive 

Fort Myers Beach, FL 33931 

rickbourne@icloud.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Linda Rubiano 

6107 Chestnut 

Pennsauken, NJ 8109 

linda_maritza@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michael Bond 

7449 E Edward Ave 

Scottsdale, AZ 85250 

manoaboca@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Beth Fuhriman 

21332 Pioneer Way 

Edmonds, WA 98026 

fuhrb2@frontier.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

James Huffman 

1298 Wildwood Road 

Toledo, OH 43614 

jhuffmannwe@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Donna Bonetti 

1170 B Monroe Drive 

Boulder, CO 80303 

donnambirdlady@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

henry sanchez 

po box 305 

Ojai, CA 93023 

hsanchez@thacher.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sonja Koontz 

207 S Spruce 

Pana, IL 62557 

jbscan@consolidated.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bo Bergstrom 

30 Village Rd 

Silver City, NM 88061 

bo.cinesthetic.30.yx@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Linda Nicholes 

6261 E Fox Glen Dr 

Anaheim, CA 92807 

plugpositive@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mark Hargraves 

9274 Ferguson Ct 

Sebastopol, CA 95472 

revmark32@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Deborah Reade 

117 Duran Street 

Santa Fe, NM 87501 

reade@nets.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Ellis 

174 Benner Rd 

Red Hook, NY 12571 

shellis@frontiernet.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Darlene Oolie 

2926 Rosedale Ct. 

Spring Valley, CA 91977 

doolie@cox.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Guy Chan 

NE Pacific 

Seattle, WA 98195 

guychan@uw.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

elizabeth dunlap 

3216-nw 73rd st. 

Seattle, WA 98117 

lizdunlap@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Helen Anderson 

1106 SW Kendall Ct. 

Troutdale, OR 97060 

gabesgrandma1939@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

martin donohoe 

5031H foothills rd 

lake oswego, OR 97034 

martindonohoe@phsj.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Camilla Spicer 

142 Sinclair St SE 

Port Charlotte, FL 33952 

spicermoss@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Shoshanah Naiman 

6728 Glen Forest Dr. 

Chapel Hill, NC 27517 

shoshanah.naiman@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Campbell 

472 Arbella Loop 

The Villages, FL 32162 

susancfp@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Moszyk 

4278 Bordeaux 

St Louis, MO 63129 

johnmoszyk48@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Larry Goodman 

548 Cuesta Dr. 

Aptos, CA 95003 

agoodcruz@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kyra Humphrey 

53 Sunny View Drive 

Sequim, WA 98382 

badgermum@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mark Inda 

1005 piano 

Apollo Beach, FL 33572 

mark_inda@me.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Rybicki 

39 Flagg Court 

Staten Island, NY 10304 

rybickjo@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carol Garber 

502Milner Dr. 

York, PA 17406 

clgarber55@comcst.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

alena jorgensen 

5941 kauffman 

Temple City, CA 91780 

aj.1167@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Samantha Stelzer 

PO Box 7506 

Menlo Park, CA 94026 

unicorn080690@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Deborah Mecjker 

3948 Stein Ct 

So San Francisco, CA 94080 

deborahmeckler@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Maudie Valero 

20 Alhambra Cir. Apt.5 

Coral Gables, FL 33134 

maudievc@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Stephanie Clark 

135 rice corner road 

Brookfield, MA 1506 

sclarkenterprises@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Christina Scheuer 

7703 22nd Ave NW 

Seattle, WA 98117 

cscheuer@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Aaron Mainz 

2619 Yellowstone Dr. 

Hastings, MN 55033 

videogm64@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nancy Acopine 

81 Lakeshore Dr 

Asheville, NC 28804 

nancyacopine@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cheryl Ivey 

W Margate 

Chicago, IL 60640 

agapai80631@mypacks.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Adam Udovich 

3101 Chelsea ct 

Olympia, WA 98502 

audaman77@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Les Rees 

309 E. Ambaddador Dr. 

Tempe, AZ 85281 

lesrees@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Crotty 

1467 Cherry Creek Lane 

Manchester, MO 63021 

jmcrotty1467@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nan Weilage 

621 Kingwood Ave. 

Crete, NE 68333 

weilages@windstream.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joseph Thompson 

W13761 Blue Heron Lane 

Tigerton, WI 54486 

joerthompson@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bobby Ray 

2917 Brigadoon Parkway 

Lexington, KY 40517 

bobby.ray7@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jerald Vinikoff 

P.O. Box 288 

Mechanicville, NY 12118 

jvinikoff@nycap.rr.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jessica McGuire 

804 N. Riley Ave. 

Indianapolis, IN 46201 

jessiemcg@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Hazel Poolos 

42717 Caudle Rd 

Richfield, NC 28137 

hazel@poolos.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

William Forbes 

607 Burk Street 

Nacogdoches, TX 75964 

bforbes04@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Deborah Williams 

17273 E Wyoming Pl 

Aurora, CO 80017 

dgwill1217@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

clark crowe 

3221 webb 

Detroit, MI 48206 

butchcrowe904@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gayle B. Rosenberry 

703 Gorsuch Ave. 

Baltimore, MD 21218 

gayler52@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nancy Hayden 

8205 N Espe Rd 

Spokane, WA 99217 

gncrh@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bill laestadius 

6228 84th ave se 

San Diego, CA 92109 

wrl007@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kjersten Gmeiner 

4132 3rd NW 

Seattle, WA 98107 

gmeiner.k@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joseph A. Yencich 

9117 NE 151st St. 

Bothell, WA 98011 

jyencich@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jeffrey Valentine 

901 Peachtree Forest Ter 

Norcross, GA 30092 

hal9000jdv1@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Daniel Sandvig 

21727 Calhoun Rd 

Monroe, WA 98272 

daniel.sandvig@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rowen Kade 

1431 30th St SE Apt 206 

Auburn, WA 98002 

rowenkade@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

christie Dahlin 

5041 22nd Ave NE 

Seattle, WA 98105 

christiemae2@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Esther Boyd 

4285 Coolidge Ave. 

Oakland, CA 94602 

edianeboyd@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Matt Briggs 

305 G St 

Lake Oswego, OR 97034 

mushrooom@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Daniel Gallo 

10 Indian Rock Lane #2 

Greenwich, CT 6830 

danielnoahgallo@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Felicity Hohenshelt 

11326 Carlsburg Ct. 

Jacksonville, FL 32246 

licy75@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lloyd Kiff 

4410 Glacier Pond Lane 

Clinton, WA 98236 

lkiff2@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Juanita Hull 

5533 S 1200 W 

Riverdale, UT 84405 

utahkittymom@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Lou Ritter 

2605 SW 73rd Ave 

Portland, OR 97225 

mlritter@live.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Alice Goss 

3885 Campbell Rd 

Clinton, WA 98236 

allie@whidbey.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tania Maxfield 

2769 73rd AVe SE 

Mercer Island, WA 98040 

taniamaxfield@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

colleen bonin 

22824 ne 254th ct 

battle ground, WA 98604 

colliebonin@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Justin Yee 

1515 Dock St 

Tacoma, WA 98402 

whoisjy@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

donny martmouth 

11715 endicott rd 

olympia, WA 98512 

donnys.martmouth@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Brian Williams 

4321 YouDontNeedThisInfo Drive 

Burien, WA 98166 

brwilliams@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

KATHRYN MACK 

29 nob hill drive 

Ephrata, WA 98823 

kmack38@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Wilhelmina Heisterkamp 

PO BOX 8024 

Bonney Lake, WA 98391 

mheisterkamp@mindspring.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Richard Lipsky, MD 

6121 NE 175th St 

Kenmore, WA 98028 

dr.lipsky@frontier.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carol L Reynolds 

20 W Sumner 

Spokane, WA 99204 

reynyen@live.vom



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Roderick Stackelberg 

530 W 24 Ave 

Spokane, WA 99203 

rodstackelberg@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Elizabeth Pernotto 

3112 Alderwood Avenue 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

betsyp1045@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Aaron Honore 

2226 Elliott Avenue 

Seattle, WA 98121 

aaronhonore917@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marjorie Johnson 

640 NW Freeman Avenue 

Hillsboro, OR 97124 

mejohnson41@al.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara Nelson 

1327 S Southeast Blvd 

Spokane, WA 99202 

bbecknel1@man.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Hope Rollis 

3313 Cherrywood, Apt. X-2 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

hlrollis@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kristina Podesva 

3817 Squalicum Lake Road 

Bellingham, WA 98226 

kpodesva@mac.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Sperling 

336 36th St 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

david_alan77@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Alice King 

50 Limestone Pt. Road 

Friday Harbor, WA 98250 

sjalice@interisland.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert Clark 

PO Box 9283 

Missoula, MT 59807 

ro3ert4peace1@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Emily Johnston 

2418 E Aloha 

Seattle, WA 98112 

enjohnston@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Margaret L Mead 

57744 Foothill Rd 

La Grande, OR 97850 

summersowwinterweave@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara Bengtsson 

7801 Greenwood Ave N Apt 301 

Seattle, WA 98103 

bcbengt@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Glory Arroyos 

3100 Garden Villa Ln 

Austin, TX 78704 

garroyos@mac.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jean Davis 

303 Cottage Ave 

Hoquiam, WA 98550 

jdavis@techline.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert Fithian 

18653 4th Ave SW 

Normandy Park, WA 98166 

fithian.ra@juno.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sharlane Blaise 

941 SE 55th Ave 

Portland, OR 97215 

sharlane@sblaise.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jacob R. Raitt 

15 Durando Place 

Bridgeport, CT 6605 

luvnstuff2@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marlene Warkoczewski 

126 Union Roiad 

Coatesville, PA 19320 

warkom@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lisa Hughes 

1713 21st Street 

Galveston, TX 77550 

lisa.hughes54@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Linda Kane 

56 South 75th Place 

Mesa, AZ 85208 

dlkane1@cox.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Helen Greer 

1170 W. Wabash St. Lot #32 

Tucson, AZ 85705 

helen2wheels@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Richard Burrows 

19512 56th St. E. 

Bonney Lake, WA 98391 

radrichard222@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

alex stavrides 

11600 Academy Rd. NE 

Albuquerque, NM 87111 

stavride@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert Beggs 

1073 Schumacher Ave 

Akron, OH 44307 

beggsrobertd@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

N Coyle 

PO Box 1117 

Jensen Beach, FL 34958 

moodyseaz1@mac.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lorraine Dumas 

2681 Trailwood Lane 

Lexington, KY 40511 

spanishlo@twc.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

harriet barrow 

713 Main St. 

Vineyard Haven, MA 2568 

jhbarrow@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kim Folse 

Block Street 

Port Neches, TX 77651 

caravacacruz@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carol Bosworth 

13505 SE River Rd. #245 

Portland, OR 97222 

cbosworth@cmug.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Larry Rosenberg 

PO Box 6902 

Tahoe City, CA 96145 

larryrosenberg@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Angie Sieb 

7947jennings place 

merrille, IN 46410 

anglsieb@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rick Huyett 

21539 Jessie Way 

Los Gatos, CA 95033 

rick@videoclarity.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dick Larson 

4855 Brown Valley Lane 

Colorado Springs, CO 80918 

dick@larsonwellbeing.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dorlan Bales 

818 W 33rd St. N 

Wichita, KS 67204 

dorlan@cox.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Elizabeth Gaines 

13 Lakeside Dive 

Greenbelt, MD 20770 

elizabethgaines2@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cheryl Laos 

1327 SE Harney St 

Portland, OR 97202 

cheryllaos@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Vorachek 

680 16th St. NE 

Salem, OR 97301 

maryvorachek@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Deanna Coleman 

118 Tobey Street 

Providence, RI 2909 

ristray@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

kelsey swann 

2233 Granby Way 

San Marcos, CA 92078 

ke.swann@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Annette Klapstein 

353 Wallace Way NE 

Bainbridge Island, WA 98110 

ragingamk@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michael Ahern 

9984 Mayfield Road 

Chesterland, OH 44026 

redryder750mc@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joan Balfour 

6249 Copper Lake Ct 

Boynton Beach, FL 33437 

solfjoanb@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Terry Tedman 

11208 S Hillside 

Mulvane, KS 67110 

terrytedman@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David BALL 

23 Cedar Street 

Northampton, MA 1060 

dball@smith.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kata Orndorff 

3501 N Country Club Rd. #D 

Tucson, AZ 85716 

kataorndorff@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Georgina Wright 

4370 New Suffolk St  Unit 101 

North Las Vegas, NV 89032 

gxwrigh99@cox.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

ROBERT CORPUS 

PO BOX 6457 

BELLEVUE, WA 98008 

arcorpus22@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

sally abrams 

138 Cortland 

San Francisco, CA 94110 

perigrey@netscape.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Judith Friend 

6404 SE 23rd Ave. 

Portland, OR 97202 

jefriend@teleport.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sima Bakalian 

5012 Cloister Dr 

Rockville, MD 20852 

a_bakalian@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

jan zanoni 

1216 elm street 

glenview, IL 60025 

janzan@comcast.snet



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Judith Nelson 

8124 Ridge Blvd, Apt 2C 

Brooklyn, NY 11209 

jnel8124@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michael Sixtus 

8353 Rumson Dr 

Santee, CA 92071 

msixtus@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rachel Rose 

1361 N. Harrison Ave 

Fresno, CA 93728 

calirose249@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Anne Ryland-Anderson 

1130 Ivy Lane 

Ashland, OR 97520 

annejory@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

DAVID WINTHROP 

879 Cedar Lane 

Camano Island, WA 98282 

pwdrhead@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

cheryl erb 

1068 park ave NE 

salem, OR 97301 

nmlnfo1@outlook.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kathryn Ryser 

PO Box 172 

Wilderville, OR 97543 

naturalharmony48@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Doris Kelsey 

tomahawk rd 

fort scott, KS 66701 

lester@ckt.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Doug Jablin 

3938 El Camino Rd 

Las Vegas, NV 89103 

thirdivan@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Trione 

431 33rd Pl 

Philomath, OR 97370 

renewabledavid@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kathy Sparks 

24033 SE 127th St. 

Issaquah, WA 98027 

kathysparks@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Justin Moreau 

19280 Edgewater Dr 

Hillman, MI 49746 

bjmjmoreau@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kevin Oldham 

21 Ormond Pl. 

Shirley, NY 11967 

koldham61@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nanette Oggiono 

3 Sadler Rd 

Upton, MA 1568 

nanykat@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Brett O'Sullivan 

235 E Chester 

Lafayette, CO 80026 

brettbos@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Isabel Martins 

43 Clinton St 

LA, CA 90220 

isabel.martins@alumni.utoronto.ca



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jesse Reyes 

58 Menzel Ave 

Maplewood, NJ 7040 

jessereytes@mac.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Lippiello 

2467 Rt 10 bldg 45-1b 

Morris Plains, NJ 7950 

jlippiello@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

shawn johnson 

951 stratford dr 

encinitas, CA 92024 

shawninbarca@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert Thomas 

230 Lynx Court 

Fremont, CA 94539 

bobthomas@movementartisans.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Morgan Craig 

2200 Arch Street 

Philadelphia, PA 19103 

morganscraig@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

George Thorward 

4919 Indian Creek Rd 

Happy Camp, CA 96039 

hcvmax@outlook.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Naomi Carey 

718 198th PL SE 

Bothell, WA 98012 

n.c.carey@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gail Ann Rossi 

5810 Cowen Pl. NE 

Seattle0, WA 98105 

rossiga@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Polli Hamlin 

10241 Fir Lane 

Hayden Lake, ID 83835 

pehamlin@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Charles Kocher 

1921 E 23rd Ave 

Spokane, WA 99203 

kocherjc@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Chris Slaton 

1110 NW Overlook Dr. 

Vancouver, WA 98665 

slatonio@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Charles Arnold 

PO Box 1672 

Manchester, NH 3105 

qdv2000@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Thomas Conroy 

1466 11th Street 

Manhattan Beach, CA 90266 

trconroy@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mark Moerman 

2400 NE 149th Ave 

Vancouver, WA 98684 

markjmo@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

c hunt 

121 Lowell Lane 

Monroe, NJ 8831 

cchunt205@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Paul Benson 

8328 32 nd ave. Nw 

Seattle, WA 98117 

pbenson110@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Allan Peterson 

5397 Soundside Drive 

Gulf Breeze, FL 32563 

apeterson71@mchsi.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lindsey Heller 

20717 Hubbard Rd 

Lynnwood, WA 98036 

jadelinny@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Yvonne Leach 

10983 Point Vashon Drive SW 

Vashon, WA 98070 

yvonneleach@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bonnie Rohrer 

4416 Landmark Dr 

Mount Vernon, WA 98274 

bonrohr@me.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sharon Holford 

2580 SE Courtney 

Portland, OR 97222 

watersong41@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

linda wilson 

1107 W 34th Way 

Vancouver, WA 98660 

lindacrase@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Julia Gammon 

117 20th ave. E 

Seattle, WA 98112 

jl_gammon@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

jeffrey sanders 

1577 winnetka rd 

glenview, IL 60025 

yellowstart5@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Paul Richey 

5615 Hempstead Rd 

Pittsburgh, PA 15217 

parchey@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jonathan Loeffler 

7338 24th Ave NE 

Seattle, WA 98115 

alpinejl@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Edwin coon 

4583 71st Place SW 

Mukilteo, WA 98275 

thecoons34@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Linda Hiser 

151 island blvd 

Fox island, WA 98333 

lindajhiser@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mariano Svidler 

517 29th Avenue 

San Mateo, CA 94403 

msvidler@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kathleen Lynch 

1125 N 13th St Apt F23 

Shelton, WA 98584 

kathleenmlynch223@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Andrea Speed 

1618 154th ST. E. 

Tacoma, WA 98445 

andreaspeed@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

JAMES NICHOLS III 

515 Burke Ct 

STEILACOOM, WA 98388 

jhnicholsiii@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Curt Wolters 

2140 Wildflower Ct 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

curtcfwolters@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jenny Clark 

1516 243rd Pl SE 

Bothell, WA 98021 

clarkjenny17@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Thomas Trescone 

2226 Elliott Avenue 

Seattle, WA 98121 

tomtrescone@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Lou Bennington 

1104 E. 26th Avenue 

Spokane, WA 99203 

mlbnn9@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Edward McMorrow 

1024 4th Ave. S. 

Edmonds, WA 98020 

kevavmc@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sue Orlowski 

1008 E Boone Ave 

Spokane, WA 99202 

sueosp1@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

serge lecomte 

po box 2451 

bellingham, WA 98227 

macroichfergus@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sally Jo Gilbert de Vargas 

3003 NW 74th Street 

Seattle, WA 98117 

sallyjogilbert@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Test Test 

Test 

Test, SC 0 

test@test.test



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kevin Bodle 

PO Box 314 

Freeland, WA 98249 

kjb_bop@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Wendy James 

520 Whitecap Rd 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

wendy@jrkerr.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gary Porter 

8127 212th St SW Unit 2 

Edmonds, WA 98026 

grporter2@me.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dave Russell 

4507 105th Ave. NE 

Kirkland, WA 98033 

dave98033@frontier.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Margo Margolis 

4915 samish way #7 

bellingham, WA 98229 

margo.margolis@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gabriel Lavalle 

18923 44th Ave W 

Lynnwood, WA 98036 

gabbysgardening@gmail.ocm



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Linda Orgel 

PO Box 1044 

Westport, WA 98595 

ldotorg@olearycreek.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Chris Kanit Cottrell 

8027 California Ave SW 

Seattle, WA 98136 

ckanitc@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kat Thomas 

1007 e alder 

Seattle, WA 98122 

kathomas206@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nora Weaver 

2618 E. Crestline Dr. 

Bellingham, WA 98226 

nworkmanweaver@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

nancy corr 

23025 17th Ave S 

Des Moines, WA 98198 

nancyellencorr@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Henry Cole 

1333 Carroll Road 

Kelso, WA 98626 

kayakman@wildblue.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Emma Ronai-Durning 

3585 Christen St S 

Salem, OR 97302 

eronaidurning@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Arnold Martin 

631 Chenault Ave 

Hoquiam, WA 98550 

arnold6.martin@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dana Leftwich 

5905 Castlewood Lane 

Colorado Springs, CO 80918 

danaleftwich@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Wallace Iimura 

10192 PARISH PL 

Cupertino, CA 95014 

wiimura@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Kallechey 

585 Boulevard Place 

Atlanta, GA 30308 

dkallechey@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jodi Daniels 

101 queens gate 

Maylene, AL 35114 

Spongejod@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Klassen 

271 Meadow Ridge Drive 

Hannibal, MO 63401 

deidreklassen@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara Schwartz 

3827 Ne 17Th Street Circle 

Ocala, FL 34470 

vallabha@cox.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mark Gotvald 

528 Monti Circle 

Pleasant Hill, CA 94523 

mgotvald@berkeley.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Melissa Hathaway 

1488 NE Olvera Ct. 

Gresham, OR 97030 

infomavn@teleport.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Regina Milione 

666 W. Germantown Pike 

Plymouth Meeting, PA 19462 

harpo1218@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Runa Schlaffer 

241 Hungry Hollow Road 

Chestnut Ridge, NY 10977 

schlafferruna@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

alan papscun 

po box 84 

glendale, MA 1229 

alan@papscun.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Larry Lewis 

1555 Victoria Way 

Winter Garden, FL 34787 

ltewis10@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kathleen Beavin 

22210 17th Pl W 

Bothell, WA 98021 

kbeavin@frontier.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lisa Howell 

55 John Street 

Holden, MA 1520 

lisahowell100@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Akankha Perkins 

36 Pleasant Wt. Unit 6B 

Woodstock, VT 5091 

akankhap@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Emily Sagovac 

14913 Paddock Drive 

Wellington, FL 33414 

emily.tabri@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Katrin Sippel 

HeumÃƒÂ¼hlgasse 

New York, NY 10400 

katrin_sippel@yahoo.es



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Codi Hamblin 

3601 Francis Rd 

Mount Vernon, WA 98273 

codi_hamblin@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Thomas Swofer 

32607 SE 341 St 

Ravensdale, WA 98051 

swofftr@q.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Stefan Kwiatkowski 

3525 Kinsrow Ave. Apt 207 

Eugene, OR 97401 

stefank8409@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Donna Smith 

1367 Harrington Road 

Havertown, PA 19083 

lwolf42gsd@live.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Hilary Capstick 

6720 Johnstown Loop 

Tallahassee, FL 32303 

hkcapstick@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Samantha Schipman 

10307 Stornoway Ct 

Charlotte, NC 28227 

crjk10@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Prellwitz 

712 Courtview Drive 

Greensburg, PA 15601 

jhp15@pitt.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

J. Hays 

1 shields ave. 

Davis, CA 95618 

jeff.hays@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Greg Collins 

16850 88th ave 

Coopersville, MI 49404 

gcollins@imperialmetalproducts.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

nate marino 

2878 Lazer lane 

Bellingham, WA 98226 

bear_it999@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Val Sanfilippo 

3246 Ashford 

San Diego, CA 92111 

vsanfi@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dayle Severns 

RR 2 

Concord, VA 24538 

weebinnaire@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Helen Venos 

3434 Merrimac Drive 

Tallahassee, FL 32312 

mhvenos@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

bonnie gorman 

222 rock island rd 

quincy, MA 2169 

bonniegorman1@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

constance Graham 

206 Linden Ponds Way 

Hingham, MA 2043 

debleecon@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jerry Calhoun 

P.O. Box 2098 

Lakeside, AZ 85929 

justsayknowtobs@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nancy Roberts-Moneir 

12457 Crestwood Dr. 

Gulfport, MS 39503 

nrmfunes@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Steven Connolly 

17 Burning Bush Drive 

Palm Coast, FL 32137 

dblshot@live.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michael Friedman 

16195 Rosemont 

Detroit, MI 48219 

mjteamo@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Stephen Brace 

329 Groover Creek Crossing 

Ormond Beach, FL 32174 

vyse343@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lenore Reeves 

19934 Hickory Stick Ln 

Mokena, IL 60448 

lerves@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rachel C 

300 Hinesburg Rd 

S Burlington, VT 5403 

penrachel@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

,karl armens 

740 juniper  drive 

Iowa City, IA 52245 

armensbooks@live.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lois Baum 

3750 N. Lake Shore Drive 

Chicago, IL 60613 

loisabaum@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Pamela Elliott 

615 E Pearl St 

Wapakoneta, OH 45895 

elliotts@bright.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cheryl Jacobsen 

180 CR  1802 

Clifton, TX 76634 

cheryljonesjacobsen@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Art Wagner 

200 Oak Dr 

Pasadena, MD 21122 

a@zollerwagner.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Brandon Kirk 

825 N. Hampton Rd. 

Dallas, TX 75208 

redntex@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sue Spellman 

1908 E. 19th St., E25 

Lawrence, KS 66046 

susiesmiles46@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Beth Call 

102 Otis St 

Walla Walla, WA 99362 

trollshouse@bmi.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Walter Christensen 

2655 Atticus Way 

Eugene, OR 97404 

waltchristensen@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Fred Ingram 

4822 SE 47th 

Portland, OR 97206 

car54@spiritone.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Wood 

2021 Swazey 

San Luis Obispo, CA 93405 

mjkw31@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Clancy 

161 Rosehip Rd 

Eastsound, WA 98245 

jclancy@centurytel.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

joan viers 

3172 1st 

Hubbard, OR 97032 

joan@wbcable.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ellen Goodman 

100 Dorr Ave. 

East Providence, RI 2915 

egoodman1942@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Emil Gerth 

6619 SE Woodstock Blvd. 

Portland, OR 97206 

emil.gerth@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Diane Thomson 

142 South Slope Loop #2 

Banner Elk, NC 28604 

djtpeony@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Francie Rutherford 

1815 E. McGraw St 

Seattle, WA 98112 

frutherford@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Frederick Hamilton 

12271 Wintergreen Street 

Rancho Cucamonga, CA 91739 

fhami38130@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dan Perdios 

775 N Plaza Amigo 

Palm Springs, CA 92262 

danpinps@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Michalek 

25 Eugene St 

Hood River, OR 97031 

edm_austin@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Leslie March 

2229 SE Spruce St 

Hillsboro, OR 97123 

lesliemarch@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Deborah Lipman 

50 Stimson Avenue 

Providence, RI 2906 

deborah.a.lipman@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Paul McKenna 

719 Wilson Ave 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

m_ozorro@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jack Middour 

PO Box 1936 

Middleburg, VA 20118 

jackinator@rstarmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robin Craft 

PO Box 126 

Plain City, OH 43064 

pcqueen@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

EL Frazier 

2300 9th Ave SW 

Olympia, WA 98502 

elfin@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mark Freeland 

6737 NW Northridge Ln 

Bremerton, WA 98312 

atgturnings@centurylink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cheryl Dare 

108 N. Auburndale #721 

Memphis, TN 38104 

cmdare38401@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert E Gigliotti 

17549 Turtle Ln 

Bow, WA 98232 

beyondsamsara@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michelle Hensel 

1234 Garfield St. 

Port Townsend, WA 98368 

mhensel99@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marc Laverdiere 

28 Wethersfield Rd. 

Bellingham, MA 2019 

melaverdiere@yahoo.con



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Celeste Klima 

2126 169th Ave NE 

Bellevue, WA 98008 

celesteklima@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marsha Kimball 

2456 Wickstrom Pl SW 

Seattle, WA 98116 

marshakimball@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kevin Schader 

1601 Sunnyvale Ave, #19 

Walnut Creek, CA 94597 

now_what17@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Janice Banks 

14 Maple St. 

Center Barnstead, NH 3225 

jabanks@tds.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tran Phung 

711 Donovan Ave 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

tphung79@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lisa Hull 

PO Box 2042 

Sansy, OR 97055 

llhull1024@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Linda Howie 

11840 SW Imperial Avenue#234 

Portland, OR 97224 

lhowie890@gmailo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Mitchell 

10248 20th Ave SW 

Seattle, WA 98146 

zartsarts@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kathryn Plitt 

1491 NE Alexandria Place 

Hillsboro, OR 97124 

kbplitt@icloud.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rebecca Robinson 

2720 Vallette St 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

beckarobin@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Debra Park 

1835 W Summit Parkway 

Spokane, WA 99201 

debrapark05@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

michael lewis 

3927 paseo del prado st 

boulder, CO 80301 

lewiswva@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gretchen King 

1911 Tamarack Pl 

Ashland, OR 97520 

gretchen97520@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Suzanne Koury 

910 Deforest Ave 

Iowa City, IA 63340 

sizkoury@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jean Spohn 

11925 Marine View Dr SW 

Burien, WA 98146 

jeanspohn@centurylink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara Chen 

2528 Harris Ave 

Richland, WA 99354 

barbarachen1@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gary Jacobson 

1402 Whatcom St 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

gjacobs98@hotmil.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carol Newman 

44331 Peterson Ln 

Astoria, OR 97103 

caroltov@pacifier.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Rankin 

5721 SW Nebraska St 

Portland, OR 97221 

achalihall@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ryan Provonsha 

15415 35th Ave W Apt G102 

Lynnwood, WA 98087 

rprovonsha@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Margaret Cox 

138 Hilltop Drive 

Sequim, WA 98382 

rainshadowgal@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Chaney 

1220 Farwell Avenue NW 

Olympia, WA 98502 

davechaney@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Clivonne Corbett 

944 Irongate Ln 

Roseburg, OR 97471 

clivonnec@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ann Pelo 

410 N First 

Montesano, WA 98563 

annpelo@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lissa Coleman 

3051 Glendale Ave. 

Redwood City, CA 94063 

Lcol7@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Janet Jordan 

6702 Garrett Court NE 

Olympia, WA 98506 

janetjordan@fastmail.fm



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nancy Nelson 

12618 S Harvard Rd., Rockford, WA 

Rockford, WA 99030 

rustereo@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert Shapiro 

17045 Llama Lane 

Bow, WA 98232 

adventure@delillama.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Julie Carlisle 

1019 Farmhouse Rd 

Gainesville, GA 30506 

cjascarlisle@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Caroline Mead 

728 Carriage Hill Dr. 

Glenview, IL 60025 

cpmead@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sharon Brunner 

1743 Zerega Avenue 

New York, NY 10462 

odduala@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

LindaLee McEachronTaylor 

2521 W Vereda de Las Flores 

Tucson, AZ 85746 

lmctaylor@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Diana Bain 

2657 Hemenway Rd 

Bridport, VT 5734 

cdbain@gmavt.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jason Harpham 

3925 N 11th Street 

Lincoln, NE 68521 

harphamster@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Shelley Kilbon 

4575 Keota Pl 

Loveland, CO 80538 

gwyddon33@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Billy Angus 

604 North 2nd St. 

Hamilton, MT 59840 

wizardofhamilton@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

ingeborg glier 

2228 Night Parrot Ave 

North Las Vegas, NV 89084 

inggli64@mac.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Patricia Caraballo 

432 S. Julian Street 

Naperville, IL 60540 

patsyandres8@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dana Linder 

261 Summer St 

Woonsocket, RI 2895 

MrDanaLinder@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Matthew Davila 

1716 falmouth way 

Modesto, CA 95355 

bemesot@outlook.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

patrick BOOT 

4130 beaver brook 

Dallas, TX 75229 

psi-wines@wanadoo.fr



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Chaz Plant 

343 Gold St. 

Brooklyn, NY 11201 

chaz.plant@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Roberts  D. Missimer  Jr. 

9 Roberts  Rd. 

Malvern, PA 19355 

bobm42249@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Diane Tessari 

Eureka Rd 

Excelsior, MN 55331 

dctessa@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Doug Musick 

2991 Santos Lane 

Walnut Creek, CA 94597 

dougmusick@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Everett Retzer 

2033 W. rAEL dR. 

mEQUON, WI 53097 

everettretzer@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Schreiber 

4471 Nottingham Way 

Hamilton, NJ 8690 

jfschreib@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Elaine Costolo 

215 Boley Drive 

Picayune, MS 39466 

picayunegardener@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jordan Hashemi-Briskin 

2850 Middlefield Rd 

Palo Alto, CA 94306 

jordan.briskin8@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert Yunus 

8055 Shrader Road 

Henrico, VA 23294 

ware2402@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Beth Thomson 

marblehead st. 

north reading, MN 1864 

bthomson73@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

MIKE CREMER 

34510 N. E. 74th Ave. 

La Center, WA 98629 

cremerm@ohsu.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Peter Hapke 

2640 Shoreland Drive S. 

Seattle, WA 98144 

peter@hapkelaw.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Katherine Barrett Zywan 

3914 Beech Ave 

Baltimore, MD 21211 

kbar720@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nancy Egolf 

244 W. King St. 

Pottstown, PA 19464 

nanegolf@netzero.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Janet Robinson 

6391 Toulon Dr. 

Boca Raton, FL 33433 

bocacatlover@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joseph Cox 

1061 Shadelands Ct 

Reno, NV 89523 

scottc657@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Steven Berman 

2424 Spaulding AV 

Berkeley, CA 94703 

berm0022@umn.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Melodie Huffman 

47 Shorewood Dr S 

Danville, IL 61832 

bobnmel5@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Richard Friesenhengst 

1192 Billie Drive 

Columbus, OH 43227 

friesrc@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Julieanne Catinchi 

Calle Fernando de Rojas 2067 El Senorial 

San Juan, PR 926 

jcatinchi8@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Greg Brown 

5151 Collins Ave. #719 

Miami, FL 33133 

gbtrigeek@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Angela Negri 

822 Fireweed Dr 

Henderson, NV 89002 

angebaby1036@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

serge vrabec 

5902 SE Milwaukie Ave 

Portland, OR 97202 

vrabec1@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Thomas Angell 

621 S F St 

Spokane, WA 99224 

twangell@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

scott haines 

PO Box 693 

Mammoth Lakes, CA 93546 

20muletrain@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Paul Eisenberg 

1005 S. Hawthorne Drive 

Bloomington, IN 47401 

eisenber@indiana.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jerry Amos 

65A Laurel Hill Road 

Hollis, NH 3049 

jerrylamos@netscape.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Alan J Nishman 

23 O'Neill Rd 

Haydenville, MA 1039 

jodypenny@crocker.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

lorraine brabham 

1313 grand st 

Hoboken, NJ 7030 

tweety336@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ken Stein 

647 flaming star ave 

Thousand oaks, CA 91360 

ken.stein57@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Eric Jacobs 

S Cloverdale Rd 

Boise, ID 83709 

bengrimm84@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Inge Dalland 

16020 9th Ave SW 

Seattle, WA 98166 

idalland@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Amy Harlib 

212 West 22nd St. #2N 

New York, NY 10011 

amyharlib@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cecilia Laspisa 

656 N. Sunstream Lane 

Tucson, AZ 85748 

claspisaa2@cox.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Stephanie Trudeau 

111 Lake Ave 

West Palm Beach, FL 33406 

strudeaupta@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara Clewett 

3099 Kirklevington Drive 

Lexington, KY 40517 

barbaraclewett@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Christy Giesick 

39825 Moravian Dr 

Clinton Township, MI 48036 

cg7888@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Linda Graham 

16297 W Nursery 

Hayward, WI 54843 

linda.graham@beehivebotanicals.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jeane Harrison 

3445 SW 31st Street 

Des Moines, IA 50321 

jlhggy@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Terri Resley 

3712 Oakwood Dr 

Longmont, CO 80503 

trresley@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

J Kelly 

15120 Starr Rd SE 

Olalla, WA 98359 

gigkelly@centurytel.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Brenda Bailey 

PO Box 656 

Eastbound, WA 98245 

salim3796@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

laura alskog 

827A Oneawa St 

Kailua, HI 96734 

lauraalskog@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert Tannehill 

2002 E 30th Ave 

Spokane, WA 99203 

robtannehill@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

George Taylor 

1628 W. 8th Ave. 

Spokane, WA 99204 

taylorgeorge1974@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dennis Megrditchian 

11204 BE Sherwood Dr 

Vancouver, WA 98686 

dlmegrditchian@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Lambert 

2915 N 10th St 

Tacoma, WA 98406 

lambertdavid39@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barry Hutchinson 

6501 N Fork Rd 

Deming, WA 98244 

earthairnorth@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Csaszar 

11 White Oak Drive 

Fleetwood, PA 19522 

jcsaszar@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ashley Sullivan 

4924 Cottage Ln. SE 

Lacey, WA 98503 

puente65@live.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

richard robinson 

28 dover place 

Manhattan Beach, CA 90266 

robinsonm2@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Stephen Dutschke 

4306 darbrook rd 

Louisville, KY 40207 

sdutschke@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Elaine Lavezzi 

14902 Ridgewood Drive 

Oak Forest, IL 60452 

ejoycel@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Diane Korf 

123 Nunya bizns Way 

Edmonds, WA 98026 

paintingdiane@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Buck 

421 Beebe Road 

Castle Rock, WA 98611 

smbunlimited@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robin Nicol 

19799 SW 95th Ave 

Tualatin, OR 97062 

rnicol@mectacorp.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Curtis Cawley 

3630 22nd Ave W 

Seattle, WA 98199 

cawley_21@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara Gomez 

1817 Giles Ave.  NW 

Olympia, WA 98502 

bgomez2003@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sherry Bupp 

8208 161st Ave NE, Apt A403 

Redmond, WA 98052 

sherry_bupp@joimail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

john alder 

618 East Providence Ave. 

Spokane, WA 99207 

jralder@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bruce Warner 

8025 SW Elmwood St. 

Portland, OR 97223 

tr4fun@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rachell Turner 

3827 17th Ave SW 

Seattle, WA 98106 

rachell.turner@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Laird Desmond 

7026 37th Street Court West 

University Place, WA 98466 

laird.desmond@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rich Lague 

135 NW 75th St. 

Seattle, WA 98117 

physther@peak.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Janice Wilfing 

167 Sunset Place 

Sequim, WA 98382 

jwilfing12@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Charles Thomas 

1807 E 38th. Ave 

Spokane, WA 99203 

golfwolf1@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joanna Crocker 

7301 NE 175 ST 

Kenmore, WA 98028 

jcrocker@lava.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Dresser 

6131 Park Way 

Lynnwood, WA 98036 

david1936@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kathleen Hering 

236 N. Mountian Ave 

Ashland, OR 97520 

kathleen4bees@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Donna Starr 

3575 McGee Rd, 

Blaine, WA 98230 

donna@surepost.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Betsy Pope 

PO 102 

Friday harbor, WA 98250 

cpope@rockisland.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Heidi Perry 

14119 e longfellow 

Spokane Valley, WA 99216 

heidiperry30@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

T. Slaten 

P O Box 1499 

Lake Oswego, OR 97035 

toms365@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Katie Cassidy 

4113 Dumas Ave 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

cassidykt@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Denise Attwood 

13212 South Austin Road 

Spokane, WA 99224 

denise@ganeshhimaltrading.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dexter Kearny 

2318 Olympia Way 

Longview, WA 98632 

dkearny3@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Patricia Waterston 

5815 Princeton Ave NE 

Seattle, WA 98105 

p.waterston@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lynne Treat 

674 NE Franklin Ave 

Chehalis, WA 98532 

ltreat142@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Judy VanderMaten 

46 Main St 

Cathlamet, WA 98612 

vanho@centurytel.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Alice West 

1237 se 53rd ave 

portland, OR 97215 

agentsassysquirrel@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nancy Horman 

7116 Greenwood Ave.n. #401 

Seattle, WA 98103 

nhorman@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Valerie White 

2709 NW Glenwood Pl 

Adair Village, OR 97330 

valeriejwhite@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sandra Davis 

1002 Abernathy Creek Rd 

Longview, WA 98632 

abernathyfarm@q.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Peter and Josephine von Hippel 

1900 Crest Drive 

Eugene, OR 97405 

petevh@uoregon.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robin Weage 

17934 NW Andria Ave 

Portland, OR 97229 

rweage@dataspinners.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan McRae 

1231 Miller Ave NE 

Olympia, WA 98506 

smcrae@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lois White 

1470A Redwood Circle 

Grants Pass, OR 97527 

loeyw1@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jordan Kelso 

13195 Hwy 13 

Haleyville, AL 35565 

aketchum64@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Roslynn Budoff 

9225 west 68th place 

Arvada, CO 80004 

rozbudoff@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jason Steadmon 

677 Avenue M 

Boulder City, NV 89005 

jasonsteadmon@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sean Overton 

3029 N.Troy 

Chicago, IL 60618 

shadowopal@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Cibery 

22 Westview Dr 

Bethel, CT 6801 

jcibery@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Maria Millar 

PO Box 231571 

New York, NY 10023 

mkmillar@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Buddy Delegal 

1895 San Marco Blvd 

Jacksonville, FL 32207 

buddydelegal@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

William E. Woodcock 

2355 Virginia Street 

Berkeley, CA 94709 

miracinonyx@mac.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

jill rupert 

collier 

Marco Island, FL 34145 

richandjill@mac.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

amy dingman 

7408 purple fringe sw 

albuquerque, NM 87121 

msamycutie@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

LJ Lanfranchi 

311 Hardwick Road 

New Braintree, MA 1531 

gypsy@gypsymamasartistgroup.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jayne Cerny 

PO Box 241 

Inverness, CA 94937 

jaynecerny@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jane Butler 

314 Wildrose Dr 

Hedgesville, WV 25427 

butlertwins97@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Eugene Marner 

1245 Oak Hill Road 

Franklin, NY 13775 

genemarner@mac.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ken Parsons 

9336 Bill Reed Road 

Ooltewah, TN 37363 

kparsons@southern.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Chris Monti 

34970 Northview Circle 

North Ridgeville, OH 44039 

chris_monti@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

William Nusbaum 

2916 Gettysburg Avenue South 

Saint Louis Park, MN 55426 

wfnusbaum@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Chad Fletcher 

11 Culbert Street 

Boston, MA 2126 

cofletcher@verizon.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Caridad Romaine 

417 E Main St X-4 

Bay Shore, NY 11706 

thefrogrules@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

George McDill 

215 Trafalgar 

San Antonio, TX 78216 

togmatsa@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

gary owen faas 

24 Monticello Dr NE 

albuquerque, NM 87123 

garyowenfaas@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Miller 

2595 Saybrook Road 

University Heights, OH 44118 

johnmiller@nasw.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Maryann Piccione 

2202 Arcadia Rd 

Holiday, FL 34690 

strayanimal2@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Erline Towner 

49 Quarry Circle 

Milford, NH 3055 

etownr@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Alice Neuhauser 

1466 11th Street 

Manhattan Beach, CA 90266 

apntrc@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

James Johnson 

311 Tupper Rd 

Spencer, NY 14883 

hilltoppaddles@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Vernon Batty 

1160 Majestic Dr 

Pagosa Springs, CO 81147 

aussiedogweb@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Phil Klein 

454 Sierra Trl 

Coralville, IA 52241 

phil-klein@uiowa.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michelle Terriault 

178 Brier 

Jupiter, FL 33458 

angelpaws27@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jennifer Kunze 

8220 Glendale Drive 

Frederick, MD 21702 

jennifer.c.kunze@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Donald Morrison 

4502 Brownsville Hartland Road 

West Windsor, VT 5089 

vox4pax@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Erik Swenson 

East Mercer Way 

Mercer Island, WA 98040 

eswenson@u.washington.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Melinda Lagerquist 

PO Box 22 

Hansville, WA 98340 

mlagerquist@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marcia Migdal 

1302 Perth Rd 

Hagaman, NY 12086 

marmig60@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

M Leszczynski 

1535 Lincolnshire Dr 

Lapeer, MI 48446 

kochski@chartermi.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Schogel 

402 W Manheim St 

Philadelphia, PA 19144 

davidksschogel2@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Brandon Kozak 

216 N. Fillmore St. 

Edwardsville, IL 62025 

bkozak1@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Deborah Marrs 

915 NE Russell Rd 

Kansas City, MO 64116 

deb.marrs@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara Diederichs 

12956 Christman Lane 

Poway, CA 92064 

barbara@diederichs.me



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rolf Friis 

206 Flanders Ct #2 

Louisville, KY 40218 

rristrue4u@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

JEANNIE POLLAK 

2372 Honeysuckle Drive 

Oxnard, CA 93036 

jeannie22ster@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cristina Sherer 

4548 County Rd 25 

Marengo, OH 43334 

cshererrex@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

B. Chan 

9895 Scripps Westview 

San Diego, CA 92131 

bettechan@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cecilia Johnson 

1585 Terrace Way 

Santa Rosa, CA 95404 

aniceum@netzero.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dave Baine 

32116 42nd Place SW 

Federal Way, WA 98023 

bowtyguy@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Matthew Evinger 

318 11th Ave. E. 

Seattle, WA 98102 

evinger@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Eleanor Dubois 

38 Bockes Rd 

Hudson, NH 3051 

rajelido1@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bob Burkle 

70 west Moore rd 

Elma, WA 98541 

bobburkle@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ann Wales 

2545 Mackenzie Rd 

Bellingham, WA 98226 

trout222@abhost.us



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Anderson 

16004 E. Longfellow 

Spokane, WA 99216 

dca1949@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Normajean Bowen 

PO Box 277 

Mt Vernon, WA 98273 

normajeanb@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ellen D Madsen 

4044 11th Ave NW 

Olympia, WA 98502 

edmadsen@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gene Wolery 

23125 126th Ave SE 

Kent, WA 98031 

woleryg@mac.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary J. Schroff 

20300 Noll Road NE 

Poulsbo, WA 98370 

mjclschroff@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John MacDonald 

8893 NW Savoy Ln 

Portland, OR 97229 

macdcpa@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Peggy Stewart 

5852 Storr Rd 

Ferndale, WA 98248 

pwstew45@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Blair Kangley 

2531 West Dravus Street 

Seattle, WA 98199 

bkangley@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Edwards 

291 Limerick Ave 

Eugene, OR 97404 

david@riverbird.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

jules hughes 

756 broadway e #201 

Seattle, WA 98102 

jules.hughes@usa.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marguerite Shuster 

675 Mount Wilson Trail 

Sierra Madre, CA 91024 

mshuster@verizon.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ursula Mass 

15797 Snee Oosh Rd 

La Conner, WA 98257 

ursmas919@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Leslie Welty 

4206 2nd Ave NW 

Seattle, WA 98107 

lesliewelty@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Phyllis Villeneuve 

5312 Fadling Rd SW 

Olympia, WA 98512 

lepsville@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ben Rall 

2017 E 1st Ave 

Spokane, WA 99205 

bensrall@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Deborah Alterman 

103 NW 49th St 

Seattle, WA 98107 

deborah.alterman@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Laura Loper 

406 16th Avenue Ct 

Milton, WA 98354 

lloper@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Richard Snook 

900 SE Park Crest Ave 

Vancouver, WA 98683 

greenace7@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Wilson Chin 

4911 - 29th Ave S 

Seattle, WA 98108 

wchinedu@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kelley Coleman-Slack 

1811 34th Street 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

kelleycoleman77@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

William Meyer 

32335 44th Place SW 

Federal Way, WA 98023 

williammeyer@centurylink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nancy Vandenberg 

5021 124th Pl SE 

Snohomish, WA 98296 

nancyvan9604@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Diane Rios 

1634 SE 50th ave. 

Portland, OR 97215 

dirios@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Stuart Blum 

2437 nw blue ridge dr 

Seattle, WA 98177 

stublum98@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jeffry Steele 

4624 N Huson St 

Tacoma, WA 98407 

activist@jeffrysteele.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Captain Kimberly Higgins 

POB 2173 

Longview, WA 98632 

kimnspike@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ralph Heitt 

5657 45th Ave Sw 

Seattle, WA 98136 

williams-heitt@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jessi Snow 

4304 se 103 Ave 

Portland, OR 97266 

jessiwith1i@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Linda Khandro 

15738 Interlake Ave N 

Seattle, WA 98133 

lmkhandro@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michael Masley 

88 Snydertown Road 

Hopewell, NJ 8525 

amenre.emhetep@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Amanda Woods 

1603 Sea Cliff Way 

Oceanside, CA 92056 

acwoods314@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jeannie Shu 

1058 E Lynn St 

Seattle, WA 98102 

jeannieishu@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lee Ann Gekas 

1149 33rd Ave NE 

Olympia, WA 98506 

dragonflygardener59@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Linda Mattox 

6321 Seaview Ave NW, #24 

Seattle, WA 98107 

lamattox@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sharon Avolio 

2231 Williams st 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

avolio5@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

ELIZABETH LONGWELL 

2032 ST CLAIR ST 

BELLINGHAM, WA 98229 

elizabethnjl@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Larry Lemos 

1817 N.E 199th St. 

Shoreline, WA 98155 

stillbornunicorn8@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Theresa Kelly 

280 W86th St. 

New York, NY 10024 

theresakelly11@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jessica Wade 

326 W 6th Ave 

Spokane, WA 99204 

jessica.a.wade@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sally Duffy 

2387 S. Southeast Blvd, #1 

Spokane, WA 99203 

sallykduffy@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

linda moore 

PO Box 13191 

Burton, WA 98013 

lmlongview@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Anne Middleton 

12694 Josh Wilson Rd 

Mt Vernon, WA 98273 

anne.jackm@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gary Pierson 

126 I ST. S.E. 

Auburn, WA 98002 

gpiers@mac.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dana Bleckinger 

P.O. Box 904 

Yachats, OR 97498 

wooflevi@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lee Sturdivant 

745 A Larson 

Friday Harbor, WA 98250 

naturals@rockisland.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara O'Steen 

4364 SW Cloverdale 

Seattle, WA 98136 

barbarajosteen@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Beth Brownfield 

5608 Camelot Dr SW 

Olympia, WA 98512 

bethbrownf@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bob Aegerter 

78 North Point Drive 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

boba@openaccess.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carmela Micheli 

10429 Sunrise Beach Dr NW 

Gig Harbor, WA 98332 

carmela@harbornet.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Karen Richter 

4115 SW Arroyo Drive 

Seattle, WA 98246 

kerichter100@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joseph Bogaard 

15510 91st ave sw 

Vashon, WA 98070 

joseph.b.bogaard@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Edward Whitesell 

816 Plymouth St SW 

Olympia, WA 98502 

ted.whitesell@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Heinke Clark 

631 Market St 

Kirkland, WA 98033 

heinkeclark@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Claude Guillemard 

9 Edgemoor Road 

Timonium, MD 21093 

claude@jhu.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dana Monroe 

3535 Juniper St 

San Diego, CA 92104 

danamonrowe@cox.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lorraine Heagy 

6 Sussex Place 

Lititz, PA 17543 

lmheagy@ptd.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Pam Evans 

PO Box 644 

Kemp, TX 75143 

gardenqueen@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

john furlong 

204 countyline rd 

Feasterville Trevose, PA 19053 

jjfu@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sonia Ness 

328 Banbury Ave. 

Elk Grove Village, IL 60007 

sonianess@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Todd Lafleur 

920 8th st 

Mamou, LA 70554 

widderslainte@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kathi Ridgway 

157 Pheasant Lane #PL157 

Pickerington, OH 43147 

ridgkathi43213@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

cynthia kreitz 

15713 Pennington Rd 

Tampa, FL 33624 

ckfl@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan McCarthy 

326 Old Bethel Church Road 

Winchester, VA 22603 

mstfmbl@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Virginia Bennett 

1201 Wilder Ave. 

Honolulu, HI 96822 

vbennett@hawaii.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Terence Shumaker 

25430 Swiftshore Dr. 

West Linn, OR 97068 

shufly46@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kris CocKayne 

552 Leverton Place 

Richmond, KY, KY 40475 

kcockayne@rocketmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Peter Kahigian 

8 Country Hill Lane 

Haverhill, MA 1832 

p_kahigian@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sarah Seufert 

2015 24th Avenue South 

Minneapolis, MN 55406 

sssarhh@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joseph H. Breazeale Joseph H. Breazeale 

863 Wrights Creek Dr 

Ashland, OR 97520 

brezebra@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Julie Wade 

3810 ANTIOCH CIR 

CARROLLTON, TX 75007 

weliwonder@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jill Greenberg 

698 W End Ave 

New York, NY 10025 

hazawaste@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Alicia Salazar 

4869 Axtell Street 

Los Angeles, CA 90032 

lola.salazar@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Scott Hayes 

623 NW 185th St 

Shoreline, WA 98177 

scotthayes577@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

W. C. 

Darbrook 

Louisville, KY 40207 

wanetac@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Andrew Arellano 

7829 W. 41st Ct. 

Lyons, HI 60534 

a.are1@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Greg Cascio 

3437 N. Hoyne Avenue 

Chicago, IL 60618 

wtfigc@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Catherine Malec 

6256 South Range Road 

LaPorte, IN 46350 

ssteacher73@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Edye Calderon 

4415 Fairgate DR 

Midland, TX 79707 

edyec@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

THOMAS ADAMS 

PO BOX 681 

Sun Prairie, WI 53590 

quixote2@ix.netcom.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Theodore Reed 

251 S. 24th Street 

Philadelphia, PA 19103 

treed@reedgroup-research.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Leo Shapiro 

6907 Rhode Island Ave 

College Park, MD 20740 

leoshapiro99@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Prof. Denise J. Tartaglia 

135 Charles St 

New York, NY 10014 

djtartaglia@outlook.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

June Chaus 

17246 NE 27th Ct 

Marysville, WA 98271 

jrchaus@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Janice Whiting 

14800 SW Sunrise Ln 

Tigard, OR 97224 

jfwhitings2@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Alaya Bouche 

14840 154th Place SE 

Maple Valley, WA 98058 

alaya.bouche@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

kristina lamons 

1014 W 16th Street 

Houston, TX 77008 

kmilgner@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Cruz 

8912 SE Hillcrest Drive 

Vancouver, WA 98664 

jcnckqc@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gay Mikelson 

8 Bangor Circle 

Iowa City, IA 52246 

gay-mikelson@uiowa.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Harry Gerecke 

10220 SW 127th St 

Vashon, WA 98070 

hgerecke@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

chad hayes 

115 w hortter 

phila, PA 19119 

chayes58@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Laurie Schmidt 

6793 Co. Rd. Ef 

Delta, OH 43515 

lk6793kl@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mick Robinson 

2061 Sandalwood Drive 

Santa Maria, CA 93455 

mrrobins@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kathy Wright 

620 Lighthorse Circle 

Aberdeen, NC 28315 

katw@nc.rr.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Cox 

321 East 71 Street 

New York, NY 10021 

coxsuz@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

carolyn kelso 

555 Risso Court 

Santa Cruz, CA 95062 

ckelso04@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

michael lahey 

1504 W Farwell Ave 

Chicago, IL 60626 

mlahey22@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Meredith Asher 

2245 W. Shakespeare Ave 

Chicago, IL 60622 

metroediting@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Theresa Deery 

8701 Blind Pass Rd 

St Pete Beach, FL 33706 

thdeery@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Chris Seymour 

9326 Croppers Isl Rd. 

Newark, MD 21841 

christopher_seymour@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kim Figlar-Barnes 

212 S 4th St. 

Elma, WA 98541 

figlarbarnes@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Evans 

1101 Appleland 

Wenatchee, WA 98801 

susanwenatchee@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Heather Turbush 

10 hickory court 

WAding river, NY 11792 

hturbush@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

andy tomsky 

po box 683 

san marcos, CA 92079 

andytomsky@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nancy Bishop 

1725 N Alberta St 

Portland, OR 97217 

npbishop@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mark Keely 

3102 green 

Kalama, WA 98625 

mkeely2000@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Donald Munn 

4313 125th pl se 

Everett, WA 98208 

donaldhmunn@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Julia Kerl 

3109 E. Alpine Drive 

Bakerview, WA 98226 

juliakerl@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lois Fenstemaker 

1115  NW. Market St. 

Seattle, WA 98107 

grannyhosa@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ronald Varekamp 

2302 SW Chelmsford Ave 

Portland, OR 97201 

ron@varekamp.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jean Wyman 

3914 NE 75th 

Portland, OR 97213 

jwyman62@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lisa Barnes 

2451 Thorndyke Av W 

Seattle, WA 98199 

aliceblisa@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

f h 

2 wy 

orting, WA 98360 

geneophotos@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Thi Ton-Olshaskie 

674 Woodland Court 

Arroyo Grande, CA 93420 

tpudu@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jill Meier 

5152 Earl Dr. 

La Canada Flintridge, CA 91011 

jillblaisdell@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Angelina Odievich 

3420 76th Ave SE 

Mercer island, WA 98040 

angeltd@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kristen Krupicka 

1204 Virginia st 

Mt vernon, WA 98273 

kris.krupicka@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Maija Schaefer 

2 Adobe Court 

Novato, CA 94945 

maija.schaefer@verizon.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Peter Michaels 

608 E Lynn St #6 

Seattle, WA 98102 

p.michaels@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

James McMichael 

822 131st St Ct E 

Tacoma, WA 98445 

aardvarkm@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

marianne tompkins 

10127 windward dr nw 

olympia, WA 98502 

marianned.tompkins@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Seth Zimmerman 

525 Whitecap Road 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

sz@infernodante.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

William Howald 

1987 Tanager Ave NW 

Salem, OR 97304 

wnhowald@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

marcia oberg 

4235 s Dawson st 

seattle, WA 98118 

marciaoberg7@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carol Haines 

6000 K C Pl SE 

Port Orchard, WA 98367 

bio.haines@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Christine Koehler 

59 Evelyn Ave 

Vineland, NJ 8360 

cioci0357@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Scott McClay 

7020 18th Ave SW Unit G-15 

seattle, WA 98106 

scottmc@riseup.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Selina Sweet 

PO Box 17371 

Seattle, WA 98127 

sweetselina.sweet@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

William Persky 

2528 Fir St. SE 

Olympia, WA 98501 

mp.64@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Anna Nikolaeva 

15703 1st Ave NW 

Shoreline, WA 98177 

adevealok@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Peggy J. Printz 

7729 57th Ave NE 

Seattle, WA 98115 

peggyjprintz@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Correen Morrill 

2910 E Foxwood Dr. 

Spokane, WA 99223 

morrill.cm@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Frances Aguirre 

1840 W 40th 

Denver, CO 80211 

jaguirrejja@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Linnea Scott 

417 NW 127th St 

Seattle, WA 98177 

linnea.scott@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Elizabeth Sadewasser 

3117 NW IVY CIR 

Camas, WA 98607 

elcesoda@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bill Codd 

N 4806 Driscoll bvd 

Spokane, WA 99205 

billjcodd@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

gary clarida 

6582 pleasant crk 

rogue river, OR 97537 

frygulch@budget.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lori DeCicio 

1227 W Riverside Avenue 

Spokane, WA 99201 

loridecicio@me.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jennifer Fenswick 

123 Private St. 

Mt. Vernon, WA 98274 

navigatr@sonic.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

sheri vandenburg 

6750 Jones Ave NW 

Seattle, WA 98117 

sheri.vandenburg@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

M. Vern Brock 

6910 S. Mabel Ln 

Cheney, WA 99004 

mvernbrock@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joyce Peck 

6045 SE Carlton St 

Portland, OR 97206 

joycepeck@q.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Julianne Martinson 

2303 6th St 

Everett, WA 98201 

jmartinson8@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara McKee 

8824 Boulder Ave 

Vancouver, WA 98664 

barbaramckee@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

victorya redstarr 

PO Box 18812 

Spokane, WA 99228 

healingspokane@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Keith Brown & Teresa Robbins 

21 malfait tracrts rd. 

Washougal, WA 98671 

humansol@teleport.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Julia Hurd 

19396 Ashe Ln 

Burlington, WA 98233 

hurdjulia@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Patricia Warden 

1907 87th Avenue Ct W 

Renton, WA 98056 

pjwarden1@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Pam Borso 

PO Box 154 

Custer, WA 98240 

borsope@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara Gregory 

3538 NE 86tj St 

Seattle, WA 98115 

barbara_gregory@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ardeth Weed 

520 Hemlock Way Apt 4 

Edmonds, WA 98020 

frogdog13@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Eugenia A. Patterson 

27110 Woodside Rd. NE 

Kingston, WA 98346 

eugepat@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

littlebird Parks 

329 Old Mill Rd 

Bigfork, MT 59911 

birdfrog@blaclkfoot.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

T Reading 

POB 372 

Sultan, WA 98294 

toni.reading@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kris deLancey 

6460 Marshall Ave SW 

Seattle, WA 98136 

kdelance@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nancy Goodwin 

PO Box 165 

Kalama, WA 98625 

ngoodwin7786@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kelly McConnell 

11375 SW Erste Pl 

Tigard, OR 97223 

prvt@2ezgroup.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Eric Bard 

338 Twisp River Road 

Twisp, WA 98856 

geologyonline@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bernard Heisterkamp 

6809 243rd Ave E 

Buckley, WA 98321 

bheister@mindspring.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tim Durnell 

3987 Daisy Mine Rd 

Rice, WA 99167 

dtdurnell@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Stephen Bachhuber 

3428 SE 9th Ave 

Portland, OR 97202 

srbachhuber1@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Scott Bishop 

1710 Giles NW 

Olympia, WA 98502 

sbishop@oly-wa.us



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Katherine Nelson 

9445 s 232nd st 

Kent, WA 98031 

nicoeli3@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marguerite Winkel 

2012 W 3rd 

Spokane, WA 99201 

pegartista@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Helen Glidden 

419 Briar Rd 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

hmg4600@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Stephen Sundquist 

7211 36th Ave SW 

Seattle, WA 98126 

ssundquist@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joseph and Diane Williams 

3880 Stikes Dr SE 

Lacey, WA 98503 

dwilliams3880@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Scott Luchessa 

4013 32nd Ave W 

Seattle, WA 98199 

ecologicalsolutions@seanet.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marcella Chandler 

1414 Kauffman Ave 

Vancouver, WA 98660 

mysticella@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Lambert 

13008 276th Way NE 

Duvall, WA 98019 

jslambert@frontier.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Basey Klopp 

1808 Vicksburg Ave #8005 

Bend, OR 97703 

bklopp@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Leonard Houghtalng 

2643 Queets Ave 

Hoquiam, WA 98550 

john24308@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mike Conlan 

6421 139th Place NE, #52 

Redmond, WA 98052 

mickconlan@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

linda v 

6902 se riverside dr 

vancouver, WA 98664 

llvblue@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Caryn Cowin 

317 Monterey Road 

South Pasadena, CA 91030 

caryn_cowin@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sharon Frank 

2006 pheasant dr 

Lewisville, TX 75077 

featherlover59@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Katherine Hutchins 

19426 N 36th Place 

Phoenix, AZ 85050 

kdhutchins@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Yves Decargouet 

6824 Virginia Dr 

Lucerne, CA 95458 

countzero100@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dacia Murphy 

4255 E Pecos Rd 

Gilbert, AZ 85295 

daciavu76@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Patti Herring 

7048 Blue Creek Road 

Evergreen, CO 80439 

rmmcgeologist@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Anne Roda 

8415 Island Dr. S 

Seattle, WA 98118 

a.roda@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Eric Esposito 

578 Morgan Avenue 

Brooklyn, NY 11222 

hellsbells723@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

jason husby 

3531 

minneapolis, MN 55412 

jcobainfan@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Brenda Psaras 

12 Woodbine Lane 

East Moriches, NY 11940 

sashagrl30@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Randy Lopez 

118 Greenshire 

League City, TX 77573 

chauncey_945@outlook.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marlene Hodgdon 

1092 Osgood Hill Rd 

Westford, VT 5494 

owmarly@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gerritt and Elizabeth Baker-Smith 

338 Braeside 

East Stroudsburg, PA 18301 

egbakersmith@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

frank belcastro 

285 north grandview avenue 

dubuque, IA 52001 

fpbelcast@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barry LeBeau 

97 Phenix Avenue 

West Warwick, RI 2893 

blebeau123@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Line Ringgaard 

Willow St 

Rising Sun, IN 47040 

miss_bmw2007@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ellen Kent 

107 Hill Valley Drive 

Winchester, VA 22604 

lynnknt48@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Gardner 

2525 Beverly Ave #8 

Santa Monica, CA 90405 

dgardner@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Richard Craven 

1320 3rd St. #9 

Cheney, WA 99004 

craven_richard@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Linda Massey 

8510 Main St #A202 

Edmonds, WA 98026 

mlinda16@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Stephanie Mory 

430 Paige Point Blf 

Seabrook, SC 29940 

pocanthill@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Derek Gendvil 

9030 W. Sahara Ave. #360 

Las Vegas, NV 89117 

dgendvil@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kenneth Wright 

234 Woodlawn Ave 

Roscommon, MI 48653 

kcwalbireo@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cathy Bledsoe 

10151 SW Washington Street 

Portland, OR 97225 

clbledsoe@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Diane Weyer 

12025 Marine Dr #331 

Marysville, WA 98271 

dianeweyerseattle@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Josh Heffron 

8 east 83 st 

nyc, NY 10028 

piratedragon73@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

tawnee livingston 

14495 Crabapple Rd. 

Golden, CO 80401 

mstlivingstn@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Katherine Slawinski 

321 East 17 Street 

New York, NY 10003 

kathyslawinski@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

* Zentura 

1431 S. Nebraska AV 

Casper, WY 82604 

zeejaz@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Adele E Zimmermann 

HC 69 BOX 4B 

Embudo, NM 87531 

locoadele@cybermesa.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kimberly Rigano 

7329 33rd Way NE 

Olympia, WA 98516 

krigano2009@my.fit.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Anne Hall 

1226 Lopez Rd 

Lopez Island, WA 98261 

annehall@familyhealing.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Camille Gilbert 

1923 San Andres St Apt f 

Santa Barbara, CA 93101 

camillegilbert@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Max Salt 

1 Nomail St 

Woonsocket, RI 2895 

zelkovapress@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

M. Lou Orr 

1610 NE 192nd St. 

Seattle, WA 98155 

youandmekid@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Candie Glisson 

100 Woods Edge Ct 

West Lafayette, IN 47906 

jnpr2316@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Laura Goldberg 

9225 N Cedarvale Loop Rd 

Arlington, WA 98223 

dickandlaura@peoplepc.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Becky Andrews 

7164 Meadow  Park Ave 

Baton Rouge, LA 70810 

becand025@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mark McQuitty 

440 NE Park Lane 

Algoma, WI 54201 

ancelinmcm@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Kagan 

885 Torbert Lane 

Jersey Shore, PA 17740 

dbkagan@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

DEnnis Schaef 

715 Limber Rd 

Meadville, PA 16335 

dshifdy@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

James M Wallrabenstein 

10910 E Fruit Hill Rd 

Spokane, WA 99206 

jmw@ptera.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Karen Spradlin 

307 Wilson Dr. SW 

Jacksonville, AL 36265 

wohlbold_2000@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

The Honorable Tiffany Snyder 

175 South 35th Street 

Boulder, CO 80305 

tiffany.ashley.snyder@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sandra L. Herndon 

449 E. Pointes Drive East 

Shelton, WA 98584 

herndon@ithaca.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nick Barcott 

1318 N Lake Stickney Dr 

Lynnwood, WA 98087 

nbarcott@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jason Crawford 

3224 Randy Rd 

Lancaster, PA 17601 

jrobcrawf@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

James Stamos 

13361 Argonne Drive 

Saratoga, CA 95070 

jstamos@alum.mit.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Larry Weingart 

900 West 190th Street, Apt. 5J 

New York, NY 10040 

larweing@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Danny Dwinell 

1522 NE 175th St., #204 

Seattle, WA 98155 

drdwinell@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cynthia Bentley 

1800 D St 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

cwithgod@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert Gabriel 

3125C 36th Ave NE 

Olympia, WA 98506 

doctorob@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michelle Sheldon 

2880 NW 156th Pl 

Beaverton, OR 97006 

buddybird3@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Emily Willoughby 

17000 53rd Ave S 

Tukwila, WA 98188 

emilya57@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Heather Westphal 

N5771 State Highway 76 

Shiocton, WI 54170 

heatherwestphal@live.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Milton and Shirley Nelson 

1451 Spruce St. 323 

Florence, OR 97439 

masflo222@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Danielle C 

1573 Ashley Garden Blvd. 

Charleston, SC 29414 

strangecathedral@outlook.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Keith Krupinski 

9710 N Kenwood Ct 

Kansas City, MO 64155 

kkrupinsk@kc.rr.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Elise Jensen 

1868 Lampard Rd. 

Friday Harbor, WA 98250 

ejensen@rockisland.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robbie Lapp 

Po bo x 156 

Hood River, OR 97031 

rob.lap13@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Noel Orr 

1610 NE 192nd St. 

Seattle, WA 98155 

tepeefortwo@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Teresa McQueen 

1531 Belmont Ave 

Seattle, WA 98122 

aliali@me.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marilee Corey 

5200 Pettyjohn Rd S 

Salem, OR 97302 

handicrafts22@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bridgette Hartung 

1128 cloister court 

Liverpool, NY 13080 

bhartung07@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Ann Dow 

160 Highland Dr 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

homema08@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lana Hoover 

9240 2nd Ave. SW 

Seattle, WA 98106 

lanahoover@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Emily Pinzur 

2356 S Warsaw St 

Seattle, WA 98108 

emilypinzur@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bill Nerin 

11221 35th Ave Ct NW 

Gig Harbor, WA 98332 

bnerin@centurylink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Kendall 

14124 Phinney Ave N 

Edmonds, WA 98026 

davidrun2b@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Terry Nightingale 

13724 34th Ave NW 

Marysville, WA 98271 

tnight@pobox.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kim Rice 

4552 E Mercer Way 

Mercer Island, WA 98040 

kimballw@mac.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bill Young 

4421 E Oregon St 

Bellingham, WA 98226 

loon13@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Elena Rumiantseva 

310 N 46th St. Apt 103 

Seattle, WA 98103 

coficat24@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Karen Howard 

8447 Moonglow Ct 

Blaine, WA 98230 

howard.k.newton@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Teresa Allen 

6184 North Fork Rd 

Deming, WA 98244 

allenterri@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Brie Gyncild 

1407 15th Ave 

Seattle, WA 98122 

briegyncild@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara Bonfield 

5702 N 33rd St Unit 4D 

Tacoma, WA 98407 

bgbonfield@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jeanne Poirier 

PO Box 228 

Cashmere, WA 98815 

jeannepoirier@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Amy Mower 

PO Box 2004 

Maple Falls, WA 98266 

almower@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

m. lee zucker 

1966 Orchard St. 

Eugene, OR 97403 

lee@thelocomotive.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Anne Elkins 

2006 N Ave 

Anacortes, WA 98221 

rustyanne1@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carolyn Treadway 

1951 Circle Lane SE 

Lacey, WA 98503 

cwt2014@planetcare.us



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Polly Freeman 

201 NW 60th 

Seattle, WA 98107 

polly_freeman@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ruth Donges 

900 University St #401 

Seattle, WA 98115 

dseattlered@seanet.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Linda Rossi 

402 4th St NE 

Auburn, WA 98002 

pastavino@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Laura Ramon 

24126 SE 261st Pl 

Maple Valley, WA 98038 

lramona1990@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Meryle A. Korn 

2821 Huron St. 

Bellingham, OR 98226 

meryle.korn@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Adina Parsley 

709 W. Wiser Lake Rd. 

Stanwood, WA 98292 

dickandpat3@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sharon Wilson 

3240 NE 96th St 

Seattle, WA 98115 

thuja8@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert Fischoff 

2954 N Campbell Ave 

Silver City, NM 88061 

robertfischoff@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Randy Harrison 

4051 Wagner Street 

Eugene, OR 97402 

ran6711@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Glen Anderson 

5015 15th Ave SE 

Lacey, WA 98503 

glenanderson@integra.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

clinton burdette 

4020 Meier St. 

Los Angeles, CA 90066 

burdettecj02@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Charlotte Sines 

3014 Arcadia  St  #202 

Yosemite National Park, CA 95389 

ladycatx@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joann Koch 

134 Olenick Rd 

Lebanon, CT 6249 

jmjkla@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bret Polish 

3637 Clarington 

Los Angeles, CA 90034 

brednjam1@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Elisse De Sio 

744 Coronado Lane 

Foster City, CA 94404 

elissedesio@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jennifer Edelen 

6304 Hanses dr 

Louisville, KY 40219 

elvenmommy3@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Pat Blackwell-Marchant 

5737 Medallion Court 

Castro Valley, CA 94552 

patmarchant@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tamar Sautter 

3884 Darian Drive 

Mountain Home A F B, ID 83648 

tsautter@satx.rr.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Steven Kranowski 

816 Montgomery St. 

Blacksburg, VA 24060 

skranowski@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Margaret Silvers 

947 Hwy 9 South 

Mill Spring, NC 28756 

marsilvers@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Steven Schafer 

PO Box 432 

Beaverton, OR 97075 

steven.schafer@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Beth O'Brien 

6 Hastings Ln 

Auburn, WA 98002 

beobrien25@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Polly Taylor 

312 18th Ave SE 

Olympia, WA 98501 

pollyktaylor@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

c canonica 

11806 Marine View Dr SW 

Seattle, WA 98166 

canonicac@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

colonel meyer 

3701 Eagle Pass Street 

North Port, FL 34286 

ronm430@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tom Quinn 

5322 41st Street NW 

Washington, DC 20015 

tomquinn71@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Lavender 

441 Raritan Avenue 

Atco, NJ 8004 

rednevals5@cs.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tami Fosmark 

17302 270th Ave SE 

Issaquah, WA 98027 

tfosmark@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joyce Sherman 

15938 NE Fremont St. 

Portland, OR 97230 

joycesherman481@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Curtis Swan 

555 Maine Ave. 

Long Beach, CA 90802 

kurtisswan@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kathy Bradley 

1220 Fredericksburg Drive South 

Lugoff, SC 29078 

khayb55@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

tia pearson 

P.O.box 861697 

wahiawa, HI 96786 

tia.pearson@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Eric Scheihagen 

3341 St. Cloud Cir. 

Dallas, TX 75229 

charon2752@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

CAROL GOLDSTEIN 

3901 governor 

San Diego, CA 92122 

cag_92122@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mark Hollinrake 

morninside ave 

New York, NY 10026 

mark.hollinrake@ntlworld.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

James Amory 

228 Squires Ave #R1 

Endicott, NY 13760 

jimamory2@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

paul potts 

1720 

Raymond, WA 98577 

paul_potts@email.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nancy Cubbage 

12955 22nd Ave NE 

Seattle, WA 98125 

nan808@speakeasy.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Daniel Giesy 

4411 Colonial Avenue 

Norfolk, VA 23508 

dpgiesy@netscape.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lori Triggs 

8445 SW 104th Pl. 

Ocala, FL 34481 

princessladycat@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Janet Alderton 

PO Box 352 

Deer Harbor, WA 98243 

janetmalderton@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

S. P. Almskaar 

1600 Ten Mile Road 

Everson, WA 98247 

spaspa9@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Evan Krichevsky 

9205 Copenhaver Drive 

Potomac, MD 20854 

evank2@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Karlene Gunter 

472 French Rd 

Rochester, NY 14618 

k0karlene@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Deborah Boomhower 

10 Richards Drive 

Albany, NY 12205 

housershoney@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Glen Worrell 

9210 Summit Rd. 

Silver Spring, MD 20910 

glenbikeraa@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Debra Wontor 

3304 Hemlock Farms 

Lords Valley, PA 18428 

debraw0312@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Todd Clark 

5765 Brockton Dr 

Indianapolis, IN 46220 

tbradyclark@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Patricia Link 

1022 Augusta Drive 

Sun City Center, FL 33573 

b24liberator1956@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert Fladger 

41855 Park Road 

Port Orford, OR 97465 

fladger@frontier.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lawrence Crowley 

441 Pheasant Run 

Louisville, CO 80027 

magic@ecentral.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Brian Ainsley 

1227 Pine Needle Court 

Altamonte Springs, FL 32714 

brian.ainsley@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Karl Koessel 

330 Myrtlewood Ln 

Mckinleyville, CA 95519 

karl.koessel@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rebecca Berlant 

8A 1st Pl. 

Brooklyn, NY 11231 

rsberlant@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ken Gibb 

PO Box 11616 

Zephyr Cove, NV 89448 

kengibb@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Harriet McCleary 

2440 Stevens Ave. S. #2 

Minneapolis, MN 55404 

mccleary@stolaf.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jennifer Direnzo 

4997 Watson Road 

Elk Creek, MO 65464 

foxescreek@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

casee maxfield 

apt 213 1737 n sycamore ave 

Los Angeles, CA 90028 

storyspice@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

les roberts 

1134 east lansing 

fresno, CA 93704 

hobo17pollie@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

T J Thompson 

PO Box 1178 

Gig Harbor, WA 98335 

tjthompsonmd@centurytel.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jerry Tobe 

3115 Cardiff Ave. 

Los Angeles, CA 90034 

tagchai@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marianna Mejia Contact 

1009 Hidden Valley Road 

Soquel, CA 95073 

lamarianna@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

A.C. McGarry 

11510 Beckley Rd Apt 107 

Belleville, MI 48111 

ange.mcgarry@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Maria Nowicki 

2324 14th Ave 

San Francisco, CA 94116 

mnowicki45@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Elizabeth Enright 

6222 E. Avalon Dr. 

Scottsdale, AZ 85251 

eenright2@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Scott Jennings 

2519 Palmer Ave 

New Orleans, LA 70118 

scott.r.jennings@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Caleb Laieski 

6467 Second Street 

Fredericksburg, VA 22406 

c.laieski@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Springer 

370 N East Camano Dr 5-231 

Camano Island, WA 98282 

john100@sprallio.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jill Timm 

10 Cove Ave S Suite 11 

Wenatchee, WA 98801 

jtimm@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Will Golding 

515 Foote St SW Apt 1 

Olympia, WA 98502 

willgolding92@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Amy Heyneman 

10579 NE Manor Ln 

Bainbridge Island, WA 98110 

amyheyneman@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Paul Brown 

8822 5th Ave NE 

Seattle, WA 98115 

kozemchuk@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Denise Lenardson 

8772 1/2 Wyngate St 

Sunland, CA 91040 

tupper.ladie@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Heather (Heth) Drees 

2463 S. 42nd St. Apt. #104 

Grand Forks, ND 58201 

hethboo7@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Douglas Dyakon 

1835 Sunset Plaza Drive 

West Hollywood, CA 90069 

douglasdyakon@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

d'Anne MacNeil 

1718 S Longmore 

Mesa, AZ 85202 

goofyme@cox.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Alys Kennedy 

2823 Birchwood Ave 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

akhawke@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Donald Worley 

1949 Hwy 25 South 

Kettle Falls, WA 99141 

mzee.worley@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

lorraine foster 

8205 SE 9th Av 

Portland, OR 97202 

lorraine@spiretech.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

R & G Durr 

2703 Riverview Dr 

Aberdeen, WA 98520 

becky@durrweb.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jo and Joe Reasons 

14400 Carney Lake Rd SW 

Port Orchard, WA 98367 

jojoereasons@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ian Shelley 

50 SW 97th Ave 

Portland, OR 97225 

ianjs@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Iris Rochkind 

7803 19th Drive Apt 1F 

East Elmhurst, NY 11370 

hemabug@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Diane Smith 

1234 Chuckanut Dr 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

zetaclaw@q.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Paynter 

27220 10th Ave S 

Des Moines, WA 98198 

payntermary@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

William Obrien 

12520 SW Gem Ln Apt 202 

Beaverton, OR 97005 

wobobr123@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gill Fahrenwald 

PO Box 2323 

Olympia, WA 98507 

anvilman@orcalink.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Peter Holcomb 

2332 E Hemmi Rd 

Bellingham, WA 98226 

ljandpm@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

William Keegan 

2830 30th Ave. S 

Seattle, WA 98144 

william@williamkeegan.me



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Laura Hanks 

6281 SE Deering Ct. 

Milwaukie, OR 97222 

laura.hanks@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Wesley Banks 

PO Box 823234 

Vancouver, WA 98682 

vancdanbanks@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Linda Bahr 

1913 NE Leichner Rd #3 

Vancouver, WA 98686 

labahr@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Keith Hitchcock 

1348 NE 68TH ST 

SEATTLE, WA 98115 

keithhitchcock@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Vincent Alvarez 

12671 SE Where Else Ln. 

Milwaukie, OR 97222 

captblood123@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kelly O'Hanley 

6134 NE Alameda 

Portland, OR 97213 

kohanley@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nancy Shimeall 

6634 159th Ave NE 

Redmond, WA 98052 

nshimeall@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ray Lou 

705 S Weller St 

Seattle, WA 98104 

rlxl@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Blaine Ackley 

655 NW 229th Ave 

Hillsboro, OR 97124 

blaineackley@me.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Margaret Hashmi 

3704 Tree Farm Lane 

Bellingham, WA 98226 

sakibaytu@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Katie Frei 

2-36 th place 

Longview, WA 98632 

dandkfrei@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gary McCuen 

1825 Fairmount Ave S 

Salem, OR 97302 

mccuen7691@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Laws 

1718 Valencia St 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

davidmlaws@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Shary B 

1950 Alaskan Way 

Seattle, WA 98101 

shary50@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jean Teach 

3708 E. Evergreen Blvd. 

Vancouver, WA 98661 

jteach@webtv.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

lydia garvey 

429 S 24th 

Clinton, OK 73601 

wolfhowlmama@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Sandwell 

1910 4th Ave E #159 

Olympia, WA 98506 

blinkyr@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Alan Smith 

5908 SE 17th Ave 

Portland, OR 97202 

a23smith@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Diane Luck 

3204 NE 27th Avenue 

Portland, OR 97212 

dianeluck@mac.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Walseth 

1919 NE 123rd Ave 

Vancouver, WA 98684 

walseth@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jack Stansfield 

16314 62nd Ave NW 

Stanwood, WA 98292 

jstansfield8981@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kate Skolnick 

545 Washington Ave., 704 

Brooklyn, NY 11238 

krs1123@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gregory Fite 

4719 Hillside Drive 

Castro Valley, CA 94546 

greg.fite@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ed Bennett 

204 West 27th Street 

Vancouver, WA 98660 

edbennett@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Passante 

14 Forest Street 

Alpine, NJ 7620 

HinokiCypress@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Linda Feletar 

804 SE 99th Ave 

Vancouver, WA 98664 

feletar4@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lisa Barrett 

923 Short St 

Loves Park, IL 61111 

leezalu72@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michael Revord 

4616 Trail Crest Circle 

Austin, TX 78735 

michael_revord@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Charles Byrne 

2828 Turnberry Drive 

Naperville, IL 60540 

charles-byrne@rocketmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sue Stoeckel 

6223 Cady Rd. 

Everett, WA 98203 

suecon@ymail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Thomas Gilmore 

317 Parkridge Rd 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

tgilmore66@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

marilyn evenson 

408 Wine St 

vermilion, OH 44089 

lowrider3111@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

James Noordyk 

4538 Cass Street 

San Diego, CA 92109 

jnoordyk4sdhomes@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Matt Chalfa 

1185 Collier Rd NW 

Atlanta, GA 30318 

jmchalfa@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Patricia Auer 

1353 Westbrooke Meadows Lane 

Ballwin, MO 63021 

patricia.auer51@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Elizabeth Tuminski 

47 Hidden Brook Drive 

Stamford, CT 6907 

ftuminski57@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sandra Cobb 

3880 Ellendale Rd 

Chagrin Falls, OH 44022 

smcobb@beechmere.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marsha Jarvis 

512 Kenmare Ct 

Pinole, CA 94564 

marshaj11@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Steve Iverson 

309 Fernleaf Ave Unit C 

Newport Beach, CA 92660 

ryeman4@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Inez Hein 

2320 Starr Lake Dr. 

Acworth, GA 30101 

inezhein@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Aaron Faris 

6507 Hill Creek Dr. 

San Antonio, TX 78256 

aaronfarisfuller@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John A Beavers 

4431 N Troy #2 

Chicago, IL 60625 

beavgodzilla@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jo Harvey 

204 Eastgate Ave N 

Pacific, WA 98047 

cailinfili@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Arlene Baker 

2324 Blake St. #4 

Berkeley, CA 94704 

baker_eliz@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kathleen Bentley 

9502 Ridgely Ave 

Baltimore, MD 21234 

kbentley@sagallaw.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Diana Franco 

21534 wild Timber Ct 

Broadlands, VA 20148 

dianafranco1@aim.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Paula Hollie 

3024-B Calle Sonora 

Laguna Woods, CA 92637 

phollie7@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Matthew Genaze 

334 Harvard Street 

Cambridge, MA 2139 

aquarover@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Louise Quigley 

41 Bower Rd. 

Braintree, MA 2184 

chuckgyver@aceweb.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Paul Drummond 

3520 Iroquois Plaza 

Lake Havasu City, AZ 86404 

pdrummond@frontiernet.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Leslie Cassidy 

534 East 83rd Street 

New York, NY 10028 

leslie_cassidy@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Howard Lepzelter 

1861 Matthews Avenue 

Bronx, NY 10462 

hlepzelter@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

john stickney 

30 shell road 

mill valley, CA 94941 

jstic95205@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Edward Rubin 

5 Carlton Road 

Sharon, MA 2067 

lindaandedrubin@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Christina Irving 

10607 Mt Brow Rd 

Sonora, CA 95370 

cirving@ymail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rebecca Marshall 

731 lindsay 

Gainesville, TX 76240 

junio1111@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ruth Clifford 

1505 deRose Way 

San Jose, CA 95126 

ruthcliff@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michael and Barbara Hill 

PO Box 323 

Elbe, WA 98330 

theelbehills@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Julia Wade 

1112 North Walnut Avenue 

Arlington Heights, IL 60004 

dragongal35@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Andrew Jackson 

14131 Bishop Bend Lane 

Houston, TX 77047 

pamryans25@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

fred karlson 

5779 vista dr 

Ferndale, WA 98248 

fkarlson@frontier.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kimberly Wiley 

72 Chimney Hill Rd 

Rochester, NY 14612 

kwiley16@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Stephen Durbin 

1251 Rickover Dr 

Coupeville, WA 98239 

kilo34@cablespeed.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Naomi Aldort 

P.O. Box 1719 

Eastsound, WA 98245 

naomi@aldort.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ira Kriston 

900 Chicago Ave., #713 

Evanston, IL 60202 

iragk@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barb Andersen 

1916 N 192nd St 

Shoreline, WA 98133 

barb@walkableseattle.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Walp 

1234 El Mirador 

Pasadena, CA 91103 

susanwalp@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tika Bordelon 

1400 Hubbell Pl 

Seattle, WA 98101 

tikab1@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jayleen Hatmaker 

501 Patton Dr. 

Springboro, OH 45066 

jayla@me.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Melissa Craig 

1720 53rd Lp SE 

Olympia, WA 98501 

katgrl26@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Edward Day 

3227 Socorro Ave 

Orlando, FL 32829 

eddy.day55@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Matthew Stringer 

2761 Happy Valley Rd 

Wooster, OH 44691 

matthewstringer@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cindy Stein 

647 flaming star ave 

Thousand oaks, CA 91360 

cinfish65@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Deborah Gandolfo 

127 10th Ave 

Kirkland, WA 98033 

deborah.gandolfo@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ronlyn Schwartz 

3648 Davie Lane 

Langley, WA 98260 

ronlyn53@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jackie Stolfi 

267 Harbor Lane north 

Massapequa Park, NY 11762 

jacqueline4sight@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dennis Krueger 

426 West Winnebago Street 

Appleton, WI 54911 

erbie@ntd.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Julie Bush 

6210 Cornell Drive 

Corpus Christi, TX 78414 

bushjulie92@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Clayton Burford 

5277 Todd Ct N 

Keizer, OR 97303 

richburford@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Steve Schildwachter 

17226 Lk Ingram Rd 

Winter Garden, FL 34787 

spschildwachter@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Natalie Blasco 

19075 River Crest Dr 

Anderson, CA 96007 

justnat@xtra.co.nz



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kaitlin Grammer 

2104 NE 55th Ave 

Portland, OR 97213 

grammerk@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tamara Saarinen 

4418 Rosedale St NW 

Gig Harbor, WA 98335 

sawhetowl@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joan Smith 

765F Portola Street 

San Francisco, CA 94129 

joanesq93@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Emily van Alyne 

6749 Whitestone Street 

West Richland, WA 99353 

oceanminded09@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Elaine Donovan 

9176 Hayward Hill Road 

Hemlock, NY 14466 

donovaneb@frontier.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Eleanor Dowson 

2007 Millpointe Drive SE 

Bothell, WA 98012 

eleanordowson@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Pieter Hull 

31 Valencia Loop 

Santa Fe, NM 87508 

plhull@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Denise Romesburg 

7326 N. 21st Avenue 

Phoenix, AZ 85021 

mysa_nal@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joan Cole 

1411 Corona Street 

Port Townsend, WA 98368 

giovannacole@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Denise Lytle 

11 Wisteria Dr. 

Fords, NJ 8863 

centauress6@live.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cornelia Teed 

6258 Argyle St 

Ferndale, WA 98248 

joteed2000@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Philip Power 

821 dock st 

Tacoma, WA 98402 

bluesailor87@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Holstein 

4915 Samish Way 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

jfholstein@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Edna Mullen 

1272 Richland Avenue 

Saint Charles, MN 55972 

mullentim13@yahoo.co.uk



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Priscilla Martinez 

12704 NE 200th Pl 

Bothell, WA 98011 

priscillamartinez486@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lise Grace 

2501 Lynn St 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

gracel@openaccess.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lily Johnson 

9515 N Kalmar St 

Portland, OR 97203 

cronelily@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Alexandra Tufnell 

24226 26th Ave SE 

Bothell, WA 98021 

alex@tufnell.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Debbie Thorn 

710 18th Avenue West 

Kirkland, WA 98033 

thorndebbie@comast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tom Bender 

38755 Reed Rd. 

Nehalem, OR 97131 

tbender@nehalemtel.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mark Wheeler 

628 SE 58th 

Portland, OR 97215 

mark@rootsrealty.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Hermanns 

9442 N Tioga Ave 

Portland, OR 97203 

dhermann@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dean Sigler 

18845 SW Vista St 

Beaverton, OR 97003 

muchcatfur@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Felicity Devlin 

2417 N Washington 

Tacoma, WA 98406 

felicitydevlin@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Arntson 

1615 208th St SE, #3 

Bothell, WA 98012 

dchristiemusic@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nancy White 

13311 E Forrest Ave 

Spokane, WA 99216 

nancypendletonwhite@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Evelyn Pietrowski-Ciullo 

1145 Madison st NE 

Salem, OR 97301 

kisadancer@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Berklee Robins 

14071 Chatham Court 

Lake Oswego, OR 97035 

berkrobins@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Christopher Pringes 

1819 10th Avenue West, #102 

Seattle, WA 98107 

radrevechalice@ridge.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Hass 

19524 SE 24th Place 

Sammamish, WA 98075 

Hass@ibiblio.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

judith cohen 

1608 E. Republican St. 

Seattle, WA 98112 

jctcohen@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nadine LaVonne 

2031 NW 59th St Apt 303 

Seattle, WA 98107 

nlavonne@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Judith Landy 

3100 N 30th St Apt 208 

Mt Vernon, WA 98273 

jlwhimsy@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Craig Heverly 

4814 SE 30th Ave #131 

Portland, OR 97202 

heverlyjc@hevanet.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Randall Collins 

530 4th Ave W Apt 309 

Seattle, WA 98119 

rancol23@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Margo Rolf 

29610 2nd Pl SW 

Federal Way, WA 98023 

margorolf@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Don Ely 

7109 46th Ave E 

Tacoma, WA 98443 

9a54380@opayq.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Fred Mallery 

1930 Graham Dr 

Eugene, OR 97405 

flmalery@efn.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sally & Dick Stapp-Brigham 

923 Hoyt 

Anacortes, WA 98221 

stappbrigham@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cathy Barich 

3506 108th Pl NE 

Bellevue, WA 98004 

cbarich@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michelle Sewald 

1401 Wewatta St 

Denver, CO 80202 

masewald@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Romeo Tango 

Blake Street 

BELLEVUE, WA 98620 

romeotango85@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Katherin Balles 

2122 Brewster PL 

Bremerton, WA 98310 

kab2632@netzero.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cynthia Marrs 

94224 Templeton Rd 

Junction City, OR 97448 

marrs_cynthia@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Laura Newton 

37894 Melrose Dr. 

Cathedral City, CA 92234 

mrsnewt@dc.rr.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carl Howard 

1807 N 4th St 

Columbus, OH 43201 

litlgrey@ix.netcom.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kyle Jones 

160 Cornhill Pl 

Rochester, NY 14608 

kylecjones@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Philip Shook 

1020 E Apache Blvd 

Tempe, AZ 85281 

huisbaas@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Evan Beattie 

5301 Lexington Ave 

Los Angeles, CA 90029 

ebeattie33@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cori Bishop 

617 S County Blvd 

Egg Harbor City, NJ 8215 

animeluvr666@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Karen Hedwig Backman 

31010 18th Ave S 

Federal Way, WA 98003 

madmaker13@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

SALLY SPELBRING 

453 ANSLEY BROOK DR. 

Lawrenceville, GA 30044 

spinsal@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Zack 

Ridgedale dr. N. 

Worthington, OH 43085 

mlzack@web.de



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Farwell 

745 Lariat Lane 

San Jose, CA 95132 

david.farwell@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bonnie Margay Burke 

PO Box 601493 

San Diego, CA 92160 

b_margay@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Burns 

3630 W Pikes Peak Ave 

Colorado Springs, CO 80904 

bestopnewf@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lawrence Probes 

385 North Street 

Traverse City, MI 49685 

docprobes@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Linda McKillip 

5 Farmhouse Rd 

Erial, NJ 8081 

dragonwolf52@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ralph Notaro 

21 Dover Rd 

Colonia, NJ 7067 

guitaralph@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sandra Christopher 

1425 N Kenwood St. 

Burbank, CA 91505 

scottishmist33@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Elizabeth Jonach 

7 Franklin Ct 

Bernardsville, NJ 7924 

eeyore08733@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tracy Feldman 

5306 Pelham Road 

Durham, NC 27713 

tracysfeldman@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jesse Spears 

5212 Bandera Creek Trail 

Austin, TX 78735 

jessespears@mac.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nora Sotomayor 

19 Clough Rd. 

Dedham, MA 2026 

nssotomayor@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

marianne flanagan 

1714 E. Forest Ave. 

Des Plainesd, IL 60018 

marianneflanagan@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Candace LaPorte 

4203 b Alabama ct 

Silverdale, WA 98315 

candiphantom@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mark Bradley 

1128 15th Ave 

Seattle, WA 98122 

onyourmarkbradley@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Owen Gustafson 

6920 country lane 

Rockford, MN 55373 

owen362@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Chris Guillory 

420 S. Laurel St. 

Port Angeles, WA 98362 

chris_no51@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bob Steininger 

100 Westridge Place South 

Phoenixville, PA 19460 

steininger.bob@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Steve V. 

323 E 2nd St 

Port Angeles, WA 98362 

sevols.ear@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Maggie Davidson 

750 Pine Drive, Apt 11 

Pompano Beach, FL 33060 

maggie_davidson@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Deborah Cate 

2499 N 50th St 

Philadelphia, PA 19131 

dfcate@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Erica Stanojevic 

611 Centennial St. 

Santa Cruz, CA 95060 

ericast@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Albert Gamble 

25 Sampan Avenue 

Jamestown, RI 2835 

albert.gamble@cox.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Andrew Frey 

85 N Holliston Ave #12 

Pasadena, CA 91106 

arfrey00@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sarah Bauman 

2 Holly View WAy 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

sarahweilbauman@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marcia Hoodwin 

8236 Shadow Pine Way 

Sarasota, FL 34238 

marcia@accentsaway.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Aaron Ucko 

503 Pleasant Drive 

Rockville, MD 20850 

amu@alum.mit.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Don Fonshill 

38 Panda Lane 

Whiting, NJ 8759 

fonsh@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Karen Kirschling 

633 Oak 

SF, CA 94117 

kumasong@excite.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Patricia Perron 

seaview 

Seattle, WA 98117 

patriciaperron@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rebecca Chang 

105 North Branch River Road 

Somerville, NJ 8876 

rbc023@bucknell.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ben Basin 

515 SE 19th Ave. 

Portland, OR 97214 

ben_basin@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tiffany Rapplean 

4528 W 110th Cir 

Westminster, CO 80031 

tiffany@rapplean.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Markowitz 

151 West 86 Street 

New York, NY 10024 

jcm42@cumc.columbia.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Scott Grinthal 

1 De Anza Court 

San Mateo, CA 94402 

sgrinthal@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

rob fursich 

9 longfellow 

hartsdale, NY 10530 

rof9038@nyp.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

mark youd 

3 magnolia dr n 

ormond beach, FL 32174 

markyoud@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jeanne Schlatter 

1049 Cambridge Rd 

Coshocton, OH 43812 

sionyx@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jeffrey Jones 

550 

Los Angeles, CA 90049 

jjones11749@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Steve S 

Constitution ave 

Washington, DC 20560 

washingtonstevesmith@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Armando A. Garcia 

16710 Orange Ave Unit F35 

Paramount, CA 90723 

mondopwr@aim.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Donlon McGovern 

4107 NE 24th Ave 

Portland, OR 97211 

mcgovern@hevanet.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jessica Denham 

1321 N. Lamer St. 

Burbank, CA 91506 

gal.friday@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Maggie Shields 

380 Coburn Ave 

Worcester, MA 1604 

magshields@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Terry Friedman 

10 Belnay Lane 

Montvale, NJ 7645 

terry.belnay@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Maria Magana 

1290 Hillcrest Dr 

Burlington, WA 98233 

mariamagana@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lyn Younger 

4831 Lyric Lane 

San Jose, CA 95111 

ekcbsnan@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Stephanie Vorse 

Eddy County 

Carlsbad, NM 88220 

vixiegrrl@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Adam Vrbanic 

1710 Ave H 

Brooklyn, NY 11230 

nostalgiaparks@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

claudia devinney 

6786 westview dr. 

Perry, NY 14530 

tippynine@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nick Taylor 

2927 33rd Lane NW 

Olympia, WA 98502 

greenybaabaa@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Olga Gottlieb 

11509 12th Ave NW 

Seattle, WA 98177 

olga712@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tom Craighead 

P. O. Box 13213 

Burton, WA 98013 

tcvashon@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Diane Millican 

218 5th Ave. W 

Kirkland, WA 98033 

dleemilli@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Catherine Caron 

323 E Augusta Ave 

Spokane, WA 99207 

kateri@doncaron.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary and Brian Jokela 

PO Box 973 

Deer Park, WA 99006 

bmjokela@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jan Thorne 

406 S CdA Ave 

Spokane, WA 99201 

janusthorne@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

william davison 

923  112TH ST SW 

EVERETT, WA 98204 

nowandzen7@netscape.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michael Reynolds 

4821 N 15th 

Tacoma, WA 98406 

pintgudge@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Natalie Hanson 

1815 Briarwood Dr. 

Lansing, MI 48917 

nhanson48@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Angela Kelly 

1817 Adams St SE 

Olympia, WA 98501 

angiesfemail@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Scott Messick 

46 Camino de Los Arroyos 

Ranchos de Taos, NM 87557 

scott.messick59@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tess Morgan 

4701 SW Admiral Way # 71 

Seattle, WA 98116 

tessmorganlimitless@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sharon Miller 

1501 NE 89th Ct 

Vancouver, WA 98664 

smilertoo@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Leonard Wainstein 

6255 Palatine Ave N 

Seattle, WA 98103 

leonardaok@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Debra Rehn 

5130 SE 30th Ave  #9 

Portland, OR 97202 

bibleeogirl@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jared Howe 

4107 Martin Luther King Junior Way South 

Seattle, WA 98108 

jaredchowe@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Madeleine Sosin 

6728 40th Ave SW 

Seattle, WA 98136 

madeleinesosin@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Medford 

7020 SW 82nd Ave 

Tigard, OR 97223 

parkermedford@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michael MacDougall 

10105 N Parkside Dr 

Nine Mile Falls, WA 99026 

mmacdougall2@excite.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

James Ploger 

1909 S Charles St. 

Seattle, WA 98144 

jploger@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Christina Gilman 

2901 S Adams St 

Seattle, WA 98108 

christina@dolcideleria.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Grace Neff 

800 28th Ave SE 

Albany, OR 97322 

graceswallow@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jim Steitz 

357 Vista St Apt. 5 

Ashland, OR 37738 

jimsteitz@mac.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marian Wineman 

3611 45th Ave W 

Seattle, WA 98199 

mwineman@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cathy Spalding 

5725 78th Ave. N.E. 

Olympia, WA 98516 

cathy@gentlespiritllamas.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Judith Hance 

7300 47th Ave NE 

Seattle, WA 98115 

judithhance2@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Martha Koester 

10015 2nd Ave S 

Seattle, WA 98168 

fomalhaut2003@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Deborah Rudnick 

11538 Meadowmeer Cir NE 

Bainbridge Island, WA 98110 

debrudnick@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Val Waley 

902 E Boone 

Spokane, WA 99202 

vw58bug@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jude Armstrong 

631 Chenault Ave 

Hoquiam, WA 98550 

judearms@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tracy Ouellette 

14078 MacTaggart Ave 

Bow, WA 98232 

tracyjouellette@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Holder 

109 N. 6th St 

Mt Vernon, WA 98273 

mruthholder@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gregory Monahan 

7225 SW 13th Avenue 

Portland, OR 97219 

gregorymonahan29@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Anthony Buch 

6179 NE Radford Drive 

Seattle, WA 98115 

maritoni_buch@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Teresa Lyman 

25810 160th Ave SE 

Covington, WA 98042 

teresalyman@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Holly Hallman 

1225 Sunset Dr #145-444 

Bellingham, WA 98226 

hhhallman@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Caroline Bowdish 

1531 N 16th Ave 

Pasco, WA 99301 

ccbowdish@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Melanie Sheats 

PO Box 257 PMB 206 

Olympia, WA 98507 

nickchriszack@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Heywood 

1311 South 54th Street 

Tacoma, WA 98408 

sisters_2@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dorothy Jordan 

1407 Abbot Rd 

Lynden, WA 98264 

dorrie.jordan@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Bayer 

3599 X Street 

Washougal, WA 98671 

johnbayer10@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert Brown 

1443 Edwards Avenue 

Fircrest, WA 98466 

larkbrown@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Peter Luciano 

1830 8th St 

Columbia City, OR 97018 

pncolumbia@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Troy Horton 

71257 Northshore Dr 

Clatskanie, OR 97016 

troyhorton@centurytel.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

kathryn alexandra 

4311 Ginnett Rd 

Anacortes, WA 98221 

kalexandra@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mark Grotzke 

18136 Rita Road Apt. 2A 

Tinley Park, IL 60477 

garagekey2001@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Thomas Libbey 

1122 E Pike St 

Seattle, WA 98122 

thomas_libbey@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

paul runion 

170 kipling ave 

Ben Lomond, CA 95005 

paulrunion@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rhonda Danner 

4121 Stonewall Cir 

Dayton, OH 45415 

rldanner@roadrunner.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jennifer Brace 

36642 Little Sycamore St 

Pearblossom, CA 93553 

spiralight8@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Wayne Harris 

49th AVE E 

Bradenton, FL 34203 

vlhwth@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Elizabeth Schwartz 

21-36 33 Road 

Long Island City, NY 11106 

lizschwartz5@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Elizabeth Bradshaw 

4170 Route 91 

Jamesville, NY 13078 

lizbradshaw@twcny.rr.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jean H Priest, MD 

1406 Prairie Ave 

Cheyenne, WY 82009 

jpriest517@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Emily Boliver 

52 Moores Circle 

Laurel, MS 39443 

senilenurse@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Diane Gaertner 

11 Apple Lane 

Commack, NY 11725 

dsg719@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Teevan 

171 S Lake Dr 

Red Bank, NJ 7701 

jptrugger@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nathan Allen 

505 E. Elm St. 

Tampa, FL 33604 

nately7@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gigi Middlebrook 

870 College Parkway 

Rockville, MD 20850 

gigim99@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nick Engelfried 

985 NE 47th Ave 

Marblemount, WA 98267 

nicke.activism@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Charline Ratcliff 

1630 N Main Street 

Walnut Creek, CA 94596 

c_e_ratcliff@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Shawn Alma 

95338 STOCK SLOUGH LN 

COOS BAY, OR 97420 

shawna1957@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Julie Kirsh 

34 Shadowbrook Road 

Shrewsbury, NJ 7702 

daisykirsh@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Teresa Iovino 

4669 Dunn Ave 

Memphis, TN 38117 

tmi_darktower@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Charlotte Walker 

73 Kehner Rd 

Steelville, MO 65565 

mocam37@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lisa Mazzola 

1723 Followthru Drive 

Tampa, FL 33612 

lmazzola@tampabay.rr.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan McCorry 

230 Pacific Street # 108 

Santa Monica, CA 90405 

smcpistil@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ivan Russell 

51 Robinhood Road 

Pittsburgh, PA 15220 

ivanrussell@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jerry Miller 

sunpark dr. 

Vancouver, WA 98683 

jermil64@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Janet Heinle 

1047 Lincoln Blvd #7 

Santa Monica, CA 90403 

janetheinle@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marge Schwartz 

PO Box 21955 

Santa Barbara, CA 93121 

marge105@verizon.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Maurine Canarsky 

1977 SE 22nd Ave. 

Portland, OR 97214 

canarskyyomo@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dennis Feichtinger 

2711 Riverside 

Trenton, MI 48183 

djfeich@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Janet Wynne 

607 Pleasant Bay Road 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

jmarwy@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Alek Hyra 

6314 Alberta St 

Springfield, VA 22152 

886426@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ryan Houlette 

11 Newman St 

Cambridge, MA 2140 

houlette@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Earl Grove 

128 W. 3rd S. 

East Canton, OH 44730 

egrove06@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ted Pratt 

8624 Cabot St SE 

Olympia, WA 98501 

anpra3@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dan Wicht 

941 Overton Drive Northeast 

Fridley, MN 55432 

wicht_dan@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jeff Carlson 

4113 No. 26th st 

Tacoma, WA 98407 

bdctunes@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sarah Stewart 

207 Appleton Street 

Watertown, MA 2472 

sarahbstewart@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sandra Couch 

2903 Bartlett Court 

Naperville, IL 60564 

sndrcch@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

William Ryerson 

5540 Oles Dr N 

Indianapolis, IN 46228 

bryerson@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kelly Allison 

PO Box 1673 

Berlin, MD 21811 

kma36@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joe Nichols 

3820-165 Ave SE 

Snohomish, WA 98290 

machias123@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Doering 

1544 Polk 

San Francisco, CA 94109 

davedoering@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carol Freese 

370 S. Osborne St. 

Kennewick, WA 99336 

carfreese@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

rich c 

1689 broadway 

chula vista, CA 91911 

crich00@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kate Sherwood 

96 Barnes Street 

Long Beach, NY 11561 

kt3632003@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joy LaClaire 

3018-B W. Villard 

Bozeman, MT 59718 

forthrightradio@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Colleen McMullen 

6074 ANTELOPE TRL 

KANAB, UT 84741 

colleen@kanab.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Raymond Williams 

3920 Road 105 

Pasco, WA 99301 

maxrwilliams@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bonnie Lynn MacKinnon 

1603 S Elm St 

Georgetown, TX 78626 

bmackinnonwitherspoon@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Margaret Stein 

1670 Entrada Dr. 

Cottonwood, AZ 86326 

mnugstein@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Riff Millar 

1525 Harvard Ave 

Seattle, WA 98122 

riff.millar@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Beverly Antonio 

317 Spaniard Neck Rd 

Centreville, MD 21617 

niloflightrn@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carol Gold 

2901a Sir Francis Drake Blvd. 

Fairfax, CA 94930 

carolgold@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John C Morris Jr 

6636 SW Burlingame  Ave 

Portland, OR 97239 

jcmorris61@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

anthony montapert 

1375 ficus way 

ventura, CA 93004 

amontapert@roadrunner.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joyce Ramee 

5122 South Holly Street 

Seattle, WA 98118 

mavijramee@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mark Grzegorzewski 

1952 Laughing Gull Ln W APT 1414 

Clearwater, FL 33762 

esrucdesrever@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Hunt 

934 E Elm Ave. 

Coeur d'Alene, ID 83814 

davidjameshunt@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nancy Kilgore 

510 Capitol Way N 

Olympia, WA 98501 

nncklgr@outlook.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

fiona barrett 

17625 44th ave w 

Lynnwood, WA 98037 

fionabarrett@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Colleen McDonald 

22028 77th Pl W 

Edmonds, WA 98026 

colleen.mcdonald@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Hathaway 

5107 Passons Boulevard #313 

Pico Rivera, CA 90660 

susanhathaway@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lenny Obolsky 

7397 S Fillmore Circle 

Centennial, CO 80122 

lobolsky@tcscomm.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

S. E. Williams 

12707 Murphy Rd., #70 

Stafford, TX 77477 

shashannah@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tracey Bonner 

1707 Castle Rd 

Arlington, TX 76014 

tlb8@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Francisco Gadea 

4110 SE Hawthorne Blvd #758 

Portland, OR 97214 

frankie0004260@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

kevin walsh 

155 bishop lane 

madison, CT 6443 

walshkevink@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Katherine Wright 

4 Titian 

Aliso Viejo, CA 92656 

kmhgw@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Elizabeth Burton 

6402 Phinney Ave. N., #11 

Seattle, WA 98103 

bookmoose1@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Liz Trojan 

12320 SW 60th Ave 

Protland, OR 97219 

elizat8@pobox.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Julie Remmerde 

3410 Marney St 

Vancouver, WA 98660 

remmerde@teleport.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lorraine D. Johnson 

4858 S Kenny St 

Seattle, WA 98118 

lorraine.d.johnson@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Elizabeth Heath 

8425-B 25th Ave SW 

Seattle, WA 98106 

purrfull@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rebecca Clark 

5035 N Depauw St 

Portland, OR 97203 

bjclark@siderial.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marie Wakefield 

3054 Highway 20 

Newport, OR 97365 

wakefieldm_2000@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Eric Edwards 

1373 Prairie Ct 

West Chicago, IL 60185 

eeguinness@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert Johnson 

19515 NW Krieger Rd 

Ridgefield, WA 98642 

robbiegjster@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

KATHY SCHAEFFER 

PO Box 873 

Montesano, WA 98563 

here_ot@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Perk 

842 NE 67th St 

Seattle, WA 98115 

davidperk@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Monica Gilman 

25525 S Laura Ln 

Estacada, OR 97023 

monicagilman@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Libby Hazen 

116 Bayside Pl 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

libmh@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susanna Askins 

14640 NE Russell Ct 

Portland, OR 97230 

tlknkr@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jeffrey White 

42852 SW Dudney Avenue 

Forest Grove, OR 97116 

rogue576@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

M'Lou Christ 

W lk samm pkwy ne 

Santa Ana, CA 98052 

mnortie@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert Bachman 

102 Panorama Pl 

Friday Harbor, WA 98250 

bobgbach@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kathleen Patton 

1645 24th Ave 

Longview, WA 98632 

mokpatton@sslv.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Scott Species 

1922 9th Ave, # 401 

Seattle, WA 98101 

sspecies@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David L. Edwards 

1607 East Bay Drive 

Olympia, WA 98506 

mjdocdle@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ellen Atkinson 

2115 Gridley Ave 

Reno, NV 89512 

jeanne184490@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Denee Scribner 

1113 E 2nd Ave 

Ellensburg, WA 98926 

deneec@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert Brandt 

19902 88th Ave W 

Edmonds, WA 98026 

rob@uncommoneye.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Allison Ostrer 

625 SW 155th St 

Burien, WA 98106 

aostrer@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Brian Baltin 

500 13th Ave East #107 

Seattle, WA 98102 

bbaltin@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Laura M. Ohanian 

P.O. Box 811 

Eugene, OR 97402 

lmo@efn.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sandra Kickbusch 

3309 SE 51st Ave 

Portland, OR 97206 

quitkick@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

trina cooper 

2239 sw 331st st 

Seattle, WA 98106 

trina.cooper@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Donna Wehrley 

4928 NE 11th Ave 

Portland, OR 97239 

thewehrleys@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Darla Austerman 

8414 n aubrey l white pkwy 

Nine mile falls, WA 99026 

darla.austerman@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mark Wirth 

101 Boylston Ave. E. #35 

Seattle, WA 98102 

mark.purple@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Randolph Schoedler 

3709 W Michigan St 

Milwaukee, WI 53208 

randyss12@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jamie Fillmore 

18770 SW Lisa Court 

Beaverton, OR 97006 

jfillmore66@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Shambhavi Taylor 

10742 Lakeside Ave NE 

Seattle, WA 98125 

om.shambhavi@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

American Citizen 

123 Main Street 

Olympia, WA 98512 

catcre8sart@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Nettleton 

4311 SE 37th Ave. #21 

Portland, OR 97202 

jpn5710@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carlo Voli 

9605 239th St SW 

Edmonds, WA 98020 

carlovoli@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gayle Janzen 

11232 Dayton Ave N 

Seattle, WA 98133 

cgjanzen@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Helen Jones 

264 Grant St. 

Ashland, OR 97520 

shej@mind.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Vijay Sheldan 

4337 E. Hartford Avenue 

Phoenix, AZ 85032 

v.sheldan@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Stephen Nichols 

13107 Zeller Rd SE 

Yelm, WA 98597 

sdni@fairpoint.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Pierre Schlemel 

15 Sheli Drive 

Old Bethpage, NY 11804 

pfschlemel@verizon.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Leslie Smith 

3733 E smith rd 

Bellingham, WA 98226 

lesliegraysmith@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Theodore Bahn 

428 Childers St 

Pensacola, FL 32534 

ted.bahn@cio-2-rent.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dan Goldberg 

2120 N Pacific Ave  Spc 27 

Santa Cruz, CA 95060 

dano41d@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Guadalupe Yanez 

12484 Robert Dahl Dr. 

El Paso, TX 79938 

lupe.yanez49@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Karen Keeney 

NE 16th Ave 

Portland, OR 97211 

karenk@aracnet.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mark Levin 

3038 Arrowhead 

Plymouth Meeting, PA 19462 

jaguarkpr@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lasha Wells 

6243 3rd ave south 

Saint Petersburg, FL 33707 

cocobuddr@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mark Glasser 

3660 barry ave 

Los Angeles, CA 90066 

mark7glasser@ca.rr.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Meghan McCutcheon 

215 NW Country Place Dr. 

White Salmon, WA 98672 

meghan.mccutcheon@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Thurairatnam 

132 Cypress Dr. 

Rincon, GA 31326 

suz10250@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Matthew Boguske 

11808 93 Ln NE #302 

Kirkland, WA 98034 

mboguske@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Vera Brown 

6 Barcelona Circle 

Redwood City, CA 94065 

verabrown3672@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Richard Creswell 

2557 S Dover St 

Lakewood, CO 80227 

rickcreswell@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kimberly Lowe 

612 Sycamore Mill Drive 

Gahanna, OH 43230 

lowe15@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Harold Watson 

3250 W. Page 

Springfield, MO 65802 

watsonh1956@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Elizabeth Moore 

311 Cedar Avenue 

Gaithersburg, MD 20877 

efm1011@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Wanda Graff 

0 S Ivy St 

Canby, OR 97013 

lag2121@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jarrett Cloud 

260 Tabor Raod 

Morris Plains, NJ 7950 

jadacloud9@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Valerie Snyder 

3311 valley crest way 

Forest Grove, OR 97116 

mvensnyder@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Cencula 

9145  Cordoba. Blvd 

Sparks, NV 89441 

davcen@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Patricia Rossi 

1 Maplewood Drive 

Levittown, PA 19056 

circus_cyaneus@verizon.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tom Cannon 

1662 Lake Dr. 

Haslett, MI 48840 

toppcatt71@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Steve Lininger 

4959 Shady Oak Trail 

Grand Prairie, TX 75052 

slininger49er@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

tom harris 

17 gate ct 

burlington, NJ 8016 

mchazy77@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jaclyn Griffeth 

4445 fountain Springs Grove 

Colorado Springs, CO 80916 

polareclipse87@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Phillip Hope 

248 10th st 

brooklyn, NY 11215 

phillip.hope@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gavin Bornholtz 

9090 Creekwood Lake Trail 

GRAND BLANC, MI 48439 

gbglide@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Maxine Clark 

1717 Sheridan Rd C4 

Bremerton, WA 98310 

maxclark90@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Hillary Ostrow 

5835 Hesperia Ave 

Encino, CA 91316 

hillaryostrow@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sharon Douglass 

129 E 4th St #4C 

New York, NY 10003 

sdouglass3@nyc.rr.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sharon Parshall 

4348 336th Pl SE 

Fall City, WA 98024 

parsshar@icloud.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Hand 

7169 NE Hidden Cove Rd 

Bainbridge Island, WA 98110 

dfhand3645@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

G Joan Jarvis 

14614 s.w. grayling lane 

Beaverton, OR 97007 

joanjarvis@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Candace Volz 

1410 Preston Rd. 

Austin, TX 78703 

cmcvolz@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jean Wiant 

117 E Pak Ln 

Glenolden, PA 19036 

jeanwiant@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Denise Hawkins 

POB 760541 

Lathrup Village, MI 48076 

denise.hawkins@caretech.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Perry Gx 

14312 Franklin Avenue 

Tustin, CA 92780 

perrygxx@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

BrendaLee Lennick 

420 E Park Ave Apt 33 

Tallahassee, FL 32301 

mrs.sapience@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ed Fiedler 

12325 limerick Ave 

Austin, TX 78758 

sparkplug2525@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nezka Pfeifer 

303 Lakewood Manor 

Scranton, PA 18505 

nezkap@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kate Jamal 

200 W 14th St 

Wilmington, DE 19801 

katejamal73@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

jen perlaki 

180 w 20 

New York, NY 10011 

jenperlaki@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sally Yost 

6303 Blenheim Rd. 

Baltimore, MD 21212 

sally.yost@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

alana willroth 

1605 birch lake ave 

white bear lake, MN 55110 

alanawillroth@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jean M. Avery 

13314 SE 19th St T4 

Vancouver, WA 98683 

jeanmavery@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jared Cornelia 

125 Denn Place 

Wilmington, DE 19804 

jaredc1200@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Chuck Graver 

32 Cotherstone Dr. 

Southampton, NJ 8088 

cgraver@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marc Lionetti 

405 Battle Bend Blvd. 

Austin, TX 78745 

theface514@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lacey Levitt 

1569 Summerland St 

Chula Vista, CA 91913 

laceylevitt@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nancy Hartman 

839 mariposa Rd. 

Lafayette, CA 94549 

bikegirlnancy@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dale and Pamela Wright 

7917 35th St. W 

University Place, WA 98466 

wright.dale69@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dennis Bahr 

98296 152nd St SE 

Snohomish, WA 98296 

dennisbahr@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Leslie Austin Johnson 

7813 NE Loowit Loop 

Vancouver, WA 98662 

leslieanne9540@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Stephen Curry 

5039 Brenner Rd NW 

Olympia, WA 98502 

scurry42@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Christopher Dowling 

4009 Highland Dr. 

Austin, TX 78734 

cod188@outlook.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Patricia Savage 

P.O. Box 100 

Mammoth Lakes, CA 93546 

patriciasavage@suddenlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Therese Nielsen 

209 w 32 ave 

Spokane, WA 99203 

therese0nielsen@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Janet Riordan 

12739 7th NW 

Seattle, WA 98177 

janetmriordan@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ruthanne Cox-Carothers 

6111 SW Seville Ave 

Lake Oswego, OR 97035 

ruthanne1111@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Norman Dick 

133 Beacon Hill Drive 

Longview, WA 98632 

normdick@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jorgen Rasmussen 

5711 N McKinzie Rd 

Otis Orchards, WA 99027 

jorgenr@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rose Bachman 

358 S Coeur D'Alene St #8 

Spokane, WA 99201 

rosebachman@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tom Hopkins 

19698 SE Cottonwood St 

Milwaukie, OR 97267 

appgol@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Yonit Yogev 

821 Kaiser Rd NW unit 2D 

Olympia, WA 98502 

yonityogev@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Doris (Jody) Wilson 

12711 NE 129th Ct #G-104 

Kirkland, WA 98034 

jodyhere24doris@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joana Kirchhoff 

16626 Bridger Canyon Rd 

Bozeman, MT 97213 

joanakirchhoff@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Brenda Michaels 

15617 258th Pl. SE 

Issaquah, WA 98027 

brenda@conscioustalk.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Diana Talcott 

2806 SE 15th Ave 

Portland, OR 97202 

diana.talcott@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Pauline Druffel 

930 S Cannon St. #13 

Spokane, WA 99204 

pjdruffel@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kara Stucker 

8314 e. Mt. Spokane park dr 

Mead, WA 99021 

wiltzius84@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Vossler 

12945 64th Ave NE 

Kirkland, WA 98034 

vosslerm1@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marsha Adams 

2201 SE Maple Valley Hwy #82 

Renton, WA 98057 

adams_marsha@fastmail.fm



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sara Bhakti 

521 7th Ave 

Kirkland, WA 98033 

sarabhakti@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sandra Perkins 

13226 42nd Avenue NE 

Seattle, WA 98125 

sandraperkins@seanet.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Diane Sullivan 

1231 SW Kalama Loop 

Oak Harbor, WA 98277 

dianealida@mac.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Julia Cochrane 

PO Box 1654 

Port Townsend, WA 98368 

willowtree@olypen.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jamie Caya 

9401 Silver Star Ave 

Vancouver, WA 98664 

lil_pumpkin@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Haifa Iversen 

20912 Frank Waters Rd 

Stanwood, WA 98292 

haifadw@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara Scavezze 

3008 Amhurst Ct SE 

Olympia, WA 98501 

barb@scavezze.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gerry Milliken 

PO Box 1880 

Oroville, WA 86324 

dolphin@communitynet.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Brandie Deal 

15836 NE Leary Way 

Redmond, WA 98021 

laughsalot0579@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Anthony Albert 

664 NW 18th Street 

Corvallis, OR 97330 

albert2910@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Anthony Gervais 

3026 64th Ave SW 

Seattle, WA 98116 

anthony.gervai@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jane Beattie 

PO Box 1434 

Ketchum, ID 83340 

rbmt80@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jessie Casteel 

10811 Greenwillow St. #20 

Houston, TX 77035 

stoneguard@sprynet.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carrie Darling 

18032 N 2nd Street 

Phoenix, AZ 85022 

carrielynned@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lynda Barry 

493 Pio Drive 

Wailuku, HI 96793 

lynda.kh.barry@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Hennessy 

6418 141st ST SW 

Edmonds, WA 98026 

john.charles.hennessy@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

James Feit 

2906 Jackman Street 

Port Townsend, WA 98368 

jsfeit48@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

brandon h 

123 not your business lane 

OSHKOSH, WI 54902 

masterhk2b@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gloria McClintock 

1411 Northview Court 

Mount Vernon, WA 98274 

gammerglo@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Amy Roberts 

2883 NW Sunny Ln 

Albany, OR 97321 

homerjim82@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bonnie Mitchell 

11908 NW McNamee Rd 

Portland, OR 97231 

camperbon@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Maryann Haller 

1617 S Tulip Street 

Escondido, CA 92025 

iluvacat@cox.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cassandra Treppeda 

9 N Hillside Avenue 

Elmsford, NY 10523 

la.belle.au.bois.dormant19@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sandra Lynn 

100 Commons Road 

Dripping Springs, TX 78620 

cresorchid@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Karen Laakaniemi 

428 Childers St 

Pensacola, FL 32534 

klaakan@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lynn Skibinski 

49 Elmwood Park West 

Tonawanda, NY 14150 

1944maxx@roadrunner.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Vanessa Jamison 

16619A 41st DR NE 

Marysville, WA 98270 

msvanjam@outlook.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Victoria Jensen 

2310 6th St. #3 

Santa Monica, CA 90405 

vicster@init-6.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carrie Watson 

1515 22nd 

Huntsville, TX 77340 

hillcountrycarrie@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kate Ague 

491 Sherwood Way 

Menlo Park, CA 94025 

kateague@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert Rivera 

95 W 95th St. Apt. 24 A 

New York, NY 10025 

robbiemotogp@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Norman Traum 

4500 19th St 

Boulder, CO 80304 

dougiemacd67@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Charlotte Stahl; 

1167 NW Wallula Ave. 372 

Gresham, OR 97030 

grandmacharlottes@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Andrew Fisher 

769 Fetters Mill Road 

Bryn Athyn, PA 19009 

fanof2012@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

A.L. Steiner 

1299 cornwallville rd. 

Cornwallville, NY 12418 

asteinerny@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Paula Bushkoff 

3 Gordon Way 

Princeton, NJ 8540 

webquit@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

M Port 

Duomo Cir 

Boynton Beach, FL 33472 

m_port@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cheryl Fergeson 

2956 W 3500 N 

Ogden, UT 84404 

cfxena888@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ricki Newman 

617 Prince Dr. 

Newburgh, IN 47630 

rickinewman@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Elaine Becker 

2514 Sharmar Rd. 

Roanoke, VA 24018 

elainebecker@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Chris Stay 

543 Seamont Lane 

Edmonds, WA 98020 

cstay@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gary Hull 

5533 S 1200 W 

Riverdale, UT 84405 

realcheap60@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

carl tyndall 

5 fordham hill oval 

bronx, NY 10468 

ctyn2000@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Irene Bensinger 

43708 16st Avenue East 

Eatonville, WA 98328 

irene@trilliumwoods.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Victor Escobar 

11747 N Briar Patch Dr 

Midlothian, VA 23113 

sydbarrett74@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Ringle 

7113 Heather Road 

Macungie, PA 18062 

d.ringle@ieee.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert Shippee 

13000 Trinity Ct 

Henrico, VA 23233 

rsoxbob@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lauren Fenenbock 

519 Mississippi Ave 

El Paso, TX 79902 

shainablue@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Bryan 

43 Hayley Hill Drive 

Carmel, NY 10512 

rramjet00@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

J Lukas 

961 Ellington Cir 

Greenwood, IN 46143 

j93luk@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

winn wilson 

35 greenwood street 

willimantic, CT 6226 

methis@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

melodie martin 

2339 11th Ave E 

Seattle, WA 98102 

martincat@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Betsy Pendergast 

530 Roosevelt Street 

Port Townsend, WA 98368 

betsyp@cablespeed.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

michael maghakian 

175 Ridgeview Terrace 

Bellingham, WA 98226 

mmaghakian@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nancy Ellingham 

9106 Fortuna Dr Apt 4201 

Mercer Island, WA 98040 

nancyee@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Chris Washington 

345 West 58th Street, #11U 

New York, NY 10019 

cwashington@wlrk.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Diane Eisenhower 

7628 Fieldstone Ranch Square 

Vero Beach, FL 32967 

sailawaydi@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sam Sheldon 

14140 NE Sandy Blvd 

Portland, OR 97230 

soph1a2001@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bob Brucker 

4502 8th Ave E 

Bradenton, FL 34208 

bobb.51@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

john pasqua 

843 S ESCONDIDO BLVD 

Escondido, CA 92025 

killself5150@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Amrod 

3171 Riverknoll Drive North 

Baldwinsville, NY 13027 

bendybubble@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marie Weis 

248 Shorewood Ct 

Fox Island, WA 98333 

marieweis@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ellis Woodward 

3422 Seneca St 

Baltimore, MD 21211 

yoellis@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mark Beringer 

225 238th St SW 

Bothell, WA 98021 

mpberinger@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dave Searles 

President, The Ecotopian Society 

Brodhead, WI 53520 

ecotopian@charter.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Maryellen Redish 

671 S. Riverside Dr. 

Palm Springs, CA 92264 

mredish@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Terry Tedesco-Kerrick 

3042 E. squaw Peak Circle 

Phoenix, AZ 85016 

ttedesco49@cox.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sheila Gille 

16003 2nd Pl SE 

Duvall, WA 98019 

sheilamg@broadstripe.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Benjamin Sibelman 

15817 NE 90th St, Apt H 362 

Redmond, WA 98052 

ben@bensibelman.info



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Honora-Bright Aere 

1612 Shot Pouch Road 

Blodgett, OR 97326 

brightaere@live.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

k danowski 

15 bower hill road #801 

pittsburgh, PA 15228 

silver_kd@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Russell Fowler 

520 Harvest Place 

Swansboro, NC 28584 

rfowler30@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

k. eggers 

2786 Records Rd 

Addy, WA 99101 

lullabyguy@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jonathan Boyne 

Kakela Dr. 

Honolulu, HI 96822 

boyne@hawaii.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Willie Edwards 

1619 S 73rd St 

Tacoma, WA 98408 

wedwards42@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kathleen Lowney 

4541 244th Place SE 

Issaquah, WA 98029 

splat@deathcomesunexpectedly.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Duncan Baruch 

4502 SW Pasadena St 

Portland, OR 97219 

c25cle@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Scheer 

2715 Cody Circle #102 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

scheerdc@outlook.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

J. Woodworth 

27011 E Eastland Dr 

Newman Lake, WA 99025 

wpjtiger@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Eric Fosburgh 

1415 E Republican St #203 

Seattle, WA 98112 

ericfosburgh@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jared Widman 

504 1/2 DeKalb St 

Port Orchard, WA 98366 

rithemking@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Arthur Gregorian 

3906 Linwood Ave 

Oakland, CA 94602 

raffi_g@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

L G Franklin 

30+ years voting from 1347 Beacon ST 

Brookline, MA 2446 

franklindag@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Don Thompson 

11 Blackstone St, #7 

Cambridge, MA 2139 

thompson_don@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gordon Wood 

3807 S McClellan ST 

Seattle, WA 98144 

transhuman@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Andronetta Douglass 

7468 Clamdigger Dr 

Blaine, WA 98226 

andronetta@douglass.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

James Mulcare 

1110 Benjamin St 

Clarkston, WA 99403 

xsecretsx@cableone.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susi Hulbert 

530 Hillcrest Ave 

Longview, WA 98632 

susih1313@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joyce Grajczyk 

12026 SE 216th St 

Kent, WA 98031 

jag4848@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nancy Cushwa 

2715 N Terry St 

Portland, OR 97217 

tenwa@jps.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lee Schmidt 

1926 SW Vermont St. 

Portland, OR 97219 

leeschmidt1938@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robin Hirsch 

PO Box 193 

Orcas, WA 98280 

robinhirsch@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

JOACHIM Veith 

12956 64th AVe NE 

Kirkland, WA 98034 

joachim@veith-team.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jim Littlefield 

410 Seacliff Drive 

Aptos, CA 95003 

scseasurfer@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Maradel Gale 

239 Parfitt Way SW Unit 2A 

Bainbridge Island, WA 98110 

mkgale@uoregon.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

stephen friedrick 

2425 Western Rd 

Steilacoom, WA 98388 

stephenf1@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Leland Block 

3565 NE Mathison Pl 

Portland, OR 97212 

leland.block@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michael Shurgot 

6536 31st Ave. NE 

Seattle, WA 98115 

mwshurgot@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Hugh Cochran 

355 

Eugene, OR 97404 

hughc1937@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lynn Colson 

4740 Austin court 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

lmmcemail@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Randall Webb 

2328 NW Glisan St. #10 

Portland, OR 97210 

lawrkw@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

George Cummings 

3816 NE 17th Ave 

Portland, OR 97212 

gcmmings@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Timothy Manns 

1220 S. 11th St 

Mt Vernon, WA 98274 

bctm@fidalgo.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sara King 

6647 Montensta Drive SE 

Auburn, WA 98092 

sara.king@pobox.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Melvin Mackey 

24430 Old Mill Road SW 

Vashon, WA 98070 

melvin_mackey@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Linda Maki 

7309 32nd Ave SW 

Seattle, WA 98126 

ikamad@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

jan and Larry Slobin 

2340 NW Brewer Ln 

Portland, OR 97229 

janetjs@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lloyd Johnston 

13421 26th Ave NE 

Seattle, WA 98125 

lajceoigthi@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kimberly Leeper 

3936 SW 97th St 

Seattle, WA 98116 

kimberly@growyouroasis.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

judith lienhard 

4455 SW 94th Ave 

Portland, OR 97225 

lienjud@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Derya Ruggles 

4121 E 16th St 

Vancouver, WA 65330 

derya.ruggles@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dennis Smith 

5723 Schornbush Rd. 

Deming, WA 98244 

safetywork46@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joan Caiazzo 

6941 182nd St. 

Fresh Meadows, NY 11365 

joancaiazzo@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Esther Garvett 

10431 SW 143 Ave. 

Miami, FL 33186 

egarvett@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

nora roman 

68 arnold ave 

san francisco, CA 94110 

noritaroman@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Irene Kang 

3631 Beethoven St. 

Los Angeles, CA 90066 

ireneinhiding@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Georgia Shankel 

15 S Homan Ave Apt 212 

Chicago, IL 60624 

georgia.shankel@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kathryn Vinson 

918 NW 59th St 

Seattle, WA 98107 

vinsonkathryn@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Donald Shaw 

1906 Hawaii Ave 

Saint Petersburg, FL 33703 

donele@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mark Koritz 

12104 Ashford Gables Drive 

Atlanta, GA 30338 

mkoritz2002@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sharyn Dreyer 

1150 Vine St. 

Denver, CO 80206 

sharynestelle@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lynn Shoemaker 

172 N. Esterly Ave. 

Whitewater, WI 53190 

shoemakl@uww.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kristin Rosenqvist 

Robb Dr 

Reno, NV 89523 

krosenqvist@charter.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Anna Rincon 

3025 Waterdance dr nw 

Kennesaw, GA 30152 

rinconanna@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

babette bruton 

5001 25th ave s 

gulfport, FL 33707 

bbruton3@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Linda Mooney 

7730 Rain Valley Road 

Flagstaff, AZ 86004 

paleflag@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Steele 

24561 La Hermosa 

Laguna Niguel, CA 92677 

online-activist@alumni.stanford.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Catherine Whiteside 

22103 Laurel Terrace Ct 

Katy, TX 77450 

cathy@whitesidenet.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

M. G. Lind 

POB 1063 

Vancouver, WA 98666 

mgl07@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mr.G. West 

hoyt 

Everett, WA 98201 

kimly.west@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michael Rynes 

2519 Beau Bien Ct 

Lisle, IL 60532 

discubs697@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kathlene Croasdale 

8019 145th AVE NE 

Redmond, WA 98052 

kthln_croasdale@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Linden 

1061 Hunt st nw 

Palm Bay, FL 32907 

suelinden@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sharron Coontz 

3716 85th NW 

Olympia, WA 98502 

sharron.coontz@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

WF Clement 

152 Kent Oaks Way 

Gaithersburg, MD 20878 

shambhala@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kraig and Valerie Schweiss 

19720 Pennington Rd. 

Sterling, IL 61081 

schweiss@thewisp.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Alan Harper 

3330 warner rd 

richmond, VA 23225 

rayeharper34@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robin Patten 

4301 S Bryant Ave 

Oklahoma City, OK 73115 

aweeble25@netscape.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tina McKim 

2333 Humboldt St 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

tinamckim@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert Moran 

193 Water Side St. 

Ridgeley, WV 26753 

rmoran@atlanticbb.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Adele Kapp 

849 Coast Blvd 

La Jolla, CA 92730 

akapp1@roadrunner.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Arkady Vyatchanin 

501 SW 75TH ST 

Gainesville, FL 32607 

arkadyv84@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Aleks Kosowicz 

N. Balsam Road 

Hayward, WI 54843 

guerillawordfare@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

sharon conn 

55565 Se Whitecap Lane 

Sandy, OR 97055 

nnnooccc@wavecable.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gregory Penchoen 

1202 Auburn Way S 

Auburn, WA 98002 

gapenchoen@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ronald Clayton 

545 E DORSETT AVE 

ASHEBORO, NC 27203 

se-larvae@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Scott Crockett 

PO Box 810 

Florence, OR 97439 

smc320@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Benita Campbell 

23 Hindman Avenue 

Burgettstown, PA 15021 

b_j_campbell@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sara Fogan 

POB 55552 

Santa Clarita, CA 91385 

calminsensehypnosis@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Daniela Rossi 

Via Roma, 15 

Pomezia (Roma), ID 83210 

danieladdt@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Elizabeth Lengel 

12901 S Wildwood Ln 

Anacortes, WA 98221 

lengels@mac.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Scott Cottrill 

Albuquerque 

Albuquerque, NM 87123 

nme.talon@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tom Nulty Jr 

24500 Dna Pnt Hrbr Dr 

Dana Point, CA 92629 

tnultyjr@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nicole Fountain 

38719 Overacker Ave. 

Fremont, CA 94536 

nicmasterflash@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jamie Green 

9727 Sweetwater Ln 

Ventura, CA 93004 

springhead@qnet.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Trish Bunyard 

9311 SE Cooper Street 

Portland, OR 97266 

trishb62@qwestoffice.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Bonnie Miller 

900 University St. APT 15BC 

Seattle, WA 98101 

bmiller@serv.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carolyn Pettis 

28625 Winterdale Drive 

Santa Clarita, CA 91387 

ecokare2@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John AND Jean Fleming 

21364 Hytrail Circle 

Lakeville, MN 55044 

johnandjeanfleming@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lonnie Albrecht 

895 CR 481 

Lake Panasoffkee, FL 33538 

lonniealbrecht@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Anton Feokhari 

1675 E 18 St 

Brooklyn, NY 11229 

ant148@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

R. D. Peterson R. D. Peterson 

Magnolia 

Floral city, FL 34436 

67rdpeterson@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Karen Berger 

4412 Ocean View Blvd Apt NUMBER 

Montrose, CA 91020 

kareneliseberger@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

T Bell 

5223 Mt Bonnell Rd 

Austin, TX 78731 

abell2@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joanne Kondratieff 

20 Milstead Cir 

Shawnee, OK 74801 

jamagenie@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Keiser 

410 E 6th St., Apt. 17B 

New York, NY 10009 

jlck@nyc.rr.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara Harper 

13535 Agua Dulce 

Castroville, CA 95012 

jandbharper@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tracy Cole 

10227 N 66TH Drive 

Glendale, AZ 85302 

r1tbeach@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Peggy Kocoras 

South St. 

Granby, MA 1033 

pkocoras@clarku.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lawrence Magliola 

108 Hogans Vista 

Sequim, WA 98382 

lawrence.magliola@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lorraine Bonifaci 

3854 Fraser Street 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

rainbonifaci@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jessica Ramirez 

6621 W. 86th Place 

Westchester, CA 90045 

devotchkax@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Donald Leisman 

728 Woodside Trails Drive 104A 

Bow, NH 3304 

dleisman1@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sasha Jackson 

9415 Sussex St 

Detroit, MI 48228 

mssasha3@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marilyn Waltasti 

20117 N. Geyser Drive 

Maricopa, AZ 85138 

mwaltasti@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Matt Buckmaster 

1111 Yew Street 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

matthewjames1978@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Steve Johnston 

930 Prospect 

Dekalb, IL 60115 

avnurd@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Allison Fradkin 

3616 Torrey Pines Pkwy. 

Northbrook, IL 60062 

allisonfradkin@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jennifer Pittman 

26019 SE 156th St 

Issaquah, WA 98027 

jennifurseal@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Art Hanson 

1815 Briarwood Dr. 

Lansing, MI 48917 

ahanson47@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Carr 

119 E. 17th Ave. 

Spokane, WA 99203 

mmcspo@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Elaine Green 

3 Catkin Ct 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

posterpage@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

jeff kipilman 

3315 NE 41st Ave 

Portland, OR 97212 

jbkip@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Howard Brady 

13311 SE Rivercrest Dr 

Vancouver, WA 98683 

howardbrady@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Baker Smith 

11416 10th Ave S 

Seattle, WA 98168 

bakerjsmith@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ryan Schrader 

CA 

Cerritos, CA 90703 

rschrader90@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lois Johnston 

2429 N Normandie St 

Spokane, WA 99205 

lrqjohnston@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michelle Keating 

517 SE 99th Ave 

Vancouver, WA 98664 

mkaction52@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nora Polk 

6405 SE 62nd Ave 

Portland, OR 97206 

nora.mattek@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Christopher Kralik 

631 NW 18th Loop 

Camas, WA 98607 

misterkite@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

R A Larson 

109 S 27th St 

Mt Vernon, WA 98274 

rayakama@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

S.F. Brown 

4109 Shelby Rd 

Lynnwood, WA 98087 

sfbrown9@gmx.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sarah Collmer 

704 W 20th St 

Vancouver, WA 98660 

sicollmer@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michael Felber 

5413 State Route 20 

Port Townsend, WA 98368 

michaelfelber@olympus.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Leslie McClure 

13217 1st Ave NW 

Seattle, WA 98177 

lespetmcc@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara Lamb 

5017 Cedar Acres Lane 

Langley, WA 98260 

btlamb@whidbey.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carolyn Boatsman 

3210 74th Ave SE 

Mercer Island, WA 98040 

c.boatsman@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Richard Bergner 

15515 Yokeku Dr 

Anacortes, WA 98221 

fidalgowildlifehabitat@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Lou Johnson 

3319 W. 23rd Ave. 

Spokane, WA 99224 

johnson-ml@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Audrey Adams 

10939 SE 183rd Ct 

Renton, WA 98055 

audrey55@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David and Geri Turnoy 

1131 Discovery Way 

Eastsound, WA 98245 

davidgeri@centurylink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dan Sherwood 

1719 SE 35th Ave. 

Portland, OR 97214 

dan@dansherwood.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Julie Glover 

7292 Maxwelton Rd 

Clinton, WA 98236 

julieg@whidbey.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Hal Glidden 

419 Briar Rd 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

hglid@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Del E Domke 

16142 NE 15th St 

Bellevue, WA 98008 

delyicious@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Laurel Hughes 

8814 236th St SW 

Edmonds, WA 98026 

ljhughes22@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Norman Baker 

3789 Lost Mountain Road 

Sequim, WA 98382 

ntbakerphd@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Angela Smith 

13641 26th Pl S 

Seattle, WA 98166 

enlitened@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Elizabeth Cunningham 

1746 NW 57th St Apt 402 

Seattle, WA 98107 

arcticgrandma@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sara Airoldi 

3327 Northwest Ave 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

sara.airoldi@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Erik LaRue 

17567 Maiben Rd 

Burlington, WA 98233 

pacific2626@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Francis Lenski 

921 NW 115th Cir 

Vancouver, WA 98685 

flenski@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Betty Karst 

2702 SE Talton Ave 

Vancouver, WA 98683 

onewisebetty@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Clay Thompson 

2188 Lowell Point Rd 

Camano Island, WA 98282 

clay@creativecreek.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Fred Campbell 

38228 Ashworth Avenue North 

Seattle, WA 98003 

campfd@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Owen Atkins 

1001 N Yakima #507 

Tacoma, WA 98403 

owenatkins@harbornet.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lorie Lucky 

916-17th Ave. #B 

Seattle, WA 98122 

lorie916@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sally Jacky 

2411 Lexington St 

Steilacoom, WA 98388 

stardancer323@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nick Meek 

5177 E Woodspring Dr. 

Tucson, AZ 85712 

nick.maineguy@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Heather Haverfield 

po box 964 

langley, WA 98260 

hhaver@whidbey.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joyce Dixon 

4045 Bowser Avenue 

Dallas, TX 75219 

kcc2jhd@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kalama Reuter 

PO Box 2376 

White Salmon, WA 98672 

kalama@embarqmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Patricia Nadreau 

24191 Dial Ave. 

Tomah, WI 54660 

patsavon2@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rachael Pappano 

330 River Rd. 

Mattawamkeag, ME 4459 

shamrock.magic@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lawrence Tetenbaum 

38 Summit Ct 

Plainview, NY 11803 

emtlarry@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jon Singleton 

1 Postcolonial Freedom 

New York, NY 10118 

photoniqueer@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ellen Koivisto 

1556 Great Hwy #101 

San Francisco, CA 94122 

offstage@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Amy Hansen 

11589 Martin Rd 

Rokcport, WA 98283 

pittle.r.us@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kristina Fukuda 

11250 Garfield AVe. 

Culver City, CA 90230 

kmfukuda@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cherie Connick 

100 Boyd's Way 

Crescent City, CA 95531 

cconnick@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

francis mastri 

87 Jones st 

west haven, CT 6516 

famastri@me.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jessica Cresseveur 

2834 Charlestown Rd 

New Albany, IN 47150 

jmcress@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Maureen Stapler Crowell 

PO Box 1058 

Grants Pass, OR 97528 

staplercrowell@charter.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jason Kull 

2639 1/2 Eastwood Avenue 

Evanston, IL 60201 

jkull71@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

George Casner 

2324 w Port Au Prince 

Phoenix, AZ 85023 

fitnstrongat73@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Geri Collecchia 

1461 E Lacosta Dr 

Hollywood, FL 33027 

gericolle@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ray Bartlett 

17858 La Lima Ln 

Fountain Valley, CA 92708 

rhbartle@socal.rr.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Janet Neihart 

6751 Geneva Ave. So. 

Cottage Grove, MN 55016 

janeihart66@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Penny Derleth 

PO Box 421 

Deer Park, WA 99006 

penny.derleth@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gregry Loomis 

8330 13th Ave NW 

Seattle, WA 98117 

gregryloomis@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Colleen Cleary 

5451 S Bethel Church Rd 

Columbia, MO 65203 

colleenrcleary@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Don Jacobson 

2545 SW Terwilliger Blvd 

Portland, OR 97201 

donjphoto@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

C. Kasey 

9317 Guenevere Pl. 

Mechanicsville, VA 23116 

omni_girl@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

W. Clark 

1550 Augusta Street 

Lynchburg, VA 24501 

seendoubleu@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tracey Katsouros 

1322 Harwich Dr. 

Waldorf, MD 20601 

traceycsmallwood@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Keiko M. 

9 Mayfair Drive 

San Francisco, CA 94118 

anoodlehead@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

C Day 

2010 Del Ave 

Vero Beach, FL 32960 

cls3333@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Steven Vogel 

449 Hampton Court 

Falls Church, VA 22046 

steven.j.vogel@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Ann and Frank Graffagnino 

10207 E. Calle Pueblo Estrrella 

Tucson, AZ 85747 

fmagraffagnino@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tedd Ward Jr. 

10520 Ogden St. 

Petersburg, IL 62675 

teddsdead@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sharon Longyear 

2765 Hyatt Street 

Yorktown Heights, NY 10598 

sharonmlongyear@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Laurie Sandretto 

119 Bywater Drive 

Getzville, NY 14068 

booklover9496@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Linda K Lindquist 

2116 NW 204th St 

Shoreline, WA 98177 

rbgardener@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Eric Wessman 

723 Pelhamdale Ave. 

Pelham, NY 10803 

eric@ericwessman.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Larry Siglin 

1988 E Gunther Avenue 

Coeur d'Alene, ID 83815 

larrysiglin@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Claudette Schiratti 

3726 Locust St 

KC, MO 64109 

cschiratti1@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Charlene Lauzon 

5715 202nd St SW 

Lynnwood, WA 98036 

oceanlvr1111@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jean Schwinberg 

4538 18th Ave NE 

Seattle, WA 98105 

jeanschwinberg@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jennifer Scott 

15930 Bayside Pointe West #703 

Fort Myers, FL 33908 

jjscott9@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joan Yater 

2407 Childs Lane 

Alexandria, VA 22308 

jeyater@os2bbs.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John S 

10726 STONE AVE 

Seattle, WA 98133 

jleestim@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Brenda James 

1915 19th Ave 

Vero Beach, FL 32960 

beastybren@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

George F.q Klipfel II, CLS 

67380 Garbino Road 

Cathedral City, CA 92234 

gklipfel@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Patricia DeLuca 

123 Inlets blvd 

Nokomis, FL 34275 

rickscustompainting@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Miranda Leiva 

4950 Coldwater Canyon 

Sherman Oaks, CA 91423 

mwolfl@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Steven Christian 

1300 East Main Street  #209 

Hillsboro, OR 97123 

stevechristian52@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kevin Hughes 

1206 11th St 

Anacortes, WA 98221 

anevolver@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sandra Burson 

10906 Thorncliff Dr 

Humble, TX 77396 

humblepie247@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ken Box 

1117 W. 9th St. 

Austin, TX 78703 

kbox7@austin.rr.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

C K 

N3367 Juniper Rd 

Lake Geneva, WI 53147 

dudette53147@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

G D Abbott 

549 Pattison 

Olympia, WA 98506 

med32g@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kevin Darcy 

3140 Adams Ave. #C304 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

darcykevinj@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Matt Brzezinski 

21216 Briar Ct 

SCS, MI 48080 

bonoone@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Solum 

5 Berry Wood Pl 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

mesolum@q.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Linda Morgan 

10 Cherrywood Court 

San Pablo, CA 94806 

redwoodbird@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Rehana Huq 

200 Comstock Road 

Ithaca, NY 14850 

rh24@cornell.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Angela Miller 

600 W Sterns Road 

Temperance, MI 48182 

amm_greenday_fan@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Vogt 

269 Bias Dr 

Fairbanks, AK 99712 

bias@alaska.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

brenda lee 

16 quarry dr 

wappingers falls, NY 12590 

greenmomlee@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Aloysius Wald 

523 East Lincoln Avenue 

Columbus, OH 43214 

ajwaldtwo@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gene Lawson 

4615 191st. St. S.W. 

Lynnwood, WA 98036 

genehlawson@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Robert and Dolores Scheelen 

123 Sunrise Ave 

Medford, OR 97504 

scheelen@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lauren Murdock 

3940 Via Lucero 

Santa Barbara, CA 93110 

murdock_ls@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Miguel Ramos 

4663 Fremont St 

Bellingham, WA 98229 

mantecax@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Diane Berliner 

2160 Laurel Canyon Blvd 

Los Angeles, CA 90046 

canyongal@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kathie E Takush 

785 Grange Road 

Leesport, PA 19533 

ktakush@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joel Carlson 

3634 loren st. ne 

Lacey, WA 98516 

fox7799@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gretchen Clay 

2612 utter st 

Bellingham, WA 98225 

clay488@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Richard Johnson 

PO Box 3138 

Bellingham, WA 98227 

jazzpacnw@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joy Mamoyac 

2988 NW Angelica Dr. 

Corvallis, OR 97330 

salmonberries@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ron & Marci Moore 

708 Bunker Hill Rd. 

Longview, WA 98632 

ronsmoore@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Marilyn Cohen 

12145 SW 33rd Ave 

Portland, OR 97219 

mlc12145@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jerry Kessinger 

19122 2nd Ave SE 

Bothell, WA 98203 

jerrykessinger@me.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jean Berolzhermer 

311 N 160th Pl 

Shoreline, WA 98133 

jeanberolz@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carol Else 

9702 Veterans Dr SW 

Lakewood, WA 98498 

l.else@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mr. Shelley Dahlgren, PhD 

4449 242nd Ave SE 

Issaquah, WA 98029 

shelley@dahlgren.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

james hipp 

609 Rosette Ct 

Bellingham, WA 98226 

jrhipp010@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joyce Weir 

PO Box 973 

Newport, WA 99156 

jaweir@povn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Helen Hays 

18553 S Ferguson Rd 

Oregon City, OR 97045 

hlhays@ccgmail.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Helen Curtis 

8523 N Stevens Drive 

Spokane, WA 99208 

critters6@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Elyette Weinstein 

5000 Orvas Ct. SE 

Olympia, WA 98501 

elyette_w@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Virginia Davis 

17721 NE 156th Street 

Woodinville, WA 98072 

ginny1218@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sammy Low 

709 W Wiser Lake Rd 

Stanwood, WA 98292 

cougarcreek7@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Ferm 

5062 New Sweden Rd. 

Bainbridge Island, WA 98110 

mmferm@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joy Gardner 

21121. 77th Pl. W. 

Edmonds, WA 98026 

gardnerjoylyn@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Andi Shotwell 

3575 Pierce St 

Wheat Ridge, CO 80033 

andreia_shotwell@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Emily Meyer 

8608 NW Old Orchard Dr 

Vancouver, WA 98665 

emeyer1935@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gary Albright 

21613 Echo Lake Rd 

Snohomish, WA 98296 

gary@wildlifecomputers.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Brent Rocks 

1518 SW Upper Hall st 

Portland, OR 97201 

brent_rocks@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

ed laclergue 

3604 Holiday Drive SE 

Olympia, WA 98501 

edlaclergue@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Kirsten Angell 

3020 West Dalton Ave 

Spokane, WA 99205 

kirstkrane@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Carol Boudreau 

565 Diebert Rd 

Longview, WA 98632 

carolsb@mac.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Barbara Rosenkotter 

201 Crest Drive 

Deer Harbor, WA 98243 

skye@ucdavis-alumni.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Diana Saxon 

4098 Market St NE 

Salem, OR 97301 

moondaughter72@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Annette F 

3230 

Arlington, WA 98223 

cte300@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Juliann Pinto 

4438 Pennypack Street 

Philadelphia, PA 19136 

julianne.pinto@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Otto Youngers 

3523 S Wilkeson St 

Tacoma, WA 98418 

ottoyoungers@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

mecky myers 

228 n irena av 

Redondo Beach, CA 90277 

myerselo@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michael Halloran 

2062 Scotsman Ln NE 

Salem, OR 97305 

mshalloran2605@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mark Canright 

11589 Martin Rd 

Rockport, WA 98283 

rebeccagroovypeace@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Donna Barrett 

250 Manor Drive 

Buffalo Grove, IL 60089 

mjb146@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Stetler 

13052 101st Ln NE 

Kirkland, WA 98034 

davidhstetler@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joseph Quirk 

147 Avenue A #2R 

New York, NY 10009 

jq66@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Mary Bushur 

3536 Five Oaks Court 

Arnold, MO 63010 

joanbushur@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jacqui Foster 

731 state st 

Belleville, IL 62220 

jacqui_c_foster@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dorothy & Richard Chamberlin 

2010 Parkview Blvd 

Colorado Springs, CO 80905 

dottiechambe@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Tom Schwegler 

7509 N.W. Kerns Drive 

Kansas City, MO 64152 

tomlschwegler@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

LeeAnn Chastain 

35 Myth Road 

Eastsound, WA 98245 

lachastain@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Clayton Jones 

4246 S 148th St 

Seattle, WA 98168 

seajay21649@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Caroline SÃ©villa 

4 allÃƒÂ©e marc chagall 

Boling, TX 77420 

caronyna@msn.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

G Allen Daily 

4119 N 110th St 

Wauwatosa, WI 53222 

gadaily@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Cheryl McDaniel 

717 32rd Ave 

Spokane, WA 99203 

cheryl.mcdaniel1@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Monica McKeown-Gallicho 

5476 Roundtree Place 

Concord, CA 94521 

monicaeve@astound.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Gina Pantier 

37632 26th Dr S 

Federal Way, WA 98003 

gsvesey@excite.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Janice Shields 

645 N 2nd St 

Lykens, PA 17048 

asylum7830@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ellen Domke 

1301 Thorndale 

Chicago, IL 60660 

domkone@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

brooke prim 

10001  E Rayann Pl 

Tucson, AZ 85749 

nellelwick@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Leslie Bradford 

2107 Briarcliff Drive 

Oklahoma City, OK 73170 

lesliebradford@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Glenn McCaslin 

8924 S Round Rock St. 

Littleton, CO 80126 

glenn.mccaslin@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Matthew Anderson 

13522 Densmore Ave N 

Seattle, WA 98133 

anderson.gtr@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

David Potocnik 

9469 Warfighter Rd. 

Colorado Springs, CO 80902 

davidpoto@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

D Sifuentes 

435 Lupin 

Mammoth Lakes, CA 93546 

dream15x@rocketmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Querido Galdo 

3009 E. 29th Street 

Oakland, CA 94601 

querido@queridomundo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sharon Lieberman 

36660 Annapolis Rd. 

Annapolis, CA 95412 

sjlieby@mcn.org



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nina French 

10627 61st Ave S 

Seattle, WA 98178 

snowflakeschance@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Adam Levine 

1819 E. Republican St., #311 

Seattle, WA 98112 

adamlevine@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Karen Greenspan 

114 Liiberty St. #302 

New York, NY 10006 

kegreenspan@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Steve Robey 

548 Wildcat Canyon Road 

Berkeley, CA 94708 

steve.robey@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Chris Drumright 

1434 E. Main St.  #26 

Murfreesboro, TN 37130 

astrohoops@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Susan Wilkie 

8611 Zircon Drive SW 

Lakewood, WA 98498 

chris1986@comcast.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Shannon Markley 

PO Box 31382 

Seattle, WA 98103 

markley.shannon@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Stephanie Christoff 

P.O. Box 8356 

White Plains, NY 10602 

stephaniechristoff@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Ellen Halbert 

46454 Cherryfield Ln 

Drayden, MD 20630 

ellenhalbert@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Lynne Rooney-Katsma 

319 Millstream Ln. 

Oswego, IL 60543 

laroonkat@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michelle Macy 

12550 Piping Rock 

Houston, TX 77077 

mmacyartist@yahoo.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Neil Freson 

26 Bitternell Lane 

Henrietta, NY 14467 

nfreson@aol.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Jonathan Wexler 

320 Elm Ave 

Bogota, NJ 7603 

jonnywex@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Michael Tomczyszyn 

243 Ramsell St 

San Francisco, CA 94132 

mtomczyszyn@hotmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

James Keenan 

108 Madison Rd. 

Lansdowne, PA 19050 

jimkeenan48@icloud.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Alec Herr 

4905 Osage Drive 

Boulder, CO 80303 

alec.f.herr@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

John Barger 

7752 SE 44th Ave 

Portland, OR 97206 

john@johnbarger.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Anne Doane 

3635 NW 12th Ave 

Camas, WA 98607 

anne@theodanes.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Macie Schriner 

402 N Jenison Ave 

Lansing, MI 48915 

macie.schriner@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Sharon Bergquist-Moody 

1921 Ethridge Ave NE 

Olympia, WA 98506 

bermoo@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Nolen Scott 

3606 Woodland Park Ave N, APT 410 

Seattle, WA 98103 

nolenscott@gmail.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Dudley and Candace Campbell 

13167 Ortley Place 

Van Nuys, CA 91401 

ccampbl@roadrunner.com



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Joann Hutton 

P. O. Box 961 

Ellensburg, WA 98926 

johutton1@fairpoint.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Katherine Chesick 

1039 NE 127th St 

Seattle, WA 98125 

kchesick@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Victoria Miller 

15857 Moorpark Street 

Encino, CA 91436 

vemiller@earthlink.net



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Beth Darlington 

124 Raymond Avenue, Box 323 

Poughkeepsie, NY 12604 

bedarlington@vassar.edu



July 26, 2017 

Dear Department of Ecology: 

I urge Ecology to protect water quality in the Columbia River and countless streams and rivers 
that would be harmed by Millennium’s coal trains. Ecology has received unprecedented expert 
testimony from Tribes, state and federal agencies, impacted communities, and the people of 
the Pacific Northwest to deny Millennium’s proposal. Based on this record, we urge Ecology to 
deny the 401 certification. 

Ecology must deny the 401 certification because Millennium’s project would violate 
Washington State’s water quality standards, harm designated uses and drinking water, and 
contravene the state’s Antidegradation Policy. 

The project also flies in the face of our region’s commitment to combat the devastating impacts 
of climate change. Millennium’s oversized ambitions to rebrand the Pacific Northwest the coal 
export capital of the United States conflict with the public interest in thriving local economies, 
clean water, clean energy, and healthy communities. 

Thank you,  

Asano Fertig 

11 Virginia Gardens 

Berkeley, CA 94702 

asanof@comcast.net

 


